



# LADY HARDINGE MEDICAL COLLEGE & ASSOCIATED HOSPITALS NEW DELHI

**ANNUAL REPORT - 2018** 







Lady Hardinge Medical College & Associated Hospitals New Delhi

Annual Report - 2018



## **CONTENTS**

Foreword	
Director's Speech for the Annual Day	1
Academic Report	4
Departmental Report	ç
Anaesthesiology	10
Anatomy	17
Biochemistry	27
Community Medicine	36
Dental & Oral Maxillofacial Surgery	45
Dermatology, Venerology and Leprosy	49
ENT	53
Forensic Medicine & Toxicology	56
Medicine	59
Microbiology	73
Neonatology	83
Neurology	88
Gynaecology & Obstetrics	91
Ophthalmology	116
Orthopedics	119
Paediatrics	123
Paediatric Surgery	142
Pathology	147
Pharmacology	161

## ...CONTENTS

Physiology	165
Physical Medicine and Rehabilitation (PMR)	172
Psychiatry	176
Radiology	181
Radiation Oncology	185
Surgery	186
TB And Chest Diseases	198
Accident & Emergency	201
Medical Record Department (SSKH)	205
Medical Record Department (KSCH)	206
Medical Education Unit	208
Undergraduate Hostel	211
Physical Education	213
Nursing Department	216
College of Nursing	219
List of Medals & Awards/Certificates Convocation 2019	223
List of MCH/DM Students Being Awarded Degree During Convocation 2019 (Batch of 2015)	226
List of MD/MS Students Being Awarded Degree During Convocation 2019 (Batch of 2015)	227
List of Undergraduate Students Invited for Convocation 2019 (Batch of 2013)	231
Committees for Convocation 2019	234

## **FOREWORD**



It is a matter of great pride and privilege for me to present the Annual Report of Lady Hardinge Medical College & Associated Hospitals for the year 2018.

Lady Hardinge Medical College is one of the oldest Medical Colleges of India, and has diligently maintained high standards in medical education and care, particularly for the underserved & under privileged sections even after more than a century.

The comprehensive redevelopment plan of LHMC was restarted in the year 2018, and will provide the much needed push to the dreams of the staff & students. Paediatric Nephrology Division and 3T MRI have been added. This Institute has been identified as a National Healthcare Provider for the PMJAY scheme of the Government and infrastructure for the same has been established. In the coming year, new academic programmes likes MD (PMR), DM (Paediatric Anaesthesia), DM (Paediatric Neurology) & DM (Pediatric Critical Care) are in the pipeline. I see a bright future for this iconic institution.

I would like to thank the staff, students and all the well-wishers of the Institute on this occasion for their contributions in achieving the targets, as a fine symbol of the college motto 'Per Ardua ad Astra'.

Dr. Rativ Garg





Honourable Dr. V. K. Paul-ji, distinguished dignitaries on the dias, honoured guests, esteemed faculty, dear students and your parents:

It is indeed a privilege and a great honour to be welcoming you all and to be sharing this sacred moment with a person of the stature and esteem both within and outside of our medical profession; Dr. V. K. Paul. Dr. Paul is involved with the foundational processes that are transforming healthcare and medical education of India today as an esteemed member of Niti Ayog also called the National Institution for Transforming India. He is also the Chairman, Board of Governors in supersession of Medical Council of India.

The journey of Lady Hardinge Medical College began in the year 1912 with a mission to empower the women of this nation using medical education as a means of empowerment. Today has come just that moment of reflection when we take a look back at our long and glorious heritage and achievements, and then cast a long look forwards to give shape to those dreams and aspirations embedded in our legacy.

Since we met at the last convocation, a lot has happened and we have come a long way having made rapid strides in many spheres:

I am happy to inform you that the Comprehensive Redevelopment Plan for Lady Hardinge Medical College, which had got stalled for the last four years for reasons beyond our control has restarted and its implementation has begun in full earnest. We hope to see it up and functioning very soon. This single project has unleashed the power to comprehensively transform our institutional capacity by creating a new platform of: Quality patient care and combine it with state of art teaching and research infrastructure in times to come.

Also I am proud of the fact that together we have already worked hard and attained a few modest achievements over the last quarter:

- 1. Sir, as one of the proponents of Ayushman Bharat, you will be happy to know that in keeping with our Honourable Prime Minister Shri Narendra Modiji's ambitious Pradhan Mantri Jan Arogya Yojna, Lady Hardinge Medical College has plunged into this enormous movement in great earnest and has started admitting and treating patients under it.
- In order to create newer paradigms for delivering holistic and integrated health care combining quality
  assurance with safety, we have developed a Thalassemia Transition Care model on a collaborative
  basis between the Department of Medicine and Paediatrics, in order to smoothen the delivery of
  thalessemia care to adolescents, maturing into adulthood.

- 3. The Center for Adolescent Health in Kalawati Saran Children's Hospital, LHMC has recently been recognized by the World Health Organization headquarters in Geneva as a WHO Collaborating Center for Training and Research in Adolescent Health. This center, which is the only WHO Collaborating Center of its kind, outside an autonomous medical institution in India is contributing to the National Adolescent Health Program and will further contribute in training and research in this field in South East Asia.
- 4. In keeping with our commitment to enlarging and deepening medical education provided from our platform, we are about to initiate MD course in Physical and Rehabilitation Medicine. The MCI inspection process for which is already through.
- 5. Furthering our institution's commitment towards prevention of the burden of non-communicable diseases, we have launched a multi-pronged initiative focused on Cancer Prevention.
  - a. Preventive Awareness Program for mitigation of tobacco related disease burden: Awareness building activities have been organized under the aegis of the Department of Dentistry and Maxillofacial Surgery and the Department of Chest Diseases along with the Student Leadership Mission which is supported by the Medical Education Unit of Lady Hardinge Medical College. These have been targeted at the patients and general public visiting the hospital and public places like India International Trade Fair etc. with emphasis on Tobacco Cessation and Prevention of Oral and Lung Cancer.
  - b. An Oncology CME pertaining to Recent advances in Cancer Prevention and Management was organized. This was a multi-disciplinary event involving departments of Surgery, Medicine, Gynaecology, Peadiatrics among others, held in partnership with Rajiv Gandhi Cancer Institute.
- 6. The National Nutritional Rehabilitation and Training Center to look after the needs of children and their mothers', has been functioning at the Kalawati Saran Children's Hospital with the support of UNICEF.
- 7. A Genetic Diagnostic Center named NIDAN Kendra is coming at Lady Hardinge Medical College for conducting prenatal molecular diagnosis and Cyto-genetics. This will go a long way in Prenatal Diagnosis, Prevention and Treatment of Genetic Disorders.
- 8. Deptt of Microbiology, has been approved for establishment of Virus Research & Development laboratory by Department of Health Research, Min of H&FW, Govt of India, to act as an advanced centre for training of health professionals and develop infrastructure and expertise for timely identification of increasing number of viral threats with potential for outbreaks and significant morbidity.
- 9. We re-dedicated ourselves to the Kayakalp Mission promoting Swacchata Abhyan at our institute by carrying out various activities and have chalked out a three month time table for further promoting the noble cause in our campus.
- 10. Last but not the least, we take the structural safety of our 103 year old heritage building very seriously. Under the auspices of the School of Planning and Architecture, a structural safety audit was undertaken and the remedial measures suggested by them are being initiated.

Having come thus far, today as we have gathered here to mark this solemn occasion, I on behalf of all the students, faculty and staff of Lady Hardinge Medical College and Associated Hospitals, assure you of our continued commitment and dedication to take this institution to even greater heights of excellence and glory in the fields of medical education, patient care and research.

And once again my dear undergraduate and Post graduate students, I wish you all the very best in times to come as you are about to cross this vital threshold in your career and begin a new phase in your life marked by fresh horizons of rising hope and aspirations.

Jai Hind



## **ACADEMIC REPORT**

STAFF		
Vice Principal	Dr. O.P. Pathania  Dr. Rama Anand	M.B.B.S., M.S. (General Medicine) (From 03-03-2018 to 12-09-2018) M.D. (Radio-diagnosis) (From 13-09-2018 till date)
Registrar (Academic)	Dr. Jyoti Khandekar	M.B.B.S., M.D.
	Dr. Sujata Gautam	M.B.B.S., M.D.
Assistant Registrar	Ms. Pragya Juneja	MHA

Academic section is involved in the activities encompassing planning and execution of academic activities viz. admission process, monitoring of attendance and regular conduct of classes, timely conduct of internal assessment and University Examinations, recognition issues by various regulatory authorities, coordination with various agencies including Medical Council of India and Delhi University, certification for course completion and management of meritorious scholarships and awards, etc. The section also facilitates various scholarships awarded by the State and Central Government bodies, to the meritorious students of weaker section and minority students. The section also coordinates with the various foreign embassies and high commissions for students from foreign nations enrolled in the institute.

The section facilitates the students and acts as the first window for all the institution/organization for verifying the details of our ex-students.

Information to the public is provided regarding procedure of admissions in M.B.B.S. and MD/MS course, in response to their written/verbal enquiries. Besides this, the Registrar (Academic) provides counseling to the students and their guardians, as and when required.

#### **Convocation 2018**

In year 2018 two convocations for graduate, post graduate and super-specialty students were organized, as per detail mentioned below:

Convocation ceremony was organized on 18th May 2018 at Swan Jayanti Auditorium in the august presence of Shri M. Venkaiah Naidu, Hon'ble Vice President of India, and the guests of honors were Shri J.P. Nadda, Hon'ble Union Minister of Health & Family Welfare, Shri Ashwini Kumar Choubey, Hon'ble Union Ministry of State for Health & Family Welfare Smt. Anupriya Patel, Hon'ble Union Ministry of State for Health & Family Welfare, Shri Sanjeev Kumar, Addl. Secretary, Ministry of Health & Family Welfare. Graduates who had completed their Internship by 30th April 2018, attended the ceremony and Post Graduate and Super-Specialty students who had cleared their professional examination in 2017 attended the ceremony. The Prizes & Awards for meritorious students of academic year 2017-18 were also awarded.

Second Convocation Ceremony was organized on 22nd Dec. 2018 at Swan Jayanti Auditorium in the august presence of Shri Ashwini Kumar Choubey, Hon'ble Union Ministry of State for Health & Family Welfare and Smt. Anupriya Patel, Hon'ble Union Ministry of State for Health & Family Welfare and the guests of honors were Shri Sanjeev Kumar, Addl. Secretary, Ministry of Health & Family Welfare. MBBS pass-out batch 2016, MD/MS and Super-Specialty students of Admission batch 2013 attended the ceremony. The Academic excellence awards for MBBS pass-out batch 2013 & 2014 were also awarded on the same day.

#### **New Facilities**

Institution has initiated the process to establish E-class room in collaboration with ERNET India, organization under Ministry of Electronics & IT, GoI, for UG/PG students.

#### **Events Organized**

Monthly scientific meetings were held on 03.00 pm every fourth Friday of the month at medical Education Unit. Dr. Sujata Gautam was the organizing secretary for these events. A total of 7 departmental presentations were held during 2018.

An orientation for the newly inducted undergraduate students and their parents was held after their admission in the month of September. They were briefed about the course, rules and regulations and stress management.

An orientation for the fresh postgraduate students (admission year 2018) was organized after their admission in the month of June. They were briefed about the course, rules and regulations, ethical & medico legal issues.

#### **Undergraduate Education**

The section conducts post-admission formalities for new students and also coordinates teaching programs including internal assessment of undergraduate students admitted in M.B.B.S. In this endeavor the activities are supported by following faculty members who along with the vice principal and registrar(s) constitute the undergraduate admission (and other activities) committee.

	1	Dr. Ranjan Das	Director Professor of Community Medicine
2	2	Dr. Anita Pawar	Associate Professor of Physiology
(	3	Dr. Mary Vibha Lakra	Associate Professor of Physiology

The details regarding the undergraduate M.B.B.S. course, duration of the course and eligibility criteria for admission is given below. Admission notice with various details is made available by Faculty of Medical Sciences of Delhi University, in leading Newspapers & University of Delhi's Website.

Course	Eligibility	Duration	Entrance Examination
M.B.B.S.	10+2 with Physics, Chemistry, Biology & English Individually with a minimum of 50% marks (40% marks in case of SC/ST & 45% marks in OBC Category) taken together in Physics, Chemistry & Biology.  Age: 17 years as on 31st December of the year of admission & above.	4½ Years + One Year Internship	NEET (UG) examination Conducted by CBSE.

The current admission capacity for undergraduate course (MBBS) is 200 admissions annually. The annual admission capacity has been increased from 150 admissions to 200 admissions, from the year 2011, in order to implement a phased Programme of reservations for OBC candidates, in accordance with Central Educations Institutions (Reservations in Admission) Act 2006.

The year began with 997 undergraduates and 182 interns on the rolls. The college, which is affiliated to the University of Delhi since 1949, has continued to admit students from all over India, as well as from foreign countries. Details of types of seats available and various procedures for admission are indicated hereunder:

Total admission for M.B.B.S. during 2016	200
Non-reserved seats filled through University of Delhi	80
Reserved seats for SC/ST (15% & $7\frac{1}{2}$ % respectively filled	SC 25 ST 12 OBC 42
Reserved seat/s for Handicapped students	5% seats are reserved on horizontal basis
Children/widows of Armed Forces Personnel killed/disabled	5% seats are reserved on Horizontal basis
Government Nominees	15

#### **Training of under-graduates**

The total period of the under-graduate M.B.B.S. course, as per the revised ordinance of 1998 is 5 years and 6 months including one year of compulsory internship training. The division of course is as given below:

Phase	Duration (Years)	Subjects
First	One	Pre-clinical
Second	One-and-a-half	Para-clinical
Third	Two	Clinical
Compulsory Rotatory Internship	One	Compulsory rotation in various departments

#### **Undergraduate Students Achievements**

The details of pass percentage and position holders, are Indicated below:

S. No.	Examination	Number of Students Passed	Pass Percentage
1	IMBBS	198	97.00%
2	II MBBS	176	84.00%
3	III MBBS Part-I	166	83.40%
4	III MBBS Part-II	176	90.72%

#### **Postgraduate courses**

The basic information regarding the details of post graduate and super specialty programs conducted by the Institution are given.

Among post graduate degree (M.D./M.S.) courses 50% seats are filled up by All India Quota and remaining 50% are reserved for Delhi state. For all super specialty courses, all admissions are done from All India Quota admission notice with various details is made available by Faculty of Medical Sciences of Delhi University, in leading Newspapers & University of Delhi's Website.

S. No.	Name of Course	Eligibility	Duration of the Course	Entrance Examination
1	M.D./M.S./M.D.S. (Oral & Maxillofacial Surgery)	M.B.B.S./B.D.S. Degree respectively from a Medical/Dental College affiliated to University of Delhi for state quota and any recognized college for All India Quota and Date of completion of internship on or before 31st March)	3 years	NEET PG conducted by National Board of Examinations
2	M.Ch. (Pediatric. Surgery)/D.M. (Neonatology)	M.S./M.D. Degree	3 years	NEET SS conducted by National Board of Examinations

The Academic Section looks after all activities pertaining to admission and training of postgraduate students. The section handles all activities related to MD, MS, MDS, PhD, DM, and MCh, Courses in different disciplines. Academic section facilitates submission of protocol and thesis of post graduate students as per time schedule of Delhi University. Admission to all postgraduate courses is through All India NEET PG/NEET SS examination conducted by National Board of Examinations. Post graduate admission committee of college consisting of following faculty members along with Vice Principal and Registrar(s) monitors the whole process of online admission in All India and Delhi State Quota.

1	Dr. Ranjan Das	Director Professor of Community Medicine
2	Dr. Sonal Saxena	Director Professor of Microbiology

The Institute offers nineteen postgraduate degrees (M.D./M.S.), one MDS in oral and Maxillofacial Surgery and 2 super specialty courses namely D.M. (Neonatology) and M.Ch. (Pediatric Surgery). The institute is affiliated to University of Delhi. Currently 381 Post-graduate degree students are on roll in various departments. Out of this, 134 were enrolled in M.D./M.S. Courses, 2 in M.D.S. course and 8 admissions were in super-specialty during the academic year 2018-19.

Specialty wise break up of students enrolled for postgraduate courses and admissions made during the calendar year 2018 is shown in the table below:

#### **Post Graduate Students on Roll**

S. No.	Specialty	No. of students on roll 2018	No. of students admitted in 2018
1	Anaesthesia	29	10
2	Anatomy	04	2
3	Biochemistry	03	-
4	Community Medicine	14	07
5	Dermatology	13	05
6	Forensic Medicine	04	02
7	General Medicine	48	15
8	General surgery	32	11
9	Obstetrics and Gynecology	48	16
10	Paediatrics	62	25
11	Pharmacology	06	02
12	Pathology	21	07
13	Microbiology	06	06
14	Radiology	18	06
15	Physiology	03	03
16	Orthopedics	15	05
17	Ophthalmology	12	03
18	E.N.T.	12	04
19	Psychiatry	09	03
20	M.D.S.	04	02
21	D.M. (Neonatology)	12	04
22	M.Ch. (Pediatric Surgery)	12	04

In this year 105 students passed their final examination of M.D./M.S. in various specialties. Pass percentage for postgraduate degree was 92.92%. For super specialties, 08 students passed final examination in D.M./M.Ch. with a pass percentage of 100%.

## DEPARTMENTAL REPORTS

Anaesthesiology

Anatomy

Biochemistry

Community Medicine

Dental & Oral Maxillofacial

Surgery

Dermatology, Venerology

and Leprosy

**ENT** 

Forensic Medicine

& Toxicology

Medicine

Microbiology

Neonatology

Neurology

Gynaecology & Obstetrics

Ophthalmology

Orthopedics

**Paediatrics** 

Paediatric Surgery

Pathology

Pharmacology

Physiology

Physical Medicine

& Rehabilitation

Psychiatry

Radiology

Radiation Oncology

Surgery

TB and Chest Diseases

Accident & Emergency

Medical Record Department (SSKH)

Medical Record Department (KSCH)

Medical Education Unit

**Undergraduate Hostel** 

Physical Education

Nursing Department

College of Nursing



## **ANAESTHESIOLOGY**

### **FACULTY**

· - · · · · · ·	B. A. 14
Director-Professor & Head	Dr. Ajai Kumar
Director-Professor	Dr. Aruna Jain
	Dr. Usha Saha
	Dr. Sunil K Sinha
	Dr. Radhika Agarwala
	Dr. Pramod Kohli
	Dr. Maitree Pandey
	Dr. Ranju Singh
Professor	Dr. Anshu Gupta
	Dr. Nitin Hayaran
	Dr. Nishant Kumar
Associate Professor	Dr. Garima Aggarwal,
	Dr. Anshu Gupta
	Dr. Upma Bhatia
	Dr. Anil Kumar
	Dr. Raksha Kundal
Assistant Professor	Dr. Vidhi Chandra
	Dr. Preeti Goyal Varshney

### **Members who have left during the Period**

Dr. Rajeev Sharma, Professor

#### **Teaching: Postgraduate Thesis submitted to the Delhi University**

S. No.	Name	Торіс	Supervisor	Co-Supervisor
1	Dr. Gunjan Bansal A study of relationship between bispectral index values and age adjusted Minimum alveolar concentration during the maintenance phase of general anaesthesia in elective surgery.		Dr. Aruna Jain	Dr. Nishant Kumar
2	Dr. Javed Khan	Occurrence of postoperative delirium in patients undergoing elective surgeries under general anaesthesia.	Dr. Usha Saha	Dr. Radhika Agarwala
3	Dr. Pratima Evaluation of post operative analgesia in Rathore cases of arthroscopic anterior cruciate ligament reconstruction: an observational study.		Dr. S.K. Sinha	Dr. Rajeev K Sharma
4	Dr. Kavana G	Kavana G Alteration in kidney function in patients I undergoing elective laparoscopic surgery - an observational study.		Dr. Usha Saha
5	Dr. Mary Tabing  The study of effect of patient's position on the success rate of subarachnoid block in parturients undergoing caesarean section.		Dr. Pramod Kohli	Dr. Anshu Gupta
6	6 Dr. Yasana Shami Study of preoperative risk scores and maternal outcomes among obstetric patient posted for emergency caesarean deliveries		Dr. Maitree Pandey	Dr. Pramod Kohli
7	Dr. Jyotika Kumar	Evaluation of intravenously used anti- hypertensive drugs for preoperative blood pressure control in patients with hypertensive disorders of pregnancy undergoing caesarean delivery.	Dr. Ranju Singh	Dr. Aruna Jain Dr. Manju Puri (Radiology)
8	Dr. Parul Upreti	An observational study on chronic post surgical pain in children following major abdominal surgery.	Dr. Nitin Hayaran	Dr. Ranju Singh Dr. Rajiv Chadha (Pediatric Surgery)
9	Dr. Deepa Rani	Evaluation of intubating conditions with rocuronium 0.6mg/kg using train of four stimulation in elective surgery.	Dr. Nishant Kumar	Dr. Aruna Jain

#### **Organizing Training Course/Conferences/Symposia/Seminars/** Workshops/CMEs

S. No.	Faculty Member	Organiser(s)	Name, Venue, Date
1	Dr. Usha Saha	Dr. Usha Saha	Paediatric Anaesthesia CME:
	Dr. Radhika Aggarwala		The neonate and the Newborn, LHMC, April 2018
2	Dr. Pramod Kohli	Dr. Pramod Kohli	Acupuncture Course, LHMC,
	Dr. Nitin Hayaran		16th-30th July 2018
3	Dr. Ajai Kumar	Department of Anaesthesia	ISA clinical meet, LHMC, October 2018
4	Dr. Maitree	Dr. Radhika Aggarwala	BLS every Saturday
	Dr. Ranju		
	Dr. Nishant		
	Dr. Anshu Gupta		
	Dr. Garima Aggarwal		
5	Dr. Maitree Pandey	Dr. Ajai Kumar	Pre-hospital Trauma Technician
	Dr. Nishant	Dr. Maitree Pandey	Course
	Dr. Anil		

#### **Publications**

- 1. Kumar N, Singh R, Sharma N, Jain A. Atypical presentation of posterior reversible encephalopathy syndrome: Two cases. J Anaesthesiol Clin Pharmacol 2018; 34: 120-122.
- 2. Singh R, Hayaran N, Nagar D, Jain A. Spectrum of Neurological Complications in Eclampsia in a Tertiary Care Hospital in India. J Obstet Gynaecol Can. 2018; 40: 876-882.
- 3. Hayaran N, Tanwar S, Singh R, Sardana R. Dilatational force in percutaneous tracheostomy: how much is too much? J. Clin Anaesth 2018; 52: 51-52.
- Singh M, Singh R, Jain A. An observational study to evaluate the effect of different epidural analgesia regimens on dynamic pain scores in patients receiving epidural analgesia for postoperative pain relief after elective gynaecological surgery. J Anaesthesiology Clin Pharmacology 2018; 34: 362-37.
- Singh A, Gupta A, Datta PK, Pandey M. Intrathecal levobupivacain versus bupivacaine for inquinal hernia surgery: A randomized controlled trial. Korean J Anesthesiol. 2018 Jun.; 71(3): 220-225.
- 6. Singh A, Iyer KV, Gupta A. Airway management in case of a large congenital rannula. SJA. 2018;12(1): 163-165.
- Kumar N. Testing Times: Routine to indicated! Anesth Analg 2018; 126: 1451-2.

#### **Chapters Contributed**

Gupta A. Co-author in ISACON CME Book, 2018 on 'Management of severe head and Spine trauma'.

#### 1. National & International Conferences/Symposia/Seminars/Workshops/ CMEs attended by Faculty Members

S. No.	Faculty Members	Role/Topic	Organiser(s)	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date
1	Dr. Maitree Pandey Dr. Garima Agrawal	Faculty Judge	Indian Society of Critical care Medicine, BHU	Annual Criticare conference, Varanasi, 8th February 2018
2	Dr. Garima Agrawal	Faculty	Airway Management Foundation	Difficult airway Workshop, Aerocity, Delhi, 10th February 2018
3	Dr. Anshu Gupta Dr. Upma Batra	Faculty	Airway Management Foundation	AMF workshop in Thoracic Anaesthesia, Aerocity Delhi, 10th February 2018
4	Dr. Aruna Jain Dr. Usha Saha Dr. Radhika Aggarwala Dr. Pramod Kohli Dr. Maitree Pandey Dr. Ranju Singh Dr. Nishant Kumar	Lecture	GB Pant Hospital	PG Assembly, GB Pant Hospital, 21st-27th February 2018
5	Dr. Ranju Singh Dr. Anshu Gupta Dr. Nishant Kumar	Lecture & Faculty Faculty Presenter	Indian Society of Anaesthesiology	Annual Conference, NASC complex, Pusa Road, 13th April 2018
6	Dr. Ranju Singh	Lecture & Faculty	NOTTO	Safdarjung Hospital, Delhi, 28th April 2018
7	Dr. Usha Saha, Dr. S.K. Sinha, Dr. Radhika Aggarwala, Dr. Nishant Kumar, Dr. Preeti G Varshney	Lecture	Department of Anaesthesiology	Paediatric Anaesthesia CME - The newborn and the neonate, April 2018
8	Dr. Ranju Singh	Instructor	BSA Hospital	BLS & ACLS course, 27th-29th May 2018
9	Dr. Ranju Singh	Instructor& Faculty	AIIMS, Patna	Difficult Airway Management Workshop, AIIMS, Patna, May 2018
10	Dr. Ranju Singh	Instructor	UCMS	BLS & ACLS course, UCMS, 9th-11th June 2018

S. No.	Faculty Members	Role/Topic	Organiser(s)	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date
11	Dr. Ranju Singh  Dr. Garima Agrawal	Faculty coordinator Instructor (BLS & ACLS course), Judge for Short Film Instructor (BLS & ACLS course)	LHMC	Medical Conventus, LHMC, 16th–19th June 2018
12	Dr. Ranju Singh	Faculty	GMC, Ahmedabad	Difficult Airway Management Workshop GMC, Ahmedabad, 28th July 2018
13	Dr. Ranju Singh	Lecture	Sir Gangaram Hospital	Anaesthesia Update Sir Gangaram Hospital, July 2018
14	Dr. Maitree Pandey Dr. Ranju Singh Dr. Anshu Gupta Dr. Nishant Kumar	Lecture & Instructor	College of Nursing, LHMC	CNE, 17th August 2018
15	Dr. Ranju Singh	Lecture on ABG	Department of Obs & Gyne	LHMC, Delhi, 24th August 2018
16	Dr. Ranju Singh	Lecture & Case Discussion	MAMC	MAMC Anaesthesia Update MAMC, Delhi, 30th August 2018
17	Dr. Ajai Kumar Dr. Maitree Pandey Dr. Preeti G Varshney Dr. Garima Agrawal	Faculty	Department of Anaesthesia, MAMC	PG Assembly, MAMC, Delhi, August 2018
18	Dr. Ranju Singh	Organiser, coordinator	Medanta Medicity	MNCC Neuro-anaesthesia Critical Care, Medanta Medicity, 1st September 2018
19	Dr. Anshu Gupta	Faculty and Moderator	Department of Anaesthesia, LHMC	ISA Meet, LHMC, Delhi, 26th September 2018
20	Dr. Maitree Pandey Dr. Ranju Singh Dr. Preeti G Varshney	Faculty Speaker Panelist Judge Faculty	Association of Obstetrics Anesthesiologist	Jodhpur, 30th September 2018
21	Dr. Ranju Singh	Faculty		Airway Management Workshop, Siliguri, September 2018

S. No.	Faculty Members	Role/Topic	Organiser(s)	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date
22	Dr. Ranju Singh	Coordinated a presentation	Delhi chapter of ISA and Department of Anaesthesia, LHMC	Monthly meet of the Delhi chapter of ISA, 26th October 2018
23	Dr. Ajai Kumar Dr. Garima Agrawal Dr. Raksha	Chaired a session	Society for Ultrasound in Anaesthesia	International Conference on Pain Management, Jodhpur, 26th-30th Oct 2018
24	Dr. Ranju Singh	Lecture	Department of Anaesthesia, MAMC	Myths & Facts MAMC, Delhi, 28th October 2018
25	Dr. Ranju Singh	Lecture	DSPRUD, MAMC	Certificate Course on Infection Prevention and Control for Nurses MAMC, Delhi, 2nd November 2018
26	Dr. Maitree Pandey Dr. Ranju Singh Dr. Anshu Gupta Dr. Nishant Kumar Dr. Garima Agrawal	Faculty Lecture Faculty Presenter Faculty	Indian society of Anaesthesiology	ISACON, Agra, 27th November 2018
27	Dr. Ranju Singh	Faculty	GMC Amritsar	AHA ACLS BLS course, GMC Amritsar, 7th-9th December 2018
28	Dr. Ranju Singh	Lecture	Department of Microbiology, LHMC	Hospital Infection Control Programme, Department of Microbiology, LHMC, Delhi, 14th December 2018
29	Dr. Ranju Singh	Judged the skill stations	Medanta, New Delhi	2nd Medanta Communication Skills Workshop, Medanta, New Delhi, 16th December 2018
30.	Dr. Ranju Singh	Chaired a Session	Sir Gangaram Hospital	Annual Critical Care Conference, SGRH, New Delhi, 23rd December 2018
31	Dr. Ranju Singh	Faculty	BSA Hospital	BLS/ACLS course, BSA, Delhi, 25th-27th December 2018
32	Dr. Anshu Gupta	Instructor		BLS ACLS Course, Delhi
33	Dr. Nishant Kumar	Presenter	ISA	ISA Meet, LHMC, 2018
34	Dr. Nishant Kumar	Faculty	LHMC	CME, Paed Anaesthesia, LHMC, Delhi
35	Dr. Nishant Kumar	Faculty	LHMC	CME, Microbiology, Infection control, LHMC, Delhi

S. No.	Faculty Members	Role/Topic	Organiser(s)	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date
36	Dr. Garima Agrawal	Instructor	Asian Institute, Faridabad	BLS & ACLS Course, Asian Institute, Faridabad
37	Dr. Garima Agrawal	Delegate	Medicity Gurugram	Ultrasound Life support workshop, Medicity Gurugram, 2018
38	Dr. Anshu Gupta	Instructor		BLS/ACLS course, BSA, Delhi
39	Dr. Anil	Moderated E poster	IAPA	IAPA, AIIMS, Delhi, 2018
40	Dr. Anil	Paper Presentation	AIIMS Uttarakhand	AIIMS Uttarakhand, 2018
41	Dr. Anil	Delegate	SGPGI	Basic training program in ultrasound guided nerve block, SGPGI, 2018
42	Dr. Anil	Delegate		Chronic pain, Daradia Kolkata
43	Dr. Preeti G Varshney	Faculty	LHMC	CME Paed. Anaesthesia, LHMC, 2018
44	Dr. S.K. Sinha	Faculty	Department of Microbiology, LHMC	Microbiology Update, LHMC
45	Dr. Maitree Pandey	Instructor	GTB Hospital, New Delhi	BLS & ACLS Course, GTB Hospital, New Delhi
46	Dr. Maitree Pandey	Instructor		FCCS course, Raipur
47	Dr. Maitree Pandey Dr. Nishant Kumar Dr. Anil	Delegate	VINFOCUS	VINFOCUS Ultrasonography course, Medanta, Delhi 2018

#### **Special Achievements of Staff e.g. Medals/Awards**

1. Dr. Nishant Kumar: Won the best reviewer for IJA award at ISACON 2018 at AGRA held in November 2018.

#### **Representation on Expert Bodies/Committees**

#### Dr. Ranju Singh

Member of Antibiotic Stewardship Committee.



## **ANATOMY**

FACULTY				
Director Professor & Head	Dr. Sneh Agarwal			
Director Professor	Dr. Anita Tuli			
	Dr. Shashi Raheja			
	Dr. Sohinder Kaur			
Professor	Dr. Kulwinder Kaur			
Associate Professor	Dr. Anjoo Yadav			
	Dr. Sheetal Joshi			
	Dr. P. K. Dass (posted in A/E since June 2015)			
	Dr. Minakshi Malhotra			
	Dr. Prashant Kumar			
Assistant Professor	Dr. Shilpa Bathla			
	Dr. Pooja Jain			
	Dr. Ranjeeta Hansdak			
	Dr. Urvashi Singh			

#### **Organizing Training Courses/Conferences/Symposia/Seminars/** Workshops/CME

S. No.	Faculty Member	Organiser(s)	Name, Venue & Date
1	Dr. Anita Tuli Dr. Shashi Raheja Dr. Sohinder Kaur Dr. Sneh Agarwal Dr. Kulwinder Kaur Dr. Anjoo Yadav Dr. Minakshi Dr. Prashant Kumar	Department of Anatomy, LHMC, in collaboration with Indian Army	Capacity Building Tour for Girl students of JK under 'Sadbhavana' Indian Army's Flagship, Anatomy Lecture theatre, LHMC, 19th February 2018
2	Dr. Anita Tuli Dr. Shashi Raheja Dr. Sohinder Kaur Dr. Sneh Agarwal Dr. Kulwinder Kaur Dr. Anjoo Yadav Dr. Sheetal Joshi Dr. Minakshi Dr. Prashant Kumar	Department of Anatomy, LHMC	Sensitization session about organ & body donation for volunteers of Dadhichi Deh Dan Samiti, New Delhi, Anatomy Lecture theatre, LHMC, 18th April 2018
3	Dr. Sneh Agarwal Dr. Sheetal Joshi	Department of Anatomy, LHMC	EBSO - Elseviers' Basic Sciences Olympiad- Quiz for 1st year MBBS students, Physiology Lecture theatre, LHMC, 9th May 2018
4	Dr. Anita Tuli Dr. Shashi Raheja Dr. Sohinder Kaur Dr. Sneh Agarwal Dr. Kulwinder Kaur Dr. Anjoo Yadav Dr. Minakshi Dr. Prashant Kumar Dr. Pooja Jain Dr. Ranjeeta Hansdak	Department of Anatomy, LHMC, in collaboration with Indian Army	Educational & Motivational Tour for Girl students of Nubra Valley Ladhak under 'Sadbhavana' Indian Army's Flagship, Anatomy Lecture theatre, LHMC, 18th July 2018

S. No.	Faculty Member	Organiser(s)	Name, Venue & Date
5	Dr. Anita Tuli	Department of	Symposium on Emotional Intelligence,
	Dr. Shashi Raheja	Anatomy, LHMC, New Delhi	SJ Auditorium, LHMC, 18th September 2018
	Dr. Sohinder Kaur	New Dellii	
	Dr. Sneh Agarwal		
	Dr. Kulwinder Kaur		
	Dr. Anjoo Yadav		
	Dr. Sheetal Joshi		
	Dr. Minakshi Malhotra		
	Dr. Prashant Kumar		
	Dr. Shilpa Bathla		
	Dr. Pooja Jain		
	Dr. Ranjeeta Hansdak		
6	Dr. Sohinder Kaur	Department of	National Integration Tour for Girl students of
	Dr. Kulwinder Kaur	Anatomy, LHMC & Major Yash Joshi (OIC) Indian Army	Srinagar (J&K) under 'Sadbhavana' Indian
	Dr. Minakshi Malhotra		Army's Flagship, 27th December 2018
	Dr. Prashant Kumar		
	Dr. Shilpa Bathla		
	Dr. Pooja Jain		

#### **Publications**

- Saluja S, Agarwal S, Tuli A, Raheja S, Tigga S, Paul S.(2018) Morphometric Analysis of the Sacrum and Its Surgical Implications. DOI: 10.7860/JCDR/2018/3399111661.
- 2. Jain P. (2018) Coeliac Trunk and Left Gastric Artery Variation: A Clinical Interpretation. International Journal of Current Research, 10(7): 71840-71843.
- 3. Arora S, Verma M, Kaur S, Chhabra S, Jain P. (2018) Measurement of Sacral Parameters of Surgical Importance in North Indian Population. Journal of Clinical Diagnostic & Research, 12(2): 05-09.
- 4. Jain P. (2018) A Study On Knowlede, Attitude And Practice Regarding Anaemia In Antenatal Women In A Government Teaching Hospital, Dehradun. Ejpmr, 5(10): 202-205.
- 5. Hansdak R. (2018) Anamolous branching pattern of Right Axillary Artery: Case Report. Indian Journal of Applied Research, 8(3): 54-55.
- 6. Yadav A, Singh V, Chauhan K, Sharma SP, Verma N, Yadav A. (2018) Prevelance of Gall stone in Western Uttar Pradesh Population. J. Anat. Sciences, 24(1): 38-42.
- 7. Mahajan R, Tuli A, Raheja S, Tomer S, Beri S. (2018) Morphometric study of sutural bones of orbit with their clinical Implications. IJCEMR, 2(2): 29-36.
- 8. Jeph RB, Agarwal S, Jeph V, Kakar S, Gupta U, Tuli A. Serum vascular endothelial growth factor levels in normal early pregnancies and recurrent abortion patients. J. Evolution Med. Dent. Sci. 2018; 7(46): 5794-5796.

#### **National/International Conferences/Symposia/Seminars/Workshops/CMW** attended by Faculty Members

S. No.	Name & Designation of Participant	Role/Topic	Organiser	Name of Conference, Venue and Date	
International Conference					
1	Dr. Kulwinder Kaur Dr. Anjoo Yadav Dr. Minakshi Dr. Prashant Kumar Dr. Pooja Jain Dr. Ranjeeta	Delegate	UChicago Medicine, DMC, Medical Humanities group	Disarming Dialogues: TEACH UChicago centre, New Delhi, 5th October 2018	
2	Dr. Sheetal Joshi Dr. Anita Tuli Dr. Shashi Raheja Dr. Sohinder Kaur Dr. Sneh Agarwal	Chairperson	Department of Anatomy, MAMC &Department of Anatomy, AIIMS	3rd Asian & African Stereology Congress & Hands-on Training Stereology Workshop, MAMC, New Delhi/AIIMS, New Delhi, 18th-20th December 2018	
National Conference					
1	Dr. Sheetal Joshi	Delegate: Pre-Conference CME: model making Workshop	Department of Anatomy, AIIMS Bhopal	7th SOCA-National Conference of Clinical Anatomists, AIIMS Bhopal, 2nd February 2018	
2	Dr. Anita Tuli Dr. Shashi Raheja Dr. Sheetal Joshi	Chairperson Chairperson Presented oral paper	Department of Anatomy, AIIMS Bhopal	7th SOCA-National Conference of Clinical Anatomists, AIIMS Bhopal, 3rd-4th February 2018	
3	Dr. Anita Tuli Dr. Shashi Raheja Dr. Sneh Agarwal Dr. Anjoo Yadav Dr. Sheetal Joshi Dr. Minakshi Dr. Prashant Kumar	Delegates	Department of Anaesthesia, LHMC	Basic Life support (BLS) orientation course and hands on training, 10th-15th March 2018	
4	Dr. Shashi Raheja Dr. Sheetal Joshi Dr. Minakshi Dr. Prashant Kumar	Delegates	Department of Medicine LHMC	CME on Thalassemia Transition Care Clinics on World Thalassemia Day 2018, S J Auditorium LHMC New Delhi, 17th April 2018	

S. No.	Name & Designation of Participant	Role/Topic	Organiser	Name of Conference, Venue and Date
5	Dr. Anjoo Yadav	Co-facilitator	SLM - Law & Ethics, MEU, LHMC & FORDA, New Delhi	Interactive Panel Discussion on Rising Violence Against Medicare Personnel In Public Healthcare Institutions: Prevention & Mitigation, SJ Audi, LHMC, New Delhi, 26th April 2018
6	Dr. Anita Tuli Dr. Shashi Raheja Dr. Sneh Agarwal Dr. Anjoo Yadav Dr. Sheetal Joshi Dr. Prashant Kumar Dr. Shilpa Bathla Dr. Pooja Jain Dr. Ranjeeta Dr. Sneh Agarwal Dr. Sheetal Joshi	Delegates	Department of Biochemistry, LHMC	Workshop on genetic method-ologies hands on training on DNA extraction, PCR-RFLP,RT – PCR, Department of Biochemistry, 2nd August 2018
7	Dr. Anjoo Yadav Dr. Minakshi Malhotra	Delegate Delegate	Department of Paediatrics, LHMC	Research Methodology Workshop for Post Graduate Students: Protocol Development & Orientation, KSCH, 8th–9th August 2018
8	Dr. Anjoo Yadav	Faculty for Pre-conference workshop: "The Theatre of Oppressed"	Bio-ethics Unit of Sri Guru Ram Das University of Health Sciences, Amritsar	ETHOS-2018: National Bio-Ethics, Medical & Research Conference, Sri Guru Ram Das University of Health Sciences, Sri Amritsar, 31st August 2018
9	Dr. Anjoo Yadav	Faculty-Keynote Speaker	Bio-ethics Unit of SGRD University of Health Sciences, Amritsar	ETHOS-2018: National Bio-Ethics, Medical & Research Conference, Sri Guru Ram Das University of Health Sciences, Sri Amritsar, 1st-2nd September 2018
10	Dr. Shilpa Bathla Dr. Pooja Jain	Delegate Delegate	Department of Paediatrics, Kalawati Saran Children Hospital & LHMC, New Delhi	Workshop on Data Management & Thesis Writing, KSCH, New Delhi, 19th September 2018

S. No.	Name & Designation of Participant	Role/Topic	Organiser	Name of Conference, Venue and Date
11	Dr. Minakshi Dr. Pooja Jain	Delegate	Department of Biochemistry, Sir Ganga Ram Hospital, New Delhi	Atherosclerosis - The Indian Epidemic, Sir Ganga Ram Hospital, New Delhi, 26th September 2018
12	Dr. Sneh Agarwal	Guest Faculty	BHU, Varanasi	SELSICON 2018 - 11th Annual Conf of Society of Endoscopic & Laparoscopic Surgeons of India, BHU, Varanasi, 26th–30th September 2018
13	Dr. Shashi Raheja Dr. Minakshi Dr. Pooja Jain	Delegate	SLM-MEU LHMC & RDA, New Delhi	Walkathon from LHMC to India Gate - Swachh Bharat Abhiyaan, 29th September 2018
14	Dr. Anjoo Yadav	Delegate	Department of Anatomy, KGMU, Lucknow	26th Annual Conference of U.P. chapter of Anatomical Society of India UP-ASICON 2018, King George Medical University, Lucknow, UP, 6th October 2018
15	Dr. Anjoo Yadav	Chairperson	Department of Anatomy, KGMU, Lucknow, UP	26th Annual Conference of U.P. chapter of Anatomical Society of India UP-ASICON 2018, King George Medical University, Lucknow, 6th-7th October 2018
16	Dr. Anjoo Yadav	Delegate	Department of Anatomy, KGMU, Lucknow	26th UP-ASICON 2018, King George Medical University, Lucknow, 7th October 2018
17	Dr. Shilpa Bathla	Presented oral paper	Government Medical College, Patiala	CME Radiological Anatomy: Invisible made visible, GMC, Patiala, 7th October 2018
18	Dr. Shashi Raheja	Chairperson	Department of Dentistry, LHMC	11th International Dental Students & 5th dental Surgeons Conference, SJ Audi. LHMC, 12th-13th October 2018
19	Dr. Shashi Raheja	Delegate-CME Delegate	National Academy of Medical Sciences	58th Annual Conference of National Academy of Medical Sciences NAMSCON-2018, MGM College & Research Institute, Puducherry, 26th-28th October 2018
20	Dr. Sheetal Joshi	Facilitator	SLM - Organ donation awareness group, MEU, LHMC	Sensitization session about organ &body donation for I-year MBBS students (Batch 2018-19), Anatomy Lecture theatre, LHMC, 1st Nov. 2018

S. No.	Name & Designation of Participant	Role/Topic	Organiser	Name of Conference, Venue and Date
21	Dr. Shashi Raheja Dr. Pooja Jain	Judge - Poster Competition Delegate	Department of Obstetrics and Gynaecology, LHMC, New Delhi	CME On Diabetes in Pregnancy, Lady Hardinge Medical College, New Delhi, 1st November 2018
22	Dr. Anita Tuli Dr. Shashi Raheja Dr. Sheetal Joshi Dr. Shilpa Bathla	Delegate Pre-Conf. CME: CT & MRI-Cross- sectional Imaging Anatomy Pre-Conf CME - recent advances in infertility	Department of Anatomy, AIIMS Rishikesh	National Conference of Anatomical Society of India – NATCON-66, AIIMS Rishikesh, 11th November 2018
23	Dr. Anita Tuli Dr. Shashi Raheja Dr. Sohinder Kaur Dr. Sneh Agarwal Dr. Meenakshi Dr. Sheetal Joshi Dr. Meenakshi Dr. Shilpa Bathla	Chairperson  Oral Paper presentation	Department of Anatomy AIIMS Rishikesh	66th National Conference of Anatomical Society of India, AIIMS Rishikesh, 12th-14th November 2018
24	Dr. Sneh Agarwal Dr. Anjoo Yadav	Guest Faculty	Department of Surgery, AIIMS & CRC Press - Taylor & Francis Group	Guest lecture by Prof. P. Ronan O' Connell - Relevance of Bailey & Love's Short Practice of Surgery in 21st Century, LT-3 AlIMS Delhi, 16th November 2018
25	Dr. Shashi Raheja	Chairperson	Department of Biochemistry, LHMC	26th Annual Conference of Association of Medical Biochemists of India AMBICON-2018, LHMC, New Delhi, 16th-18th November 2018
26	Dr. Sheetal Joshi	Delegate	NOTTO	Organothon - Run for Saving Lives, Central Park, CP, 18th November 2018
27	Dr. Sheetal Joshi	Delegate	Department of Paediatrics, LHMC & KSCH	9th National thalassemia conference by National Thalasaemia welfare society in association, 24th-25th November 2018

S. No.	Name & Designation of Participant	Role/Topic	Organiser	Name of Conference, Venue and Date
28	Dr. Shashi Raheja Dr. Sneh Agarwal Dr. Anjoo Yadav Dr. Sheetal Joshi Dr. Pooja Jain Dr. Ranjeeta	Delegates	NOTTO, DGHS, MoHFW	9th Indian Organ Donation Day Programme, Ashok Hotel, New Delhi, 27th November 2018
29	Dr. Anita Tuli Dr. Sneh Agarwal Dr. Sheetal Joshi Dr. Meenakshi Dr. Prashant Dr. Shilpa Bathla	Delegates	Organ India, New Delhi	3rd Collaborative Organ Donation Conclave, Indian Habitat Centre, 29th November 2018
30	Dr. Pooja Jain	Delegate	Department of Medicine LHMC & ART Centre, KSCH	CME on HIV update cum capacity Building, LHMC, 2nd December 2018
31	Dr. Shilpa Bathla Dr. Pooja Jain Dr. Ranjeeta	Delegates	Lady Hardinge Medical College in association with Rajiv Gandhi Cancer Institute	CME on Recent Advances on Oncology, SJ Auditorium, LHMC, 15th December 2018

#### **Special Achievements of the Staff**

#### Dr. Shashi Raheja

- Appointed as Head of Anatomy by Vice-Chancellor of Delhi University under faculty of medical science.
- Elected as Fellow of Academy and formal admission and Award of Scroll at Annual Convocation on 27th Oct. 2018 at MGM College & Research Institute, Puducherry.
- Commissioned as Green Ambassador for its No Plastic Campaign by IMA on World Environment Day on 6th June 2018.

#### **Dr. Sheetal Joshi**

Faculty reviewer for Snell's Clinical Anatomy by regions 1/e. ISBN-13: 9789387963405.

#### Dr. Pooja Jain

- 2nd prize in Slogan writing Competition organized in LHMC Under Swachch Bharat Abhiyan Mission on 2nd October 2018.
- 1st prize in Carrom board and 1st runner up in Table tennis completion held during session 2018 at LHMC.

#### **Dr. Ranjeeta Hansdak**

1st prize in Table tennis completion and 1st runner up in Carrom board held during session 2018 at LHMC.

#### **Representation on Expert Bodies/Committees**

#### **Dr. Anita Tuli**

- Nominated member for finalization of medical equipments to be procured for medical college upgraded under PMSSY Phase–II 2016.
- External expert in the selection board for contractual faculty recruitment at Dr. R.M.L. P.G.I.M.E.R., New Delhi.
- Appraiser for NEET PG & FMG Examination.
- Member Board of Research Studies & DRS, Academic council.

#### Dr. Shashi Raheja

- Nominated Expert member in panel by Vice-Chancellor for Post-Graduate Board of studies at Pt. B.D. Sharma, University of Health Sciences, Rohtak.
- Member selection committee for selection of Assistant Professors in Anatomy, PGIMS Rohtak in Feb. 2018.
- Member selection committee for Assistant Professors in Anatomy, Govt. Medical College for Women Khanpur Kalan (Sonepat) at PGIMS Rohtak in April, 2018.
- Nominated Member of the U.G. Expert committee by MCI Since Oct. 2018.
- Expert for the interview of faculty positions in Dr. Baba Saheb Ambedkar Medical College & Hospital, Govt. of NCT of Delhi on 14.05.2018.
- Chairperson for Website development, launching & maintenance for LHMC.
- Chairperson for archival committee since July 2018.

#### **Dr. Sneh Agarwal**

Nominated by Ministry of H&FW as Technical expert for the procurement of equipments at AIIMS, New Delhi.

#### **Dr. Anjoo Yadav**

Member of Committee of Courses & Board of Studies, Dept of Anatomy at FMS, Delhi University.



## **BIOCHEMISTRY**

FACULTY	
Addl. D.G.	Dr. Jayashree Bhattacharjee
Director-Professor and Head	Dr. Anju Jain
Director-Professor	Dr. Ritu Singh
Professor	Dr. Smita Tripathi
	Dr. Ekta Debnath
Associate Professor	Dr. Preeti Chauhan
	Dr. Parijat Gogoi
Assistant Professor	Dr. Rajeev Goyal
	Dr. Mukesh Kumar Meena

#### **Research Schemes/Projects**

Name of Investigators	Project incharge	Title of the Project Scheme	Name of the Funding Agency	Budget in Rs.
	R	esearch projects with funding		
Dr. Anju Jain Dr. R. M. Pandey Dr. Anupam Prakash	Dr. Pikee Saxena	A randomized control trial to compare the efficacy of N Acetyl Cysteine, metformin or placebo therapy on clinical, hormonal, and oxidative stress profile of infertile women with Polycystic Ovary Syndrome along with clomiphene citrate	ICMR funded project (ongoing since 2016)	Approx 34 lac
Dr. Ritu Singh Dr. Sanjay Tyagi Dr. Jayashree Bhattacharjee Dr. Rajni Dawar	Dr. Ritu Singh	Study of Proteomic and genetic biomarkers of inflammatory and matrix remodelling pathways having significance in myocardial infarction	DHR-MoHFW	Rs. 29 lac

Name of Investigators	Project incharge	Title of the Project Scheme	Name of the Funding Agency	Budget in Rs.
Dr. Ritu Singh	Dr. Ritu Singh	Study of genetic polymorphisms	DBT	1 lac plus RA
Dr. Anupam Prakash		and gene expressions of Interleukin-6, Interleukin-10 and Tumor necrosis factor-alpha in patients with Type 2 Diabetes mellitus		salary
Non-funded projects				
Dr. Anju Jain	Co-Investigator	"Genetic polymorphism of methylene tetra hydro folate	CSIR	
Dr. Ekta Debnath		reductase (MTHFR) and inheritance of morphological traits in primary open angle glaucoma and angle closure disease in Northern India" project initialized on 5th Nov. 2011		

#### Teaching: Postgraduate Thesis submitted and accepted by University of Delhi

S. No.	PG Student	Торіс	Supervisor	Co-Supervisor
1	Dr. Abha Rathore	The Role of Cytokines, Adipokines, Tnf-Alpha Polymorphism G308a and Transcription Factor NFKAPPAS In Development of Insulin Resistance in Pregnancy	Dr. Jayashree Bhattacharjee	
2	Dr. Seema Meena	Association of Paroxonase 2 gene (C1053G) polymorphism and mRNA expression in Ischaemic stroke	Dr. Ritu Singh	Dr. R. K. Dhamija (Neurology); Dr. Ekta Debnath
3	Ms. Karuna Sharma (Awarded PhD degree)	Evaluation of Genetic Polymorphism (SNP 1562 C/T) of Matrix Metalloproteinases-9 (MMP-9) and First Trimester Maternal Serum level of Biomarkers (PAPP-A, free $\beta$ - hCG, and MMP-9) and Proinflammatory Cytokines (TNF- $\alpha$ and INF- $\Upsilon$ ) for the Prediction of Preeclampsia	Dr. Ritu Singh	Dr. Jayashree Bhattacharjee; Dr. V. Rohil

## **Organizing Training Course/Conference/Symposia/Seminars/Workshops/CMEs**

S. No.	Faculty Member	Organiser(s)	Name, Venue & Date
1	Dr. Ritu Singh		Student leadership mission, workshop for Undergraduate students of LHMC, 26th February 2018

S. No.	Faculty Member	Organiser(s)	Name, Venue & Date	
2	Dr. Anju Jain	Department of	Guest lecture on "Nutrition treatment for	
	Dr. Rajeev Goyal	Biochemistry	Diabetes", 28 February 2018	
3	Dr. Anju Jain		$\hbox{``Workshop on GENETIC Methodologies''},$	
	Dr. Ritu Singh	Biochemistry	LHMC & SSKH, New Delhi, 2nd August 2018	
	Dr. Ekta Debnath	2	Zilu August 2010	
	Dr. Parijat Gogoi			
	Dr. Mukesh Kumar Meena			
4	Dr. Ritu Singh	Department of	Pre-conference workshop "Real Time	
	Dr. Ekta Debnath	•	PCR" as a part of AMBICON2018, LHMC, New Delhi, 15th November 2018	
	Dr. Parijat Gogoi		Erillio, New Belli, 15th November 2010	
	Dr. Mukesh Kumar Meena			
5	Dr. Anju Jain (Organizing Secretary)	•	26th Annual National Conference of Association of Medical Biochemists	
	Dr. Jayashree Bhattacharjee	with Association of Medical Biochemists of India	of India (AMBICON 2018), LHMC,	
	Dr. Ritu Singh	biochemists of maia	New Delhi, 16th-18th November 2018	
	Dr. Smita Tripathi			
	Dr. Ekta Debnath			
	Dr. Preeti Chauhan			
	Dr. Parijat Gogoi			
	Dr. Rajeev Goyal			
	Dr. Mukesh Kumar Meena			
6	Dr. Preeti Chauhan	Organizing secretary, CME in KSCH	CME on Recent updates and future possibilities in 24 hours KSCH lab, KSCH, 6th December 2018	

#### **Publications**

- Meena M.K., Sharma S, Bhasin H, Jain P, Kapoor S, Jain A, Aneja S. Vitamin B12 Deficiency in Children with Infantile Spasms: A Case-Control Study Journal of Child Neurology 2018; Volume 33: 12.
- 2. Dawar R, Sharma M, Singh M, Chauhan P, Tripathi S, Jain A. Hyperthyroidism in gestational Trophoblastic disease. Global Journal of research Analysis. 2018; 7: 4 ISSN No 2277-8160.
- 3. Garg M, Jain A, Goswami B, Puri M. Study of Peroxisome Proliferator Activated Receptor γ Pro12 Ala Polymorphism in Women with Polycystic Ovary Syndrome. Indian Journal of Medical Biochemistry, July-December 2018; 22(2): 126-131.
- 4. Datta RR, Malik E, Baruah A, Debnath P, Jain A. Endocrinopathy in thalassemia major patients on chelation therapy: A study of North Indian population. JIMSA; 30: 2.
- 5. Singh K, Singh R, Chandra S, Tyagi S. Paraoxonase-1 is a better indicator than HDL of Atherosclerosis-A Pilot Study in North Indian population. Diabetes Metab Syndr 2018; 12(3): 275-278.

- 6. Gogoi P, Debnath E, Changkakati R. Serum/Ascites Albumin Gradient (SAAG), A very costeffective and reliable first line Diagnostic parameter in the differential diagnosis of ascites a study in a North–East Indian population. Intn J Res rev: 2018; 5(12): 215-19.
- 7. Bhardwaj S, Mondal S, Bandhu R, D Chaudhury, Debnath EM *et al.* Cognitive functions in patients of T2DM with peripheral neuropathy, an observational cross sectional study done in India. International Journal of Current Research and Review DOI: 10.7324/IJCRR.20181073.
- 8. Kumawat, R., gowda, S., Debnath, E., Rashid, S., Niwas, R., Gupta, Y. *et al.* Association of Single Nucleotide Polymorphisms (SNPs) in Genes Encoding for Folate Metabolising Enzymes with Glioma and Meningioma in Indian Population. Asian Pacific Journal of Cancer Prevention, 2018; 19(12): 3415-3425 doi: 10.31557/APJCP.201819123415.
- 9. Tripathi RK, Debnath PR, Shah S, Tripathi D, Debnath E: Therapeutic effect of table salt on umbilical granuloma in infants-north Indian experience. IP Int J Med Pediatr Oncol 2018; 4: 77-79.
- 10. Chauhan P, Chetiwal R.Renin Angiotensin system and pulmonary hemodynamics in chronic obstructive pulmonary disease. International journal of advance in medicine 2018 Apr; 5(2): 404-408.
- 11. Meena MK, Sarkar PD, Kachhawa K, Kumar S. Serum Vitamin-D concentration and other biomarkers status in patients with acute myocardial infarction at a tertiary cardiac care centre. European journal of biotechnology and bioscience. 2018; 6(5): 76-79.
- 12. Meena MK, Khaliq S, K Kachhawa, Kumar S. Study of serum lipid profile and insulin resistance in morbid obese subjects before and after Sleeve gastrectomy. International journal of medical and health research 2018; 4(10): 131-135.

### **Books/Chapters Contributed**

- 1. Goyal R, Jialal I. Glucose Intolerance [Internet]. Stat Pearls. 2018 Available from: http://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pubmed/29763085.
- Goyal R, Jialal I. Diabetes Mellitus, Type 2 [Internet]. Stat Pearls. 2018 Available from: http://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pubmed/30020625.

# National and International Conferences/Symposia/Seminars/Workshops/ CMEs Attended by the Faculty Members

S. No.	Name & Designation of the Participant	Role/Topic	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date
National conferences				
1	Dr. Ekta Debnath	Delegate	ICMR	Research ethics and good clinical practices, 9th January 2018
2	Dr. Anju Jain	Delegate	Dept. of physiology, LHMC	Physiology UG quiz, 21st February 2018

S. No.	Name & Designation of the Participant	Role/Topic	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date
3	Dr. Anju Jain	Delegate	Sir Ganga Ram Hospital	CME, 23rd February 2018
4	Dr. Parijat Gogoi	Delegate	Department of Anaesthesiology, LHMC	Hands-on Training on Basic Life Support LHMC, New Delhi, 24th February 2018
5	Dr. Parijat Gogoi	Delegate	Ethics & Research Committee, LHMC	Workshop on Research Ethics & Good Clinical Practices, LHMC, 9th March 2018
6	Dr. Ekta Debnath	Delegate	CDC India	Laboratory quality implementation system (LQSI), 21st-23rd March 2018
7	Dr. Anju Jain	Chairperson	Dept of Paediatrics, LHMC	CME on Thalassemia & Launch of Thalassemia transition health care, 4th May 2018
8	Dr. Ekta Debnath	Delegate	Directorate of Health Services, National Health Mission, Bhopal	Comprehensive training on Quality management system, 10th-11th May 2018
9	Dr. Preeti chauhan	Delegate	University of Exeter, UK	Online 4 week course in Genomic Medicine in Diabetes, June 2018
10	Dr. Mukesh Kumar Meena	Delegate	Munipal Council at New Delhi	Workshop on "EMF Emissions and Telecom Towers", New Delhi, 21st July 2018
11	Dr. Ekta Debnath	Delegate	ICMR	Research methodology for Biomedical Research, 6th-8th August 2018
12	Dr. Anju Jain	Delegate	Suyog Diagnostics	CME on automated urine analyzer, IHC, 9th August 2018
13	Dr. Rajeev Goyal	Delegate	Indraprastha Apollo Hospitals, New Delhi	Paradigms in Lab quality and women's health, 25th August 2018
14	Dr. Rajeev Goyal Dr. Mukesh Kumar Meena	Delegate	ISAR-Delhi chapter	Annual CME of ISAR-Delhi chapter Department of Biochemistry, Sir Ganga Ram Hospital, New Delhi, 26th September 2018
15	Dr. Preeti Chauhan	Delegate	Department of Biochemistry, MAMC	Molecular Techniques in Diagnosis and Monitoring of Myeloproliferative Neoplasm, 27th–28th September 2018

S. No.	Name & Designation of the Participant	Role/Topic	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date
16	Dr. Mukesh Kumar Meena	Guest Speaker Chairperson	ISARCON 2018	ISARCON 2018- National conference, JIPMER, Puducherry, 11th-13th October 2018
17	Dr. Ritu Singh	Oration	ISAR (Indian Society for Atherosclerosis Research)	ISARCON 2018, JIPMER October 2018
18	Dr. Anju Jain Dr. Ekta Debnath Dr. Preeti Chauhan Dr. Parijat Gogoi Dr. Rajeev Goyal Dr. Mukesh Kumar Meena	Chairperson Delegate	Department of Obstetrics & Gynecology, LHMC	CME on Diabetes in pregnancy, LHMC, New Delhi, 1st November 2018
19	Dr. Ritu Singh Dr. Ekta Debnath Dr. Preeti Chauhan Dr. Parijat Gogoi Dr. Rajeev Goyal Dr. Mukesh Kumar Meena	Speaker Oral Presentation: Chairperson Chairperson Chairperson Oral Presentation: Chairperson Oral Paper	Department of Biochemistry in association with AMBI	26th Annual National Conference of Association of Medical Biochemists of India, LHMC, New Delhi, 16th-18th November 2018
20.	Dr. Preeti Chauhan Dr. Ekta Debnath Dr. Parijat Gogoi Dr. Mukesh Kumar Meena	Speaker  Delegates	Department of Biochemistry, LHMC	CME on Recent updates & future possibilities for Improvement of 24 hrs Laboratory services, Kalawati Saran Children Hospital, New Delhi, 6th December 2018
21	Dr. Ekta Debnath	Delegate	Dept. of Microbiology, LHMC	Infection control & prevention: Training of Trainers" program, 10th-11th December 2018
22	Dr. Anju Jain	Delegate	LHMC	Inaugural function talk in CME on recent advances on Oncology, 15th December 2018
23	Dr. Jayashree Bhattacharjee	Delegate	ACBI	ACBICON Conference, Goa
24	Dr. Smita Tripathi	Delegate	Maulana Azad Medical College, New Delhi	Molecular techniques in diagnosis and monitoring of CML

# **Special Achievements of the Staff**

#### **Dr. Anju Jain**

- 1. Organizing secretary for 26th Annual National Conference of Association of Medical Biochemists of India held from 16-18 November 2018 in LHMC, New Delhi.
- 2. Editor in chief Indian Journal of Medical Biochemistry.
- 3. IPF MEDICON 2018 on 02/12/18 Under Dr. Anju Jain, Dr. Monika got first prize in oral presentation The Interesting Phenomenon of Primer induced Mutagenesis Seen in Subjects with respect to PPARyPro12Ala Polymorphism in Polycystic Ovary Syndrome (PCOS).

### **Dr. Ritu Singh**

- Dr. Ritu Singh was awarded the LHMC Oration of ISAR "Risk factors of Atherosclerotic instability -Studies on patients of ischaemic stroke and myocardial infarction in tertiary care hospitals" at JIPMER, Oct. 2018.
- 2. Received Sri Venkateshwara Cardiac Research Medal 2018 for the work "Matrix remodelling protein (MMP-3) and inflammatory markers (TNF-α and Interferon-γ) in patients with Myocardial infarction.

#### **Dr. Ekta Debnath**

- Approved project of DBT funded project "Establishment of Diagnostic labs entitled, "NIDAN
  Kendra" for the Training of Clinicians cum Creation of Genetic Diagnostic unit in Human Genetics
  under UMMID Initiative." The project has been approved by DBT for establishment of genetic
  diagnostic unit under UMMID initiative by DBT for genetic diseases for patient care in hospitals
  and aspirational Districts (NITI Aayog).
- Project shortlisted under young faculty scheme of ICMR titled Gentic diversity of beta-thalassemia in migrant population of Delhi and to determine the use of cell-free DNA for prenatal diagnosis of thalassemia.
- 3. 2nd prize in Hindi essay competition (*Nibandh pratiyogita*) organised by Hindi Pakhwara, MoHF, Govt. of India, LHMC, 14th-28th September 2018.
- 4. NABL assessor of Clinical labs ISO 15189-2012.

#### **Dr. Preeti Chauhan**

1. Got 3rd prize in Dr. V. Mallika award for oral paper presentation in AMBICON 2018, LHMC, Delhi.

### **Representation on Expert Bodies/Committees**

### Dr. Anju Jain

- Warden UG Hostel.
- Chairperson Purchase of Proprietary items & Repair maintenance of equipment.
- Member of Board for Thalassemia transition from Paediatrics to adult care.
- Member for starting BMLS and MMLS courses and establishment of college of Medical Laboratory Science.
- Validation of MCQ at National Board on 05/01/18.
- Member at DGHS for NML journals and Books at Nirman Bhawan on 13/08/18.
- Nominated representative by DGHS for technical specification for procurement & installation of Machinery & Equipment for CCRF Lab, AIIMS.
- Member PG expert group with BOG at MCI with regular meetings at MCI, Dwarka.
- Subject expert for Faculty post at NEIGRIMS Shillong on 01/05/18 held at AIIMS.
- Academic head for Convocation at LHMC.

#### **Dr. Ritu Singh**

- Elected National President Indian Society of Atherosclerosis Research: 2018.
- Primary Custodian, APAR, LHMC.
- Indian Society of Inborn Errors of Metabolism Founder member.
- Member of ISAR National Advisory Committee.
- Member of Association of Clinical Biochemists of India (ACBI).
- Member of Association of Medical Biochemists of India (AMBI).
- International atherosclerosis Society-Member.
- Associate Editor of Journal of Indian Society for Atherosclerosis Research (Atherosclerosis and Metabolic.

# Dr. Smita Tripathi

- Attended meeting of HLL to finalize technical specifications of Biochemistry instruments for up gradations of GMCs under PMSSY phase III.
- Member of DRC 2018 (Departmental research committee) at University of Delhi, FMS.

### **Dr. Ekta Debnath**

- Assessment of Labs as Technical assessor, NABL.
- Member of lab strengthening initiative committees under CDC-India.
- Member if Institutional Ethical Committee LHMC & SSKH hospital.

### **Dr. Preeti Chauhan**

Nodal officer for "mera asptaal" of LHMC.

# **Dr. Rajeev Goyal**

▶ Elected treasurer, Indian Society of Atherosclerosis Research - Delhi Chapter.



**FACULTY** 

# **COMMUNITY MEDICINE**

Director-Professor and Head	Dr. S.K. Rasania
Director-Professor	Dr. J.G. Prasuna
	Dr. Jyoti Khandekar
	Dr. B. Dhiman
	Dr. Ranjan Das
Professor	Dr. Anita S. Acharya
	Dr. T.K. Ray
	Dr. Manish Kumar Goel
Associate Professor	Dr. Rishi Kumar Jaiswal
<b>Assistant Professor</b>	Dr. Mamta
	Dr. Nazish Rasheed
	Dr. Ananya Ray Laskar

Dr. Mamta

Dr. Nazish Rasheed

Dr. Ananya Ray Laskar

Dr. Rishi K. Jaiswal promoted as Associate Professor

Members who have left during the period Dr. Priyanka, Asst. Professor on contract

Addition to the faculty during the period

**Promotions** 

# **Research Schemes/Projects**

Name of investigators	Project Incharge	Title of the Project Scheme	Name of the Funding Agency	Budget in Rs.
	Resea	arch projects with funding		
Dr. Anita S. Acharya	Dr. Anita S.	Health Accounting	ICMR;	Rs. 48 lakhs
Dr. S.K. Rasania	Acharya	Scheme: Empowering	Ongoing since	
Dr. D. Bachani		people for health care through multi-	May 2016	
Dr. Jyoti Khandekar		sectoral coordination -		
Dr. Anita S. Acharya		An operational Evaluation		

### **STS projects**

S. No.	UG Student	Торіс	Supervisor	Co-Supervisor
1	Ms. Shalini	Non adherence to Anti-hypertensive	Dr. Manish K. Goel	-
		Treatment and its determinants among		
		individual attending tertiary care hospital		
		New Delhi		

# **Teaching: Postgraduate Thesis Submitted and Accepted by University of Delhi**

S. No.	PG Student	Topic	Supervisor	Co-Supervisor
1	Dr. Kumar Mrigesh	A study on mobile health (m-health) and Utilization of Antenatal and Immunization services in Paharganj area of Delhi	Dr. J.G. Prasuna	Dr. S.K. Rasania
2	Dr. Blessy Joseph	An epidemiological study of Mental and behavioural disorders during puerperium in Mehrauli, Delhi	Dr. Ranjan Das	Dr. B. Dhiman Dr. Dinesh Kataria (Psychiatry)
3	Dr. Kanika Singh	A study of depression and quality of life among persons living with type II diabetes mellitus attending a government hospital in East Delhi	Dr. Anita S. Acharya	Dr. S.K. Rasania Dr. Jyoti Khandekar

# **Organizing Training Course/Conferences/Symposia/Seminars/Workshops/CMEs**

S. No.	Faculty Member	Organiser(s)	Name, Venue & Date
1	Dr. Ranjan Das	Department of Community Medicine, MAMC & WHO, New Delhi	"Ear & Hearing Care", Department of Community Medicine MAMC, 2nd-3rd February 2018
2	All Faculty	Department of Community Medicine	Update on Tuberculosis on National TB day, 4th April 2018

S. No.	Faculty Member	Organiser(s)	Name, Venue & Date
3	Dr. S.K. Rasania Dr. Manish K. Goel	Department of Community Medicine	National Seminar on "Health Economics", 31st August 2018
4	Dr. Ranjan Das	Rajbhasha Vibhag, LHMC & Associated Hospitals	Hindi Pakhwara LHMC & Associated Hospitals, New Delhi, 14th-28th September 2018
5	All Faculty	Department of Anaesthesia	Pre-Hospital Trauma Training, Department of Community Medicine, October 2018
6	All Faculty	Department of Community Medicine	Orientation for internship training programme, December 2018
7	Dr. S.K. Rasania	Organizing Member, CNE Department LHMC	Continuing Nursing Education on Administrative & Management Nursing Practice, CNE Hall, LHMC, a total 5 CNEs
8	Dr. S.K. Rasania Dr. Anita S. Acharya	Department of Community Medicine	<ol> <li>Organized at Urban Health Centre, Kalyanpuri</li> <li>World Population Day celebration on 11-07-2018.</li> <li>World Breast feeding week celebrated with skits, role play.</li> <li>World Health Day Celebrations 2018         Role play, Poster making competition in Government School, health talks in the Community.</li> <li>World Diabetes Day Celebrations on 14th November 2018: Role play, Poster making competition in Government School, health talks in the Community.</li> <li>National Hand Washing Awareness Rally in the Community at Kalyanpuri on 8th December 2018.</li> </ol>
9	Dr. S.K. Rasania Dr. Ranjan Das Dr. Manish K. Goel	Department of Community Medicine	World Health Day Celebrations 2018 Role play, Poster making competition in Government School, health talks in the Community and in the institution

#### **Publications**

- 1. Arora S, Rasania SK, Bachani D, Gandhi A, Chhabra SK. Air pollution and environmental risk factors for altered lung function among adult women of an urban slum area of Delhi: A prevalence study. Lung India. 2018; 35(3): 193-198.
- 2. Das R. Editorial: CBNAAT versus conventional sputum microscopy: Are we really prepared for this diagnostic strategy shift? Indian J of Preventive and Social Medicine. 201: 49:2.
- 3. Kumar D, Rasania SK, Das R. A clinico-social study of functional disabilities among elderly in palam villages of Delhi. Indian J of Community Medicine & Family Medicine 3:2, 2018; 44-48.
- 4. Dhirar N, Dudeja S, Khandekar J, Bachani D *et al.* Childhood Morbidity and Mortality in India-Analysis of National Family Health Survey 4 (NFHS-4) Findings. Indian Paediatrics; 2018; 55: 335-338.

- 5. Bhuvaneshwari N, Prasuna J.G. Goel MK, Rasania SK. An Epidemiological study on Home Injuries among Children 0-14 years in South Delhi: Indian J of Public Health 2018; 62(1).
- 6. Singh A, Acharya AS, Dhiman B. Awareness regarding diabetes and its complications in adults: A cross-sectional study in an urban resettlement colony of Delhi. Indian Journal of Medical Specialities 2018; 9(1): 3-6.
- 7. Singh A, Acharya AS, Dhiman B. Shared risk factors of Non-Communicable diseases: A community based study among adults in an urban resettlement colony of Delhi. Indian J of Community & Family medicine 2018; 4(2): 42-48.
- 8. Acharya AS, Priyanka, Khandekar J, Bachani D,Rasania SK. Awareness and Willingness to Pledge for Eye Donation among Adult Population of an Urban Re-settlement Colony of Delhi. Indian J of Community & Family Medicine 2018; 4(1): 28-33.
- 9. Dhamnetiya D, Goel MK, Dhiman B, Pathania OP. Risk factors associated with gallstone diseases. Indian J of Community Health. 2018; 30: 2.
- 10. Dhamnetiya D, Goel MK, Dhiman B, Pathania OP. Gallstone diseases and quantitative analysis of independent biochemical parameters: Study in tertiary care hospital of India. J of Laboratory Physicians. 2018; 10: 4.
- 11. Parashar M, Singh M, Lal P. Life satisfaction and correlates among working woman of a tertiary care health sector: A cross-sectional study from Delhi, India. Med J DY Patil Vidyapeeth 2018; 11: 406-11.
- 12. Singh T, Nagesh S, Ray TK. Magnitude and correlates of anaemia in elderly women of resettlement colony of Delhi. J Mid-life Health 2018; 9: 21-25.
- 13. Thakur A, Ray TK, Goel MK. Health-care services utilization among diabetes patients enrolled in tertiary care hospital of east Delhi. Indian J of community medicine 43:3, 2018; 248-49.

# **Books/Chapters Contributed**

- 1. Acharya AS. Book Chapter "Bias, Error and Confounding in Handbook on Research Methodology". Ed: Prakash A, Pangtey GS Munjal Y.P. 2018".
- 2. Prasuna J G. Contributed for the updating of the study modules for PGDMCH "Legislations and Social Security/Welfare scheme for Women and Children."

# National and International Conferences/Symposia/Seminars/Workshops/ CMEs attended by the Faculty Members

S. No.	Name & Designation of the Participant	Role	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date
		Internation	onal Conference	
1	Dr. Ranjan Das	Chairperson	MAMC, New Delhi	International Consultative meet on Primary Ear & Hearing Care, MAMC, New Delhi, 2nd-3rd February 2018

S. No.	Name & Designation of the Participant	Role	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date
2	Dr. Anita S. Acharya	Delegate	AIIMS, New Delhi, PGI Chandigarh, & World NCD Federation	SEAR Course on Public Health Approaches to NCDs, United Service Institution of India, New Delhi, 20th-24th March 2018
		Nationa	al Conferences	
3	Dr. S.K. Rasania Dr. Ranjan Das Dr. Anita S. Acharya	Delegate	KSCH, LHMC New Delhi	Workshop on Research Ethics and Good Clinical Practices, KSCH, LHMC New Delhi, 9th March 2018
4	Dr. J.G. Prasuna Dr. M.K. Goel	Delegate and Judge	Department of Community Medicine, SKNMC and General Hospital,	45th IAPSMCON & 19th State IPHACON, II floor, College building, Smt. Kasibai Navale Medical College and General Hospital, Narhe, Pune, Maharashtra, 9th-11th March 2018
5	Dr. S.K. Rasania Dr. J.G. Prasuna Dr. M.K. Goel	Invited guest and Chairperson  Resource faculty	Department of Community Medicine, VMMC, & Safdarjung Hospital, Delhi	National Conference on "Holistic Health and Wellness" 22nd-24th March 2018
6	Dr. S.K. Rasania Dr. J.G. Prasuna Dr. Jyoti Khandekar Dr. B. Dhiman Dr. Ranjan Das Dr. Anita S. Acharya Dr. T.K. Ray Dr. M.K. Goel Dr. Rishi K. Jaiswal	Speakers: Dr. Ranjan Das & Dr. Manish K Goel Delegates	Department of Community Medicine & TB & Chest, LHMC & Associated Hospitals	CME on Tuberculosis Control in India - an Update, LHMC & Associated Hospitals, New Delhi, 4th April 2018
7	Dr. Anita S. Acharya	Chairperson	DIABCON 2018	"Ethical perspective in Medical profession" 26th conference on Diabetes at Le Meridian, New Delhi, 28th-29th April 2018
8	Dr. S.K. Rasania	Chairperson	VMMC	20th National Conference of APCRI, Department of Community Medicine, VMMC & SJH, New Delhi, 6th July 2018
9	Dr. Ranjan Das	Participant/ Coordinator	Medical Council of India, New Delhi	MCI Assessments for 2018-19, Medical Council of India, New Delhi, 21st-22nd August 2018

S. No.	Name & Designation of the Participant	Role	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date
10	Dr. Nazish Rasheed	Delegate	National workshop on Basics of health economics	Department of Community medicine, Lady Hardinge Medical College, New Delhi, 31st August 2018.
11	Dr. S.K. Rasania, Dr. Jyoti Khandekar Dr. Ananya Ray Laskar	Participants	NVBDCP, MoHFW & WHO	Dissemination of Accelerated Plan for Elimination of Lymphatic Filariasis & Progress Review Meeting, Hotel Lalit, New Delhi, 23rd–24th October 2018
12	Dr. J.G. Prasuna	Participant	Department of Community Medicine, SUMS, G. Noida, UP.	INCLEN-India, CME "Polio Eradication in India-Challenges and way forward", 24th October 2018
13	Dr. J.G. Prasuna	Delegate and Chairperson	Department of Community Medicine, AMU, Aligarh	26th IAPSMUPUKCON, Jawaharlal Lal Nehru Auditorium, AMU, Aligarh, UP, 25th-26th October 2018
14	Dr. Nazish Rasheed	Delegate	XXI Annual Conference of Indian Association of Preventive & Social Medicine Up & UK State chapter,	Department of Community medicine, Jawaharlal Nehru Medical College, AMU, Aligarh, 26th–27th October 2018
15	Dr. Mamta Dr. Ananya Ray Laskar	Participants	Dept. of Microbiology, LHMC	Infection Control & Prevention: Training of Trainers in Microbiology Department, 10th-11th December 2018
16	Dr. S.K. Rasania	Participant and judge	Department of Obstetrics & Gynaecology	Poster Competition, FOGSI, Delhi Chapter, S.J. Auditorium, LHMC
17	Dr. J.G. Prasuna	Invited guest and Chairperson	Department of Paediatrics, KSCH, LHMC	Workshop during International Adolescent Health Conference, Delhi
18	Dr. J.G. Prasuna	Delegate and Chairperson	Department of Community Medicine, and Public Health, KGMU, Lucknow	62nd Annual National Conference of IPHACON 2018, Scientific Convention Centre, KGMU, Lucknow, UP

# **Special Achievements of the Staff**

Department of Community Medicine awarded for best videos in National competition on "Stop TB campaign" World Health Day theme, 2018 for both UG and PG categories, organised by Indian Association of Preventive and Social Medicine (IAPSM).

#### Dr. S.K. Rasania

Participated in phone in live show "Mission Indradhanush" on Door Darshan Kisan Channel three times on various topics.

#### Dr. Balraj Dhiman, Dr. Tapas Ray & Dr. Manish K. Goel

Participated as Public health experts & team leader for flood relief activities for Kerala floods.

### Dr. S.K. Rasania, Dr. Ranjan Das (Co-Author)

Awarded best paper at 45th IAPSMCON 2018 at Pune.

### Dr. Anita S. Acharya

- Invited as an expert for Public Health Specialist Interview by Division of Epidemiology, National Centre for disease control on 26/09/2018 at NCDC, New Delhi.
- Invited as an expert by UPSC, New Delhi for confidential work on 14th June 2018.

#### Dr. Manish K. Goel, Dr. D. Bachani & Dr. S.K. Rasania (Co-Authors)

Awarded best paper at 45th IAPSMCON 2018 at Pune.

## **Trainees from other Agencies**

The department faculty is involved in training of:

- Trainees from department of Anaesthesia for "Pre-hospital Technician Training Programme (PTT)" on social issues, leadership and motivational skills.
- PGDMCH (IGNOU)

The faculty, residents, staff and interns provide comprehensive health care services in the community through following health centres viz.

Urban Health Centre Kalyanpuri

Primary Health Centre Palam

Primary Health Centre Mehrauli

Child Health Promotion Centre (CHPC), KSCH, New Delhi

The Comprehensive care provided at these centres includes:

Out Patient Medical Care Daily (Monday to Saturday)

**Antenatal Care** Daily (Monday to Saturday)

- Immunization Weekly/bi-weekly
- Special Clinics 2-4 times a week

#### **Other Activities at Health Centres**

#### **Pulse Polio Programme**

The Department has been designated as the Regional Vaccine Store (RVS) for Pulse Polio Abhiyan and participated in all rounds of Pulse Polio Immunization during 2018.

#### **Surveillance for Vector Borne Diseases and Drinking Water Quality**

The Department is nodal Department for surveillance for Vector Borne Diseases and Drinking Water Quality. Following activities were undertaken to ensure zero tolerance for vector borne diseases:

- 1. Orientation training for identifying breeding sites and awareness of Dengue was done among school children of Primary School, LHMC.
- 2. Sulabh and other paramedical workers and interns are trained for dengue surveillance.
- Surveillance for mosquito breeding during transmission season April to November and drinking water quality.

## **Representation on Expert Bodies/Committees**

#### Dr. S.K. Rasania

- Coordinator of Internship Training for the Institution.
- Assessor of Medical Council of India for Community Medicine.
- Subject expert of faculty in selection of faculty of Community Medicine in SKIMS, Srinagar and ESI Medical College, Faridabad.
- Link officer to Parliament Questions.
- Member of Dte. GHS Stroke Guideline Committee.
- Member of "Most clean Ward Competition Committee" and conducted several rounds for the same.
- Member of "Rogi Kalyan Samiti Draft Preparation Committee" of Institution.
- Member of Committee of Dte GHS regarding MSR & Curriculum for diploma courses offered by CPS.
- Member, committee for courses and studies, University of Delhi.

#### Dr. J.G. Prasuna

- Team member "Peer evaluation for Kaya Kalp awards" for RML Hospital on 5/1/2018.
- Subject expert representing college at State level orientation workshop on Lagshya (Labour room quality Improvement Initiative on 26th March, 2018, at Delhi Secretariat, for all stake holders, main auditorium, I.P. Estate, Delhi-2, sponsored by NHM, Ministry of Health and Family Welfare, Gol.
- Member of Ethical subcommittee for Institutional research proposals.

### Dr. Jyoti Khandekar

- Working as Registrar (Academic) LHMC since 18.07.2016.
- Member, Post Graduate admission committee, Delhi University participated on behalf of Director LHMC in all rounds of counselling in 2016 and 2017.
- Member, Medical courses admission committee, Delhi University participated on behalf of Director LHMC in all rounds of counselling in 2016 and 2017.
- Nodal officer, Top Class Education Scholarship for ST students.
- Expert, Post Graduate committee, Medical Council of India.
- Member, committee for courses and studies, University of Delhi.
- Member, committee for conferment of equated teaching designation, University of Delhi.
- Member, Technical Evaluation Committee, DGHS (participated on behalf of Director LHMC in all scheduled meetings).

# **Dr. Balraj Dhiman**

Adviser for UPSC for Combined Medical Services.

#### Dr. R. Das

- Coordinator, Medical Council of India for College Assessments (UG).
- Expert for Faculty Selection: Dr. Baba Saheb Ambedkar Medical College, Rohini, Delhi.

# **Dr. Anita S. Acharya**

- Senior Executive Editor, Indian Journal of Medical Specialities.
- Member, Advisory board, Pan Asian Journal of Obstetrics & Gynaecology.

#### **Dr. Manish K. Goel**

Associate Editor in Indian Journal of Youth & Adolescent health (IJOYAH).



# DENTAL & ORAL MAXILLOFACIAL SURGERY

FACULTY	
Director Professor & Head (Oral & Maxillofacial Surgery)	Dr. Pravesh Mehra
Associate Professor (Orthodontics & Dentofacial Orthopedics)	Dr. Karthickeyan S. S.
Associate Professor (Oral & Maxillofacial Surgery)	Dr. Rakesh Sharma
Assistant Professor (Oral & Maxillofacial Surgery)	Dr. Amarjeet Gambhir

# **Teaching: Postgraduate Thesis Submitted and Accepted by University of Delhi**

S. No.	PG Student	Торіс	Supervisor	Co -supervisor
1.	Dr. Neeraj Bansal (PG)	Effect of oral alprazolam as premedication in impacted mandibular third molar tooth removal surgery under local anaesthesia: An observation study	Dr. P.Mehra	Dr. H S Rehan (Pharmacology), Dr. Ekta Debnath (Biochemistry)
2.	Dr. Akanshya (PG)	Evaluation of the effect of platelet rich fibrin (PRF) on bone regeneration and its comparison with conventional healing following surgical removal of impacted mandibular 3rd molar in adults	Dr. P.Mehra	Dr. H. S Rehan (Pharmacology)

# Organizing/Training Course/Conferences/Symposia/Seminars/Workshops/CME

S.No.	Faculty Member	Organizers	Name, Venue & Date
1.	Dr. P. Mehra Dr. Karthickeyan S.S Dr. Rakesh Sharma Dr. Amarjeet Gambhir	Dept. of Dental & Oral surgery, LHMC & IDA West Delhi	"Oral Potentially Malignant Lesion and Risk factors", MEU, LHMC, 4th February 2018
2.	Dr. Pravesh Mehra Dr. Amarjeet Gambhir	Dept. of Dental & Oral Surgery LHMC, New Delhi	11th international Dental student & 5th Dental Surgeons Meeting, LHMC, 12th-13th October 2018

### **Publications**

1. Mattu N, Mehra P. Gagging- A Notorious Reflex. Journal of IDA West Delhi Branch, Dec 2018

# National and International Conference/Symposia/Seminars/Workshops/ CME Attended by the Faculty Members

S.No.	Name & designation of the participant	Role/topic	Organizer	Name of the conference, venue & Date
1	Dr. Pravesh Mehra	Faculty	Sudha Rastogi Dental College, Faridabad	CME on "Orthognathic surgery", Sudha Rastogi Dental College, Faridabad, 9th-10th March 2018
2	Dr. Amarjeet Gambhir	Delegate	Dept. of community Medicine & Dept. of TB & chest, LHMC, New Delhi	CME on "Tuberculosis control in India: An update" on the occasion of world TB day, LHMC, 4th April 2018
3	Dr. Amarjeet Gambhir	Delegate	Department of Medicine	CME on "Thalassemia and the launch of thalassemia translation care initiative", LHMC, 4th May 2018
4	Dr. Pravesh Mehra	Faculty	AO Synthes & ITS Dental College, Ghaziabad	Maxillofacial trauma, AO Synthes course, ITS Dental College, Ghaziabad, 17th-18th August 2018
5	Dr. Rakesh Sharma	Delegate	Center for Enquiry into Health and Allied Themes	"Providing comprehensive healthcare response to survivors of violence" Mumbai, 30th August- 1st September 2018

S.No.	Name & designation of the participant	Role/topic	Organizer	Name of the conference, venue & Date
6	Dr. Rakesh Sharma	Faculty	Association of Maxillofacial surgeons of India (AOMSI)	43rd Annual conference of AOMSI and 1st Indo-Japan oral and maxillofacial surgeons conference, Chennai, 11th-13th October 2018
8	Dr. Pravesh Mehra	Faculty	AIIMS Rishikesh	CME on "Maxillofacial trauma", AIIMS Rishikesh, 30th November- 1st December 2018
9	Dr. Karthickeyan S.S Dr. Rakesh Sharma	Delegates	Department of Microbiology, LHMC	"Infection Control & Prevention: Training of Trainers", Department of Microbiology, LHMC, 10th-11th December 2018
10	Dr. P. Mehra Dr. Karthickeyan S.S Dr. Rakesh Sharma Dr. Amarjeet Gambhir	Delegates	Department of Microbiology, LHMC	Biomedical Waste management training programme, Department of Microbiology, LHMC
11	Dr. P. Mehra Dr. Karthickeyan S.S Dr. Rakesh Sharma Dr. Amarjeet Gambhir	Delegate	Department of Forensic Medicine	Medico-legal issues in health care, Department of Forensic Medicine, LHMC

# **Special Achievements of the Staff**

- 1. Dr. P. Mehra was appointed Visiting Consultant for President's Estate Clinic.
- 2. Oral health awareness camps in Palam and Kalyanpuri for routine Dental and Oral Health Checkup.
- 3. Dr. P. Mehra, Dr. Rakesh Sharma and Dr. Karthickeyan S S were appointed by the Ministry of Health & Family Welfare, Govt. of India, as members of hearing Committee for various Dental Colleges & Hospitals in India.
- 4. The Department organized a camp for diagnosis and screening for Oral cancer and other dental & oral diseases at I.I.T.F. Pragati Maidan in Nov.2018. A certificate of appreciation was issued by the Government of India in this regard.
- 5. Patient awareness programs were organized by the department as part of the 'SAY NO TO TOBACCO' on World Tobacco Day (31st May 2018) at LHMC, Kalyanpuri and Palam.
- 6. The department has performed innovative surgeries in the field of jaw deformities, obstructive sleep apnoea and distraction osteogenesis of the maxilla and the mandible.

# **Representation on Expert Bodies/Committees**

#### Dr. P. Mehra

- Appointed as member Task Force for National Oral health program and NPPCF.
- Attended regional review meeting & resource person at national program for prevention & control of fluorosis, Guwahati.
- Appointed by MoHFW as member for Clinical Establishment Act for Dental Clinics.
- Member of committee task for:
  - National Oral Health Program
  - National Trauma Care program
  - National Program for prevention & control of fluorosis



# DERMATOLOGY, VENEROLOGY AND LEPROSY

FACULTY		
Director Professor and Head	Dr. Ram Chander	
Director-Professor	Dr. Vibhu Mendiratta	
Professor	Dr. Taru Garg	
<b>Assistant Professor</b>	Dr. Pravesh Yadav	
	Dr. Kavita Bisherwal	

# **Research Schemes/Projects**

Name of Investigators	Project Incharge	Title of the Project/Scheme	Name of the Funding Agency	Budget in Rs.
	Non-fun	ded research projects		
Dr. Ram Chander (PI) Dr. Sarita Sanke (Co-PI)	Dr. Ram Chander	Serum Vitamin D Levels in Premature Androgenic Alopecia	-	-
Dr. Ram Chander (PI)  Dr. Shiwangi Rana (Co-PI)	Dr. Ram Chander	Assessment of Various Metabolic and Non Metabolic Comorbidities in Patients of Childhood Vitiligo: A Case Control Study	-	-

# **Teaching: Postgraduate thesis submitted and accepted by University of Delhi**

S. No.	PG Student	Topic	Supervisor	Co-Supervisor
1	Dr. Mansi Bansal	Inflammatory Markers &	Dr. Ram Chander	Dr. Anita Nangia (Pathology)
		Metabolic syndrome in oral mucosal lichen Planus		Dr. Vibhu Mendiratta
		mucosai lichell Flatius		Dr. Pravesh Mehra (Dental Surgery)

S. No.	PG Student	Topic	Supervisor	Co-Supervisor
2	Dr. Barnita Saha	Study of Anthropometric and Biochemical Abnormalities in Adolescents with Acne	Dr. Vibhu Mendiratta	Dr. Ram Chander Dr. Ekta Debnath (Biochemistry)
3	Dr. Priyal Rhenjen Garbyl	Assessment of Inflammatory Markers and subclinical Atherosclerosis in paients with Psoriasis	Dr. Taru Garg	Dr. Ram Chander Dr. R.S. Solanki (Radiology) Dr. Smita Singh (Pathology)

# **Organizing Training Course/Conferences/Symposia/Seminars/Workshops/CMEs**

S. No.	Faculty Member	Organiser(s)	Name, Venue & Date
1	Dr. Ramchander	IADVL-DSB	3rd Geriatricon, Aerocity New Delhi, May 2018
	Dr. Vibhu Mendiratta		
	Dr. Taru Garg		
2	Dr. Ramchander	IADVL-DSB	Monthly Clinical Meet of IADVL, LHMC,
	Dr. Vibhu Mendiratta		29th September 2018
	Dr. Taru Garg		
	Dr. Pravesh Yadav		
	Dr. Kavita Bisherwal		

# **Publications**

- 1. Mendiratta V, Malik M, Agrawal M, Jain M, Gupta B. Congenital Eccrine Angiomatous Hamartoma: A Rare Entity Revisited. Indian Dermatol Online J. 2018 May-Jun; 9(3): 188-190.
- Mendiratta V, Rana S, Manickavasagam S, Nangia A, Chander R. Cutaneous angiosarcoma in a patient with systemic sclerosis: First case from India. Indian J Dermatol Venereol Leprol. 2018; 84(2): 214-217.
- 3. Yadav A, Garg T, Mandal AK, Chander R. Quality of life in patients with acquired pigmentation: An observational study. J Cosmet Dermatol. 2018 Dec; 17(6): 1293-1294.
- 4. Garg T, Sanke S, Ahmed R, Chander R, Basu S. Stevens-Johnson syndrome and toxic epidermal necrolysislike cutaneous presentation of chikungunya fever: A case series. Pediatr Dermatol. 2018 May; 35(3): 392-396.
- 5. Yadav P, Garg T, Sanke S, Chander R, Singh D. Systemic Lupus Erythematosus Presenting as Livedoid Vasculopathy over the Forearms. Skinmed. 2018 Apr 1; 16(2): 125-127.
- 6. Jabeen M, Garg T, Gaur N, Chander R. An Observational Cross Sectional Study of Women with Pigmentation on Nape of Neck from a Tertiary Care Centre in North India. JMSCR. 2018 June; 06: 252-54.
- 7. Sanke S, kumar A, Chander R.Linear Ig A Bullous dermatosis induced by diclofenac sodium. Indian J Dermatol Venereol Leprol. 2018 Jul-Aug; 84(4): 496-497.

8. Sanke S, Chander R, Dalal K, Agarwal S. Metastatic tubercular gummas and splenic tuberculoma secondary to tubercular lymphadenitis in an immunocompetent female. Int J Dermatol. 2018 Oct; 57(10): 1229-1232.

# National and International Conferences/Symposia/Seminars/Workshops/ CMEs attended by the Faculty Members

S. N	Name & Designation of the Participant	Role/Topic	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date
		National Cor	nferences	
1	Dr. Ramchander Dr. Vibhu Mendiratta Dr. Taru Garg Dr. Pravesh Yadav Dr. Kavita Bisherwal	Delegate Delegate Speaker Delegate Delegate	IADVL-DSB	Mid-year Cuticon, Hotel Eros, 28th May 2018
2	Dr. Taru Garg Dr. Kavita Bisherwal	Panelists in panel discussion		DAAS Summit, Hotel Eros, Nehru Place, New Delhi, 29th June-1st July, 2018
3	Dr. Taru Garg	Speaker		Annual Cuticon J&K, October 2018
5	Dr. Pravesh Yadav	Speaker		SAARCUM, Gurugram, 17th November 2018
6	Dr. Ramchander Dr. Vibhu Mendiratta Dr. Pravesh Yadav Dr. Kavita Bisherwal	Delegates	IADVL-DSB	Annual Cuticon, Hotel Eros, Nehru Place, 3rd December 2018
7	Dr. Ram Chander	Faculty	Leprosy division Ministry of Health, Govt. of India	Annual National Leprosy conference, Hotel Holiday Inn, Aerocity Delhi, December 2018
9	Dr. Taru Garg	Panelist in panel discussion		Pediatric CME, AEROCITY New Delhi, 2018

# **Special Achievements of the Staff**

- 1. Dr. Ram Chander: Subject expert for Recruitment of Faculty Member in JIPMER Pondicherry.
- 2. Dr. Ram Chander: Subject expert for Recruitment of Faculty Member in Hindu Rao Hospital.

# **Representation on Expert Bodies/Committees**

### **Dr. Ram Chander**

- Chairman of Task Force Committee of Lady Hardinge Medical College, New Delhi.
- Chairman of Security Committee of Lady Hardinge Medical College, New Delhi.
- Chairman of CPWD Committee of Lady Hardinge Medical College, New Delhi.
- President of Faculty Welfare Association of Lady Hardinge Medical College, New Delhi.
- Chairman of Comprehensive Redevelopment plan of Lady Hardinge Medical College New Delhi.
- Chairman of Law and Order Committee of Lady Hardinge Medical College New Delhi.



# ENT

FACULTY		
Director Professor and Head	Dr. Sunil Kumar	
Director-Professor	Dr. A. Chakravarti	
Professor	Dr. G.B. Singh	
Assistant Professor	Dr. Vaibhav Saini Dr. Poonam Sagar	

# **Teaching: Postgraduate Thesis submitted and accepted by University of Delhi**

S. No.	PG Student	Торіс	Supervisor	Co-Supervisor
1	Dr. Mohini Meena	Isolated prurutis of external auditory canal: A clinical study	Dr. Sunil Kumar	Dr. Ram Chandra (Dermatology), Dr. Ritu Singh
•			D 0 1114	(Biochemistry)
2	Dr. Devanshu Kwatra	Effect of gestational diabetes mellitus on hearing	Dr. Sunii Kumar	Dr. G.B. Singh, Dr. Ratna Biswas (Gynaecology)
3	Dr. Rahul Bijarniya	Effect of mastoid drilling on hearing sensitivity and otoacoustic emissions in normal ear of patients undergoing mastoid surgery	Dr. A. Chakravarti	
4	Dr. Nishant Rana	Radiological evaluation of lacrimal apparatus injury after functional endoscopic sinus surgery	Dr. G.B. Singh	Dr. Shaili Tomer (Radiology)

# Organizing training course/Conference/Symposia/Seminars/ Workshop/CMEs

S. No.	Faulty Member	Organiser	Name, Venue & Date
1	All faculty members	Department of ENT	AOI Delhi Chapter, Clinical Meeting, LHMC, August 2018
2	Dr. Sunil Kumar (Org. Chairman) Dr. G.B. Singh (Org. Sec)	Department of ENT	1st Temporal Bone Workshop, LHMC, November 2018

#### **Publications**

- 1. Shanker M, Agarwal K, Kumar S, Singh S. Expression of epithelial mesenchymal transition markers at invasive tumour front in primary head and neck squamous cell carcinoma. International Journal of Scientific Research, 2018(7); 4-7.
- 2. Shukla I, Chakravarti A, Sahani JK. Role of Microlaryngobromchoscopy in Paediatric Airway Obstruction. Int. Jour. Of Contemporary Medical Research, 2018; 5(8): H1-H4.
- 3. Chakravarti A, Mojahid M. A rare case of AV malformation of pinna. Journal of Case Reports, 2018; Vol. 3: 33-34.
- 4. Sharma S, Agarwal S, Jain M, Singh GB, Andley M. Cytomorphological Differences between Liquid-Based Cytology and Conventional Smears in Fine-Needle Aspirates of Thyroid Lesions. J Cytol. 2018 Oct-Dec; 35(4): 208-211 doi: 10.4103/JOC.JOC\_150\_17.
- 5. Arora R, Kumar S, Singh. Predictors of nature of ingested foreign bodies in children & assessment of operative outcomes. Int J Pediatr Otorhinolaryngol. 2018 Oct; 113:150-155 doi: 10.1016/j. ijporl.201807032 Epub 2018 Jul 24 #.
- 6. Arora NK, Nair MKC *et al.*, Neurodevelopmental disorders in children aged 2-9 years: Population-based burden estimates across five regions in India. PLoS Med. 2018 Jul 24;15(7): e1002615 doi: 10.1371/journal.pmed.1002615 eCollection 2018 Jul.
- 7. Singh GB, Solo M, Kaur R, Arora R, Kumar S. Mycology of chronic suppurative otitis media-cholesteatoma disease: An evaluative study. Am J Otolaryngol. 2018; 39(2): 157-161.
- 8. Nayak A, Kumar S, Arora R, Singh GB. Image analysis of interarytenoid area to detect cases of Laryngopharyngeal Reflux: An objective method. Am J Otolaryngol. 2018; 39(2): 171-174.
- 9. Singh GB, Shukla S, Kumari P, Shukla I. A rare case of extra-nasopharyngeal angiofibroma of the septum in a female child. J Laryngol Otol. 2018:132(2); 184-187.
- 10. Extranasopharyngeal Angiofibroma: A Diagnostic Dilemma Nitin Gupta, Arjun Dass, Vaibhav Saini, Shashikant Anil Pol, Lovekesh Mittal Published in Philippine Journal of Otolaryngology-Head And Neck Surgery Vol. 33 No. 1 January–June 2018.
- 11. Sagar P, Shankar R, Wadhwa V, Singh I, Khurana N. Primary tubercular dacryocystitis a case report and review of 18 cases from the literature. Orbit 2018 Aug 24: 1-4 Available from: https://doi.org/10.1080/01676830.20181513044 [Epub ahead of print].

- 12. Sagar P, Nambillath AK, Malhotra V, Raj A, Anand A. Impending Rupture of Internal Carotid Artery Aneurysm Mimicking Peritonsillar Abscess. Indian J Pediatr. 2018; 85(10): 911-13. doi:10.1007/s12098-018-2655-7.
- 13. Sagar P, Wadhwa V, Singh I, Mallya V, Rajpurohit P. Naso-Septal Tuberculosis Mimicking Dermoid in a 3-Year old Child. Iran J Otorhinolaryngol. 2018; 0(99): 231-35.

# National and International Conferences/Symposia/Seminars/Workshops/ CMEs attended by the Faculty Members

S. No.	Name & Designation of the Participant	Role/Topic	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date
1	Dr. Gautam Bir Singh	Faculty	MAA ENT Hospitals	50th Workshop on FESS, MAA ENT Hospitals, Hyderabad, March 2018
2	Dr. Gautam Bir Singh	Faculty	Association of otolaryngologists of India	40th Annual Conference of the Association of Otolaryngologists of India Delhi Branch, Thimpu, Bhutan April 2018
3	Dr. A. Chakravati	Faculty	IGIMS Patna	Temporal Bone Dissection Course, IGIMS Patna, 2nd-3rd June 2018
4	Dr. Poonam Sagar	Delegate	Bombay Hospital	14th Endoskullbase workshop, Mumbai, 15th-17th June 2018
5	Dr. A. Chakravati	Faculty	VPCI, National Centre of Respiratory Allergy, Asthma and Immunology	43rd Workshop on respiratory allergy: Diagnosis and management, VPCI, 18th June 2018
6	Dr. Sunil Kumar	Faculty	MAMC	ENT Update 2018, MAMC,
	Dr. A. Chakravati	Faculty		8th-9th December 2018
	Dr. Gautam Bir Singh	Faculty		
7	Dr. A. Chakravati	Faculty		CME: Oncology, LHMC,
	Dr. Gautam Bir Singh	Faculty		New Delhi, 2018
8	Dr. Gautam Bir Singh	Faculty	University College of Medical Sciences	Head-neck cancer forum. University College of Medical Sciences, 2018
9	Dr. Gautam Bir Singh	Faculty	LHMC	1st Temporal Bone Workshop, LHMC, New Delhi, 2018
10	Dr. Gautam Bir Singh	Faculty	Indian Society of Otology	23rd Annual Conference ISOCON (Indian Society of Otology), Mysuru 2018

# **Representation on Expert Bodies/Committees**

Dr. A. Chakravarti – MCI Assessor for PG ENT courses at 4 Medical colleges and UG course in 1 Medical college in 2018.



# **FORENSIC MEDICINE** & TOXICOLOGY

FACULTY	
Professor and Head	Dr. Mukta Rani
Director Professor	Dr. Atul Murari, Addl. D.G.
	Dr. Yashoda Rani
Professor	Dr. S.K. Naik
	Dr. Sukhdeep Singh
	Dr. Arvind Kumar
Assistant Professor	Dr. Rishi Kumar Solanki (on contract)

# **Research Schemes/Projects**

Name of Investigator	Project Incharge	Title of the Project Scheme	Name of the Funding Agency	Budget in Rs.
		Non-funded projects		
Dr. Sunil	Dr. Mukta Rani	Determination of individual characteristics and gender variations in lip prints for the purpose of identification	NA	Nil
Dr. Kuldeep Singh	Dr. S.K. Naik	A 20 year retrospective study of pattern of Firearm injuries among autopsies conducted at LHMC, New Delhi	NA	Nil
Dr. Nisha Nupur	Dr. Yashoda Rani	Variations in length and position of vermiform appendix - An autopsy based study	NA	Nil
Dr. Meenu	Dr. Mukta Rani	Determination of gender from hand and foot measurements	NA	Nil

# **Teaching: Postgraduate Thesis submitted and accepted by University of Delhi**

S. No.	PG Student	Торіс	Supervisor	Co-Supervisor
1	Dr. Sunil Kumar Duchania	Estimation of age from fusion of mesosternum with manubriumsterni and xiphisternum - A postmortem study	Dr. Mukta Rani	Dr. Yashoda Rani
2	Dr. Naveen A.	Profile of substance users receiving opioid substitution therapy at Lady Hardinge Medical College & Associated, New Delhi	Dr. Atul Murari	Dr. S.K. Naik

# **Organizing Training Course/Conference/Symposia/Seminars/Workshops/CMEs**

S. No.	Faculty Member	Organiser(s)	Name, Venue & Date
1	Dr. Atul Murari,	Department of Forensic	A series of workshops on 'Medicolegal
	Dr. Yashoda Rani	Medicine & Toxicology,	issues in healthcare', Lady Hardinge
	Dr. Mukta Rani	LHMC	Medical College
	Dr. Sukhdeep Singh		
	Dr. Arvind Kumar		
	Dr. Rishi Kumar Solanki		

#### **Publications**

- 1. Sunil, Duchania S.K., Chouksey V.K, Rani Y, Rani M. Sudden natural death in an unusual setting following rupture of left ventricular wall. Eur J Pharm Med Res 2018; 5(6): 746-750.
- 2. Singh R.S., Naik S.K, Jais M, Sharma G.K., Rani Y, Murari A. Screening of Hepatitis C Antibody among Claimed and Unclaimed Dead bodies during Medicolegal autopsy. J Indian Acad For Med 2018; 40(4): 318-321.
- 3. Singh R.K, Naik S.K., Manoj Jais, Sharma G.K., Rani Y. Screening of Hepatitis B Virus among Claimed and Unclaimed Dead bodies during Medicolegal autopsy. Ind J Med spec 2018; 9.
- 4. Kumar A, Singh R.K., Kumar M. Identification of unclaimed dead bodies-possible Aadhar based solution. Inter J For Med Toxic Sci. Oct-Dec 2018; 3(4).
- Singh R.K., Singla K, Rani Y. Forensic Odontology. Eur J Pharm Med Res. 2018; 5(7).
- 6. Kumar M, Kumar M, Singh R.K. and Kumar A. Café Coronary Syndrome Fatal food asphyxiation: an autopsy case report. Int J For Med Tox Sci. Apr-Jun 2018; 3(2.)
- 7. Deshkar J, Naik S.K., Kumar P, Singh K. Death during detention. Medicolegal issues. J For Med Tox 2018; 35(2): 01-03.
- 8. Murari A. Poisoning in India. Editorial. Ind J Medical spec 2018 July-Sept.

- 9. Kumar A. Haryana Medicolegal manual 2012- An appraisal. Inter J Med Tox Leg Med 2018.
- Kumar A, Singh RK, Kumar M. Type I Diabetes Mellitus presenting with scrotal mass; Possibility
  of misinterpretation of findings at autopsy especially in custodial death and its medicolegal
  implications. J For Med Tox, 2018: 35(2).
- 11. Solanki RS, Siddamsetty, AK, Chand S, Khanna S.K, Dikshit P.C. Histopathological differentiation of abrasions, electrocution and flame burns. Medicolegal update. 2018:18(2):6-11.
- 12. Siddamsetty AK, Solanki RK, A. Arthy, D. Dhiraj. Spontaneous subdural haemorrhage due to intracranial aneurysm rupture. Indian J For Med Tox 2018 (12):74-78.

### **Books/Chapters Contributed**

1. Book by Dr. Arvind Kumar - Forensic investigation of health rights violation in custody. Published by NHRC, New Delhi 2018.

# National & International Conferences/symposia/Seminars/Workshops/CMEs attended by the Faculty Members

S. No.	Name & Designation of the participant	Role/Topic	Organiser	Venue & Date
1	Dr. S. K. Naik	Delegate	IAFM	JIPMER, Puducherry 1st-3rd February 2018
2	Dr. Sukhdeep Singh	Delegate	TOXOCON-12	April 2018
3	Dr. Sukhdeep Singh	Faculty	Department of ENT	Temporal bone workshop, LHMC, 2nd November 2018

# **Representation on Expert Bodies/Committees**

#### Dr. S.K. Naik

- Represented as a member of National AEFI Committee, Laboratory Sub-Committee.
- Represented as a member of selection committee of Overseas Scholarships of Ministry of Tribal affairs.

#### **Dr. Arvind Kumar**

Forensic expert empanelled for National Human Right's Commission, New Delhi.



# **MEDICINE**

# **FACULTY**

Director Professor and Head	Dr. Anil Gurtoo
Director-Professor	Dr. S K Jain
Director-Professor	
	Dr. Aparna Agrawal
	Dr. Atul Goel
	Dr. L H Ghotekar
	Dr. Anurag Rohatgi
	Dr. Madhur Yadav
	Dr. Neeta Bhardwaj
Professor	Dr. Debasish Chaudhary
	Dr. Anupam Prakash
	Dr. Ghan Shyam Pangtey
	Dr. Moti Lal Negi
Associate Professor	Dr. Ramesh Aggarwal
	Dr. Ritika Sud
	Dr. Sanjay Singh
	Dr. Vivek Suman
	Dr. Shubha Laxmi Margekar
	Dr. Priya Bansal
Assistant Professor	Dr. Amit Kumar Sharma
	Dr. Sheikh Yasir Islam
	Dr. Shivraj Meena
	Dr. Mansi Bajaj Mallik (Contractual)
	Dr. Niharika Agarwal (Contractual)
	Dr. Ashish Behera (Contractual)

# Members who have left during the period

Dr. S.K. Sharma

# **Research Schemes/Projects**

Name of Investigators	Project Incharge	Title of the Project scheme	Name of the Funding Agency	Budget in Rs.	
	Research projects with funding				
Dr. S K Jain Dr. Anupam Prakash Dr. Ghan Shyam Pangtey Dr. Ramesh Agrawal	Dr. Sachin K Jain	LIRA-ADD2SGLT2i – Liraglutide versus placebo as add-on to SGLT2 inhibitors	Novo Nordisk	7 lakhs	
Dr. Aparna Agrawal Dr. Debasish Chaudhary Dr. Anupam Prakash	Dr. Aparna Agrawal	ALK02-EVO1: A multicenter, randomized, double blind, double dummy study comparing the efficacy and safety of Evogliptin with sitagliptin in patients with type 2 diabetes mellitus receiving background therapy with Metformin	ALKEM	2 lakhs	
Dr. Anupam Prakash Dr. Sachin K Jain Dr. Ghan Shyam Pangtey Dr. Shubha Laxmi Margekar	Dr. Anupam Prakash	PIONEER 6	Novo Nordisk	15 lakhs	
Dr. Ghan Shyam Pangtey Dr. Anupam Prakash Dr. Sachin K Jain	Dr. Ghan Shyam Pangtey	Efficacy in controlling glycaemia with Victoza® (liraglutide) as addon to metformin vs.OADs as addon to metformin after up to 104 weeks of treatment in subjects with type 2 diabetes inadequately controlled with metformin monotherapy and treated in a primary care setting (Liraprime)	Novo Nordisk	20 lakhs	
Dr. Shubha Laxmi Margekar Dr. Anupam Prakash	Dr. Shubha Laxmi Margekar	MJBPL-BHI01: A prospective, multicenter, randomized, double-blind, parallel-group, active-controlled, Phase III study to compare the efficacy, safety and immunogenicity of premixed Human Insulin Biphasic (30% human insulin soluble injection and 70% human insulin isophane suspension) injectable suspension of MJ Biopharm Private Limited with Huminsulin 30/70 in treatment of patients daignosed with type 2 diabetes mellitus	MJ Biopharm Pvt. Ltd.	15 lakhs	

# Teaching: Postgraduate Thesis submitted and accepted by University of Delhi

S.No	PG Student	Thesis Topic	Guide	Co-Supervisor
1	Dr. Jerry A George	Study on the effect of an anti- microbial stewardship program on the antibiotic resistance pattern in the ICU	Dr. Anil Gurtoo	Dr. Sonal Saxena (Microbiology) Dr. Ghanshayam Pangtey Dr. Manoj B Jais (Microbiology)
2	Dr. Vijesh Vijayan	Clinical profile of pulmonary disease in symptomatic smokers	Dr. S.K.Sharma	Dr. Anurag Rohatgi
3	Dr. Atulesh	Study of pituitary faction in adult thalassemia major patents	Dr. S.K Jain	Dr. Anupam Prakash Dr. Ramesh Agrawal
4	Dr. Deepika Saroha	PANC-3 and HSCRP in predicting severity in acute pancreatitis	Dr. Aparna Agrawal	Dr. Manoj Andley (Surgery) Dr. Manoj Jais (Microbiology)
5	Dr. Pritam Mazumdar	A study of factors responsible for hospital admission in patients with chonic liver disease.	Dr. Atul Goel	
6	Dr. Rishabh Kochar	Factors responsible for hospital admissions and readmissions in patients of Chronic Obstructive Pulmonary Disease	Dr. Atul Goel	
7	Dr. Ankit Gupta	Role of PON1 (paraoxonase 1) Q192R gene polymorphism in ischemic stroke	Dr. R.K. Dhamija	Dr. K N Saraswathy
8	Dr. Partha Ranjan Saha	Serum ferritin and transferrin saturation in patients of chronic kidney disease with anaemia.	Dr. L.H. Ghotekar	Dr. Sangeeta Pahuja (Pathology)
9	Dr. Dilip Chaurasiya	Clinical profile of patients of chronic liver disease with portal hypertention.	Dr. Anurag Rohatgi	
10	Dr. Gazal Bakshi	Hs CRP and lipid profile in inflammatory rheumatoid disorder	Dr. Madhur Yadav	Dr. S K Jain Dr. Anil Gurtoo Dr. Ritika Sud
11	Dr. Madhav Sameer Makashir	Awareness about various aspect of diabetes mellitus among diabetes.	Dr. Neeta Bhardwaj	
12	Dr. Khushbu Yadav	Correlation of visceral adiposity index with serum adiponectin and leptin levels in type II diabetic female	Dr. Debasish Chaudary	Dr. Jayashree Bhattacharjee (Biochemistry)

S.No	PG Student	Thesis Topic	Guide	Co-Supervisor
13	Dr. Siddhartha Dhar	Glycaemic variability and its association with urine albumin excretion rates in patients in type II diabetes mellitus	Dr. Anupam Prakash	Dr. S K Jain
14	Dr. Akhilesh Kumar	Clinical profile remission rate and quality of life in rheumatoid arthritis patients on biologics treatment.	Dr. Ghanshyam Pangtey	
15	Dr. Jyoti Verma	Clinico - haematological profile in patients of pancytopenia	Dr. Ritika Sud	Dr. Madhur Yadav
16	Dr. Vanlalsawmi tlau	Correlation between serum prolactin level and severity of chronic disease	Dr. Shubha Laxmi Margekar	Dr. Aparna Agrawal Dr. Ritu Singh (Biochemistry)

# **Organizing Training Course/Conferences/Symposia/Seminars/** Workshops/CMEs

S. No.	Faculty Member	Organiser(s)	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date
1	Department of Medicine, LHMC	Department of Medicine, LHMC	CME on Thalassemia & Launch of Thalassemia transition care initiative, Swarna Jayanti Auditorium, Lady Hardinge Medical College, New Delhi, 4th May 2018
2	Dr. Anupam Prakash	Indian Journal of Medical Specialities & Dept. of Obs. & Gynae., HIMSR	Workshop on Research Paper-writing Workshop, HIMSR, Delhi 7th May 2018
3	Dr. Anupam Prakash	API-DSC	API-DSC Mid-term CME, Hotel Siddhartha, Delhi, 20th May 2018
4	Dr. Anupam Prakash	DDF	Diabetes CME, IHC, 2nd June 2018 and 15th July 2018
5	Department of Medicine, LHMC	Department of Medicine, LHMC	ECG Workshops at Medicus Conventus'18, the Annual Hardinge Conference, Lady Hardinge Medical College, New Delhi on 17th-18th June 2018
6	Dr. Anupam Prakash	DDF	Patient Awareness and Education Camp, Sindhu Samaj Mandir, New Delhi, 8th July 2018
7	Department of Medicine, LHMC	Department of Medicine, LHMC in collaboration with Delhi Diabetic Forum	CME on Diabetes-1, Swarna Jayanti Auditorium, LHMC, New Delhi, 21st July 2018
8	Dr. Anupam Prakash	DDF	International Diabetes CME programme, Hotel Le Meridien, 11th August 2018 and 2nd November 2018
9	Department of Medicine, LHMC	Department of Medicine, LHMC in collaboration with Delhi Diabetic Forum	CME on Diabetes-2, Swarna Jayanti Auditorium, Lady Harding Medical College, New Delhi, 18th August 2018

S. No.	Faculty Member	Organiser(s)	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date
10	Dr. Anupam Prakash	DDF	Diabetes CME, Hotel Metropolitan Nikko,
			25th August 2018
11	Department of	Department of Medicine,	HIV Update - CME and Capacity Building,
	Medicine, LHMC	LHMC in collaboration with	Swaran Jayanti Auditorium, LHMC, New Delhi,
		ART Centre, KSCH	2nd December 2018

#### **Publications**

- 1. Hillibrand TD, Gurtoo A, Kupper T et al, UIAA medical commission recommendations for mountaineershillwalker, trackers, rock & ice climbers in diabeties. high altitude medicine & biology. October; 18; 2018.
- 2. Aggarwal R, Dua D, Jain SK, et al. Hyperuricemia: a lifestyle change. Urol Nephrol Open Access J. 2018; 6(4):119–121DOI: 10.15406/unoaj.20180600217.
- 3. Jain SK, AggarwalR, Prakash A, Debanath E, Pandey AK. Study of thyroid functions in adult thalassemia major patients. Thyroid 2018:28 (Supplement1) A-115 (Impact Factor: 753).
- 4. Bakshi G, Aggarwal R, Jain SK, Sud R, Pasricha N, rapidly reversible myopathy, JAPI 2018.
- 5. Jain SK, Aggarwal R *et al.* Acute on chronic pituitary insufficiency a near fatal miss. Endocrine Practice 2018.
- 6. Jain SK, Aggarwal R *et al.* Successful pregnancies in gonadotropin secreting pituitary tumour. Endocrine Practice 2018.
- 7. Tauseef A, Aggarwal R, SK Jain. Serum Vitamin D Level in Patients with Coronary Artery Disease and Association with Sun Exposure: Experience from a Tertiary Care, Teaching Hospital in India, Accepted for Advances in Medicine. 2018.
- 8. Kumar L, Gupta SK, Prakash A. Assessment of the prescription pattern of anti-diabetic drugs in type 2 diabetes mellitus patients. The Pharma Innovation Journal 2018; 7: 392-394.
- 9. Prakash A. Authorship of a research paper: Where does the buck stop? Indian J Med Spec 2018; 9: 49-51.
- 10. Prakash A. Patient-reported outcomes: from clinical trials to clinical practice awareness is the need of the hour. Indian J Med Spec 2018; 9:1-2.
- 11. Kashyap B, Tiwari U, Prakash A. Hepatitis B virus transmission and health care workers: epidemiology, pathogenesis and transmission. Indian J Med Spec 2018; 9: 30-35.
- 12. Bansal P, Sudhir U. Diagnostic and Prognostic value of Serum Procalcitonin in Pneumonia A Prospective Observational Study. Journal of Advanced Research in Medicine 2018; 5(4): 8-13.
- 13. Pangtey GS, Gulati S, Maheshwari A. Improving knowledge and awareness regardingrheumatology at the undergraduate level in Indian medical colleges. Indian J Rheumatol 2018; 13:217-9.
- 14. Margekar P, Margekar SL, Kumar A. Stroke in Diabetes. Jounal of Delhi Diabetic Forum, 27(4): October-December, 2018.

- 15. Kumar S, Dhanwal DK. Central obesity and dyslipidemia in HIV patients on ART. Indian Journal of Medical Research, Oct 2018, 366-368.
- 16. Margekar SL, Margekar VG, Kumar A *et al.* Rheumatological Manifestations in DM. Journal of Delhi Diabetic Forum. 2018, 26(2).
- 17. Kumar A, Sharma A, Margekar VG, Margekar SL. Thyroid Dysfunction in Diabetes Mellitus. Jounal of Delhi Diabetic Forum. 2018, 26(2).
- 18. Suman V, Bansal A; Non Alcoholic Fatty Liver Disease and Insulin Resistance. 2018; 26(1): 48-50.
- 19. Kashyap M, Suman V; Diabetes Mellitus in Elderly. Journal of Delhi Diabetic Forum 2018; 27 (3): 98-101.
- 20. Suman V, Bansal A. Glycemic Variability. Journal of Delhi Diabetic Forum 2018; 27 (4): 98-101.
- 21. Chaudhry D, Aggarwal A. Diabetic Dyslipidemia: Current concepts in pathophysiology and management. Review article. JCDR 2018;12(1): OD06-OD09.
- 22. Bhardwaj S, Mondal S, Bandhu R, Chaudhury D *et al.* Cognitive functions in patients of type 2 diabetes mellitus with peripheral neuropathy, an observational cross sectional study done in India. Int J Cur Res Research article. 2018; 10(7) (Epub).
- 23. Bhardwaj S, Mondal S, Bandhu R, Debonath EM, Chaudhury D *et al.* Nerve conduction velocity and glycated haemoglobin in patients of type 2 diabetes mellitus. International journal of scientific research. PHYSIOLOGY. 2018; 7(7): (Epub).
- 24. Bhardwaj S, Mondal S, Bandhu R, Chaudhury D *et al.* Correlating nerve conduction velocity and duration of type 2 diabetes mellitus: A study done in North Indian population in a tertiary care hospital. Original Research article. International journal of scientific research. 2018; 3(4): 35-40.
- 25. Namita, Bandhu R, Gautam S, Chaudhury D, Mondal S *et al.* Global journal for research analysis. Original research paper(physiology).2018; 7(8): (Epub).
- 26. Santhanalalami D, Gautam S, Gandhi A, Chaudhury D *et al.* Association between nerve conduction velocity with insulin resistance in prediabetics and healthy controls. International journal of scientific research. 2018; 7(8).

# **Books/Chapters Contributed**

- 1. Jain SK, Aggarwal R, Singh R, Sud R. Blood Pressure in Children and Adolescents. In: Singh NP (ed.) Clinical Pearls on Hypertension. 2018 Jaypee Publishers Pvt Ltd. Chapter 15: 114-125.
- 2. Jain SK, Aggarwal R, Srivastava A.Use of Oral Anti Diabetic Agents in Gestational diabetes. In Saxena P, Pandey A, Prakash A (eds). Clinical Guidelines for Management of Diabetes in Pregnancy. FOGSI publication 2018, pp. 48-57.
- 3. Jain SK, Aggarwal R. Non traumatic Hypopituitarism, Accepted for Medicine Update: Association of Physicians of India.
- 4. Upadhyay R, Prakash A, Rajput R, Kashyap M. Type 2 Diabetes Mellitus Originates in Liver. RSSDI Diabetes Update 2018 by Dr. Rajeev Chawla.

- 5. Gaur J, Prakash A, Gupta SK. Evogliptin. Journal of Delhi Diabetic Forum 2018; 26: 67-68.
- Munjal YP, Prakash A. Overcoming barriers to research. In: Munjal YP, Prakash A, Pangtey GS
  (eds). Research Methodology. Physicians Research Foundation, Association of Physicians of India
  2018, Mumbai, India, pp. 1-7.
- 7. Prakash A, Singh NP. Plagiarism. In: Munjal YP, Prakash A, Pangtey GS (eds). Research Methodology. Physicians Research Foundation, Association of Physicians of India 2018, Mumbai, India, pp. 17-28.
- 8. Prakash A. Interplay between Obesity and Metabolic syndrome. In, Nawal CL (ed.) Monograph on Obesity. Published by ICP/API, 2018, pp. 97-104.
- 9. Prakash A. Glycaemic goals and Monitoring methods in gestational diabetes. In: Saxena P, Pandey A, Prakash A (eds). Clinical Guidelines for Management of Diabetes in Pregnancy. FOGSI publication 2018, pp. 48-57.
- 10. Prakash A. Weekend therapies for diabetes mellitus: Fact or fiction? Medicine Update 2018 (Progress in Medicine), Vol. 28, pp. 203-206.
- 11. Gupta P, Pangtey G, Mangla S. "Changing Trends in Medicine: Past, Present and Future"; Medicine Update, Volume 28, 2018 Edi: Gupta P. 909-17.
- 12. Pangtey G, Singh P. Polyarteritis Nodosa: An Enigma. Medicine Update, Volume 28, 2018 Edi: Gupta P. 815-20.
- 13. Editors: Anupam Prakash, Ghan Shyam Pangtey, YP Munjal. "Handbook of Research Methodology." An Official Publication of Physicians Research Foundation 2018 ISBN:9788193670323.

# National and International Conferences/Symposia/Seminars/Workshops/ CMEs attended by the Faculty Members

S. No.	Name & Designation of the Participant	Role/Topic	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date
		International	Conferences	
1	Dr. Madhur Yadav	Faculty	Lipid association of India	5th International Summit, Hotel Radisson Blue, Dwarka, Delhi, 18th-19th August 2018
2	Dr. Madhur Yadav	Faculty	ISAR	31st Annual conference ISARCON, JIPMER Pondicherry, 11th-13th October 2018
		National Co	onferences	
1	Dr. Anupam Prakash	Speaker	RSSDI, UP	7th National Conference RSSDI UPCON 2018, Indira Pratishthan, Lucknow, 10th-11th February 2018

S. No.	Name & Designation of the Participant	Role/Topic	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date
2	Dr. Anupam Prakash Dr. Ritika Sud Dr. Vivek Suman	Organiser Faculty Chairperson	Delhi Diabetic Forum	Bimonthly CME of DDF, India Habitat Centre, New Delhi 17th February 2018
3	Dr. S K Jain Dr. Aparna Agrawal Dr. Anupam Prakash Dr. Ghan Shyam Pangtey Dr. Ramesh Agrawal Dr. Vivek Suman Dr. Shubha Laxmi Margekar Dr. Amit Kumar Sharma Dr. Sheikh Yasir Islam	Faculty	Association of Physicians of India	73rd Annual Conference of API (APICON 2018), GKVK Campus, Bengaluru, India, 22nd-25th February 2018
4	Dr. Anupam Prakash	Speaker	Delhi Institute of Pharmaceutical Sciences & Research	XXV-Quality Improvement Programme on "Recent advances in Pharmacology", Delhi Institute of Pharmaceutical Sciences & Research, New Delhi 5th-9th March 2018
5	Dr. Anupam Prakash	Chairperson	ECHR, LHMC	Workshop on Ethics and GCP, KSCH, Delhi, 9th March 2018
6	Dr. S K Jain Dr. Aparna Agrawal Dr. Madhur Yadav Dr. Debasish Chaudhary Dr. Anupam Prakash Dr. Ghan Shyam Pangtey Dr. Ramesh Agrawal Dr. Ritika Sud Dr. Vivek Suman Dr. Shubha Laxmi Margekar Dr. Priya Bansal Dr. Amit Kumar Sharma Dr. Sheikh Yasir Islam Dr. Shivraj Meena	Faculty	Delhi Diabetic Forum	DIABCON 2018, Hotel Lee meridian, New Delhi, 22nd-23rd April 2018
7	Dr. Anupam Prakash	Speaker and Organising Chairperson	Delhi Diabetic Forum	DIABCON 2018, 26th Annual Conference on Diabetes, Hotel Le Meridien, New Delhi, 28th-29th April 2018

S. No.	Name & Designation of the Participant	Role/Topic	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date
8	Dr. Anupam Prakash	Resource person for Research Paper-Writing Workshop	Dept. of Obstetrics and Gynaecology, HIMSR and Indian Journal of Medical Specialities	CME on Writing a Research Paper, MEU Hall, HIMSR, 7th May 2018
9	Dr. Anupam Prakash	Speaker & Organising Committee Member	Association of Physicians of India - Delhi State Chapter	Mid-term CME-2018, India Habitat Centre, Lodhi Road, New Delhi 20th May 2018
10.	Dr. Anupam Prakash	Speaker	ISAR-UP Chapter	ISAR-UP Chapter CME, 26th May 2018
11	Dr. Anupam Prakash	Delegate	Novo Nordisk	PIONEER 6 meeting, Holiday Inn, Aerocity, New Delhi, 1st June 2018
12	Dr. Anupam Prakash	Speaker	RSSDI, Kochi	Annual CME RSSDI, Kochi 24th June 2018
13	Dr. Vivek Suman	Speaker	Department of Medicine LHMC, New Delhi	Swarn Jayanti Auditorium, Lady Hardinge Medical College, New Delhi, 21st July 2018
14	Dr. Anupam Prakash  Dr. Ritika Sud	Chairperson Chairperson	North Delhi Physician Forum	3rd Annual Conference-2018 of North Delhi Physician Forum, Hotel Crowne Plaza, Rohini, Delhi 22nd July 2018
15	Dr. Anupam Prakash	Chairperson	Department of Obstetrics and Gynecology under the Aegis of Association of Obstetricians & Gynaecologists of Delhi (AOGD)	CME on Liver disease in Pregnancy: Evidence based update, Medical Education Hall, SJ Auditorium, LHMC, New Delhi 28th July 2018
16	Dr. S K Jain Dr. Anupam Prakash Dr. Ramesh Aggarwal	Chairperson Conven or Speaker-SMBG Chairperson	Delhi Diabetic Forum in collaboration with Department of Medicine, LHMC	CME Series on Diabetes Session II: Diabetic Neuropathy & SMBG, Swarna Jayanti Auditorium, Lady Hardinge Medical College, New Delhi, 18th August 2018
17	Dr. Anupam Prakash	Delegate	DOTS Cum Referral Centre & TBRD Department, LHMC	CME on Revised National TB Control Programme (DOTS), Swarna Jayanti Auditorium, Lady Harding Medical College, New Delhi, 24th August 2018

S. No.	Name & Designation of the Participant	Role/Topic	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date
18	Dr. Anupam Prakash	Panelist	Origyn Fertility & IVF under the ages of Indian Fertility Society (IFS), PCOS-SIG (Special Interest Group)	CME on "PCOS from Adolescence till Menopause", Hotel Shangri-La, New Delhi, 30th August 2018
19	Dr. Anupam Prakash	Speaker	ICP & API	HOLD Summit, Jaipur, 21st-23rd September 2018
20	Dr. S K Jain Dr. Aparna Agrawal Dr. Madhur Yadav Dr. Anupam Prakash Dr. Ghan Shyam Pangtey Dr. Ramesh Agrawal Dr. Ritika Sud Dr. Vivek Suman Dr. Shubha Laxmi Margekar Dr. Priya Bansal Dr. Amit Kumar Sharma Dr. Sheikh Yasir Islam Dr. Shivraj Meena	Faculty Faculty Faculty Speaker Faculty Faculty Chairperson Organiser Faculty Faculty Faculty Faculty Faculty Faculty Faculty Faculty	UPDA-Gautam Budh Nagar Chapter	17th Annual conference of Uttar Pradesh diabetic association, Noida Uttar Pradesh, 29th-30th September 2018
21	Dr. Anupam Prakash	Speaker	CNE department, LHMC	Exploring Nursing strategies to improve quality care and patient safety, Swarna Jayanti Auditorium, Lady Harding Medical College, New Delhi, 2nd October 2018
22	Dr. S K Jain Dr. Anupam Prakash Dr. Ramesh Aggarwal	Chairperson Chairperson Chairperson	RSSDI Delhi Chapter	14th Annual Conference of RSSDI Delhi Chapter 2018 "Trials to Clinic - Unravelling Evidence for Clinical Solutions", Hotel The Lalit, New Delhi, 21st October 2018
23	Dr. Anupam Prakash	Chairperson	Department of Medicine, MAMC	MAMC Mid Term CME 2018 "Infectious Diseases", Maulana Azad Medical College, New Delhi, 28th October 2018

S. No.	Name & Designation of the Participant	Role/Topic	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date
24	Dr. Anupam Prakash Dr. Ritika Sud Dr. Shubha Laxmi Margekar Dr. Vivek Suman	Speaker Speaker Speaker Speaker	Delhi Diabetic Forum, AOGD and Dept. of Obs. & Gynae., LHMC	CME on Diabetes in Pregnancy, Medical Education Cell, Swarna Jayanti Auditorium, Lady Harding Medical College, New Delhi, 1st November 2018
25	Dr. Vivek Suman	Speaker	Paramedics Workshop, organised by EDPA and IMA East Delhi	IMA East Delhi Bhawan, 11th November 2018
26	Dr. S K Jain	Faculty	ESI	48th Annual Conference of Endocrine Society of India, Bhubaneswar Mayfair Convention, Bhubaneswar, 15th-18th November 2018
27	Dr. Anupam Prakash Dr. Ritika Sud	Speaker Speaker	Association of Medical Biochemists of India/Department of Biochemistry, LHMC	26th AMBICON 2018, Lady Hardinge Medical College Auditorium, New Delhi, 16th-18th November 2018
28	Dr. Anupam Prakash	Convenor, Chairperson, and Panelist	Delhi Diabetic Forum	"Safety Profile of SGLT2i across CV Disease Spectrum in diabetes", Hotel Le Meridien, Windsor Place, Janpath, New Delhi, 21st November 2018
29	Dr. Anupam Prakash	Speaker	Indian Medical Association & International College of Person Centered Medicine	6th International Congress of Person Centered Medicine, New Delhi, 22nd-24th November 2018
30	Dr. Ritika Sud Dr. Shubha Laxmi Margekar	Chairperson Chairperson	National thalassemia welfare society and department of paediatrics LHMC New Delhi	9th National thalassemia conference, Lady Hardinge Medical College Auditorium, New Delhi, 24th–25th November 2018
31	Dr. Anupam Prakash	Speaker - 'Low count sepsis'	East Zone-API	EZAPICON, Siliguri, 1st December 2018
32	Dr. Anupam Prakash	Speaker	MAX Hospital, Vaishali	Workshop on Research Methodology, Conference Hall, Max Vaishali, 3rd December 2018

S. No.	Name & Designation of the Participant	Role/Topic	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date
33	Dr. Anupam Prakash	Judge for Paper- presentation, Chairperson	East Delhi Physicians Association	EDPACON 2018, Le Meridien, New Delhi, 9th December 2018
34	Dr. Anil Gurtoo, Dr. Anupam Prakash, Dr. Ghan Shyam Pangtey	Speaker Delegate Delegate	Department of Microbiology, LHMC, New Delhi	"Infection control & prevention: Training of trainers" 10th-11th December 2018
35	Dr. Anupam Prakash, Dr. Ghan Shyam Pangtey, Dr. Shubha Laxmi Margekar Dr. Ritika Sud	Chairperson Oration	API-Delhi State Chapter	29th Annual Conference of API-DSC, Hotel Ashok, Chanakyapuri, New Delhi, 22nd-23rd December 2018
36	Dr. Ramesh Aggarwal	Speaker	Fever Foundation	1st Annual Conference, FEFCON Bangalore, 2018
37	Dr. Anil Gurtoo	Faculty		National workshop on basics of heath economics
38	Dr. Anil Gurtoo	Faculty		Training and trainees workshop on infection control & prevention
39	Dr. Anil Gurtoo	Speaker		CME on health in disasters & emergencies
40	Dr. Anil Gurtoo	Speaker		Post graduate CME, MAMC New Delhi
41	Dr. Anil Gurtoo	Speaker		Anti-microbial stewardship training workshop, NCDC, New Delhi
42	Dr. Madhur Yadav	Faculty	TYSA	TYSA, Ahmadabad 2018
43	Dr. Anupam Prakash	Speaker and Convenor	Department of Medicine & ART Centre, KSCH	HIV Update

# **Special Achievements of the Staff**

- 1. Dr. Anupam Prakash and Dr. Ghan Shyam Pangtey edited a book titled 'Handbook on Research Methodology' published by Physicians Research Foundation of API in 2018.
- 2. Dr. Ramesh Aggarwal: FICP 2018: Received Fellowship (FICP) from the Indian College of Physician, the academic branch of Association of Physicians of India (API).
- 3. Dr. Ritika Sud awarded the Smt Pawan Kumari Jain Award at API DSC 2018 December.
- 4. Dr. Anupam Prakash served in the various professional organisations in following capacities:
  - Member, Faculty Council of Indian College of Physicians of Association of Physicians of India, 2016-2018.

- Vice-Chairman, API-Delhi State Chapter 2017-2018.
- President, Delhi Diabetic Forum 2016-2019.
- President-Elect, Indian Society for Atherosclerosis Research 2017-2019.
- Editor-in-Chief, Indian Journal of Medical Specialities.

## **Representation on Expert Bodies/Committees**

#### **Dr. Anil Gurtoo**

- Invited by deputy commissioner of Leh, Ladhak to create a high altitude medical response and search rescue system for chadar-trek in Zamshar, December 2018.
- Gave mountaineering & high altitude medicine training to special advanced mountaineering course of army; NIMAS.

#### Dr. S. K. Jain

- Member of Expert Committee of UP Public Service Commission.
- Member of Expert Committee of HPSC Shimla.

#### **Dr. Madhur Yadav**

- Member of Expert Committee of J&K PSC Jammu & Kashmir.
- Member of Expert Committee of UP Public Service Commission.
- Executive Member: Lipid Association of India.
- Member of Recruitment Committee for faculty at PGI Rohtak.
- Member of Recruitment Committee for faculty at NDMC Medical college New Delhi.
- Chairperson of special medical board constituted for various administrative purpose.

### **Dr. Anupam Prakash**

- Expert Member for PGIMER & Dr. RML Hospital Bid Procurement Control Committee.
- API-Gut DIAS Core Committee Member for 2018-2019.
- Member of Advisory Board, Fever Foundation Committee Meeting on August 5, 2018 at Goa.
- Expert for ICMR Project Review Group (Endocrinology).
- External Member, Ethics Committee of SGT Medical College, Gurugram appointed in 2018.

#### **Dr. Ghan Shyam Pangtey**

Joint Secretary: Physicians Research Foundation.

#### **Dr. Ramesh Aggarwal**

- Executive Member, Indian Society for Atherosclerosis Research (ISAR).
- Executive Member, Delhi Diabetic Forum (DDF).

#### Dr. Ritika Sud

- Coordinator in chief at Thalassemia transition care clinic, LHMC New Delhi.
- Member of disability board of thalassemia patients at LHMC New Delhi.

#### **Dr. Vivek Suman**

- Joint Secretary, Uttar Pradesh Diabetes Association Gautam Budh Nagar Chapter.
- Executive Member, Indian Society for Atherosclerosis Research (ISAR).
- Expert Member First Expert Group Meeting On Development of Patient Safety Implementation Framework for India. Who and Ministry of Health and Family Welfare.
- Editor-Journal of Atherosclerosis and Metabolic Research.
- Expert Member Selection committee for medical officers, Jammu Public Service Commission. Feb 2018.

### **Dr. Shubha Laxmi Margekar**

- Coordinator in chief at Thalassemia transition care clinic, LHMC New Delhi.
- Member of disability board of thalassemia patients at LHMC New Delhi.
- Member Scientific Committee/Member Organizing committee: DIABCON 2018, Hotel Le Meridien, New Delhi, on 28th April 2018.

#### **Dr. Amit Kumar Sharma**

Executive Member - Uttar Pradesh Diabetes Association Gautam Budh Nagar Chapter.

### Dr. Shivraj Meena

Editor - Journal of Medical Science and clinical Research.



# **MICROBIOLOGY**

Dr. Ravinder Kaur	
Dr. V.S. Randhawa	
Dr. Manoj B. Jais	
Dr. Sonal Saxena	
Dr. Deepti Rawat	
Dr. Manoj Kumar	
Dr. Yogita Rai	
Dr. Shweta Satija	
Dr. Sanjib Gogoi	

# **Research Schemes/Projects**

Name of the Investigator	Project Incharge	Title of the Project	Name of the Funding Agency	Budget in Rs.		
	Research Projects with funding					
Dr. Ravinder Kaur, Dr. Manoj B Jais, Dr. Manoj Kumar	Dr. Ravinder Kaur	Establishment of Viral Research & Diagnostic Laboratory (VRDL)in LHMC	Department of Health Research (DHR), MoHFW	5 crores		
Dr. Ravinder Kaur	Dr. Ravinder Kaur	Characterization and Antifungal resistance profile of Candidiasis	ICMR	28,31,605/-		
Dr. Ravinder Kaur (Co PI)	Dr. Ravinder Kaur	Congenital Rubella syndrome surveillance in India - A multi-centric study	ICMR	Multi- centric		
Dr. Ravinder Kaur Dr. Sonal Saxena	Dr. Ravinder Kaur, Nodal Officer	National program for containment of antimicrobial resistance	NCDC, Delhi	8,40,000/-		

Name of the Investigator	Project Incharge	Title of the Project	Name of the Funding Agency	Budget in Rs.
Dr. Ravinder Kaur	Dr. Ravinderkaur Co-PI	Phase III, Multicentric double blind randomized trial to assess the efficacy of Probiotics in the treatment of Neonatal sepsis in 0-2 months low birth weight neonates in India	ICMR	-
Dr. Ravinder Kaur (Co-PI)  Dr. Sonal Saxena (Co-PI)	Dr. Sushma Nangia, HOD Neonatology	NeoAMR Global Neonatal Sepsis Observational Study (NeoOBS): A prospective cohort study of sepsis in hospitalised neonates	GARDP and DNDi	-
Dr. V.S. Randhawa	Dr. V.S. Randhawa	EQAS Programme	NACO/DSACS Ongoing since 2000	Funded by DSACS directly
Dr. Sushma Nangia, HOD Neonatology (PI); Dr. Sonal Saxena (Co-PI)	Dr. Sushma Nangia, HOD Neonatology	Indo Norway project entitled "Born in the twilight of antibiotics: Implications of antibiotic use to the preterm infant respiratory micro biome and resistance development"	ICMR & research Council of Norway	-
Non-Funded Projects				
Dr. Ravinder Kaur Dr. V.S. Randhawa	Dr. V.S. Randhawa	National Salmonella Phage Typing Centre	LHMC & PHFL, Colindale, London	-

# **Teaching: Postgraduate Thesis submitted and accepted by University** of Delhi

S. No.	PG Student	Торіс	Supervisor	Co-Supervisor
1	Dr. Masoom Nathani	Study of Invasive Fungal Disease In Children With Febrile Neutropenia.	Dr. Ravinder Kaur	Dr. Jagdish Chandra (Paediatrics)
2	Dr. Shrestha Mitra	Comparative study of the various laboratory diagnostic methods for the detection of community acquired pneumonia in children	Dr. Ravinder Kaur	Dr. Varinder Singh (Paediatrics), Dr. Sonal Saxena
3	Dr. Anusha Rathi	Infectious profile of diarrhoea in immunocompromised children in a tertiary care hospital	Dr. V S Randhawa	Dr. Praveen Kumar (Paediatrics)

S. No.	PG Student	Торіс	Supervisor	Co-Supervisor
4	Dr. Indira Kumari Verma	Health Care Acquired Catheter Associated Urinary Tract Infections	Dr. V S Randhawa	Dr. Manoj Andley (Surgery) Dr. Sonal Saxena
5	Dr. Fathima Sheeren C	Diagnosis of Mycoplasma and Chlamydophila Pneumoniae Infection in Pediatric Cases of Acute Respiratory Tract Infections	Dr. Manoj B Jais	Dr. Kamal Kumar Singhal (Paediatrics)
6	Dr. Shweta Singh	Comparison between direct and conventional antimicrobial susceptibility testing in pediatric intensive care unit at a tertiary care centre	Dr. Sonal Saxena	Dr. V S Randhawa, Dr. Virendra Kumar (Paediatrics)

# **Organizing Training Course Conference/Symposia/Seminar/Workshops/CME**

S. No	Faculty Member	Organiser	Name, Venue & Date
1	Dr. Ravinder Kaur, Dr. VS Randhawa	CHT, LHMC	Workshop on EQAS for HIV technicians, CHT, LHMC, 24th January and 5th March 2018
2	Dr. Ravinder Kaur, Organizing Chairperson Dr. Manoj B Jais, Organizing Secretary	Department of Microbiology, LHMC	IAMM Delhi Chapter 1st Chapter meet of 2018, "Infection Control & Prevention inside OT: A challenge", LHMC, 21st April 2018
3	Dr. Ravinder Kaur, Organizing Chairperson Dr. Manoj Jais, Organizing Secretary Dr. Deepti Rawat, Co-ordinator Dr. Sanjib Gogoi, Co-ordinator	Department of Microbiology, LHMC	CME on Sterilization processes and it's monitoring, 21st August 2018
4	Dr. Sonal Saxena, Organizing Secretary	Indian Association of Medical Microbiologist (IAMM), Delhi Chapter	10th Annual Conference of IAMM Delhi Chapter, IHC, New Delhi, 31st October - 3rd November 2018
5	Dr. Ravinder Kaur, Organizing Chairperson Dr. Manoj B Jais, Organizing Secretary Dr. Sonal Saxena, Dr. Manoj Kumar, Dr. Sanjib Gogoi	Department of Microbiology, LHMC	Infection Control & Prevention: Training of Trainers, Seminar Hall, Microbiology, 10th-11th December 2018

S. No	Faculty Member	Organiser	Name, Venue & Date
6	Dr. Ravinder Kaur	Department of	Training of Health care workers on
	Dr. Manoj Jais	Microbiology & Infection Control Team	Infection Prevention: Total Numbers of trainings in 2018: 24 (549 resident doctors, 315 nursing staff,
			88 technicians & 183 group D)

#### **Publications**

- 1. Kaur R, Mehra B, Dhakad MS *et al.* Clinico-mycological analysis and antifungal resistance pattern in human immunodeficiency virus-associated candidiasis: An Indian perspective. Indian J. Sexually transmitted diseases& AIDS 2018; 39(2): 111-119.
- 2. Sardana K, Kaur R, Arora P, Goyal R, Ghunawat S. Is Antifungal Resistance a Cause for Treatment Failure in Dermatophytosis: A Study Focused on Tinea Corporis and Cruris from a Tertiary Centre. Indian Dermatol Online J. 2018; 9(2): 90–95.
- 3. Singh GB, Solo M, Kaur R, Arora R, Kumar S. Mycology of chronic suppurative otitis media-cholesteatoma disease: An evaluative study. Am J Otolaryngol. 2018; 39(2): 157-161.
- 4. Chaudhary M, Randhawa VS, Dutta R, Jais M, Kaur R. Typing of Indian S Typhi isolates with special reference to Pulsotypes.International J. of Scientific Engineering and Research 2018; 6(4): 82-85.
- 5. Bala Y, Randhawa VS, Kaur R, Saili A. Role of Procalcitonin in diagnosis of early onset neonatal sepsis in a tertiary care center. International J. of Curr. Microbiol. and Applied Sciences 2018; 7(8): 490-498.
- 6. Bala Y, Randhawa VS. Saili A, Kaur R.A microbiological profile of early onset of neonatal sepsis in a tertiary care hospital in North India. Indian J. of Applied Microbiology 2018; 21(2): 20-28.
- 7. Singh RK, Naik SK, Jais M *et al.* Screening of hepatitis c virus antibody among claimed and unclaimed dead bodies during medico-legal autopsy. J Indian Acad Forensic Med. 2018; 40(4): 318-321.
- 8. Gupta R, Sharma S, Parwez, Saxena S. Changing panorama for surveillance of device associated healthcare infections: Challenges faced in implementation of current guidelines. Ind J Med Microbiol 2018; 36: 18-25.
- 9. Thass N, Kumar M, Kaur R. Myroides spp. Causing Urinary Tract Infection in an Immunocompromised Patient: A Case Report. Ind. Curr. Microbiol. App.Sci 2018; 7(4): 997-1001.

## **Books/Chapters Contributed**

1. Kaur R, Jais M, Gogoi S. Hospital infection control Manual for LHMC & Associated Hospitals, 2018.

# National & International Conferences/Symposia/Workshops/CMEs attended by Faculty Members

S. No.	Name & Designation of Participant	Role/Topic	Organiser	Name of Conference, Venue & Date
1	Dr. Sonal Saxena	Delegate	ICMR Bioethics unit	"Workshop on Research Ethics and Good Clinical Practice" at National Institute of Cancer Prevention and Research (NICPR), Noida, 9th January 2018
2	Dr. Sonal Saxena	Delegate	CDC & ICMR	"HAI surveillance workshop" at AIIMS trauma centre Delhi, 22nd-23rd January 2018
3	Dr. Shweta Satija Dr. Sanjib Gogoi	Faculty Faculty	CHT, LHMC	Workshop on EQAS for HIV technicians, CHT, LHMC, 24th January 2018
4	Dr. Sonal Saxena	Faculty	Chhattisgarh association of Medical Microbiologists	CME "Bad Bugs in hospitals: Containment, Newer strategies and Road ahead", Raipur, 28th January 2018
5	Dr. Ravinder Kaur Dr. Manoj Jais	Faculty Delegate	Department of Microbiology, JIPMER, Pudducherry	2nd National workshop on Hospital Infection Control, 29th January - 2nd February 2018
6	Dr. Yogita Rai	Delegate	RNTCP	RNTCP Workshop cum STF meeting, JAMIA HAMDARD, 8th February 2018
7	Dr. Sonal Saxena Dr. Shweta Satija, Dr. Sanjib Gogoi	Faculty Delegate Delegate	LHMC Institutional Ethics Committee	Workshop on Ethics and Good Clinical Practices at Kalawati Saran Children's Hospital, New Delhi, 9th March 2018
8	Dr. Sonal Saxena	Delegate	Maternal and Newborn Health Research Unit at Jawaharlal Lal Nehru Medical College, Belgaum	"2nd International Conference on Maternal and Newborn Health – Translating Research Evidence into Practice", JNMC, Belgaum, 26th-27th March 2018
9	Dr. Manoj B Jais Dr. Sanjib Gogoi	Chairperson Delegate	BMWM UNIT, Safdarjung Hospital & VMMC, New Delhi	HOSPIWASTECON 2018, National Healthcare Waste Management Conference, IICS, New Delhi, 26th-27th March 2018

S. No.	Name & Designation of Participant	Role/Topic	Organiser	Name of Conference, Venue & Date
10	Dr. Sonal Saxena	Delegate	CDC & NCDC	"National workshop on improving lab based AMR surveillance in India", PGIMER, Chandigarh, 2nd-4th April 2018
11	Dr. Yogita Rai, Dr. Shweta Satija	Delegate Delegate	Department of Microbiology, PGI Chandigarh	Workshop cum CME on tuberculosis, PGI Chandigarh, 5th-6th April 2018
12	Dr. Manoj Kumar	Delegate	ICMR-NARI & Moving Academy of Medicine and Biomedicine	Workshop "Infectious Disease Investigation: Laboratory and Public health perspective", Pune, 16th-20th April 2018
13	Dr. Ravinder Kaur Dr. Sonal Saxena	Delegate & Faculty Chairperson	CNBC Hospital & Delhi Medical Council, Delhi	PEDSEPSIS CME "Paediatric sepsis-cause to treatment!", CNBC hospital, New Delhi, 4th May 2018
14	Dr. Manoj B Jais	Faculty	Department of Medicine, LHMC, New Delhi	CME on Thalassemia', LHMC, New Delhi, 4th May 2018
15	Dr. Sanjib Gogoi	Delegate	ICMR-NIRRH Sponsored by DHR, MoHFW, India	Training course on "Clinical & Molecular genetics", ICMR-NIRRH, Mumbai, 7th May-1st June 2018
16	Dr. Ravinder Kaur, Dr. Sonal Saxena	Faculty Faculty	IAMM Delhi Chapter & Beckmann Coulter	Round table meeting on "AMR Surveillance with Lab Pro", Hotel Park, New Delhi, 12th May 2018
17	Dr. Manoj B Jais	Faculty	Department of Dentistry, LHMC under the aegis of Indian Dental Association	CME, LHMC New Delhi, 5th June 2018
18	Dr. Sonal Saxena	Moderator for panel discussion	Medicus convectus, LHMC	"Medicus Conventus", 16th-19th June 2018
19	Dr. Yogita Rai, Dr. Sanjib Gogoi	Delegate Delegate	Department of Biochemistry, LHMC, New Delhi	Workshop on "Genetic Methodologies", LHMC, 2nd August 2018
20	Dr. Ravinder Kaur Dr. Manoj Jais	Faculty Delegate	Department of Microbiology, Trauma Centre, AIIMS, New Delhi	Train the trainers' Workshop for the CDC funded project entitled "Capacity Building and Strengthening of Hospital Infection Control to detect and prevent antimicrobial resistance in India", JPN Apex Trauma Center, AIIMS, New Delhi, 7th-8th August 2018

S. No.	Name & Designation of Participant	Role/Topic	Organiser	Name of Conference, Venue & Date
21	Dr. Ravinder Kaur Dr. Yogita Rai Dr. Shweta Satija	Delegate Delegate Delegate	IAMM - Delhi Chapter, Rajiv Gandhi Super speciality Hospital	IAMM Delhi Chapter MICRO- D-CON 2018 on Future Viral Threats: Are we prepared? Rajiv Gandhi Super speciality Hospital, Tahirpur, Delhi, 11th August 2018
22	Dr. Yogita Rai,	Delegate	DOTS cum Referral Centre and TBRD Department, LHMC	CME on Tuberculosis, LHMC, 24th August 2018
23	Dr. Manoj Kumar	Delegate	Institutional Ethical Committee	Research Methodology Workshop for Post graduate students: Protocol development& Orientation, KSCH, August 2018
24	Dr. Ravinder Kaur	Faculty	CDC,USAID,NCDC ON & DSPRUD	National Workshop on Surveillance of Antibiotic Consumption in Healthcare Facilities using the AMC Tool, Hotel Royal Plaza, New Delhi, 14th September 2018
25	Dr. Ravinder Kaur	Delegate	European Society of Clinical Microbiology and Infectious Diseases (ESCMID)	ESCMID CME on Antifungal Resistance in Candida and Aspergillus: from Clinic to Clinical Laboratory, 19st-21st September 2018
26	Dr. Ravinder Kaur	Chairperson & Faculty	Eastern Frontiers of Mycology	Infectious Disease Workshop, Hotel Metropolitan, New Delhi, 21st September 2018
27	Dr. Ravinder Kaur Dr. Deepti Rawat Dr. Shweta Satija	Delegate & presenter Delegate Delegate	Fungal Infection Study Forum	3rd International Master Class on Fungal Diseases "Mycocon 2018", Hotel Pride Plaza, Aerocity 22nd-23rd September 2018
28	Dr. Ravinder Kaur	Faculty	The University of Chicago Centre in Delhi	Interdisciplinary Global Environmental Health Collaborations, University of Chicago Delhi Centre 29th September–3rd October 2018

S. No.	Name & Designation of Participant	Role/Topic	Organiser	Name of Conference, Venue & Date
29	Dr. Sonal Saxena	Faculty	National Public Health Laboratory, Kathmandu and WHO	Hands on WHONET training workshop and AMR review meeting of participating laboratories, Kathmandu, Nepal, 8th-12th October 2018
30	Dr. Shweta Satija	Delegate	Department of Neonatology, LHMC	Training on Good Manufacturing Process & Hazard Analysis and critical control point (HACCP), LHMC, 24th-25th October 2018
31	Dr. Sonal Saxena	Faculty	Delhi Society of Prudent & rational use of drugs	Certificate course in Hospital infection prevention and control, MAMC, 29th October - 2nd November 2018
32	Dr. Ravinder Kaur	Delegate	Indian Immunology Society	Immunocon 2018, Annual Conference of the Indian Immunology Society on Immunotherapy Advances in Immunology at THSTI, 1st-3rd November 2018
33	Dr. Ravinder Kaur, Dr. Sonal Saxena	Delegate Faculty	Indian Association of Medical Microbiologist: Delhi Chapter	CME: "Reliable Antimicrobial Sensitivity Testing in Era of AMR" IHC, New Delhi, 2nd November 2018
34	Dr. Ravinder Kaur	Delegate	Indian Association of Medical Microbiologist: Delhi Chapter	CME on TB Elimination by 2025: What We Need to Get There, 3rd November 2018
35	Dr. Sonal Saxena	Faculty	School of Medical sciences & Research, Sharda University	CME to mark the "World Antibiotic Awareness Week" at School of Medical sciences & Research, Sharda University, 14th November 2018
36	Dr. Sonal Saxena	Delegate	ICMR-Pfizer	"Workshop on Antimicrobial Stewardship", IIC, New Delhi, 19th November 2108
37	Dr. Deepti Rawat Dr. Yogita Rai Dr. Shweta Satija	Delegate Delegate Delegate	Indian Academy of Paediatrics	Research Methodology, Apollo Hospital, 23rd-25th November 2018

S. No.	Name & Designation of Participant	Role/Topic	Organiser	Name of Conference, Venue & Date
38	Dr. Ravinder Kaur Dr. Sonal Saxena	Chairperson & Judge Chairperson & Judge	NIMHANS	42nd Annual Conference of IAMM 'MICROCON 2108', Bangalore 28th November - 2nd December 2018
39	Dr. Ravinder Kaur	Delegate	International Society for Burn Injuries (ISBI)	19th Congress of the International Society for Burn Injuries, New Delhi, 30th November - 4th December 2018
40	Dr. Sonal Saxena	Delegate	ICMR-NIMS	Workshop on "Bio statistical Methods in Medical Research", NIMS, New Delhi, 4th-7th December 2018
41	Dr. Sonal Saxena	Chairperson	MAMOCS	MAMCOS Academic Conference of Excellence, 20th December 2018

# **Special Achievement of the Staff**

- 1. Approval of Lady Hardinge Medical College for establishment of VRDL by DHR.
- 2. Dr. Ravinder Kaur has been awarded: A. Bhujwala award for outstanding scientific work in STI/diagnostic microbiology by Indian Association of Medical Microbiologist (IAMM).
- 3. Dr. Ravinder Kaur & Dr. Deepti Rawat won the Meghna Baveja Award for best poster for their poster titled: An etiological and Antifunal Profile of Candidemia In Children at the academic meet of Indian Association of Medical Microbiologists Delhi Chapter, April, 2018.
- 4. Dr. Deepti Rawat & Dr. Sanjib Gogoi: EMR duty as a part of Central Health team during Kerala Flood (01.09.2018-15.09.2018).
- 5. National Centre for Salmonella Phage typing.
- 6. NCDC & MoHFW Centre for AMR surveillance.

# **Representation on Expert Bodies/Committees**

#### **Dr. Ravinder Kaur**

- Focal person for AMR programme of NCDC & Min of H&FW.
- Member Subcommittee on Minimum standards of Medical Diagnostic laboratory in MoHFW.

- Invited expert at MoHFW for collaboration studies in the field of microbiology to supplement scientific expertise at NTTLs on 28th December 2018.
- Invited Faculty in NPTEL Medical education programme under HRD ministry.
- Expert for the interview of faculty positions for various posts in Dr. Baba Saheb Ambedkar Medical College & Hospital, Govt. of NCT of Delhi on 14.05.2018.
- Invited as a 'Teaching Subject Expert' in the selection committee for the recruitment of Teaching Faculty for North DMC Medical College on 28.08.2018.
- Expert for the interview of faculty positions for various posts in Dr. Baba Saheb Ambedkar Medical College & Hospital, Govt. of NCT of Delhi on 07.09.2018.
- Expert "Reviewing & formulation of the technical specifications for equipment to be procured under IDSP" at National Centre for Disease Control.
- Revision of Curriculum guidelines for DNB Microbiology.

#### Dr. V. S. Randhawa

- External expert technical bid evaluation committee; MoHFW.
- Member of BoG appointed PG expert group (Board of governors in supersession of MCI).
- Subject expert to BFUHS; Faridkot, AIIMS; New Delhi.

#### **Dr. Sonal Saxena**

- Executive Member, Indian Association of Medical Microbiology, 2018-20.
- Secretary Indian Association of Medical Microbiology, Delhi Chapter 2017-2019.
- Technical and Clinical Expert, Scientific Advisory Group (SAG), Biotechnology Industry Research Assistance Council (BIRAC) Public Sector Undertaking of DBT, 2018.
- Member, Project Review Committee (OMI), ICMR, New Delhi.
- Member, Framework of National Guidelines committee at National Ambulance Services, Ministry of Health & Family Welfare.
- WHO Resource person to develop National Antimicrobial Stewardship Program for Government of Maldives, 2018.
- WHO Resource person to impart WHONET training at NPHL, Kathmandu Nepal, 2018.

#### Dr. Manoj Kumar

As Microbiologist in Central team deputed to Jaipur, Rajasthan for Zika control & containment from 23.10.2018 to 6.11.2018.



# **NEONATOLOGY**

Director-Professor & HeadDr. Sushma NangiaDirector-ProfessorDr. Arvind SailiDr. Vikram Datta	
Dr. Vikrom Dotto	
Di. Vikiani Datta	
Professor Dr. Bhawna Dubey (posted from Deptt. of Paed	diatrics)
Senior Specialist Dr. Ajay Dudeja (posted from Deptt. of Paedia	trics)

# **Research Schemes/Projects**

Project Incharge	Title of Project/Scheme	Name of the Funding Agency	Budget in Rs.
Dr. Sushma Nangia	National Collaborative Centre for	MoHFW, GoI	-
Dr. Arvind Saili	Facility Based Newborn Care		
Dr. Sushma Nangia	Improved Newborn care Project	Oslo – Delhi,	-
Dr. Arvind Saili		Oslo University Hospital, Oslo	
		Norway & LHMC, New Delhi, India	

# **Teaching: Postgraduate Thesis submitted and accepted by University of Delhi**

S. No.	PG Student	Торіс	Supervisor	Co-Supervisor
1	Dr. Srishti Goel	Evaluation of WINROP screening algorithm for identifying severe retinopathy of prematurity (ROP) and it's comparison with ROP score - an observational study	Dr. Sushma Nangia	Dr. Arvind Saili Dr. Sarita Beri (Ophthalmology)
2	Dr. Sushil	Early neurobehavioral outcome in preterm, small for gestational age, very low birth weight neonates with increased pulsatility index in antenatal umbilical artery doppler flow	Dr. Vikram Datta	Dr. Arvind Saili

S. No.	PG Student	Topic	Supervisor	Co-Supervisor
3	Dr. Abid	Umbilical cord blood culture in diagnosis of early onset neonatal sepsis among preterm newborns with risk by factor - a prospective observational study	Dr. Arvind Saili	Dr. Sushma Nangia
4	Dr. Sanjana Somnath	Correlation of echocardiography and superior mesenteric artery Doppler with clinical and laboratory parameters in perinatal asphyxia	Dr. Arvind Saili	Dr. Sushma Nangia Dr. Pooja Abbey (Radiology)

# **Organizing Conferences/Training courses/Symposia/Seminars/** Workshops/CMEs

S. No.	Faculty Member	Organiser(s)	Name, Venue & Date
1	Dr. Sushma Nangia	Department of Neonatology	Guest lecture by International expert Dr. Paula Meier, Rush University, Chicago, USA on Human Milk bank & breast feeding, KSCH, 22nd June 2018
2	Dr. Sushma Nangia	Department of Neonatology	Breast feeding seminar EBM & Human milk bank, KSCH, 5th July 2018 & 7th August 2018
3	Dr. Bhawna Dubey	KSCH	NRP for UG students, KSCH, 6th August 2018
4	Dr. Bhawna Dubey	KSCH & IAP	IAP Pediatric Quiz, KSCH, 24th August 2018
5	Dr. Bhawna Dubey	NNF	PG quiz, UCMS, 24th August 2018
6	Dr. Bhawna Dubey	NNF	Nursing quiz, JPCH, 30th August 2018
7	Dr. Vikram Datta	NQOCN, India and QI Cell KSCH	POCQI Workshop for Delhi Facilities, KSCH, 16th-17th October 2018
8	Dr. Vikram Datta	NQOCN, India and QI Cell KSCH	4th National QI Coaching TOT, KSCH, 20th October 2018
9	Dr. Sushma Nangia	Department of Neonatology & National Human Milk Bank, LHMC	HACCP Training, Medical Education Unit, LHMC, 24th-25th Oct. 2018
10	Dr. Bhawna Dubey	Department of Neonatology	Charity for under-privileged newborns, KSCH, 1st November 2018
11	Dr. Vikram Datta	MoHFW, Gol	Regional TOT for QI Cycles, Bhopal, 16th November 2018
12	Dr. Vikram Datta	NQOCN, India	Experience sharing Workshop, MGIMS, Sevagram, 30th November 2018
13	Dr. Vikram Datta	NQOCN, India	QI workshop, AFMC, Pune, 21st–22nd December 2018
14	Dr. Sushma Nangia Dr. Arvind Saili	Department of Neonatology	FBNC Observerships for SNCU doctors & Nurses, LHMC, 2018
15	Dr. Sushma Nangia	NHM & UNICEF, UP	Organiser nine FBNC trainings at VABH Lucknow, BRD Gorakhpur, IGMC, BHU Varanasi & BJMC Ahmedabad

#### **Publications**

- 1. Rawat M, Nangia S, Chandrasekharan P, Lakshminrusimha S. Approach to Infants Born Through Meconium Stained Amniotic Fluid: Evolution Based on Evidence?. Am J Perinatol. 2018; 35(9): 815-822.
- 2. Nangia S, Bishnoi A, Goel A, Mandal P, Tiwari S, Saili A. Early Total Enteral Feeding in Stable Very Low Birth Weight Infants: A Before and After Study. J Trop Pediatr. 2018; 64(1): 24-30.
- 3. Nangia S, Sachdeva RC, Sabharwal V. International Perspectives. Human Milk Banking: An Indian Experience. NeoReviews 2018; 19 (4): e201-e210.
- 4. Choudhary S, Ramaswamy VV, Nangia S, Saili A. Myoclonic Seizures and Lactic Acidemia in a Term Newborn Born with no History of Asphyxia. Journal of Clinical and Diagnostic Research. 2018;12(2): SD04-SD05.
- 5. Bandiya P, Nangia S, Saili A. Surfactant Lung Lavage vs. Standard Care in the Treatment of Meconium Aspiration Syndrome-A Randomized Trial. J Trop Pediatr. 2018[Epub ahead of print].
- 6. Viraraghavan VR, Nangia S, Prathik BH, Madarkar BS, Rani D, Saili A. Yield of meconium in non-vigorous neonates undergoing endotracheal suctioning and profile of all neonates born through meconium-stained amniotic fluid: a prospective observational study. PaediatrInt Child Health. 2018; 38(4): 266-270.
- 7. Dewez JE, Chellani H, Nangia S, Metsis K, Smith H, Mathai M, van den Broek N. Healthcare workers' views on the use of continuous positive airway pressure (CPAP) in neonates: a qualitative study in Andhra Pradesh, India. BMC Pediatr. 2018; 18(1): 347.
- 8. Datta V, Srivastava S, Singh M. Formation of Quality of Care Network in India: Challenges and Way Forward. Indian Pediatr. 2018; 55(9): 824-827.
- 9. Patel JN, Kumar A, Yadav PS, Chadha R, Datta V, Roy Choudhury S. The position of the anal dimple in newborns and infants with anorectal malformations and its correlation with the normal anal position. J Pediatr Surg. 2018; 53(8): 1560-1565.

# National and International Conferences/Symposia/Seminars/Workshops/ CMEs attended by Faculty Members

S. No.	Name & Designation of the Participant	Role/Topic	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date
International Conferences				
1	Dr. Sushma Nangia	Indian Collaborator	Oslo University Hospital, Oslo, Norway	Evaluation visit for Indo-Norway Exchange Program, 22nd–27th March 2018
2	Dr. Sushma Nangia	Presenter	Pediatric Academic Societies	PAS 2018, Metro Toronto Convention Centre, Toronto, Canada, 5th-8th May 2018
3	Dr. Sushma Nangia	Presenter	International Society for Research in Human Milk & Lactation	ISRHML 2018, Kanagawa Japan, 7th-11th October 2018

S. No.	Name & Designation of the Participant	Role/Topic	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date
4	Dr. Sushma Nangia	Expert	USAID	Nutritional Care of ill & Vulnerable newborn & Children, Accra, Ghana, 26th–28th October 2018
			National Conferences	
5	Dr. Bhawna Dubey	Delegate	Association of Pediatricians	Annual conference, 21st January 2018
6	Dr. Bhawna Dubey	Delegate	USAID & NNF	Newborn care, New Delhi, 4th February 2018
7	Dr. Bhawna Dubey	Chairperson	Department of Paediatrics, KSCH	KSCH CME, New Delhi, 10th February 2018
8	Dr. Bhawna Dubey	Delegate	NCC, WHO, KSCH	FBNC, 19th-20th March 2018
9	Dr. Bhawna Dubey	Faculty	Deptt. of Anaesthesia, LHMC	Pediatric anaesthesia-newborn & neonate, LHMC, 24th March 2018
10	Dr. Bhawna Dubey	Delegate	NNF & UNICEF	Non-invasive ventilation, New Delhi, 6th-7th May 2018
11	Dr. Bhawna Dubey	Chairperson	IAP endocrine chapter	National Symposium in Growth, Pediatric & Adolescent Endocrinology, Apollo Hospital, New Delhi, 9th-10th June 2018
12	Dr. Bhawna Dubey	Faculty	LHMC	Medicus Conventus, LHMC, 19th June 2018
13	Dr. Bhawna Dubey	Delegate	IMA	Acute care, New Delhi, 7th July 2018
14	Dr. Bhawna Dubey	Delegate	Department of Biochemistry, LHMC	CME on Genetic Methodologies, LHMC, 2nd August 2018
15	Dr. Bhawna Dubey	Delegate	SGRH	Growth of the Preterm baby, 5th August 2018
16	Dr. Sushma Nangia	Faculty	NHM, Rajasthan & NIPI	Pilot testing of new NSSK module for Gol, SIHFW, Jaipur, 23rd-24th August 2018
17	Dr. Vikram Datta,	Speaker	MoHFW & NHM CG	National TOT for LaQshya, Delhi (15th October 2018), Bhopal (16th November 2018), Raipur (10th December 2018)
18	Dr. Bhawna Dubey	Delegate	Milk Bank, LHMC & Pathology	HACCP, LHMC, 24th-25th October 2018
19	Dr. Bhawna Dubey	Delegate	Govt of DELHI	NSSK, BSA medical college, New Delhi, 28th-29th November 2018
20	Dr. Bhawna Dubey	Delegate	Department of Microbiology, LHMC	Infection control & prevention-TOT, LHMC, 11th December 2018
21	Dr. Sushma Nangia	Invited Expert	PMNCH	PNMCH Forum, New Delhi, 11th December 2018

S. No.	Name & Designation of the Participant	Role/Topic	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date
22	Dr. Vikram Datta	Speaker	PMNCH	PNMCH Forum New Delhi, 11th December 2018
23	Dr. Sushma Nangia	Invited Expert	NNF	Neocon 2018, Varanasi, 14th-17th December 2018
24	Dr. Sushma Nangia	Faculty	NHM	Mentoring Visits at Jabalpur, Ahmedabad, Shimla & Cuttack

# Special Achievements of the Staff e.g. Medals/Awards

 Dr. Sushma Nangia awarded 'Best Poster award' for scientific paper on "Impact of establishing Comprehensive Lactation Management Centre on Intake of Mother's own milk in a neonatal unit" at IXth conference of International Society for Research in Human Milk & Lactation (ISRHML), Kanagawa Japan 7-11 October 2018.

# **Representation on Expert Bodies/Committees**

#### **Dr. Sushma Nangia**

- Appointed 'Visiting Professor Neonatology" at AIIMS Rishikesh.
- Expert Gol team for Neonatal care assessment for IGMC Shimla, SCB Cuttack, Jabalpur Medical College & BJMC Ahmedabad.
- Expert Faculty Selection Neonatology, SGPGI Lucknow.
- Expert Faculty Selection Neonatology, AIIMS, Rishikesh.
- Expert Faculty Selection Paediatrics, ANIIMS, Andaman & Nicobar Island, Port Blair.
- External Member on special taskforce for IMR reduction for state of Jammu & Kashmir.
- PAG member for stillbirth reduction MoHFW, Gol.
- National Technical advisory group on Newborn Health, MoHFW, Gol.
- Member National Task force on Equipment specification for Neonatal Health, NHSRC, Gol.
- Invited as Newborn expert at Niti Aayog for discussion on Neonatal Health.

#### **Dr. Vikram Datta**

President NQOCN, India, Co-Chairperson, QI Cell KSCH.

### **Dr. Bhawna Dubey**

Member of ICMR - micronutrient task force committee.



# **NEUROLOGY**

# **FACULTY**

**Director Professor and Head** Dr. Rajinder K Dhamija

# **Research Schemes/Projects**

Name and Designation	Project Incharge	Title of Project/Scheme	Name of the Funding Agency	Budget in Rs.
		Non-funded projects		
Dr. Rajinder K Dhamija	Dr. Zia Chaudhary	Functional visual Parameters in Acquired Cerebral Visual Impairment	-	-
Dr. Rajinder K Dhamija	Dr. Anita Panwar	Seasonal variation of Migraine Attacks in Indian Population	-	-
Dr. Rajinder K Dhamija	Dr. Ritu Singh	Association of Paraoxonase 2 gene polymorphism and its mRNA expression in ischemic Stroke A pilot study in North Indian population	-	-

# **Organizing Training Course/Conferences/Symposia/Seminars/Workshops/CMEs**

S. No.	Faculty Member	Organiser(s)	Name, Venue & Date
1	Dr. Rajinder K. Dhamija	World federation of Neuro- rehabilitation	10th World Congress for Neuro- rehabilitation  Renaissance, Mumbai Convention Centre Hotel, Powai, Mumbai, 7th-10th February 2018
2	Dr. Rajinder K. Dhamija	World federation of Neuro- rehabilitation	Symposium on Movements disorders WCNR 2018

## **Publications**

1. Anand KS Aggrawal A, Garg J, Dhamija R K, Mahajan R K. Spectrum of Neurolgical Complications in Chikungunya Fever: Experience at a tertiary care centre and review of literature. Tropical doctor (London) 2018; Published online.0.0.1-6.

# National and International Conferences/Symposia/Seminars/Workshops/ CMEs attended by the Faculty Members

S. No.	Name & Designation of the Participant	Role/Topic of the participant	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date
1	Dr. Rajinder K. Dhamija	Faculty	World federation of Neuro-rehabilitation	10th World Congress for Neuro- rehabilitation/Renaissance, Mumbai Convention Centre Hotel, Powai, Mumbai, 7th-10th February 2018
2	Dr. Rajinder K. Dhamija	Faculty		Indian Spasticity Treatment Assessment & Rehabilitation Program/ Powai, Mumbai, 8th February 2018
3	Dr. Rajinder K. Dhamija	Faculty	Indian Stroke Association	XII Indian National Stroke Conference/ Hyatt Regency, New Delhi, 16th-18th March 2018
4	Dr. Rajinder K. Dhamija	Chair Person	Super EMG India	Super EMG India 2018 International EMG/SFEMG/QEMG Workshop and Neuromuscular Symposium, AMC Auditorium, SCTIMIST, Triivandrum, 23rd-25th March 2018
5	Dr. Rajinder K. Dhamija	Chair Person	Asian Society of Continuing Medical Education	Neuro Quest (Practical Neurology), Aerocity Delhi, 18th-20th May 2018
6	Dr. Rajinder K. Dhamija	Faculty	Association of Physicians India (DSL)	Association of Physicians Delhi State Chapter MID-TERM CME-2018, India Habitat Center, New Delhi, 20th May 2018
7	Dr. Rajinder K. Dhamija	Faculty	Forum for Indian Education, KIMS Hospital	Fine-Kims weekend course on palliative care in Neurology 2018, 26th-27th May 2018
8	Dr. Rajinder K. Dhamija	Delegate	ICTRIMS Asian Society of Continuing Medical Education	ICTRMIS 2018, Kochi, 2018

S. No.	Name & Designation of the Participant	Role/Topic of the participant	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date
9	Dr. Rajinder K. Dhamija	Chairperson		National Headache Symposium, New Delhi, 19th August 2018
10	Dr. Rajinder K. Dhamija	Speaker	CME Foundation of India	NEXUS, Neurotoxin Experts Summit, The Taj Mahal Hotel, New Delhi, 15th-26th September 2018
11	Dr. Rajinder K. Dhamija	Faculty	IANCON 2018 Raipur	26th Annual Conference of Indian Academy of Neurology, New Delhi, 27th-30th September 2018
12	Dr. Rajinder K. Dhamija	Faculty	Department of Neurology & Neurosurgery, Ayurvigyan Auditorium Army Hospital (R&R), Delhi Cantt.	Armed Forces Neurology & Neurosurgery Update 2018, Ayurvigyan Auditorium Army Hospital (R & R), Delhi Cantt. 3rd-4th November 2018

# **Special Achievements of the Staff**

- Dr. Rajinder K Dhamija nominated as Co Chair PG Expert group MCI.
- Dr. Rajinder K Dhamija elected as Chair Person Special Interest Group on rehabilitation of Movement Disorders.

# **Representation on Expert Bodies/Committees**

# Dr. Rajinder K Dhamija

Member technical Committees DGHS (Directorate General of Health services).



# GYNAECOLOGY & OBSTETRICS

FACULTY	
Director Professor & HOD	Dr. Abha Singh
Director Professor	Dr. Manju Puri
	Dr. Reena Yadav
	Dr. Kiran Aggarwal
	Dr. Ratna Biswas
Professor	Dr. Pikee Saxena
	Dr. Manisha Kumar
	Dr. Sharda Patra
	Dr. Prabha Lal
Associate Professor	Dr. Swati Aggarwal
	Dr. Meenakshi
	Dr. Muntaha Khan
	Dr. Vidhi Choudhary
	Dr. Anuradha Singh
	Dr. Shilpi Nain
	Dr. Nishtha
Assistant Professor	Dr. Deepika Meena
	Dr. Triveni
	Dr. Aishwarya (On contract)
	Dr. Astha (On contract)
	Dr. Amrita (On contract)
	Dr. Sumita

# Members who left during the period

- Dr. Suchitra is on lein.
- Dr. Muntaha on extraordinary leave (EOL).

# **Research Schemes/Project**

Name of investigators	Project Incharge	Title of the Project scheme	Name of the Funding Agency	Budget in Rs.		
	Research projects with funding					
Dr. Manisha Kumar	Dr. Abha Singh	Respectful mother care – ICMR taskforce project	ICMR	30,000/-		
Dr. Jayshree Bhattacharjee	Dr. Pikee Saxena	A Randomized control trial to compare the efficacy of N Acetyl Cysteine and Metformin therapy on insulin resistance of infertile women with polycystic ovary syndrome along with clomiphene citrate.	ICMR	34,06,669/-		
Dr. Abha Singh, Dr. Jayshree Bhattacharjee, Dr. Shalini Singh	Dr. Manisha Kumar	Study of serial change in placental profile and its role in prediction of hypertension in pregnancy	DHR – ICMR under GIA scheme	56,00,000/-		
		Non-funded projects				
Dr. Manisha Kumar	Dr. Abha Singh	WHO-SEARO NNPD Project on stillbirth, through Safdarjung Hospital as regional centre	WHO SEARO to Safarjung Hospital	-		
	Pr	ojects other than research project	is			
Dr. Abha Singh, Dr. Pikee Saxena- Nodal Officer	Dr. Abha Singh	National Skills Lab, LHMC	MoHFW	Amount for salaries to trainers sent from ministry Utilized- 28,85,057/-		

# **Teaching: Postgraduate Thesis submitted and accepted by University** of Delhi

S. No.	Name	Topic	Supervisor	Co-Supervisor
1	Dr. Anu Handa	Comparison of efficacy of manual	Dr. Abha Singh	Dr. Sharda Patra
		vaccum aspiration for medical		Ranju Singh (Anaesthesia)
		termination of pregnancy at 8-10 weeks		rianja emigri (rindeemieela)
		versus 6-8 weeks of gestation.		

S. No.	Name	Topic	Supervisor	Co-Supervisor
2	Dr. Rashi Garg	Study of sFlt-1/PIGF ratio and uterine dopplerindicees in predicting adverse materno-fetal outcome in preeclamsia.	Dr. Abha Singh	Dr. Manisha Kumar Dr. Jayshree Bhattacharjee (Biochemistry)
3	Dr. Abhilasha	Correlation of plasma homocysteine	Dr. Manju Puri	Dr. Sharda Patra
	Tomar	with serum vitamin B-12 levels in pregnancy.		Dr. Anju Jain (Biochemistry)
4	Dr. Vandana Mohan	Role of spontaneous cycle follicular monitoring in unexplained infertility: An observational study.	Dr. Manju Puri	Dr. Anju jain (Biochemistry) Dr. Pikeesaxena
5	Dr. Kamlesh Kumari	Effect of subclinical hypothyroidism on parameters of metabolic syndrome in women with PCOS	Dr. Reena	Dr. Anju Jain (Biochemistry)
6	Dr. Priyanka Singh	A study of yolk sac size and HER as prognostic factors of first trimester pregnancy outcome	Dr. Reena	Dr. Manisha Kumar
7	Dr. Salma	Maternal and neonatal outcome in overweight and obese pregnant women	Dr. Kiran Aggarwal	Dr. Sushma Nangia (Neonatology)
8	Dr. Pratibha Roy	Outcome of expectant management of preterm premature rupture of membrane in pregnancies between 24-28 weeks of gestation.	Dr. Kiran Aggarwal	Dr. Arvind Saili (Neonatology)
9	Dr. Apurwa Bardhan	Association of pre ovulatory serum progesterone with ovulation in women with anovulatory infertility undergoing ovulation induction	Dr. Ratna Biswas	Dr. Anju Jain (Biochemistry)
10.	Dr. Priyam	Association of Protein-Creatinine Ratio with severity of preeclampsia and Co-relation with feto maternal outcome	Dr. Ratna Biswas	Dr. Ritu Singh (Biochemistry)
11	Dr. Khushbu Sah	Comparison of glycemic variability by self monitoring of blood glucose and ambulatory glucose profile in pregnant women with diabetes mallitus	Dr. Pikee Saxena	Dr. Anupam Prakash (Medicine) Dr. Sachin Jain (Medicine)
12	Dr. Nishika Mata	Comparison of diagnostic accuracy of DIPSI (Diabetes in pregnancy study group of india) criteria with IADPSG (International association of diabetes in pregnancy study group) criteria for diagnosis of gestational diabetes mellitus.	Dr. Pikee Saxena	Dr. Anju Jain (Biochemistry)
13	Dr. Aayushi Hasija	Study of placental profile in women at high risk of preeclamsia and its role in predicting adverse pregnancy outcomes.	Dr. Manisha Kumar	Dr. Ekta Debnath (Biochemistry)

S. No.	Name	Торіс	Supervisor	Co-Supervisor
14	Dr. Tomesh Shrimali	Role of Transvaginal Sonographic measurement of uterocervical angle in the prediction of preterm labour.	Dr. Sharda Patra	
15	Dr. Shruthi S.S.	Diagnostic accuracy of TVS based soft markers in the evaluation of women with chronic pelvic pain	Dr. Sharda Patra	
16	Dr. Savita	Role of combination of Pap Test & Colposcopy in the diagnosis of premalignant lesions of cervix in women with unhealthy cervix	Dr. Prabha Lal	

# **Organizing Training Course/Conferences/Symposia/Seminars/** Workshops/CMEs

S. No.	Faculty Member	Organiser(s)	Name, Venue & Date
1	Dr. Abha Singh Dr. Ratna Biswas	Association of obstetricians & Gynaecologists of Delhi, GTB Hospital	AOGD clinical meeting, ME Hall, LHMC, 23rd February 2018
2	Dr. Abha Singh Dr. Manju Puri	AOGD & Deptt of OB/GYN LHMC	Workshop on Knotting and Suturing skills for students and residents, LHMC, 25th February 2018
3	Dr. Abha Singh Dr. Ratna Biswas	Handing Over Ceremony of NARCHI Delhi	An Update on Gynaecological Malignancy, ME Hall, LHMC, 10th March 2018
4	Dr. Abha Singh Dr. Kiran Aggarwal	AOGD & Department of Obstt. & Gynae. LHMC	Healing the Healers, SJ Auditoriium, LHMC, 7th April 2018
5	Dr. Pikee Saxena	DIABECON	"Intrauterine Programming in GDM", Hotel Le Meridian, 28th April 2018
6	Dr. Abha Singh Dr. Kiran Aggarwal	AOGD & Department of Obstt. & Gynae. LHMC	CME on preeclampsia, SJ Auditorium, LHMC, 19th May 2018
7	Dr. Abha Singh Dr. Kiran Aggarwal	Infertility Committee, FOGSI & AOGD & Department of Obstt. & Gynae. LHMC	Infertility Update, ME Hall, LHMC, 14th June 2018
8	Dr. Manju Puri	AOGD & Deptt of OB/GYN LHMC	Conducted a post conference workshop Medicus Coventus 2018 on Suturing and Knotting, Pathology LT, LHMC, Delhi, 19th June 2018
9	Dr. Abha Singh Dr. Kiran Aggarwal	AOGD & Department of Obstt. & Gynae. LHMC	Public forum on yoga, GYNE OPD, LHMC, 20th June 2018
10	Dr. Abha Singh Dr. Kiran Aggarwal	AOGD & Department of Obstt. & Gynae. LHMC	International yoga day Rajpath, New Delhi, 21st June 2018

S. No.	Faculty Member	Organiser(s)	Name, Venue & Date
11	Dr. Abha Singh Dr. Sharda Patra	Department of Obstetrics & Gynaecology	Public forum on Contraception on occasion of World population day, GOPD, 17th-18th July 2018 and a CME cum Hands on workshop in the Faculty cafeteria, SJ Auditorium, Lady Hardinge Medical College, 20th July 2018
12	Dr. Abha Singh, Dr. Kiran Aggarwal	AOGD & Department of Obstt. & Gynae. LHMC	CME on Liver disease in pregnancy, ME Hall, LHMC, 28th July 2018
13	Dr. Manju Puri	Jehangir Hospital Pune	Conducted Gurukul a PG Training workshop, Jehangir Hospital, Pune, 28th-29th July 2018
14	Dr. Manju Puri	Gol LHMC UNICEF and Lady Irwin College	Co-organized Partner's Orientation Workshop on Maternal Nutrition, Hotel Taj Vivanta, 30th-31st July 2018
15	Dr. Manju Puri	Jehangir Hospital Pune	Conducted a workshop on PPH for nursing officers as a part of CNE, SwaranJayanti Auditorium, LHMC, 7th August 2018
16	Dr. Abha Singh Dr. Pikee Saxena	LHMC	FIBROIDS/Polyp & INFERTILITY" in PG Training Programme, LHMC, 7th October 2018
17	Dr. Abha Singh Dr. Manju Puri	FOGSI	Conducted a FOGSI certified course Workshop on IUI, Beri Hospital, Amritsar, 14th October 2018
18	Dr. Abha Singh Dr. Pikee Saxena	AOGD	You are what your mother ate: An insight into intrauterine Programming in CME on GDM, LHMC, New Delhi, 1st November 2018
19	Dr. Manju Puri	Gol MHFW	Organised a workshop on Quality Improvement for nursing professionals for successful implementation of LaQshya, 9th-10th November 2018
20.	Dr. Abha Singh Dr. Pikee Saxena	LHMC	Public Forum on Diabetes in Pregnancy, LHMC, New Delhi, 13th-14th November 2018
21	Dr. Manju Puri Dr. Pikee Saxena	AOGD & Department of Obstt. & Gynae. LHMC	Workshop of the 40th Annual conference of AOGD on Ovulation Induction and Follicular Tracking, MEC Hall, SJ Auditorium, LHMC, New Delhi, 23rd November 2018
22	Dr. Abha Singh, Dr. Kiran Aggarwal	AOGD & Department of Obstt. & Gynae. LHMC	40th Annual conference of AOGD, India Habitat Center, New Delhi, 24th-25th November 2018
23	Dr. Abha Singh Dr. Swati Agrawal	Dept of Obs & Gynae, LHMC	Public forum & Quiz on "Permanent methods of Contraception" on the occasion of World Vasectomy Fortnight conducted, Gynae OPD, LHMC & SSK Hospital, New Delhi, 27th November 2018

S. No.	Faculty Member	Organiser(s)	Name, Venue & Date	
24	Dr. Abha Singh	Department of Obstt. & Gynae	Public forum on PPTCT, GOPD, LHMC,	
	Dr. Reena	under the Aegis of AOGD	28th-29th November 2018	
25	,		CME on Prevention of parent to child	
	Dr. Reena	under the Aegis of AOGD	transmission of HIV, 1st December 2018	
26	Dr. Abha Singh	KSCH & LHMC with Rajiv Gandhi Cancer Institute	CME on Advances in Oncology, MEC Hall & S J Auditorium, LHMC, New Delhi, 15th December 2018	
27	Dr. Abha Singh	Infertility Committee of AOGD	Course coordinator of a CME on Infertility	
	Dr. Manju Puri		Module 1 & 2, LHMC	

#### **Publications**

- Singh A, Kumar M. An Analysis of Cause of Stillbirth in a Tertiary Care Hospital of Delhi:
   A Contribution to the WHO SEARO Project. Journal of Obstetrics and Gynecology of India. 2018;
   1(6): 161-1.
- 2. Blumenthal PD, Lerma K, Bhamrah R, Singh S; Singh Abha. Dedicated PPIUD Inserter Working Group. Comparative safety and efficacy of a dedicated postpartum IUD inserter versus forceps for immediate postpartum IUD insertion: a randomized trial in Contraception journal. Contraception. 2018; 98(3): 215-219.
- 3. Saraswathy KN, Kaur L, Talwar S, Mishra J, Huidrom S Sachdeva MP, Puri M. Methylenetetrahydrofolate reductase Gene specific methylation and recurrent miscarriages: A case control study from north India J Hum RepodSci 2018; 11: 142-7.
- 4. Kaur L, Puri M, Saraswathy KN, Trivedi SS, Sachdeva MK. Recurrent pregnancy losses vis-à-vis anemia and vitamin (Folate/B12) imbalance. International Journal of Health Governance 2018; 23(4): 281-87.
- 5. Mishra J, Puri M, Sachdeva MP, Kaur L, Kallur KN. Hyperhomocysteinemia and folate deficiency in preterm premature rupture of membranes: A hospital-based case control study (India) Womens' Health, Issues Care 2018; 7: 4.
- 6. Mishra J, Puri M, Saraswathy KN. MTHFR C677T gene polymorphism is not associated with preterm premature rupture of membranes in North Indian women Gene Reports. 2018; 13: 24-27.
- 7. Garg M, Jain A, Goswami B, Puri M. Study of Peroxisome Proliferator Activated Receptor  $\gamma$  Pro12 Ala Polymorphism in Women with Polycystic Ovary Syndrome. Indian J Med Biochem 2018; 22(2): 132-137.
- 8. Nayar S, Keshkar M, Arya A, Puri M.Gestational Gigantomastia: A Rare Case. JSM Clin Case Rep. 2018; 6(4): 1157.
- 9. Aggarwal K, Attri S, Patra S, Saha S. Colour Doppler Enhances the Accuracy of Transvaginal Ultrasound For Diagnosing Adenomyosis. IJMSIR 2018; 3: 173-177.
- 10. Chawdhary V, Aggarwal K, Nangia A. Primary ovarian leiomyoma in young woman with premature ovarian failure. International journal of reproduction and contraception. 2018; 7(10): 4301-4304.

- 11. Prasad I, Prasad U, Aggarwal K, Trivedi SS. Chromohysteroscopy: role in evaluation of intrauterine cavity lesions in perimenopausal women of AUB. Indian journal of Applied Research. 2018; 8: 32-35.
- 12. Arora A, Biswas R, Dubey B, Goswami B, Saxena S. Effect of antibiotics on inflammatory marker (IL-6) and perinatal outcomes in women with preterm premature rupture of membranes Int J Reprod Contracep Obstet Gynecol 2018; 7:4068-76.
- 13. Sinha M P, Gandhi A, Mondal S, Jain A, Biswas R. Yoga Offers Cardiovascular Protection in Early Postmenopausal Women. Int J Yoga. 2018; 11(1): 37-43.
- 14. Saxena P, Soni R, Randhawa VS, Singh N. Can Seminal IL-8 Level Be Used as a Marker of Leukocytospermia and Does It Have Any Correlation with Semen Parameters in Infertile Couples? The Journal of Obstetrics and Gynecology of India. 2018; 1(6): 1188-3.
- Shukla A, Saxena P, Yadav A. Evaluation of serum Glutathione S Transferase Alpha as a Biomarker of Intrahepatic Cholestasis of Pregnancy. Journal of The Association of Physicians of India, 2018; 66: 35-38.
- 16. Agrawal S, Chopra K, Saxena P, Singh B, Pimparkar S. Chronic abruption in early second trimester mimicking partial mole A rare case report. Indian J Case Reports. 2018; 4(1): 22-24.
- 17. Mishra A, Arya P, Saxena P. Diabetes in pregnancy: long term effects on offspring begins in utero. IJPMR, 2018; 5(1): 373-374.
- 18. Chethana B, Raghunandan C, Saili A, Mondal S. Saxena P. Prenatal Yoga: Effects on Alleviation of Labor Pain and Birth Outcomes. The Journal of Alternative and Complementary Medicine. 2018; 24(12); 79.
- 19. Kumar M, Singh S, Sharma K, Singh R, Ravi V, Gupta U, Bhattacharjee J. Reference centile charts of first-trimester aneuploidy screening & Doppler parameters for Indian population. Indian J Med Res. 2018; 148(4): 427-434.
- 20. Kumar M, Garg N, Hasija A, Pritam A, Shukla P, Vanamail P, Roy Choudhury S. Two-year postnatal outcome of 263 cases of fetalventriculomegaly. J MaternFetal Neonatal Med. 2018; 1: 1-7.
- 21. Kumar Manisha, Priyam. Ultrasonography and autopsy correlation of fetalhypoplastic left heart syndrome. J Clin Ultrasound. 2018; 46(7): 480-482.
- 22. Kumar M, Jha V, Singh A. Nonimmune Hydrops Fetalis: Factors Which Predict Outcome. J Obstet Gynaecol India. 2018; 68(3): 197-203.
- 23. Kumar M, Gupta A, Kumar V, Handa A, Balliyan M, Meena J, Roychoudhary S. Management of CHAOS by intact cord resuscitation: case report and literature review. JMatern Fetal Neonatal Med. 2018; 12:1-7.
- 24. Kumar M, Kundal A, Bhavya U. Physicians' knowledge and patients' understanding of informed consent: challenges in clinical practice. IJHRMLP. 2018; 4(2); 21-23.
- 25. Sharma K, Singh R, Kumar Manisha, Gupta U, Rohil V, Bhattacharjee J. First-Trimester Inflammatory Markers for Risk Evaluation of Pregnancy Hypertension. J Obstet Gynaecol India. 2018; 68(1): 27-32.

- 26. Aggarwal P,Patra S. Correction with oral hydration improves maternal and perinatal outcome in women with third trimester isolated oligohydramnios. Int J Reprod Contracept Obstet Gynecol. 2018; 7(2): 671-676.
- 27. Kvyas A, Sen B,Patra S et al. Placental expression of asialoglycoprotein receptor Vyas AK, Ramakrishna associated with Hepatitis B virus transmission from motherto child. Liver international. 2018; 38: 2149–2158.
- 28. Lal P, Pandey N, Singh A. A retrospective analysis on acceptability and complications of PPIUCD insertion. Int J Reprod Contracept Obstet Gynecol. 2018;7: 4536-9.
- 29. Chopra K, Suchitra N, Lal P. Intrauterine fetal demise in pre-eclampsia-Role of Mifepristone: A case series. Int. J. Reprod. Contraception. Obstet. Gynecol. 2018; 7(7): 2952-2955.
- 30. Agrawal S, Chopra K, Chowdhary G, Biswas R. A rare case report of chronic abruption oligohydramnios sequence at 16 weeks pregnancy with compensated severe anaemia. J South Asian Feder Obs Gynae 2018; 10(1): 63-65.

# **Books/Chapters Contributed**

- 1. Puri M. Medical Nutrition Therapy: Sheet Anchor in the Management of Gestational Diabetes Mellitus. In: Clinical guidelines for management of diabetes in pregnancy.1st Edition. New Delhi: PikeeSaxena, Alka Pandey, Anupam Prakash (Eds). (2018). FOGSI Publication, Jaypee Publishers; 2018 p. 38-42.
- 2. Saxena P, Nigam A. Screening and diagnosis of hyperglycemia in pregnancy. Challenges and controversies. In: Clinical guidelines for management of diabetes in pregnancy.1st Edition. New Delhi: Pikee Saxena, Alka Pandey, Anupam Prakash (Eds). (2018). FOGSI Publication, Jaypee Publishers; 2018 p. 32-41.
- 3. Saxena P, Gupta R. Physical activity for patients with diabetes in pregnancy. In: Clinical guidelines for management of diabetes in pregnancy.1st Edition. New Delhi: PikeeSaxena, Alka Pandey, Anupam Prakash (Eds). (2018). FOGSI Publication, Jaypee Publishers; 2018 p. 66-73
- 4. Saxena P, Singh A, Soni R. Challenges in the management of macrosomia in diabetic pregnancy. In: Clinical guidelines for management of diabetes in pregnancy.1st Edition. New Delhi: Pikee Saxena, Alka Pandey, Anupam Prakash (Eds). (2018). FOGSI Publication, Jaypee Publishers; 2018 p. 128-134.
- 5. Mishra A, Saxena P. Fetal monitoring in pregnancy with diabetes. In: Clinical guidelines for management of diabetes in pregnancy.1st Edition. New Delhi: Pikee Saxena, Alka Pandey, Anupam Prakash (Eds). (2018). FOGSI Publication, Jaypee Publishers; 2018 p. 135-142.
- 6. Agarwal K, Saxena P. Placenta in diabetic Pregnancy. In: Clinical guidelines for management of diabetes in pregnancy. 1st Edition. New Delhi: PikeeSaxena, Alka Pandey, Anupam Prakash (Eds). (2018). FOGSI Publication, Jaypee Publishers; 2018 p. 149-153
- 7. Saxena P, Gupta P. Postpartum management after GDM. In: Clinical guidelines for management of diabetes in pregnancy.1st Edition. New Delhi: Pikee Saxena, Alka Pandey, Anupam Prakash (Eds). FOGSI Publication, Jaypee Publishers; 2018 p. 162-168.

- 8. Saxena P, Gaur J. Benefits of breast feeding in mothers with gestational diabetes. In: Clinical guidelines for management of diabetes in pregnancy. 1st Edition. New Delhi: Pikee Saxena, Alka Pandey, Anupam Prakash (Eds). FOGSI Publication, Jaypee Publishers; 2018 p. 169-176.
- Nigam A, Saxena P. Bariatric Surgery and gestational diabetes: Implications. In: Clinical guidelines for management of diabetes in pregnancy. 1st Edition. New Delhi: PikeeSaxena, Alka Pandey, Anupam Prakash (Eds). FOGSI Publication, Jaypee Publishers; 2018 p. 192-200.
- 10. Saxena P, Goel N, Rajaram S. Specimens In: Practical manual of Obstetrics & Gynecology for Postgraduate. New Delhi. Jaypee Publishers. 2018 In print.
- 11. Singh A. IUGR. In: Labour Room Emergencies. 1st Edition. Alok Sharma(Ed). Springer Singapore. 2018. p. 978-981.

# National and International Conferences/Symposia/Seminars/Workshops/ CMEs attended by the Faculty Members

S. No.	Name & Designation of the Participant	Role/Topic	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date		
	International Faculty					
1	Dr. Sharda Patra	As a Trainee	Chongqing Medical University and National Engineering Research Center of Ultrasound Medicine, China	Third Advanced Managerial Talent Training Workshop On Focused Ultrasound Surgery Technology, Chongqing, China, 1st-30th September 2018		
2	Dr. Abha Singh	Presented Paper Moderator in session Faculty in critical care workshop	FIGO, 22nd World congress in Gynaecology and Obstetrics	Rio De Janeiro, Brazil, 14th-19th October 2018		
3	Dr. Swati Agrawal	Judge	American Association of Gynecologic Laparoscopists (AAGL)	International Hysteroscopy Conference 2018, Hotel Crown Plaza Gurgaon, Gurugram, India, 1st-2nd December 2018		
National Faculty						
1	Dr. Abha Singh	As executive member attended Managing Council meeting of DGES	(Delhi Gynaecological Endoscopists' Society)	Shanti Niketan, 5th January 2018		
2	Dr. Kiran Aggarwal	Panelist	Deptt of Obstetrics and Gynecology Maharaja Agrasen hospital New Delhi	CME on Endometriosis, Auditorium, Maharaja Agras Hospital, New Delhi, 7th January 2018		

S. No.	Name & Designation of the Participant	Role/Topic	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date
3	Dr. Kiran Aggarwal	Faculty	Deptt of Obstetrics and Gynecology ESI Hospital Basai Darapur	PG FORUM, Auditorium, ESI Hospital, Basai Darapur, 10th January 2018
4	Dr. Abha Singh	As Expert	MoHFW	New Delhi, 15th January 2018
5	Dr. Manisha Kumar Dr. Sharda Patra	Speaker	AICOG	Bhuvaneshwar, 26th January 2018
6	Dr. Abha Singh	As Chairperson		Hyatt Regency, New Delhi, 16th February 2018
7	Dr. Ratna Biswas	Faculty	Diabetologists' forum	Case based scenario on GDM in "Diabetes and its pertaining complications-GDM", Hotel Park, 18th February 2018
8	Dr. Manju Puri	Speaker	Monthly meet of East Branch of Delhi Gynaecological Forum	East Delhi, 21st February 2018
9	Dr. Manju Puri	As Chairperson	KSCH	Workshop on Ethics and Good clinical practice, Kalawati Saran Hospital, 9th March 2018
10	Dr. Abha Singh	As Panelist	UPCOG	4th UPCOG Mid Term CME, Ramada Hotel, 9th March 2018
11	Dr. Abha Singh	As Chairperson	Dept of Obst & Gynae aegis of AOGD	An Update on Gynecological Malignancy Medical Education Hall, Swaran Jayanti Auditorium, LHMC, 10th March 2018
12	Dr. Kiran Aggarwal	Panelist	IMA, West Delhi Annual Conference	Annual Conference, IMA West Delhi, Hotel Radisson Paschim Vihar, Delhi, 10th March 2018
13	Dr. Abha Singh Dr. Ratna Biswas Dr. Swati Agarwal	As Chairperson As Chairperson Delegate	Directorate of Family Welfare along with Family Planning Division of Gol, in collaboration with PSM Department	New Lecture Theatre MAMC, Delhi, 14th-15th March 2018
14	Dr. Manju Puri	Guest speaker	Gurugram Obstetrics and Gynaecology Society	Hotel Galaxy, 15th March 2018

S. No.	Name & Designation of the Participant	Role/Topic	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date
15	Dr. Abha Singh	Delegate	Executive Committee meeting of AOGD & Monthly Clinical meeting of AOGD	Conference Room, University College of Medical Sciences, Dilshad Garden, Delhi, 23rd March 2018
16	Dr. Abha Singh	Delegate	MHFW	Main Auditorium, Delhi Secretariat, I.P. Estate, Delhi, 26th March 2018
17	Dr. Abha Singh	As Chairperson	ISOPARB&AOGD Institute of Obst. & Gynae, SG Hospital, New Delhi	CME on "Screening & Prevention of Cervical Cancer, Auditorium, Sir Ganga Ram Hospital, New Delhi, 27th March 2018
18	Dr. Manju Puri	Delegate	USAID ASSIST PROJECT	Workshop on Point of Care Quality improvement and successfully completed the course on Point of Care Quality improvement, AIIMS, Delhi, 27th-28th March 2018
19	Dr. Manju Puri	Panellist	Gynaecologists Forum (South)	CME on Surgical comorbidities and Infertility Hotel Sheraton, Delhi, 28th March 2018
20	Dr. Manju Puri	Expert Panel	J&J.	Dr. Russell (Road Show), The Leela Palace New Delhi, 31st March 2018
21	Dr. Ratna Biswas Dr. Sharda Patra	Speaker	Dharamshila Hospital & AGOI	Speed dating with Gyne Oncology Date 1-Ca cervix, Dharamshila Narayana, 31st March 2018
22	Dr. Abha Singh Dr. Manju Puri	As expert	MHFW	National Maternal Nutrition Consultation/Scaling Up Maternal Nutrition Services in Health Systems in India, India Habitat, New Delhi 2nd-3rd April 2018
23	Dr. Abha Singh	Expert	Safdarjung hospital	Still Birth Registry & New born birth defect in Delhi: A WHO Initiative, Lecture theatre, Safdarjung Hospital, 21st April 2018
24	Dr. Ratna Biswas	Speaker	NARCHI	"Induction of Labour", VMMC and SJH, 24th April 2018
25	Dr. Abha Singh Dr. Sharda Patra	Delegate Speaker	North Zone Yuva FOGSI	North Zone Yuva FOGSI conferences- The 4-S Surgical Rendezvous Sri Guru Ram Rai Institute of Medical & Science, Dehradun, 28th-29th April 2018
26	Dr. Vidhi	Chairperson and judging	Delhi diabetic forum	DIABCON 2018, Le Meridian. New Delhi, 28th-29th April 2018

S. No.	Name & Designation of the Participant	Role/Topic	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date
27	Dr. Abha Singh Dr. Manju Puri Dr. Kiran Aggarwal Dr. Ratna Biswas	Chairperson and moderator Faculty Faculty Moderator	Fogsi force Rajdhani, Medical Education Committee, FOGSI	Swaran Jayanti Auditorium Delhi, 6th May 2018
28	Dr. Kiran Aggarwal	Panelist	Students LHMC, Medical education group, LHMC	Medical Conventus, ME Hall, SJ Auditorium LHMC, 7th May 2018
29	Dr. Ratna Biswas	Faculty	HIMSAR	Formulating "Title", Key words & Abstracts, HIMSAR, 7th May 2018
30	Dr. Ratna Biswas	Faculty	AOGD	Definitions, classification of preeclampsia-What's new?, in AOGD Update, LHMC, 9th May 2018
31	Dr. Kiran Aggarwal	Chairperson	Delhi Gyne Forum Central	CME on Tuberculosis and induction of Labor, Hotel Sidhartha, 10th May 2018
32	Dr. Manju Puri	Guest speaker	SGT Medical college Gurugram	CME on Cancer cervix: awareness and prevention, SGT Medical college, Gurugram, 12th May 2018
33	Dr. Manju Puri Dr. Ratna Biswas	Speaker Faculty	AIIMS	"Antenatal monitoring and management of complications in diabetic pregnancy", AIIMS, 13th May 2018
34	Dr. Abha Singh Dr. Ratna Biswas	Chairperson	Apollo Hospital & oncology Committee of AOGD	Molecular Pathology of Gynecologic Oncology, Auditorium of Indraprastha Apollo Hospital, New Delhi, 18th May 2018
35	Dr. Abha Singh	Speaker	MMCON 2018	Ahmedabad, 18th-20th May 2018
36	Dr. Kiran Aggarwal	Speaker	Aogd, Department of OB/Gyn, LHMC	CME on Preeclampsia, ME Hall, SJ Auditoruium, 19th May 2018
37	Dr. Abha Singh	Chairperson	Association of Gynae Oncologists of India (AGOI)	CME on "Speed Dating in Gynae Oncology", Conference Hall, Dharamshila Narayana Superspeciality Hospital, Vasundhara Enclave, Delhi, 19th May 2018
38	Dr. Swati Agrawal	Speaker	Association of Obstetricians & Gynaecologists of Delhi (AOGD)	Video presentation on "Assisted Breech Delivery" at the Clinical AOGD Meeting, B.L. Kapoor Hospital, 25th May 2018
39	Dr. Kiran Aggarwal Dr. Ratna Biswas	Panelist Faculty	Endometriosis society of India, AOGD Subcommittee on endometriosis	"Safety & Efficacy of Dienogest in the Treatment of Adolescents with Clinically Suspected Endometriosis" at CME on Endometriosis, 10th June 2018

S. No.	Name & Designation of the Participant	Role/Topic	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date
40	Dr. Manju Puri Dr. Manju Puri	Moderator of a panel Panelist	LHMC	Swarna Jayanti Auditorium LHMC, Delhi, 18th June 2018
41	Dr. Abha Singh Dr. Manisha Kumar	Delegate	ICMR WR Foundation	Juniper, India Habitat Centre, Lodhi Road, New Delhi, 20th June 2018
42	Dr. Abha Singh	Expert	MHFW	Training Workshop on maternal nutrition package for PMSMA/ANC" Hotel Piccadilly Janakpuri, New Delhi, 20th June 2018
43	Dr. Abha Singh Dr. Manju Puri Dr. Kiran Aggarwal	Chairperson Moderator Panelist	PCOS Society	PCOS –through the cycle of Life, Leela Ambience, Gurugram, 22nd-24th June 2018
44	Dr. Abha Singh Dr. Kiran Aggarwal	Chairperson	Adolescent committee of AOGD	CME on Adolescent Health, Guru Gobind Singh Hospital, 10th July 2018
45	Dr. Ratna Biswas	Faculty	DGF Central	Screening and Diagnostic strategies: Current guidelines" at Delhi Gyne Forum Central, 12th July 2018
46	Dr. Ratna Biswas	Speaker-	Deptt of Obst & Gyne, LHMC & AOGD	FOGSI - Infertility update 2018 workshop, Medical Education Hall, SJ Auditorium, LHMC, 14th July 2018
47	Dr. Abha Singh	Chairperson	Sunrise hospital, Delhi	CME on LEGENDS GO LIVE" workshop on Laproscopy & Hysteroscopy, Hotel HYATT, Bikaji Cama Place, New Delhi, 14th-15th July 2018
48	Dr. Abha Singh Dr. Manju Puri Dr. Ratna Dr. Pikee	Chairperson Panelist Speaker Panellist	FOGSI, LHMC	FOGSI Infertility CME, MEU, LHMC, 15th July 2018
49	Dr. Abha Singh Dr. ManjuPuri	Faculty Delegate	Department of Food and Nutrition, Lady Irwin College	International congress on Critical care in Obstetrics", ICCOB 2018, Department of Food and Nutrition, Lady Irwin College, 6th July 2018
50	Dr. Abha Singh Dr. Reena Dr. Kiran Dr. Ratna Biswas Dr. Sharda Patra	Chairperson  Moderator  Expert Faculty  Faculty  Faculty	Dept of Obst & Gynae Under aegis of AOGD with directorate of family welfare	CME & Hands on Workshop on Contraception on Occasion of World Population Day Date ME Hall, SJ Auditorium, LHMC, 20th July 2018

S. No.	Name & Designation of the Participant	Role/Topic	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date
51	Dr. Abha Singh	Chairperson	HIMSR	CME cum workshop on "Art and Science of Obstetric Skills Medical Education Hall, HIMSR, New Delhi, 21st July 2018
52	Dr. Abha Singh	Chairperson	VMMC, MoHFW	CME on occasion of World Population fortnight, Old LT, VMMC & Safdarjung Hospital, 24th July 2018
53	Dr. Manisha Kumar	Participant	ICMR	Workshop on RMC, ICMR, 26th July 2018
54	Dr. Abha Singh Dr. Reena Dr. Kiran Dr. Ratna Biswas Dr. Sharda Patra	Chairperson Faculty-speaker Moderator Panel Chairperson Speaker	AOGD, LHMC	CME on Liver disease in pregnancy: Evidence based update, LHMC, 28th July 2018
55	Dr. Ratna Biswas	Faculty	ESI Basaidharapur	Megaloblastic Anemia in Pregnancy, ESI Basaidharapur, 4th August 2018
56	Dr. Abha Singh	Guest speaker & chaired a session	RCHCON-2018	(Annual Conference of Rajasthan State Branch of NARCHI), Hotel Clarks Amer, Jaipur, 4th-5th August 2018
57	Dr. Ratna Biswas	Panelist	Dharamshila Hospital & AGOI	Speed dating with Gyne Oncology- Ca ovary, Dharamshila, Narayana, 11th August 2018
58	Dr. Manisha Kumar	Speaker	Fetocon, Society of fetal medicine	Hotel Leela Ambience, Gurugram, 11th August 2018
59	Dr. Manju Puri	Panelist		Panel discussion on Letrozole in Ovulation Induction, Hotel Lalit, 14th August 2018
60	Dr. Manju Puri	Delegate		Acute Critical Care Course as Faculty Observer, LHMC, 16th-17th August 2018
61	Dr. Abha Singh	As Guest of Honor Moderator and chairperson	Delhi Gynae Endoscopist society & Europian society	DGES EGES Annual Conference, Hotel Le Meridian, 17th-18th August 2018
	Dr. Manju Puri Dr. Manju Puri	Delegate, moderated Delegate	for Gynae Endoscopist under AOGD DGES EGES	
62	Dr. Ratna Biswas	Faculty	Medical Education, FOGSI	UV Prolapse at FOGSI FORCE, Karnal, Haryana, 19th August 2018

S. No.	Name & Designation of the Participant	Role/Topic	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date
63	Dr. Kiran Aggarwal	Speaker	East Delhi Gyne forum	CME on preeclampsia, Hotel Wood Apple, 23rd August 2018
64	Dr. Abha Singh	Panelist	Sitaram Bhartia Institute of Science & Research	Vaginal Birth after Caesarean Section (VBAC) – Thrashing out the controversies, SitaramBhartia Institute of Science & Research, Auditorium, 24th August 2018
65	Dr. Kiran Aggarwal	Panelist	Dept of OBS/GYN Sitarambharatiya institute New Delhi	CME on labor, SitaramBharatiya institute, New Delhi, 25th August 2018
66	Dr. Abha Singh	Chairperson	SFM & Department of Obs. & Gynae., UCMS & GTB Hospital, Delhi under aegis of (AOGD)	Quarterly Meeting of 2018-2019, Lecture Theater IV College Building, UCMS & GTB Hospital, Delhi, 29th August 2018
67	Dr. Abha Singh Dr. Manju Puri	Chairperson Speaker	Indian Fertility Society SIG PCOS	Hotel Raddisson Blu, Paschim Vihar. Delhi, 30th August 2018
68	Dr. Ratna Biswas	Chairperson & speaker	Infertility Committee of AOGD	Oral Ovulogens - Clomiphene, Letrozole, Tamoxifen in PG Training Programme, LHMC, 1st September 2018
69	Dr. Abha Singh	Chairperson	Delhi Gyne oncology group	CME on "Advances in Gynecologic Oncology, Auditorium, Indraprastha Apollo Hospital, New Delhi, 1st September 2018
70	Dr. Kiran Aggarwal	Speaker	East Delhi Gyne FORUM	CME on PCOS Hotel Wood Apple Delhi, 5th September 2018
71	Dr. Manju Puri	Delegate	Lady Irwin College Delhi	Core group meeting for discussion on Maternal Nutrition Package Pretesting, Lady Irwin College, Delhi, 7th September 2018
72	Dr. Manju Puri Dr. Reena Dr. Sharda Patra	Moderator	MAMC	21st Practical course & CME in Obstetrics & Gynaecology, MAMC Auditorium, 7th-9th September 2018
73	Dr. Ratna Biswas	Panelist	MAMC	PG Teaching on "Case Discussion on Diabetes in Pregnancy", 8th September 2018

S. No.	Name & Designation of the Participant	Role/Topic	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date
74	Dr. Abha Singh	As resource person	MHFW	Task Force to develop Operational Guidelines for the strengthening of RMNCH+A services in the Comprehensive Primary Care Service Package, USI Residency, opposite Rao Tula Ram Marg, New Delhi, 14th September 2018
75	Dr. Manju Puri	Facilitator	MHFW, AIIMS	National Training Workshop for Quality Improvement in Medical Colleges, AIIMS, 17th-18th September 2018
76	Dr. Nishtha Jaiswal Dr. Nishtha Jaiswal	Speaker Delegate	Department of Community Medicine, MAMC and MoHFW (Gol)	Workshop on Maternal Death Surveillance & Response (MDSR) & Maternal Near Miss (MNM-R) Guidelines Conference Hall, Department of Community Medicine, Maulana Azad Medical College, 19th-20th September 2018
77	Dr. Ratna Biswas	Chairperson	Cardiff University	Gestational diabetes - An Update" at 5th Advanced Certification Workshop in Diabetes, Hotel Pullman, New Delhi, 23rd September 2018
78	Dr. Ratna Biswas	Chairperson	Baba Saheb Ambedkar Medical College	"Septicaemia in pregnancy an overview" in combating septicaemia in pregnancy: still a long way to go, 28th September 2018
79	Dr. Abha Singh	Guest lecture	NARCHI	14th World Congress & 22nd Indian Conference of NARCHI "NARCHICON 2018", Hotel Centre Point, Ramdaspeth Nagpur, 28th-30th September 2018
80	Dr. Manisha Kumar	Participant	Fetal medicine foundation of India	Neurosono workshop Apollo Hospital, September 2018
81	Dr. Manju Puri	Facilitator		Intercountry Training of Trainers for Quality Improvement QI for care of Mother and New born, 3rd-5th October 2018
82	Dr.Abha Singh	Guest lecture	MoHFW and Jaipur Govt	Perinatal conference, Jaipur, 4th-5th October 2018
83 84	Dr. Manju Puri Dr. Kiran	Panellist Chairperson	Department of Obstt. & Gynae Moolchand hospital, Delhi	CME on Endometriosis (Gynaecon 2018), Auditorium, Moolchand Hospital, Delhi, 5th October 2018

S. No.	Name & Designation of the Participant	Role/Topic	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date
85	Dr. Abha Singh	Expert Panelist	GSVM Medical College, Kanpur	Emergency Obstetrics Workshop of WWWCON 2018 (Women Health Wellness for Women Empowerment) of the FOGSI GSVM Medical College, Kanpur, 6th October 2018
86	Dr. Manju Puri Dr. Kiran Dr. Ratna Biswas Dr. Pikee	Speaker Chairperson Chairperson Speaker	Infertility Committee of AOGD	PG Training Programme on Infertility Year 18-19, LHMC, 7th October 2018
87	Dr. Ratna Biswas	Speaker	AMBICON	"PCOS" at AMBICON, LHMC, 15th October 2018
88	Dr. Abha Singh	Expert	MoHFW	National Training of Trainers for Quality Improvement under LaQshya Hotel Lalit, Barakhamba Road, New Delhi, 15th-16th October, 2018
89	Dr. Manju Puri Dr. Kian Dr. Pikee Dr. Sharda Patra	Speaker Chairperson Chairperson Chairperson	Dept of Surgery LHMC	58th AMASI Skill Course & FMAS Examination, Swaran Jayanti Auditorium, LHMC, 20th October 2018
90	Dr. Ratna Biswas	Panelist	ISOPARB	Managing Gestational Diabetes - Are we on right track?" at 2nd Perinatology Conference, 21st October 2018
91	Dr. Abha Singh	Speaker	ET	ET Health World Fertility Conclave, Delhi Edition, The Claridges Hotel, New Delhi, 26th October 2018
92	Dr. Abha Singh Dr. ManjuPuri Dr. Reena Dr. Ratna Biswas	Speaker Chairperson Speaker Speaker	LHMC	CME on Diabetes in Pregnancy, LHMC, 1st November 2018
93	Dr. Abha Singh Dr. Manisha Kumar Dr. Sharda Patra Dr. Nishtha Jaiswal	Panellist Guest Faculty Guest Faculty Delegate	AICC RCOG Conference 2018	AICC RCOG Conference, Hotel Sheraton, Saket, New Delhi, 2nd-4th November 2018
94	Dr. Manju Puri	Speaker	MoHFW	Workshop on Quality Improvement for nursing professionals for successful implementation of LaQshya, 9th November 2018

S. No.	Name & Designation of the Participant	Role/Topic	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date
95	Dr. Manju Puri	Speaker	MoHFW	Quality Improvement for nursing professionals for successful implementation of LaQshya, 10th November 2018
96	Dr. Manju Puri	Panelist	by Walter Bushnell Healthcare Foundation	CME Estrogen Angel or Devil: Current concept, Hotel Meridian Delhi, 10th November 2018
97	Dr. Abha Singh	Speaker	FOGSI-ICOG Obstetrics & Gynaecological Society of Hyderabad (OGSH)	National Conference on Principles, Protocols and Practices in Obstetrics & Gynaecology, Hyderabad International Convention Centre, Hyderabad, 16th-18th November 2018
98	Dr. Abha Singh	Guest speaker	MLN Medical College, Allahabad	UPCOG, MLN Medical College, Allahabad, 16th-17th November 2018
99	Dr. Manju Puri	Speaker	AMBICON 2018	AMBICON, SwaranJayanti Auditorium, LHMC, Delhi, 17th November 2018
100	Dr. Abha Singh Dr. Manju Puri Dr. Reena Yadav Dr. Ratna Dr. Pikee	Faculty speaker and organizing chairperson Faculty speaker and Organiser Faculty-speaker Speaker Faculty	AOGD and LHMC	Workshop on basic of Infertilty in Annual conference of AOGD, LHMC, 22nd November 2018
101	Dr. Abha Singh Dr. Kiran Aggarwal	Chairperson	AOGD	Precongress Workshop of Annual conference of AOGD 2018 on "Pelvic Reconstructive Surgery", Auditorium, Medanta – The Medicity Hospital, Gurugram, 23rd November 2018
102	Dr. NishthaJ aiswal	Panelist	Adolescon 2018 & IAP Delhi State	Pre-conference workshop on Adolescent Gynaecology, Sir Ganga Ram Hospital, 23rd November 2018
103	Dr. Kiran Aggarwal Dr. Ratna Biswas	Speaker Speaker "Immunization in Pregnancy"	AOGD and Department of Obstt. & Gynae LHMC	40th Annual conference AOGD, India habitat centre, New Delhi, 24th November 2018

S. No.	Name & Designation of the Participant	Role/Topic	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date
104	Dr. Abha Singh Dr. Manju Puri Dr. Manju Puri Dr. Manju Puri Dr. Reena Dr. Kiran Dr. Ratna Biswas	Chairperson Chairperson Speaker Paneslist Moderator for panel discussion Speaker	AOGD	40th Annual Conference, India Habitat Center, 24th-25th November 2018
	Dr. Ratna Biswas Dr. Manisha Dr. Swati Agarwal Dr. Pikee Saxena Dr. Manisha Dr. Sharda Patra Dr. Prabha Lal Dr. Anuradha	Quiz Master Speaker		
	Dr. Minakshi Dr. Vidhi Choudhary Dr. Nishtha Jaiswal			
105	Dr. Manju Puri	Speaker	LHMC	9th National Thalassemia Conference, Swaran Jayanti Auditorium, LHMC, Delhi, 25th November 2018
106	Dr. Reena	Speaker	Obstt & Gynae, LHMC	CME on PPTCT, Seminar Room, Department of Obstt. & Gynae., LHMC, 1st December 2018
107	Dr. Manju Puri Dr. Sharda Patra Dr. Nishtha Jaiswal	Delegate	Regional GCH Asia Pacific International Hysteroscopy Congress (IHC)	Regional GCH Asia Pacific International Hysteroscopy Congress 2018, Hotel Crowne Plaza, Gurugram, 1st-2nd December 2018
108	Dr. Abha Singh Dr. Manju Puri Dr. Manju Pur	Chairperson Panelist Delivered a Keynote address	Haryana Association of Gynae Endoscopy and Faridabad Obstetrics and Gynae Society	HAGECON 2018, the Hotel Radisson Blu Faridabad, 9th December 2018
109	Dr. Ratna Biswas	Panelist	UCMS	"Placenta Accreta", UCMS, 9th December 2018

S. No.	Name & Designation of the Participant	Role/Topic	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date
110	Dr. Manju Puri Dr. Reena Dr. Sharda Patra Dr. Kiran Dr. Ratna Biswas	Speaker Chairperson	LHMC and Rajiv Gandhi Cancer Institute and Research Centre Delhi	Conference on Advances in oncology, Swaran Jayanti Auditorium, LHMC, Delhi, 15th December 2018
111	Dr. Ratna Biswas	Chairperson	Multidisciplinary Committee, AOGD	Medicolegal Concerns in Obstetrics & Gynaecology, MAMC, 21st December 2018
112	Dr. Manju Puri	Panelist	MEDIQUEST	MEDIQUEST, Swarna Jayanti Auditorium Delhi
113	Dr. Kiran Aggarwal	Delegate	Lady Hardinge Medical College, New Delhi	SJ Auditorium LHMC, New Delhi
114	Dr. Kiran Aggarwal	Expert and Nodal Incharge	National commission of women	Office of the National Commission for women, New Delhi
115	Dr. Kiran Aggarwal	Speaker	Delhi Gyne East Delhi Forum	DGES, Hotel Wood Apple, Delhi, 2018
116	Dr. Kiran Aggarwal	Speaker	Gurgaon Obs and GYNE Society	CME on Labor, Hotel Crown Plaza, Gurgaon
117	Dr. Ratna Biswas	Faculty	UPDACON.	"Pre GDM and GDM - Targets, Approach and prognosis" at UPDACON

### **Special Achievements of the Staff**

### **Dr. Abha Singh**

- President Association of Gynecology and Obstetrics (AOGD) New Delhi.
- Was awarded guest of Honour at Delhi Gynae Endoscopist society & Europian society for Gynae Endoscopist under AOGD 17th and 18th August Hotel Le Meridian.
- Awarded "Inspiring gynaecologist of north India, Economic times healthworld fertility conclave 2018, held on 26.10.2018, at claridges, New Delhi.
- Awarded Icon of Gynecology of India by GYNECON at Moolchand Hospital Delhi.

### Dr. Manju Puri

Invited to deliver a **keynote address** on Recent Advances in nonsurgical management of Fibroids in the ICOG session on 9th Dec 2018 at the HAGECON 2018 organized by Haryana Association of Gynae Endoscopy and Faridabad Obstetrics and Gynae Society at Hotel Radisson Blu Faridabad.

### **Dr. Ratna Biswas**

- Sonali Jain, Ratna Biswas, Ritu Singh Winner of 3rd Prize in competition paper titled "Association of Placental growth factor with severity of preeclampsia and adverse frto-maternal outcome category" at 40th Annual Conference of AOGD, India Habitat Centre, Delhi 24-25/11/18.
- Ratna Biswas-Editor of the AOGD Bulletin (Association of obstetricians & gynaecologists of Delhi).

#### **Dr. Pikee Saxena**

- Edited Adolescent Gynecological Issues, IGNOU Module.
- WHO SEARO. Mobile App for Adolescents-Chapter 5 Irregular Periods.
- WHO SEARO. Mobile App for Adolescents Chapter 6 Could I be pregnant?

#### **Dr. Manisha Kumar**

Received Rajat Ray award (2nd runners up) for best research paper in fetal medicine by FOGSI for year 2018.

### **Dr. Sharda Patra**

- Received the FOGSI (Federation of Obstetricains & Gynaecologists of India) Corion award senior category on best research work on Maternal & child health for the year 2018.
- Dr. U P Jha & Raj Soni's Medal (Best Oral Presentation in Endoscopy) (**Shruti SS, Sharda Patra** co-author) in the 40th Annual Conference of AOGD, India Habitat Centre, Delhi 24-25/11/18.

### Dr. Prabha

Received Gold Medal for co-author scientific paper presentation during 40th Annual Conference of AOGD.

### **Dr. Swati Agrawal**

Was conferred the prestigious Dr. Kamini Rao Orator Award for 2018 by Federation of Obstetric & Gynaecological Societies of India (FOGSI).

### Dr. Vidhi Choudhary

Awarded "Inspiring gynaecologist of north India, Economic times healthworld fertility conclave 2018, held on 26.10.2018, at claridges, New Delhi.

### Dr. Shilpi Nain

First prize in Debate on "USG vs Mammography for screening Menopausal Breast Cancer" at Menocon-2018 held at Sharda Hospital, Noida on 18.10.2018 (5 ICOG points).

### **Representation on Expert Bodies/Committees**

### **Dr. Abha Singh**

- Member of board of studies of BHU, Varanasi and AIIMS Rishikesh.
- Invited as expert to National Expert Group meeting to Standardize Training plan and Monitoring formats for Obstetric ICUs & HDU.
- Attended the National Technical Advisory Group meeting on "National Guideline for Diagnosis and Management of Gestational Diabetes Mellitus."
- As an External Subject Expert assisted the Standing Selection Committee (SSC) in the walk-in-interview for JIPMER Karaikal for selection to the posts of Professor, Associate Professor & Assistant Professor on 19.12.2017 held at JIPMER.

### Dr. Manju Puri

- Member Expert group appointed by ICMR for preparing Standard treatment workflows for primary secondary and tertiary levels for gynaecological and obstetrical conditions for Gol.
- Member Subject Expert Committee (Reproductive and Urology) Central Drugs Standard Control Organisation (CDSCO) Directorate General of Health Services (DGHS), Ministry of Health and Family Welfare (MOH & FW), Government of India (Gol).
- Member technical expert group for developing AIDS for Nutrition Assessment and counselling in pregnant women attending PMSMA/ANC clinics.
- Member Core group of Obstetricians to facilitate implementation of LaQshya.
- National Facilitator for Quality Improvement for Implementation of LaQshya.
- Member Governance Board for Thalassemia LHMC.
- Member research and projects committee.
- Faculty coordinator for Mediquest (The Medical Society of undergraduate students).
- Faculty coordinator of Continuing Nursing Education.

### **Dr. Reena Yadav**

- As an Expert for Assistant Professor. Obstetrics & Gynaecolgy selection in Rajasthan Public Selection commission, Ajmer in June 2017.
- Expert for selection of Medical Officers—UPSC Delhi Nov 2017.
- Public Information officer Obst & Gynae RTI Act.
- Member of Research and Project Committee.
- Member of Centre of Excellance in HIV, KalawatiSharan Hospital.
- Member of Examination committee of faculty of Medical Sciences' of Delhi University.

### **Dr. Kiran Agrawal**

- Editor NARCHI FOCUS 2015-2017.
- Member safe mother hood committee AOGD, cervical cancer screening committee.
- Nodal officer for One stop center.
- Member MCI undergraduate hearing committee.
- Member committee for Revised National Tuberculosis control programme.
- Coordinator for pain and palliative care services from Gyne department.

### **Dr. Ratna Biswas**

- Member of the Committee for Guidelines on prevention and management of Zika in a pregnant mother. MoHFW.
- Member of MCI for MBBS Couse.
- Nodal officer for Facility Based Maternal Death Review Committee of the Institute.
- Member: State Indemnity Sub Committee Monitoring.

### **Dr. Pikee Saxena**

- Member of Drug Controller General of India (DCGI) "Subject expert Committee Reproductive and Urology" for drugs and medical devices of Central Drugs Standard Control Organization, DGHS, MoHFW, Food & Drugs Administration Bhawan, Kotla Road, New Delhi.
- Nominated Expert for SAE Committee of Drug Controller General of India (DCGI).
- Expert for the Committee to study the matters related to the possible side effect of Oxytocin on animal and human health Constituted by the Drug Controller General of India (DCGI).
- General Secretary, Board of Management, Delhi Diabetic Forum.
- Editor of Journal of the Delhi Diabetic Forum.
- Editor of the Newsletter of the Delhi Diabetic Forum.
- Senior Executive Editor, Indian Journal of Medical Specialities.
- Co-Editor AOGD Bulletin 2018-2019.
- Joint Secretary, NARCHI, Delhi Branch 2017-18.
- Member of Safe Motherhood Committee, AOGD Bulletin (2018).
- Member of Endometriosis Committee, AOGD (2018).
- Member of Ethics Committee of NIHFW, New Delhi.
- Nodal Officer, Daksh Skills Lab, LHMC& SSKH.
- Member of Institutional Ethics Committee for Human Research, LHMC.

### **Dr. Manisha Kumar**

- Web editor AOGD, Delhi.
- Nodal officer PNDT.

### **Dr. Sharda Patra**

- Member of International minimally invasive and non invasive medicine, China.
- Member secretary LHMC task force for CRP.
- Member of ICMR-DBT joint Screening Committee to screen LOIs proposals on maternal and child health ICMR.
- Expert in the National Technical Consultative group committee on Hepatitis, ILBS.
- Member Gynae endoscopy Committee Of Association of Obstetricians and Gynaecologist of Delhi.
- Clinical Secretary, NARCHI Delhi (2016-2018).
- Co-Editor, AOGD Bulletin, 2018-2019.
- General Secretary, FWA LHMC.
- Member screening committee ICMR-DBT projects.

### **Dr. Prabha Lal**

- Served as Gynecologist Had at Parliament House Annexe for Honourable Members of Parliament.
- Appointed as advisor to the selection panel of UPSC Interview Board Committee.

### **Dr. Swati Agrawal**

Appointed as the Nodal Officer for LaQshya QI team for maternity OT constituted at LHMC & SSKH, New Delhi.

### Dr. Minakshi Singh

- Nodal officer for Pradhan MantriMatritva Suraksha Abhiyan at LHMC.
- Nodal officer for "care around birth" at LHMC.
- Nodal officer for LaQshya labour room at LHMC.
- Member of Condemnation committee of hospital.
- Clinical Secretory AOGD 2018-19.

### Dr. Shilpi Nain

- Member of Hospital Antibiotic Stewardship Committee, LHMC.
- Clinical Meeting Co-ordinator of NARCHI, Delhi.
- Co-editor of DGES Journal, 2017-2018.

### **Dr. Nishtha Jaiswal**

- Member of Labour Room Quality Improvement Team.
- Nodal officer for Maternal Near Miss Review.



## **OPHTHALMOLOGY**

FACULTY	
Director-Professor and Head	Dr. Sarita Beri
Director-Professor	Dr. Om Prakash
Professor	Dr. Zia Chaudhuri
Assistant Professor	Dr. Piyush Kumar R. Ramavat
	Dr. Monika Kapoor

## **Teaching: Postgraduate Thesis submitted and accepted by University** of Delhi

S. No.	PG Student	Торіс	Supervisor	Co-Supervisor
1	Dr. Bharti Arya	Comparison of The Conjunctival Flora Before and After Antibiotic Treatment Along With Intravitreal Anti-Vegf Injection	Dr. Om Prakash	Dr. Sarita Beri. Dr. Sonal Saxena (Microbiology)
2	Dr. Prachi Virmani	Efficacy of Intravitreal Ranibizumab in the Management of Retinopathy of Prematurity (Rop) Type-1	Dr. Sarita Beri	Dr. Rajiv Garg Dr. Sushama Nangia (Neonatology)
3	Himani Pal	Comparison of Central Corneal Thickness Measurement By Non- Ultrasonic Pachymetry	Dr. Rajiv Garg	Dr. Sarita Beri
4	Dr. Priyanka Sankaran	Visual Field and Colour Vision Defects in Migraine with and Without Aura	Dr. Zia Chaudhuri	Dr. Rajiv Garg Dr. Rajinder K. Dhamija (Neurology)

# **Organizing Training Course/Conferences/Symposia/Seminars/Workshops/CMEs**

S. No.	Faculty Member	Organiser(s)	Name, Venus & Date
1	Dr. Sarita Beri,	Ophthalmology Department,	Eye Donation Awareness for Nursing
	Dr. Piyush Kumar R. Ramavat	LHMC & Associated	Staff, Seminar Hall Ophthalmology,
	,,	New Delhi	29th August 2018

### **Publications**

- 1. Garg R, Madan S, Prakash P, Chander R, Choudhary M. Leser-Trélat Syndrome in a Male with Breast Carcinoma and Eyelid Basal Cell Carcinoma. Ocul Oncol Pathol. 2018 Apr; 4(3): 161-164.
- 2. Chaudhuri Z, Demer JL. Long-term surgical outcomes in the sagging eye syndrome. Strabismus 2018 (Mar); 26 (1): 6-10.

# National and International Conferences/Symposia/Workshops/CMEs attended by the Faculty Members

S. No.	Name & Designation of the Participant	Role/Topic	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue & date
1	Dr. Sarita Beri	Chairperson	Delhi Ophthalmology Society	Annul DOS Conference, Ashok Hotel, New Delhi, 6th-8th April 2018
2	Dr. Sarita Beri	Invited Faculty & speaker	INOS Indian Neuro Ophthalmic society	Invited faculty in INOS, September 2018
3	Dr. Piyush Kumar R. Ramavat	Speaker Oral Presentation Instructor Wet Lab Phaco	ESIC medical college & Hospital Faridabad	All India ESIC Ophthalmology Conference, ESIC Medical College & Hospital Faridabad, 7th October 2018
4	Dr. Piyush Kumar R. Ramavat	Trainee	Department of informatics University of OSLO, Norway & School of PGIMR Chandigarh	2nd Short course on Public health Informatics PGIMR, Chandigarh, 29th October – 2nd November 2018
5	Dr. Piyush Kumar R. Ramavat	Delegate	Delhi Ophthalmology Society	DOS winter Conference, India Habitat Centre, New Delhi, 17th-18th November 2018
6	Dr. Piyush Kumar R. Ramavat	Instructor Wet Lab SICS	Ophthalmology Department Dr. RML Hospital & PGIMR New Delhi	Wet Lab on SICS, Auditorium Dr. RML Hospital & PGIMR, New Delhi

### **Representation on Expert Bodies/Committees**

### **Dr. Sarita Beri**

- External expert for faculty appointment interviewin Jammu & Kashmir service commission, ESI, Faridabad, and Baba Saheb Ambedkar Medical College & Hospital.
- External expert to review of AIIMS IIT Delhi faculty research Projects in Oct 2018.
- External expert for purchase of equipment at Dr. R.P Center AIIMS, New Delhi.

### Dr. Piyush Kumar R. Ramavat

Participation as a nominated faculty in meeting conducted by procurement support agency for
 6 new upcoming AIIMS and PMSSY upgradation colleges.

### **Facilities Added**

- 1. Renovation of Eye & ENT OT and starting Eye OT 6 day/Week.
- 2. Started Eye OT in KSCH on Monday and Friday.



## **ORTHOPEDICS**

FACULTY	
Director Professor and Head	Dr. RK Kanojia
Director-Professor	Dr. Mukesh Kalra Dr Alok Sud
Associate Professor	Dr. Vivek Jangira
Assistant Professor	Dr. Kulbhushan Kamboj Dr. Sumit Gupta Dr. Sanjay Meena Dr. Shameem Ahmad Dr. Abhinav

## Teaching: Postgraduate Thesis submitted and accepted by University of Delhi

S. No.	Candidate Name	Торіс	Supervisor	Co-Supervisor
1	Dr. Asim Samant	Evaluation of autologous Platelet Rich Plasma injection in the treatment of rotator cuff tendinopathy	Dr. Vivek Jangira	Dr. Preeti Rai (Pathology) Dr. Alok Sud
2	Dr. Mukesh Kumar Meena	Endoscopic management of retrocalcaneal Pain: A prospective observational study	Dr. Mukesh Kalra	Dr. Vivek Jangira
3	Dr. Satender	Botulinum toxin In the treatment of spasticity in upper limbs in cerebral palsy	Dr. Alok Sud	Dr. Ritu Majumdar (Biochemistry)
4	Dr. Karmbeer Choudhary	Intra - articular landmark at anterior cruciate ligament in Indian population: a cadaveric Study	Dr. Mukesh Kalra	Dr. Sheetal Joshi Dr. Sohinder Kaur (Anatomy)
5	Dr. Chetan Kumbhare	Surgical outcome of septic arthritis of hip in children	Dr. Rajesh Kumar Kanojia	Dr. Sonal Sexena (Microbiology)

## **Organizing Training Course/Conferences/Symposia/Seminars/Workshops/CMEs**

S. No.	Faculty Member	Organiser(s)	Name, Venue & Date
1	All Faculty members	Department of Orthopedics, LHMC	Quarterly meet, DOA, May 2018, LHMC
2	All Faculty members	Department of Orthopedics, LHMC	J & J travelling fellowship, May 2018
3	All Faculty members	Department of Orthopedics, LHMC	Clinical examination class for PGs of Delhi university, LHMC, 2018

### **Publications**

- 1. Chand S, Mehtani A, Sud A, Prakash J, Sinha A, Agnihotri A. Relapse following use of Ponseti method in idiopathic clubfoot. Journal of children's orthopaedics. 2018 Dec. 1; 12(6): 566-74.
- 2. Kanwat M, Kalra M, Sud A, Sharma B. Highlighting the outcome of single stage multilevel soft tissue surgery in patients of cerebral palsy with static contracture. International journal of anatomy, radiology and surgery 2018.
- 3. Kanojia RK, Gupta S, Kumar A, Reddy BK. Closed Reduction, Osteotomy, and Fibular Graft Are Effective in Treating Pediatric Femoral Neck Pseudarthrosis After Infection. Clinical Orthopaedics and Related Research®. 2018 Jul 1; 476(7): 1479-90.
- 4. Agarwal A, Singh S, Agarwal S, Gupta S. Needle Aspiration and Cytology for Suspected Osteoarticular Tuberculosis in Children. Malaysian orthopaedic journal. 2018 Nov; 12(3): 31.
- 5. Gupta S, Kumar J. Bilateral Unicondylar Hoffa Fracture Along with Tibial Spine Avulsion Injury in a Patient: Case Report. Journal of Clinical & Diagnostic Research. 2018 Aug 1; 12(8).

### **Books/Chapters Contributed**

Sud A. Text book of Orthopedics, August 2018, Elsevier.

## National and International Conferences/Symposia/Seminars/Workshops/ CMEs attended by the Faculty Members

S. No.	Name & Designation of the Participant	Role/Topic	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date		
National Conferences						
1	Dr. M Kalra	Delegate	AAOS/AOFAS	Ankle arthritis, AAOS/AOFAS CME program, May 2018, AAOS		

S. No.	Name & Designation of the Participant	Role/Topic	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date
2	Dr. Kulbhushan Kamboj	Delegate	ISIC, Delhi	DOA Spine Surgery meet, May 2018
3	Dr. Kulbhushan Kamboj	Delegate	ISIC, Delhi	2nd ASSI live Spine Surgery course, 8th-10th June 2018
4	Dr. M Kalra	Delegate	AAOS/OTA	Fractures of pelvis and acetabulum, AAOS/OTA CME Program, September 2018
5	Dr. M Kalra	Delegate	CEHAT	Training on comprehensive healthcare response to survivors of violence, Mumbai, September 2018
6	Dr. Sanjay Meena	Delegate	Coimbatore	IOACON 2018, Coimbatore, 26th November – 2nd December 2018
7	Dr. Kulbhushan Kamboj Dr. Shameem Ahmad Dr. Alok Sud Dr. R Kanojia	Delegates	DOA, Quarterly Meet	General and Paediatric Orthopaedic, LHMC, November 2018
8	Dr. Abhinav Dr. M Kalra	Delegates	DOA	DOACON, Delhi, November 2018
9	Dr. Abhinav	Delegate	DOA/MAMC	Cadaver workshop on shoulder and knee arthroscopy, MAMC, 22nd December 2018
10	Dr. Kulbhushan Kamboj Dr. Shameem Ahmad Dr. Abhinav	Delegates	AIIMS	AllMS Arthroplasty update, December 2018
11	Dr. Sanjay Meena	Delegate	Paediatric Orthopaedic foundation meeting	Paediatric Orthopaedic LHMC, Delhi
12	Dr. Vivek	Faculty	DOA	Basic & Advanced trauma course 2018, DOA, Delhi
13	Dr. Shameem Ahmad Dr. Sumit Gupta	Delegates	Max hospital, saket	Smart Hip and Knee Conclave, Max Hospital

## **Special Achievements of the Staff**

- Dr. R. K. Kanojia got the best paper award in DOACON 2018.
- Dr. Sanjay Meena: Awarded IOA inland fellowship certificate and Rs. 50,000 at Indian orthopedic association annual meeting (IOACON 2018, Coimbatore).

## **Representation on Expert Bodies/Committees**

### **Dr. Vivek**

Member Academic Council, University of Delhi.



## **PAEDIATRICS**

FACULTY	
Director Professor and Head	Dr. Virendra Kumar
Director-Professor	Dr. Jagdish Chandra Dr. Anju Seth Dr. Varinder Singh Dr. Harish K. Pemde Dr. Praveen Kumar Dr. Deonath Mahto
Professor	Dr. Sharmila B.M. Dr. Srikanta Basu Dr. Bhawna Dr. Shalu Gupta Dr. Abhijeet Saha
Associate Professor	Dr. Suvasini Sharma Dr. Soumya Tiwari Dr. Mukesh Dhankar Dr. Swati Dublish Dr. Kamal Kr. Singhal Dr. Viswas Chhapola Dr. Piali Mandal
Assistant Professor	Dr. Anu Maheshwari Dr. Preeti Singh Dr. Ankita Goel Sharma Dr. Dipti Kapoor
Assistant Professor (Pediatric Nephrology)	Dr. Rachita S. Dhull (on contract)
Consultant	Dr. B. Patra Dr. Ajay Kumar Dr. Sandeep Kumar
Senior Medical Officer	Dr. Lokesh Sharma Dr. Nupur Parekh
Medical Officer	Dr. Sandip Ray

### Members who joined during the period

- 1. Dr. Dipti Kapoor joined as Assistant Professor.
- Dr. Rachita S. Dhull joined as Assistant Professor (Pediatric Nephrology).

### **Promotions**

Dr. Anu Maheshwari promoted as Associate Professor.

## **Trainees from other Agencies**

- 1. LHMC is a study centre for training of students enrolled for Post Gradute Diploma in Maternal and Child Health (PGDMCH) from IGNOU. Dr. Jagdish Chandra is the Program Incharge.
- The department faculty is involved in teaching to the students of Lady Reading Health School. 2.
- Training/observership at "National Nutrition Rehabilitation Center" to doctors from various part of 3. country.

### **Research Schemes/Projects**

Name of Investigators	Project Incharge	Title of the Project/ Scheme	Name of the Funding Agency	Budget in Rs.
	Research pr	ojects with funding		
Dr. Jagdish Chandra	Dr. Ravinder Kaur	Characterization and antifungal resistance profile of Candidiasis	ICMR	
Dr. Anju Seth	Dr. Anju Seth	Multicentric Active AEFI Sentinel Surveillance in India	INCLEN	
Dr. Anju Seth	Dr. Nikhil Tandon, Professor Endocrinology, AlIMS	Registry of people with diabetes in India with young age at onset	ICMR	
Dr. Varinder Singh Dr. Kamal Kumar Singhal Dr. Jagdish Chandra	Dr. Varinder Singh	Effect of outdoor air pollution on acute respiratory symptoms in Delhi: a multisite study	ICMR	22,48,405/- Grant for KSCH is being managed through AIIMS, Delhi
Dr. Varinder Singh Dr. Kamal Kumar Singhal Dr. S Aneja	Dr. Varinder Singh	Evaluation of potential biomarkers for improved differential diagnosis of bacterial pneumonia	ICMR	Received by THSTI

Name of Investigators	Project Incharge	Title of the Project/ Scheme	Name of the Funding Agency	Budget in Rs.	
Dr. Suvasini Sharma, Dr. Sharmila B Mukherjee	Dr. Suvasini Sharma	Development and Evaluation of a low- cost working memory intervention kit for cognitive deficits in children with epilepsy: a pilot study	DHR	11,18,148/-	
	Non-funded	research projects			
Dr. Jagdish Chandra	Dr. Amita Mahajan	Collaborative study for newly diagnosed children with Hodgkin Lymphoma in India			
Dr. Jagdish Chandra	Dr. Amita Mahajan	Prospective Collaborative Study for Relapsed/Refractory Hodgkin Lymphoma			
Projects other than research projects					
Dr. Virendra Kumar Dr. Jagdish Chandra Dr. Anju Seth Dr. Praveen Kumar	Dr. Virendra Kumar	National Centre of Excellence for SAM Management	UNICEF	50 lakhs	

## **STS Projects**

S. No.	UG Student	Торіс	Supervisor
1	Ms. Khyati Bidani	Assessment of parent satisfaction, barriers and areas of improvement in immunization services to children under 5 years of age - a cross sectional qualitative study	Dr. Harish K. Pemde
2	Ms. Yukti Shah	Analysis of short term adverse drug reactions to anti- Retroviral therapy in people living with HIV	Dr. Anju Seth
3	Ms. Drishti Malhotra	Clinical profile and co-morbidities in children with type 1 diabetes and their association with glycemic control	Dr. Swati Dublish

# **Teaching: Postgraduate Thesis submitted and accepted by University of Delhi**

S. No.	PG Student	Topic	Supervisor	Co-Supervisor
1	Dr. Siddharth	Assessment of vitamin B12 status	Dr. Jagdish Chandra	Dr. Praveen Kumar,
	Khanna	in children with severe acute malnutrition aged 6 months to 5 years – An observational study		Dr. Sunita Sharma (Pathology)

S. No.	PG Student	Topic	Supervisor	Co-Supervisor
2	Dr. Saravanan N.	Evaluation of GH-IGF1 axis in prepubertal children with HIV infection – An observational study	Dr. Jagdish Chandra	Dr. Anju Seth, Dr. Ekta Malik (Biochemistry)
				Dr. Seema Kapoor (Paediatrics, MAMC)
3	Dr. Akanksha Mahajan	Study of clinical profile and short term outcome of children presenting with neutropenia in non-malignant conditions	Dr. Virendra Kumar	Dr. Sangeeta Pahuja (Pathology)
4	Dr. Apurva Tomar	An observational study to evaluate the outcome of children with acute kidney injury with sepsis requiring peritoneal dialysis	Dr. Virendra Kumar	Dr. Abhijeet Saha (Paediatrics)
5	Dr. Gaurav Soni	An observational study on efficacy of a low dose vitamin D regimen in treatment of nutritional rickets	Dr. Anju Seth	Dr. Anju Jain (Biochemistry)
6	Dr. Ramakrishna B.	Adherence to ART in pregnant and lactating women with HIV infection and its relation to infant HIV status	Dr. Anju Seth	Dr. Praveen Kumar
7	Dr. Moumita Saha	Clinical correlates of drug sensitivity pattern in children with tuberculosis: A cross sectional study	Dr. Varinder Singh	Dr. Kamal Kr. Singhal
8	Dr. Nikita Goyal	Burden of tuberculosis - infection or disease - among household contacts' of a case of tuberculosis	Dr. Varinder Singh	Dr. Kamal Kr. Singhal
9	Dr. Debabrata Mohapatra	Disordered eating behaviors in adolescents: A cross sectional observational study	Dr. Harish K. Pemde	Dr. Dinesh Kataria (Psychiatry)
10	Dr. D. Radhika	Management outcomes and risk factors of children aged less than six months with severe acute malnutrition – A prospective observational study	Dr. Praveen Kumar	Dr. Anju Seth
11	Dr. N. Lakshmee	Neurodevelopmental outcome in neonatal sepsis with hypoglycemia – A prospective cohort study	Dr. Deonath Mahto	Dr. Vikram Datta (Neonatology)
12	Dr. Zeeshan Rafi	Assessment of serum vitamin D levels in children with severe acute malnutrition with medical complications: A cross sectional study	Dr. Srikanta Basu	Dr. Ekta Debnath (Biochemistry)
13	Dr. Priyanka Choudhary	Psychological morbidities and health related quality of life in adolescents with celiac disease	Dr. Srikanta Basu	Dr. Praveen Kumar Dr. Dinesh Kataria (Psychiatry)

S. No.	PG Student	Торіс	Supervisor	Co-Supervisor
14	Dr. Pradeep Raj B.	Comparison of developmental surveillance outcomes of infants with and without high-risk factors using the 'Ages and stages questionnaire-3' (ASQ-3): an observational analytical cohort study	Dr. Sharmila B.M.	Dr. Vikram Datta (Neonatology) Dr. Suvasini Sharma
15	Dr. Konpal Paharia	Treatment outcomes of HIV-TB co- infected children below 18 years: An Analytical Cohort study	Dr. Sharmila B.M.	Dr. Anju Seth Dr. Varinder Singh
16	Dr. Sugandha	Clinical outcomes of stable low birth weight babies (1600-2000 g) roomed in with their mothers	Dr. Bhawna	Dr. Sushma Nangia (Neonatology)
17	Dr. Aakriti	Outcomes of Very Low Birth Weight neonates discharged from a tertiary care hospital	Dr. Bhawna	Dr. Sushma Nangia (Neonatology)
18	Dr. Rajesh Kr. Verma	Endothelial dysfunction in children with frequently relapsing and steroid dependent nephritic syndrome	Dr. Abhijeet Saha	Dr. Jayashree Bhattacharjee (Biochemistry) Dr. Rama Anand (Radiology) Dr. Soumya Tiwari
19	Dr. Sidharth	Evaluation of a baseline clinical severity score for predicting the short term outcome of status epilepticus in children	Dr. Suvasini Sharma	Dr. Virendra Kumar
20	Dr. Risha Devi	Etiological evaluation of children with chronic suppurative lung disease with special reference to bronchiectasis	Dr. Kamal Kr. Singhal	Dr. Varinder Singh Dr. Rama Anand (Radiodiagnosis)

## **Organizing Training Course/Conferences/Symposia/Seminars/** Workshops/CMEs

S. No.	Faculty Member	Organiser(s)	Name, Venue & Date
1	Dr. Suvasini Sharma Course Co-ordinator		2nd Association of Child Neurology Masterclass in Pediatric Neurology, Metropolitan Hotel, New Delhi, 4th February 2018
2	Dr. Virendra Kumar Organizing Chairperson Dr. Praveen Kumar Organizing Secretary	Department of Paediatrics, KSCH	KSCH CME on Paediatrics at Swarna Jayanti Auditorium, LHMC on 10th-11th Feb 2018
	Dr. AnkitaGoel Sharma Co-organizing Secretary		

S. No.	Faculty Member	Organiser(s)	Name, Venue & Date
3	Dr. Harish K. Pemde	Department of Paediatrics	Inter Departmental PG Symposium & Update on Immunization, 24th February 2018
4	Dr. Harish K. Pemde	Ethics Committee on Human Research	Workshop on Research Ethics and GCP, 9th March 2018
5	Dr. Harish K. Pemde	Department of Paediatrics	Point of Care Quality Improvement Workshop for UG Students, 7th April 2018
6	Dr. Virendra Kumar Dr. Anju Seth Dr. Praveen Kumar Dr. Lokesh Sharma	Department of Pedatrics in collaboration with District Health Society, New Delhi	Intensified Diarrhoea Control Fortnight (IDCF), CHPC, KSCH, 6th & 8th June 2018
7	Dr. Virendra Kumar Dr. Praveen Kumar	Dept of Paediatrics in collaboration with IDHS, New Delhi	World Breastfeeding Week 2018 (Breastfeeding Foundation of Life), CHPC, KSCH, 1st-7th August 2018
8	Dr. Suvasini Sharma Organiser		Vlth Workshop on Clinical Evaluation in Pediatric Neurology, KSCH, 4th-5th August 2018
9	Dr. Bhawna	KSCH	NRP (for MBBS students), KSCH, 6th August 2018
10	Dr. Varinder Singh Organizing Chairperson Dr. Suvasini Sharma Organiser	Research and Project Committee, LHMC	Workshop on "Research Methodology and Protocol Writing" for 1st year PG students (2 workshops), KSCH, 8th-9th August 2018
11	Dr. Kamal Kr. Singhal Organizing Secretary	Pediatric Respiratory Society, Delhi	Delhi Respicon 2018, Swarna Jayanti Auditorium, LHMC, 19th August 2018
12	Dr. Bhawna	KSCH & IAP	Pediatric Quiz, KSCH, 24th August 2018
13	Dr. Virendra Kumar Dr. Praveen Kumar Dr. Srikanta Basu Dr. Preeti Singh	Department of Paediatrics KSCH in collaborations with IAP Nutrition chapter, IAP Delhi State Branch, IDA Delhi Chapter & UNICEF	2nd National Conference on IAP Subspeciality Chapter on Nutrition (PEDNUTRICON 2018, KSCH & India Habitat Centre, 8th-9th September 2018
14	Dr. Jagdish Chandra Dr. Virendra Kumar Dr. Anju Seth Dr. Praveen Kumar Dr. Srikanta Basu	Dr. Praveen Kumar in collaboration with UNICEF	Annual Centre of Excellence Network Meeting, Hotel Royal Plaza, 10th September 2018
15	Varinder Singh Organizing Chairperson Dr. Suvasini Sharma Organiser	Research and Project Committee, LHMC	Workshop on "Data Management and Thesis Writing" for 2nd year PG students (2 workshops), KSCH, 18th-19th September 2018
16	Dr. Anju Seth Organizing Chairperson	pCOE in HIV Care, Dept. of Paediatrics, KSCH	"CME on Pediatric HIV infection", 7th October 2018

S. No.	Faculty Member	Organiser(s)	Name, Venue & Date
17	Dr. Bhawna	Department of Neonatology, KSCH	Charity for under-previledged newborns, KSCH, 1st November 2018
18	Dr. Harish K. Pemde	Department of Paediatrics	Workshop on Skills in Adolescent Medicine, 23rd November 2018
19	Dr. Harish K. Pemde Organizing Chairperson	IAP Delhi	ADOLESCON 2018, Hotel Le Meridien, 23rd-25th November 2018
20	Dr. Jagdish Chandra Chairperson Scientific Committee	NTWS and Department of Paediatrics, LHMC	National Thalassemia Conference, Swarn Jayanti Auditorium, LHMC, 24th-25th November, 2018
21	Dr. Jagdish Chandra Organizing Chairperson	NTWS and Department of Paediatrics, LHMC	Workshop titled: Hands-on training in Management of Thalassemia, Seminar Room, KSCH, 26th November 2018
22	Dr. Jagdish Chandra Dr. Virendra Kumar Dr. Praveen Kumar	Dr. Virendra Kumar & Dr. Praveen Kumar, Dept of Paediatrics in collaboration with UNICEF	Pilot training workshop on Management of infants under 6 months with SAM and Sensory Stimulation & Structured Play Therapy, KSCH, 27th-30th November 2018
23	Dr. Virendra Kumar Organizing Chairperson Dr. Harish Pemde as Organizing Secretary Dr. Preeti Singh Co-organizing Secretary	Department of Paediatrics, KSCH	13th Annual Scientific Meeting of KSCH Doctors Forum, KSCH and CSOI, Vinay Marg, 1st-2nd December 2018
24	Dr. Anju Seth Dr. Preeti Singh Dr. Swati Dublish	Department of Paediatrics, KSCH	Diabetes Day (Public Awareness program), KSCH Lecture Theatre, 13th December 2018
25	Dr. Jagdish Chandra Organizing Chairperson	LHMC and RGCIRH, New Delhi	CME on Oncology, Swarn Jayanti Auditorium, LHMC, 15th December 2018
26	Dr. Praveen Kumar Dr. Ajay Kumar	Dr. Praveen Kumar, Dept of Paediatrics, KSCH in collaboration with BPNI	Training Course on IYCF Counseling & Lactation Management: The 4 in 1 Course, KSCH, 17th–23th December 2018
27	Dr. Anju Seth Organizing Chairperson Dr. Preeti Singh Dr. Swati Dublish	Dept. of Paediatrics, KSCH	"Growth Monitoring Workshop and Pediatric Endocrinology CME for post graduates in Paediatrics", 22nd-23rd December 2018
28	Dr. Varinder Singh	Antimicrobial Stewardship Committee and Community Medicine Department	Session on Antimicrobial stewardship and rational drug therapy-Intern (2019) Orientation Programme, 31st December 2018
29	Dr. Harish K. Pemde	Department of Paediatrics	Monthly Meeting of NQOCN and QI Cell of KSCH

### **Publications**

- 1. Naithani R, Seth T, Tandon N, Chandra J, Pati HP, Chaudhry VP. Safety of Zoledronic acid in patients with thalassemia associated Low Bone Mineral Density. Indian J Hematol Blood Trans. 2018; 34: 345–346.
- 2. Naithani R, Seth T, Tandon N, ChandraJ, Chaudhry VP, Pati HP, Saxena R. Zoledronic acid for treatment of Low Bone Mineral Density in patients with Beta Thalassemia Major. Indian J Hematol Blood Trans 2018; 34: 648–652.
- 3. Taneja K, Kumar V, Anand R, Pemde HK. Normative Data for IVC Diameter and its Correlation with the Somatic Parameters in Healthy Indian Children. Indian J Pediatr. 2018; 85(2):108-112.
- 4. Kumar V. Ventilator associated pneumonia in children: Current status and future prospects. Ind J Pediatr 2018; 85(10): 830-831.
- 5. Dabas A, Seth A. Prevention and Management of Childhood Obesity. Indian J Pediatr. 2018; 85(7): 546-553.
- 6. Seth A, Malhotra RK, Gupta R, Chandra J, Kumar P, Singh S, Sharma G. Effect of Antiretroviral Therapy on Growth Parameters of Children With HIV Infection. Pediatr Infect Dis J. 2018; 37(1): 85-89.
- 7. Seth A, Bhatia V. Vitamin D: For Whom and How Much? Indian Pediatr. 2018; 55(7): 614.
- 8. Seth A. Do Healthy Pre-pubertal Girls Need Supplementation with Vitamin D? Indian Paediatrics. 2018; (55): 943-944.
- Raizada N, Khaparde SD, Rao R, Kalra A, Sarin S, Salhotra VS, Swaminathan S, Khanna A, Chopra KK, Hanif M, Singh V, Umadevi KR, Nair SA, Huddart S, Tripathi R, Surya Prakash CH, Saha BK, Denkinger CM, Boehme C. Upfront Xpert MTB/RIF testing on various specimen types for presumptive infant TB cases for early and appropriate treatment initiation. PLoS One. 2018; 13(8): e0202085.
- 10. Raizada N, Khaparde SD, Salhotra VS, Rao R, Kalra A, Swaminathan S, Khanna A, Chopra KK, Hanif M, Singh V, Umadevi KR, Nair SA, Huddart S, Prakash CHS, Mall S, Singh P, Saha BK, Denkinger CM, Boehme C, Sarin S. Accelerating access to quality TB care for pediatric TB cases through better diagnostic strategy in four major cities of India. PLoS One. 2018; 13(2): e0193194.
- 11. Kaur S, Singh V. Asthma and Medicines Long-Term Side-Effects, Monitoring and Dose Titration. Indian J Pediatr. 2018; 85(9): 748-756.
- 12. Balasubramanian S, Shah A, Pemde HK, Chatterjee P, Shivananda S, Guduru VK, Soans S, Shastri D, Kumar R; IAP Advisory Committee on Vaccines and Immunization Practices, 2018-19. Indian Academy of Paediatrics (IAP) Advisory Committee on Vaccines and Immunization Practices (ACVIP) Recommended Immunization Schedule (2018-19) and Update on Immunization for Children Aged 0 Through 18 Years. Indian Pediatr. 2018; 55(12): 1066-1074.
- 13. Gaddad P, Pemde HK, Basu S, Dhankar M, Sathya R. Relationship of physical activity with body image, self esteem sedentary lifestyle, body mass index and eating attitude in adolescents: A cross-sectional observational study. J Family Med Prim Care. 2018; 7(4): 775–779.

- 14. Kumar P, Bijalwan V, Patil N, Daniel A, Sinha R, Dua R, Seth A. Comparison between Weight-for-Height Z-Score and Mid Upper Arm Circumference to Diagnose Children with Acute Malnutrition in five Districts in India.Indian J Community Med. 2018; 43(3): 190-194.
- 15. Sinha RK, Dua R, Bijalwan V, Rohatgi S, Kumar P. Determinants of Stunting, Wasting, and Underweight in Five High-Burden Pockets of Four Indian States. Indian J Community Med. 2018; 43(4): 279-283.
- Kumar P, Sareen N, Agrawal S, Kathuria N, Yadav S, Sethi V. Screening Maternal Acute Malnutrition Using Adult Mid-Upper Arm Circumference in Resource-Poor Settings. Indian J Community Med. 2018; 43(2): 132-134.
- 17. Garg T, Sanke S, Ahmed R, Chander R, Basu S. Stevens-Johnson syndrome and toxic epidermal necrolysis-like cutaneous presentation of chikungunya fever: a case series. Pediatr Dermatol. 2018; 35(3): 392-396.
- 18. Kunnanayaka V, Jain P, Sharma S, Seth A, Aneja S. Addition of pyridoxine to prednisolone in the treatment of infantile spasms: A pilot, randomized controlled trial. Neurol India. 2018; 66(2): 385-390.
- 19. Parakh N, Baliyan V, Jain P, Sharma S, Kumar A. Bizarre Arterial Beading in a Child With Stroke. Pediatr Neurol. 2018; 86: 75-76.
- 20. Meena MK, Sharma S, Bhasin H, Jain P, Kapoor S, Jain A, Aneja S. Vitamin B(12) Deficiency in Children With Infantile Spasms: A Case-Control Study. J Child Neurol. 2018; 33(12): 767-771.
- 21. Kossoff EH, Zupec-Kania BA, Auvin S, Ballaban-Gil KR, Christina Bergqvist AG, Blackford R, Buchhalter JR, Caraballo RH, Cross JH, Dahlin MG, Donner EJ, Guzel O, Jehle RS, Klepper J, Kang HC, Lambrechts DA, Liu YMC, Nathan JK, Nordli Dr. Jr, Pfeifer HH, Rho JM, Scheffer IE, Sharma S, Stafstrom CE, Thiele EA, Turner Z, Vaccarezza MM, van der Louw EJTM, Veggiotti P, Wheless JW, Wirrell EC; Charlie Foundation; Matthew's Friends; Practice Committee of the Child Neurology Society. Optimal clinical management of children receiving dietary therapies for epilepsy: Updated recommendations of the International Ketogenic Diet Study Group. Epilepsia Open. 2018; 3(2): 175-192.
- 22. Sharma S. Zika Virus Infection and Microcephaly in Infants: Is the Association Casual or Causal?: Pediatric Neurologist's Viewpoint. Indian Pediatr. 2018 15; 55(4): 332-333.
- 23. Sharma S, Singh P, Fernandez-Vizarra E, Zeviani M, Van der Knaap MS, Saran RK. Cavitating Leukoencephalopathy With Posterior Predominance Caused by a Deletion in the APOPT1 Gene in an Indian Boy. *J Child Neurol.* 2018; 33(6): 428-431.
- 24. Radhakrishnan A, Menon R, Abraham M, Vilanilam G, Sharma S, Thomas B, Kesavadas C, Cherian A, Varma R, Thomas SV. Predictors of outcome after surgery in 134 children with drug-resistant TLE. Epilepsy Res. 2018; 139: 150-156.
- 25. Dublish S, Singh P. Bacterial Meningitis: Bugs' Story.Indian Pediatr. 2018; 55(10): 903-904.
- Chhapola V, Kanwal SK, Sharma AG, Kumar V. Hepatomyoencephalopathy Secondary to Cassia occidentalis Poisoning: Report of Three Cases from North India. Indian J Crit Care Med. 2018; 22(6): 4 54-456.

- 27. Deepthi B, Chhapola V, Kanwal SK, Sharma AG, Kumar V. Chondrodysplasia Punctata with Severe Airway Stenosis. Indian J Crit Care Med. 2018; 22(7): 552-554.
- 28. Chhapola V, Sharma AG, Kanwal SK, Kumar V, Patra B. Neonatal exchange transfusions at a tertiary care centre in north India: an investigation of historical trends using change-point analysis and statistical process control. International Health, 2018; 10(6): 451–456.
- 29. Chhapola V, Tiwari S, Deepthi B, Henry BM, Brar R, Kanwal SK. Are normative sonographic values of kidney size in children valid and reliable? A systematic review of the methodological quality of ultrasound studies using the Anatomical Quality Assessment (AQUA) tool. J. Nephrol. 2018.
- 30. Chhapola V, Tiwari S, Deepthi B, Kanwal SK. Citation classics in paediatrics: a bibliometric analysis. World J Pediatr. 2018; 14(6): 607-614.
- 31. Chhapola V, Tiwari S, Brar R, Kanwal SK. Reporting quality of trial abstracts-improved yet suboptimal: A systematic review and meta-analysis. J Evid Based Med. 2018; 11(2): 89-94.
- 32. Chhapola V, Mukherjee SB. The Growing Menace of Dengue Is Detection and Diagnosis Enough? Indian Pediatr. 2018; 55(7): 598-600.
- 33. Singh P, Seth A. Enuresis: Much ado About Bedwetting.Indian Pediatr. 2018 15; 55(5): 425-426.

### **Books/Chapters Contributed**

- 1. Mandal P, Chandra J. Immunization of immunocompromised children. In "Childhood Vaccination: a guide for the pediatricians. Editor Dutta AK. IJP Publication 2018: pp 216-36.
- 2. Seth A. Section Editor for section on Growth: Normal & abnormal. In: Post graduate text book of paediatrics, 2nd edition, Vol I. Ed Piyush Gupta, PSN Menon, Siddarth Ramji, Rakesh Lodha. Jaypee Brothers Medical Publishers (P) Ltd, 2018: 749-829.
- 3. Seth A, Sharma R. Assessment of physical growth. In: Post graduate text book of paediatrics, 2nd edition, Vol I. Ed Piyush Gupta, PSN Menon, Siddarth Ramji, Rakesh Lodha. Jaypee Brothers Medical Publishers (P) Ltd, 2018: 757-789.
- 4. Vijayakumar M, Seth A. Bone age and predicted final height. In: Post graduate text book of paediatrics, 2nd edition, Vol I. Ed Piyush Gupta, PSN Menon, Siddarth Ramji, Rakesh Lodha. Jaypee Brothers Medical Publishers (P) Ltd, 2018: 800-802.
- 5. Singh V. Empyema' In: IAP Textbook of paediatrics (7th Edition). Ed in chief A Parthasarthy, JayPee Bros Medical Publishers, New Delhi.
- 6. Basu S. Revised a chapter on "Injuries, violence and suicide in adolescents". In: PG Textbook of paediatrics by Gupta *at al* (Eds), 2018.
- 7. Basu S. Revised a chapter on "Adolescent health". In: Textbook of community medicine. Gupta P (Ed) published and Released by CBS publishers, New Delhi 2018.
- 8. Bhawna. IAP STAR Review Neonatology Review editor and contributed 2 chapters-1) Care of the normal newborn, 2) Neonatal jaundice.
- 9. Sharma S. Vinayan KP. Epilepsy in infants and young children. IAN Textbook of Neurology 2018.
- 10. Jain R, Sharma S. Approach to Leukodystrophies. In IAN CME textbook on Myelin Disorders.

## National and International Conferences/Symposia/Seminars/Workshops/ CMEs attended by the Faculty Members

S. No.	Name of the Participant	Role	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date			
	International Conference						
1	Dr. Suvasini Sharma	Delegate	International League Against Epilepsy (ILAE)	ILAE Course on EEG in the First Two Years of Life, Cambridge, United Kingdom, 4th-7th April 2018			
2	Dr. Harish K. Pemde	Delegate	IAP Genetics Chapter	3rd South Asia and 19th Asia LSCD Symposium, New Delhi, 20th-22nd April 2018			
3	Dr. Suvasini Sharma	Speaker	Organizing committee, Keto-2018	6th Global Symposium on 'Ketogenic Therapies for Neurological Disorders', Jeju, South Korea, 5th-9th October 2018			
4	Dr. Preeti Singh	Presenter		ISPAD, Hyderabad, 11th-14th October 2018			
5	Dr. Suvasini Sharma	Recipient of Bernard D'Souza Award	Child Neurology Society (CNS), USA	47th CNS Annual Meeting, Chicago, USA, 15th-18th October 2018			
6	Dr. Varinder Singh	Expert	MRC trial Unit, London	Meeting of the Trial Steering Committee for the Shine trial, Hague, 23rd October 2018			
7	Dr. Varinder Singh	Course Coordiantor for PG course on Childhood Tuberculosis	International union against TB and Lung Diseases	49th Union World Conference on Lung Health, The Hague, The Netherlands, 24th-27th October 2018			
8	Dr. Suvasini Sharma	Invited Speaker:  "Can we prevent sudden unexpected death in epilepsy?"	International Child Neurology Association (ICNA)	15th International Child Neurology Congress, Mumbai, 15th-18th November 2018			
9	Dr. Varinder Singh	Faculty	China Medical Education Association and APPS	4th APPS Annual Scientific Congress, Beijing, 7th-9th December 2018			
10	Dr. Harish K. Pemde	Faculty	PHFI	Multi-Stakeholder Consultation as a side event at The Partners' Forum titled 'Strengthening Partnerships and Setting the Agenda for Youth-centric Actions', New Delhi, 11th December 2018			

S. No.	Name of the Participant	Role	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date
11	Dr. Harish K. Pemde	Delegate	MoHFW, Gol	Partners Forum, Vigyan Bhavan, New Delhi, 12th-13th December 2018
12	Dr. Harish K. Pemde	Delegate	International paediatrics Association	Vaccine Hesitancy Workshop and ToT, New Delhi, 14th-16th December 2018
13	Dr. Harish K. Pemde	Adolescent Health Expert	WHO SEARO	Regional Workshop on Capacity Building in Tobacco Cessation in SEAR, New Delhi
		Natio	nal Conference	
1	Dr. Varinder Singh Dr. Harish K. Pemde Dr. Praveen Kumar Dr. Srikanta Basu	Faculty Panelist Chairperson Faculty	Indian Academy of Paediatrics	55th National conference of IAP (Pedicon 2018), Nagpur, 4th-7th January 2018
2	Dr. Jagdish Chandra Dr. Virendra Kumar Dr. Anju Seth Dr. Varinder Singh Dr. Harish K. Pemde Dr. Srikanta Basu Dr. Bhawna Dr. Soumya Tiwari Dr. Kamal Kr. Singhal Dr. Viswas Chhapola	Speaker Speaker Speaker Panelist Panelist Speaker Chairperson Speaker Panelist Speaker	Dept. of Paediatrics, KSCH	KSCH CME in Paediatrics at Swarn Jayanti Auditorium, LHMC, 10th-11th February 2018
3	Dr. Virendra Kumar	Faculty	INDO-US Emergency & Trauma Collaborative	EPICON 2018, Radison Blu Hotel, Hyderabad, 13th–14th February 2018
4	Dr. Varinder Singh	Speaker	Department of Paediatrics, UCMS, Delhi	COCEP – PG training course, 16th-8th February 2018
5	Dr. Varinder Singh	Speaker	Department of Pharmacology, Maulana Azad Medical College	3rd CME Workshop on the theme "Improving availability & rational use of medicines in public health facilities" Delhi, 20th-23rd February 2018
6	Dr. Varinder Singh	Faculty	IAP Odisha	Conducting the Asthma Training Module, Bubhaneswar, 5th March 2018

S. No.	Name of the Participant	Role	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date
7	Dr. Virendra Kumar Dr. Varinder Singh	Faculty Chairperson	Ethical Committee for Human Research, LHMC and Associated Hospitals	Workshop on 'Ethics and Good Clinical Practices' KSCH, New Delhi, 9th March 2018
8	Dr. Virendra Kumar	Faculty	NQOCN (Nationwide Quality of Care Network)	Refresher course for quality improvement Mentors and Coaches, KSCH, 17th March 2018
9	Dr. Virendra Kumar Dr. Praveen Kumar	Facculty Expert	Dept of Paediatrics in collaboration with LIC, IFPRI, Alive & Thrive, NI & UNICEF	Two-day National Maternal Nutrition Consultation Meeting, India Habitat Centre, 2nd-3rd April 2018
10	Dr. Virendra Kumar	Master trainer	INCLEN & ISAA	National workshop for Training Master Trainers in Autism Tools, Vigyan Bhawan, 6th-8th April 2018
11	Dr. Virendra Kumar	Delegate		3rd South Asia and 19th Asia LSD Symposium 2018 (Joining hands to care for the rare, New Delhi, 20th-22nd April 2018
12	Dr. Jagdish Chandra	Faculty	Govt of India and AIIMS, Department of Human Nutrition	AllMS, 22nd-23rd April 2018
13	Dr. Anju Seth	Speaker	Dept. of Endocrinology, AIIMS, New Delhi	CME on "Growth disorders: theory to practice", 28th-29th April 2018
14	Dr. Varinder Singh	Faculty	IAP National Respiratory Chapter, IAP Gurgaon & Division of Paediatric Pulmonology, Fortis Memorial Research Institute	Asthma Training module, FMRI, Gurgaon, 13th May 2018
15	Dr. Anju Seth	Speaker	ESI Hospital Basaidarapur, New Delhi	Symposium on "Thyroid disorders" 31st May 2018
16	Dr. Suvasini Sharma	Speaker	Child Neurology Society, Pune	National Symposium on 'Pediatric Movement Disorders', Pune, 8th-9th June 2018
17	Dr. Srikanta Basu	Trainer	MoHFW, Govt of Chatisgarh and UNICEF	FSAM training on MOs, Raipur, 25th-27th June 2018
18	Dr. Harish K. Pemde	Faculty	RHFWTC Jabalpur MP	Quality Improvement Workshop, 10th-11th July 2018

S. No.	Name of the Participant	Role	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date
19	Dr. Anju Seth Dr. Varinder Singh	Speaker Speaker	National Institute of TB and Respiratory Diseases	3rd National Pediatric TB Update, New Delhi, 15th July 2018
20	Dr. Virendra Kumar	Technical Expert	MoHFW & AIIMS	Consultation meeting on guidelines for therapy of rare diseases, AIIMS, 18th-19th July 2018
21	Dr. Kamal Kr. Singhal	Speaker	Pediatric Respiratory Society, Delhi	PRS bimonthly meeting, KSCH, 28th July 2018
22	Dr. Harish K. Pemde	Delegate	PHFI	National Seminar on 'Tobacco Cessation', 2nd August 2018
23	Dr. Virendra Kumar	Faculty	Department of Paediatrics, KSCH	Clinical Evaluation of Pediatric Neurology workshop, KSCH, 5th-6th August 2018
24	Dr. Anju Seth	Facilitator	Ministry of Health & Family Welfare & WHO	Workshop on "AEFI field investigation simulation training", Bhopal, 8th-10th August 2018
25	Dr. Praveen Kumar	Faculty	Inventicon Business Intelligence Pvt. Ltd.	5th Food Quality and Safety Congress, Taj Vivanta, Dwarka, 9th August 2018
26	Dr. Kamal Kr. Singhal	Panelist	PCOE, KSCH	CME on 'Pediatric HIV infection', KSCH,16th August 2018
27	Dr. Kamal Kr. Singhal	Speaker	Pediatric Respiratory Society, Delhi	Delhi Respicon, S.J. Auditorium, LHMC, 19th August 2018
28	Dr. Anju Seth	Delegate	IAP Chennai Branch	"Symposium on growth disorders", 2nd September 2018
29	Dr. Harish K. Pemde	Faculty	IAP Paediatrics Neurology Chapter	National Conference of Paediatrics Neurology Chapter, 7th-9th September 2018
30	Dr. Anju Seth Dr. Harish K. Pemde	Speaker Faculty	IAP Chapter on Nutrition	"Pednutricon 2018": 2nd National Conference of IAP Chapter on Nutrition, Delhi, 8th-9th September 2018
31	Dr. Jagdish Chandra	Faculty	Dept of Pedaitrics, KSCH, Delhi IAP and Nutrition Chapter of IAP	New Delhi, 9th September 2018
32	Dr. Kamal Kr. Singhal	Speaker	Department of Paediatrics, Calicut Medical College	Medical College Calicut, 12th September 2018

S. No.	Name of the Participant	Role	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date
33	Dr. Varinder Singh	Speaker	STO, Delhi and DMA	DMA Hall for General Practitioners, DMA Hall, Delhi, 15th September 2018
34	Dr. Anju Seth	Facilitator	Ministry of Health & Family Welfare & WHO	Workshop on "AEFI Surveillance & Causality assessment", Bangalore, 25th-27th September 2018
35	Dr. Suvasini Sharma	Speaker	Indian Academy of Neurology	26th Annual Conference of Indian Academy of Neurology, Raipur, 27th-30th September 2018
36	Dr. Preeti Singh	Speaker		1st Annual Celiac Disease Symposium, AIIMS, New Delhi, 28th October 2018
37	Dr. Anju Seth	Facilitator	Ministry of Health & Family Welfare & WHO	Workshop on "AEFI Surveillance & Causality assessment", Delhi, 30th Oct - 1st November 2018
38	Dr. Anju Seth	Speaker	Aligarh Muslim University	Pediatric Endocrinology CME at AMU, Aligarh, 1st November 2018
39	Dr. Varinder Singh	Delivered the Dr. Subhakar Rao Memorial Lecture	IAP, Vijayawada	Central Zone PEDICON & Telugu PEDICON, Vijayawada, 2nd-4th November 2018
40	Dr. Anju Seth	Speaker		Ambicon 2018: 26th Annual Conference of Association of Medical Biochemists in India, Delhi, 16th-18th November 2018
41	Dr. Jagdish Chandra	Sheeladevi M. Kodliwadmath Oration	Department of Biochemistry, LHMC	26th AMBICON, National Conference of Medical Biochemists of India, Swarn Jayanti Auditorium, LHMC, 17th November 2018
42	Dr. Anju Seth	Speaker		Workshop on Adolescent Endocrinology, "Adolescon", 23rd November 2018
43	Dr. Srikanta Basu	Coordinator & Faculty		Workshop on "Skills for adolescent medicine practice" in 18th National conference Adolescent Health academy, KSCH, 23rd November 2018
44	Dr. Kamal Kr. Singhal	Faculty	Respiratory Chapter, Indian Academy of Paediatrics	Preconference workshop in Respicon 2018 (National conference on Pediatric Respirology), Indore, 23rd November 2018

S. No.	Name of the Participant	Role	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date
45	Dr. Preeti Singh	Speaker	IAP Delhi	Pre conference workshop, PCNI 2018 KSCH Lecture Theatre, 23rd November 2018
46	Dr. Anju Seth	Faculty	Indian Paediatrics	Workshop on "Research Methodology", 23rd-25th November 2018
47	Dr. Jagdish Chandra Dr. Anju Seth	Speaker Speaker	NTWS and Dept of Paediatrics, LHMC	National Thalassemia Conference, Swarn Jayanti Auditorium, LHMC, 24th-25th November 2018
48	Dr. Varinder Singh Dr. Kamal Kr. Singhal	Speaker Chairperson	IAP Indore Samiti & MP IAP Respiratory Chapter	RESPICON 2018- Annual Conference of IAP National Respiratory Chapter, Indore, 24th-25th November 2018
49	Dr. Jagdish Chandra	Faculty	Department of Microbiology, Superspeciality Pediatric Hospital, Noida	Super speciality Pediatric Hospital, Noida, 25th November 2018
50	Dr. Varinder Singh	Coordinator and Faculty	NCCP and state unit of Gujarat	Pediatric pulmonology workshop at National College of Chest Physician's annual Conference - NAPCON 2018, Ahmedabad, 29th November 2018
51	Dr. Jagdish Chandra	Speaker & Chairperson	PHO Chapter of IAP	PHOCON 2018, Bangaluru, 30th November - 2nd December 2018
52	Dr. Soumya Tiwari	Presenter	Rainbow Children's Hospital, Hyderabad	ISPNCON, Hydearbad, 1st-2nd December 2018
53	Dr. Soumya Tiwari	Speaker	Dept of Microbiology, LHMC	Microbiology Seminar Hall, 9th December 2018
54	Dr. Srikanta Basu	Delegate	Department of Micobiology	Training of Trainers on "Infection control and prevention", LHMC, 10th-11th December 2018
55	Dr. Kamal Kr. Singhal	Speaker	Sri Balaji Action Medical Institute	SBAMI workshop on Pediatric Asthma

# **Special Achievements of the Staff**

1. Dr. Jagdish Chandra received Appreciation Award by National Thalassemia Welfare Society during National Conference on Thalassemia 24th-25th Nov 2018.

- 2. Dr. Anju Seth was President of Indian Society of Pediatric & Adolescent Endocrinology for the years 2017-18.
- 3. Dr. Harish K. Pemde received (as President of IAP Delhi for 2017) Best IAP State Branch Award-2017 in PEDICON 2018 at Nagpur.
- 4. Dr. Suvasini Sharma awarded the "Bernard D'Souza International Fellowship Award 2018" by the Child Neurology Society at the 2018 CNS Annual Meeting at Chicago, USA, 15th to 18th October 2018.
- 5. Dr. Suvasini Sharma was selected to receive the ICMR "Dr. H. B. Dingley Memorial Award (Paediatrics)".
- 6. Dr. Varinder Singh was the Mentor for Delhi IAP State level award and Dr. Veena Taluja award winning PG thesis paper.

#### **Representation on Expert Bodies/Committees**

#### **Dr. Jagdish Chandra**

- Member MoHFW Expert Group of specialist Hematologist for making guidelines for "Disability Certification for Hemophilia, Sickle Cell Disease and Thalassemia."
- Member of Board of Studies, Dept of Paediatrics, School of Medical Sciences and Research; Sharda University.

#### **Dr. Virendra Kumar**

- Member, Expert Committee of MoHFW on Guidelines for rare diseases.
- Member, Expert Committee of Union Public Service Commission.
- Expert DPSI Framework for India, in collaboration with MoHFW and WHO.
- Member National Action Plan on Antimicrobial Resistance, Govt. of India.
- Member Technical Advisory Committee of National Centre for Disease Control, Govt. of India.
- Expert Advisor for Committee on AES, Govt. of India.
- TAG member, AMR containment MoHFW, Delhi India.
- Chairman QI Cell, KSCH Delhi.

#### **Dr. Anju Seth**

Incharge - AEFI Technical collaborating Center situated at Dept. of Paediatrics, LHMC in partnership with Public Health Foundation of India-Immunisation Technical Support Unit and Ministry of Health & FW, Govt. of India.

- Chairperson Causality assessment sub-committee of the National AEFI Committee.
- Member TRG on Pediatric anti-retroviral therapy, National AIDS Control Organisation (NACO).
- Member TRG on Prevention of parent to child Transmission of HIV, National AIDS Control Organisation (NACO).
- Member Working group on ARV quantification & forecasting, NACO.
- Member expert group on "Elimination of mother to child transmission of HIV and Syphilis" constituted by Min. of Health & FW.
- Program Director Pediatric Center of excellence in HIV Care & Nodal Officer, ART Center, Dept. of Paediatrics, LHMC.

#### **Dr. Varinder Singh**

- Appointed as Chairperson for the National Technical Expert Group Pediatric TB under revised National TB control Programme, Central TB division, MoHFW, Gol. Delhi End TB Summit -13th March 2018, New Delhi.
- ▶ Elected as the President for the Asian Pediatric Pulmonology Society at APPS meet at Beijing, China in Dec 2018.
- Invited Expert for the ICMR, Department of Health Research Ministry of Health & Family Welfare-National Consultation Meeting on Essential Diagnostics List on 12th March 2018 at Delhi.
- Invited Expert for the Consultation Meeting for preparing National guidelines for therapy of Rare Diseases on 19-20 July 2018 at AIIMS, New Delhi.
- Invited Expert for TAG meeting on Community Acquired Pneumonia Behavioral Trial on 14th August 2018 at KGMU Lucknow.
- National Faculty for the ICMR-NIRT Online TB course.
- Selected as a member of the Editorial Board of quarterly "Indian Journal of Tuberculosis".

#### **Dr. Harish K. Pemde**

- Member Technical Advisory Group on Adolescent Health MoHFW Gol.
- Member IAP Advisory Committee on Vaccination and Immunization Practices (IAP ACVIP).
- Vice President, International Association of Adolescent Health.

#### **Dr. Praveen Kumar**

- Member of Expert Group by MoHFW for ARI Management Guidelines.
- Member of Core Group for WBTi India Assessment 2018.

- Member of Sub-group II for finalization of Guidelines for Community Based Management of Children with Severe Acute Malnutrition by Ministry of Women and Child Development.
- Secretary of IAP Subspecility Chapter on Nutrition.

#### **Dr. Srikanta Basu**

- National Treasurer of Cardiology Chapter of IAP (17-18).
- Reviewer of four indexed journals of Paediatrics (2 national and two international BMC Paediatrics and BMC nutrition).
- Part of expert group meetings/technical meet on nutrition and Acute Malnutrition in children, revision module conducted by UNICEF and MoHFW.

#### **Dr. Suvasini Sharma**

- Member of Writing Group for DHR-MoHFW Standard Treatment Workflows for common diseases in children.
- Member of Writing Group on International Consensus Guidelines on use of ketogenic diet in children with epilepsy. Published in Epilepsia Open in May 2018.

#### Dr. Kamal Kr. Singhal

Sub-committee of Technical expert group on Pediatric TB.

#### **Facilities Added**

- Establishment of facility for extending benefits of Pradhan Mantri Jan Arogya Yojana under the Ayushman Bharat Yojana of Ministry of Health & Family Welfare.
- 2. Centre for Adolescent Health has been designated as WHO Collaborating Centre for training and research in adolescent health.
- 3. Quality Improvement (QI) Cell was established in Department and observed 2018 as the year of Quality Improvement. Several Training Workshops are being conducted for doctors and nurses of KSCH and other hospitals of Delhi.
- 4. Assessment of Maternal Nutritional Status & Counselling of mother to improve their nutritional status at NRC & IYCF.
- 5. Bedside portable EEG machine for care of children.
- Upgradation of Emergency registration services.
- 7. Upgradation of patient waiting area.



# PAEDIATRIC SURGERY

FACULTY	
Director Professor and Head	Dr. Subhasis Roy Choudhury
Director-Professor	Dr. Rajiv Chadha
Professor	Dr. Archana Puri
Associate Professor	Dr. Partap S Yadav
<b>Assistant Professors</b>	Dr. Vikram Khanna
	Dr. Amit Gupta

# **Teaching: Postgraduate Thesis submitted and accepted by University** of Delhi

S. No.	PG Student	Topic	Supervisor	Co-Supervisor
1	Vipan Bangar (M.Ch)	Evaluation of result of injection sclerotherapy with bleomycin in pediatric lymphatic malformations	Dr. S. Roy Choudhury	Dr. Rajiv Chadha Dr. Rama Anand (Radiology)
2	Dilip Singh (M.Ch)	A study of necrotizing fasciitis in children with assessment of risk factors that influence outcome	Dr. Rajiv Chadha	Dr. Kiran Agarwal (Pathology) Dr. Sonal Saxena (Microbiology) Dr. Solanki (Radiology)
3	Peter Leonard J Ezung (M.Ch)	Outcome of antenatally detected abdominal malformations	Dr. S. Roy Choudhury	Dr. Abha Singh (Obstt & Gynae)
4	Peter Daniel Khariong (M.Ch)	Evaluation of Diagnostic accuracy of Gene X-pert in abdominal tuberculosis in children undergoing surgery	Dr. Archana Puri	Dr. Smita Singh (Pathology)

# **Organizing Training Course/Conferences/Symposia/Seminars/Workshops/CMEs**

S. No.	Faculty Member	Organiser(s)	Name, Venue & Date
1	S. Roy Choudhury	All faculty members, Department of Pediatric Surgery	Delhi IAPS chapter meet May/2018, KSCH, New Delhi
2	S. Roy Choudhury	All faculty members, Department of Pediatric Surgery	Workshop on "Basics of Laparoscopic Suturing & Knotting" May/2018, Paediatrics Surgery Seminar Room, KSCH, New Delhi
3	S. Roy Choudhury	Murthy G (Foreign Faculty UK), All faculty members, Department of Pediatric Surgery	Workshop on Surgical Safety Checklist, Feb/2018, KSCH, New Delhi

#### **Publications**

- 1. Patel JN, Kumar A, Yadav PS, Chadha R, Datta V, Choudhury SR. The position of the anal dimple in newborns and infants with anorectal malformations and its correlation with the normal anal position. Journal of pediatric surgery. 2018; 53(8): 1560-5.
- 2. Kumar M, Gupta A, Kumar V, Handa A, Balliyan M, Meena J, Roy Choudhary S. Management of CHAOS by intact cord resuscitation: case report and literature review. The Journal of Maternal-Fetal & Neonatal Medicine. 2018 Jun 12:1-7.
- 3. Kumar M, Garg N, Hasija A, Pritam A, Shukla P, Vanamail P, Roy Choudhury S. Two-year postnatal outcome of 263 cases of fetal ventriculomegaly. The Journal of Maternal-Fetal & Neonatal Medicine. 2018 Sep 28:1-7.
- 4. Prakash R, Puri A. An unusual cause of dysphagia in a child: Gastrointestinal manifestations of epidermolysis bullosa. Indian J Med Res 2018; 147(3): 321.
- 5. Khanna V, Khanna K, Srinivas M. Total midgut duplication: a ticking time bomb. BMJ case reports. 2018 Mar 15; 2018.
- 6. Khanna K, Tandon S, Yadav DK, Khanna V. Rapunzel syndrome: a tail too long to tell!. BMJ case reports. 2018 Apr 5; 2018.
- 7. Yadav DK, Khanna K, Khanna V, Bagga D. Surgical Surprise in a Case of Pure esophageal atresia: How High Can the Lower Pouch Be?. Journal of Neonatal Surgery. 2018; 7(2): 28.

## **Books/Chapters Contributed**

- 1. Choudhury SR. Pediatric Surgery: A Quick Guide to Decision-making. Springer; 2018 Mar 1.
- 2. Puri A. Pediatric soft tissue sarcoma in Textbook of Pediatric Surgery under the aegis of Indian Association of Pediatric Surgeon.

# National and International Conferences/Symposia/Seminars/Workshops/ CMEs attended by the Faculty Member

S. No.	Name & Designation of the Participant	Role/Topic	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date
1	Dr. S. Roy Choudhury Dr. Rajiv Chadha Dr. Vikram Khanna	Speakers	MAMC	Pediatric Surgery update MAMC, New Delhi, February 2018
2	Dr. S. Roy Choudhury  Dr. Rajiv Chadha  Dr. Archana Puri  Dr. Partap Singh  Yadav	Instructor for workshop and Speaker Chairperson Speaker Instructor for workshop	Apollo Hospital	PESICON 2018, Apollo, Delhi, February 2018
3	Dr. Vikram Khanna	Speaker	MAMC	UDS Workshop, MAMC, New Delhi, March 2018
4	Dr. Partap Singh Yadav Dr. Vikram Khanna	Organiser for workshop  Instructor for workshop	IAPS	Delhi IAPS chapter, Pediatric Seminar room, KSCH, New Delhi, May 2018
5	Dr. Amit Gupta	Speaker and Delegate	Pediatric Surgery Dept, Sir JJ group of hospitals Mumbai	SPUCON 2018, Mumbai, June 2018
6	Dr. Rajiv Chadha Dr. Archana Puri Dr. Vikram Khanna	Speakers	IAPS	Delhi chapter of the IAPS, AIIMS, New Delhi, July 2018
7	S. Roy Choudhury	Chairperson	International Federation for Spina Bifida and Hydrocephalus and Spina Bifida Foundation - India	28th International conference on Spina Bifida and Hydrocephalus, New Delhi, 10th-12th August 2018
8	Dr. Vikram Khanna	Delegate	CEHAT, MoHFW, Govt. of India	CEHAT workshop on "Comprehensive care of survivors of violence", Mumbai, August - September 2018
9	Dr. Archana Puri	Speaker	IAPS	Delhi Chapter of IAPS, Dr. RML Hospital & PGIMER, 9th September 2018

S. No.	Name & Designation of the Participant	Role/Topic	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date
10	Dr. Partap Singh Yadav	Delegate	LHMC	Workshop on "Medicolegal issues in healthcare", LHMC, New Delhi, September 2018
11	Dr. S. Roy Choudhury Dr. Archana Puri Dr. Rajiv Chadha Dr. Vikram Khanna	Chairperson and Speakers Speakers	IAPS	IAPSCON 2018, Chandigarh, October 2018
12	Dr. S. Roy Choudhury	Panelist	LHMC	AMBICON, LHMC, New Delhi, November 2018
13	Dr. Archana Puri	Delegate	MAMC	Peer review workshop, MAMC, New Delhi, November 2018
14	Dr. Archana Puri	Speaker	MAMC	MAMC, New Delhi, December 2018
15	Dr. Archana Puri Dr. Amit Gupta	Delegate Speaker	Apollo Institute of Pediatric Sciences	APAPU, Apollo Hospital, Delhi, December 2018
16	Dr. Vikram Khanna	Speaker	LHMC	CME on Oncology, LHMC, New Delhi, December 2018

## **Special Achievements of the Staff**

- 1. IAPS annual meeting Chandigarh, October 2018: 6 paper presentations. 1 Award (Dr. Vikram Khanna.)
- 2. Best research paper (e poster) award for: "Diagnostic accuracy of Gene X-pert in pediatric abdominal tuberculosis in children undergoing surgery" presented at the Annual Conference of Indian Association of Pediatric Surgeons, October 2018 at Chandigarh by Dr. Peter Daniel S Khairong.
- 3. Added two new cubicles in the pediatric surgery ward with the addition of Nine new beds.
- 4. Conducted a workshop on "Basics of Laparoscopic Suturing & Knotting Workshop" at KSCH in May/2018 in which residents from different hospitals in Delhi were given hands-on training on endo-trainers without any registration fee and distributed certificate for the same.
- 5. Started mandatory implementation of WHO safety check list for surgical patients in OT and ward.
- 6. Started "Continence Care Clinic" and "Pediatric Surgery Solid Tumor Oncology clinic."
- 7. A new laparoscopy set with HD camera & monitor.
- 8. Two new electro-surgery units procured by the department for surgical procedures.

## **Representation on Expert Bodies/Committees**

### **Dr. S. Roy Choudhary**

- President of Delhi Chapter IAPS.
- MCI inspector 6th April 2018, AMU, Aligarh, pediatric Surgery, M.Ch. Course.
- Executive member of Delhi Medical Council.

### Dr. Rajiv Chadha

Member of interview board for promotion of Assistant Professors of Pediatric Surgery at KGMU, Lucknow, on 20th August 2018.

#### **Dr. Vikram Khanna**

Executive member Delhi IAPS.



# **PATHOLOGY**

FACULTY	
Director-Professor and Head	Dr. Sunita Sharma
Director-Professor	Dr. Kiran Agarwal
	Dr. Shilpi Agarwal
	Dr. Shailaja Shukla
	Dr. Anita Nangia
Professor	Dr. Sangeeta Pahuja
	Dr. Smita Singh
	Dr. Preeti Rai
Associate Professor	Dr. Vandana Puri
	Dr. P. Lalita Jyotsna
	Dr. Priti
Assistant Professor	Dr. Jenna Bhattacharya
	Dr. Kavita Gaur (on contract)
	Dr. Geetika Sharma (on contract)
	Dr. Shivali Sehgal (on contract)

# Members who have left during the period

- 1. Dr. Monisha Choudhury Retired on 31.1.2018.
- 2. Dr. Manjula Jain Retired on 31.10.2018.

## **Research Schemes/Projects**

Name of Investigators	Project Incharge	Title of the Project Scheme	Name of the Funding Agency	Budget in Rs.
Dr. Shailaja Shukla Dr. Sunita Sharma	Dr. Shailaja Shukla	RT-PCR for detection of common Fusion Transcripts in Childhood ALL	Department of Health Research	30 lakhs

## **Teaching: Postgraduate Thesis submitted and accepted by University** of Delhi

S. No.	PG Student	Торіс	Supervisor	Co-Supervisor
1	Dr. Neema Nehra	Study of DNA ploidy and S-Phase fraction in breast cancer and benign breast tumors by flow cytometry	Dr. Manjula Jain	Dr. Preeti Rai Dr. S. Thomas (Surgery)
2	Dr. Medhavi Vimal	Study of Vitamin B12, Folate and Homocysteine levels in Children with Ischemic stroke	Dr. Sunita Sharma	Dr. Suvasini Sharma (Paediatrics)
3	Dr. Devi Anu	Comparison of type and Screen method with conventional cross match method for Pretrans fusion testing	Dr. Sangeeta Pahuja	-
4	Dr. Lalrinzuali Sailo	A Comparative Analysis of Conventional and Liquid based Cervical Cytology and Detection of High risk Humanpapilloma virus Infection in Premalignant Cases	Dr. Shilpi Agarwal	Dr. Kiran Agarwal Dr. Sanjay Gupta
5	Dr. Isheeta Ahuja	Study of Serum levels of Inflammatory Cytokines in patients with Breast Cancer	Dr. Anita Nangia	Dr. Shaji Thomas (Surgery)
6	Dr. Amrita Anand	Expression of CD123 in Paediatric B-Cell Acute Lymphoblastic Leukemia	Dr. Smita Singh	Dr. Harish K. Pemde (Paediatrics)

# **Organizing Training Course/Conferences/Symposia/Seminars/ Workshops/CMEs**

S. No.	Faculty Member	Organiser (s)	Name, Venue & Date
1	All faculty members	IAPM	IAPM quarterly, LHMC, 7th April 2018

### **Publications**

- 1. Prasad J, Goswami B, Gowda SH, Gupta N, Kumar S, Agarwal K, Mehra P, Pahuja BK, Chauhan A. Does Hypoxia-Inducible Factor-1  $\alpha$  (HIF-1 $\alpha$ ) C1772T polymorphism predict short-term prognosis in patients with oral squamous cell carcinoma (OSCC)?J Oral Pathol Med. 2018; 47(7): 660-664.
- 2. Verma D, Agarwal K, Tudu SK. Expression of breast cancer type 1 and its relation with expression of estrogen receptors, progesterone receptors, and human epidermal growth factor receptor 2/ neu in breast carcinoma on trucut biopsy specimens. Indian J PatholMicrobiol. 2018; 61(1): 31-38.
- 3. Agarwal K, Anand A, Tomer S. Mucinous Adenocarcinoma of Gall Bladder. Diagn Pathol; 2018, 3: 3.
- 4. Agarwal K, Anand A, Chandra J, Yadav N. Aberrant Expression of B-Cell Markers in T-Cell Lymphoblastic Lymphoma in Pleural Fluid. Ann Clin Cytol Pathol 2018; 4(8): 1130.
- 5. Shveta, Agarwal K, Rishi B, Deewan K. Scrub Typhus Complicated by Acute Respiratory Distress Syndrome and Haemophagocytic Lymphohistiocytosis in a Young Patient. Journal of Clinical and Diagnostic Research. 2018; 12(9): SD01-SD03.
- 6. Bargotya M, Agarwal K, Nair S,Sood N. Lipoma Parotid Gland A Rare Entity. Journal of Clinical and Diagnostic Research. 2018; 12(8): ED13-ED14.
- 7. Agarwal K, Bhushan R, Yadav PS. Primary Large Cell (Atypical) Ewing Sarcoma/Primitive Neuroectodermal Tumour of Kidney. Journal of Clinical and Diagnostic Research. 2018;12(5): ED05-ED07.
- 8. Sharma S, Agarwal S, Jain M, Singh GB, Andley M. Cytomorphological Differences between Liquid-Based Cytology and Conventional Smears in Fine-Needle Aspirates of Thyroid Lesions. J Cytol. 2018; 35(4): 208-211.
- 9. Sanke S, Chander R, Dalal K, Agarwal S. Metastatic tubercular gummas and splenic tuberculoma secondary to tubercular lymphadenitis in an immunocompetent female. Int J Dermatol. 2018; 57(10): 1229-1232.
- 10. Garg T, Sanke S, Chander R, Agarwal S, Ahmed R. Infantile Systemic Lupus Erythematosus with Cerebral Calcification and Delayed Development. Indian J Pediatr. 2018; 85(5): 394-395.
- 11. Shukla S, Sehgal S, Prabhat P, Dewan K. Congenital Presentation of a Solitary Superficial Angiomyxoma in the Parotid Region Masquerading as Parotid Tumor. Turk Patoloji Derg. 2018; 34(3): 262-264.
- 12. Kashyap A, Jain M, Shukla S, Andley M. Role of Nuclear Morphometry in Breast Cancer and its Correlation with Cytomorphological Grading of Breast Cancer: A Study of 64 Cases. J Cytol. 2018; 35(1): 41-45.
- 13. Nangia A, Sehgal S. Gamna-Gandy bodies in a solid pseudopapillary tumor of the pancreas. Indian J Cancer. 2018; 55(2): 201-202.
- 14. Nangia A, Sehgal S, Agarwal K. Masson's Tumor Masquerading as a Papillary Adenocarcinoma on Fine Needle Aspiration Cytology: A Case Report. Turk Patoloji Derg. 2018; 34(2): 179-181.

- Mendiratta V, Rana S, Manickavasagam S, Nangia A, Chander R. Cutaneous angiosarcoma in a patient with systemic sclerosis: First case from India. Indian J Dermatol Venereol Leprol. 2018; 84(2): 214-217.
- 16. Singh S, Swain M, Shukla S, Chander R. An unusual presentation of giant molluscum contagiosum diagnosed on cytology. Diagn Cytopathol. 2018; 46(9): 794-796.
- 17. Kashyap A, Singh S, Agarwal K. Angiomyoma: An Unusual Diagnosis of Preauricular Swelling JCDR 2018; 2 (12): ED04-05.
- 18. Singh S, Kashyap A, Agarwal K, Andley M. Primary Sclerosing Lipogranuloma: A Rare Cause of Scrotal Mass. JCDR 2018; 12(1): ED04 ED05.
- 19. Singh S, Chhikara A, Agarwal K. Diagnostic Conundrum in a Case of Solid Papillary Renal Cell Carcinoma. National Journal of Laboratory Medicine. 2018;7(3): PC01-PC03.
- 20. Deepthi B, Goyal S, Dhull RS, Rai P, Saha A. Frequent relapses in a child with nephrotic syndrome due to PLEVA. Trop Doct. 2018; 48(4): 348-349.
- 21. Puri V, Sharma P, Kotru M, Sikka M, Sharma S. Utility of simultaneous assessment of bone marrow aspirates and trephine biopsy sections in various haematological disorders. Iraqi J Hematol 2018; 7: 26-32.
- 22. Puri V, Sehgal S, Khatoon M, Sharma G, Deorari S. Journal of Clinical and Diagnostic Research. 2018; 12(3): EL01-EL02.
- 23. Puri VM, Jain M, Rao S, Thomas S, Sharma S. Can gene profiling be replaced by surrogate immune-histo-chemical panels for identification of molecular subtypes of breast cancer? EJC 2018; 92(3): S143.
- 24. Lalita PJ, Sehgal S, Chatterjee P. Hypocalcaemia Following Transfusion of a Small Volume of Red Blood Cell Concentrate: An Unusual Case. Journal of Clinical and Diagnostic Research 2018; 12(4): EL01.
- 25. Nallacheruvu Y, Gaur K, Sakhuja P, Agarwal AK, Srivastava S. Mucoepidermoid Carcinoma of the Gallbladder: A Case-Based Study of an Extremely Rare Tumor Highlighting the Role of Immunohistochemical Profiling. Int J Surg Pathol. 2018; 26: 106.
- 26. Majumdar K, Sakhuja P, Puri AS, Gaur K, Haider A, Gondal R. Coeliac disease and the liver: spectrum of liver histology, serology and treatment response at a tertiary referral centre. J Clin Pathol. 2018; 71(5): 412-419.
- 27. Garg N, Gaur K, Batra VV, Jagetia A. Pilocytic Astrocytoma with Adipocytic Differentiation: A Rare Histological Variation. J Pediatr Neurosci. 2018; 13(2): 260-263.
- 28. Gaur K, Sakhuja P, Mandal RN, Kapoor S. Indian childhood cirrhosis down but not out: Report of a rare case with a practical clinic-pathological diagnostic approach J Postgrad Med. 2018; 64(2): 104-108.

### **Books/Chapters Contributed**

1. Sharma S. Concise hematology, first edition, India: CBS publishing house; 2018.

- 2. Puri V. Complete review of pathology and hematology. Fourth edition, India. CBS publishing house; 2018.
- 3. Sharma S. Approach to anemia: World clinics of Obs and Gyne. vol 6; 2018.

## National and International Conferences/Symposia/Seminars/Workshops/ CMEs attended by the Faculty Members

S. No.	Name & Designation of the Participant	Role	Organiser(s)	Name, Venue & Date			
	International conferences						
1	Dr. Vandana Puri	Delegate	European Society of Breast Cancer	European breast cancer conference, Barcelona, 21st-23rd March 2018			
		Nati	onal Conferences				
1	Dr. P. L. Jyotsna Dr. Priti	Delegate Delegate	PGI & AIPNA	2nd International Pediatric Pathology CME- 2018, PGIMER, Chandigarh, 1st-3rd February 2018			
2	Dr. Sunita Sharma Dr. P. L. Jyotsna	Chairperson Delegate	AIIMS	XI National Hematology Update, AIIMS, 14th April 2018			
3	Dr. Sunita Sharma Dr. Vandana Puri Dr. P. L. Jyotsna	Chairperson Faculty Faculty	LHMC	National Medical Laboratory Professionals' Week CME, Kalawati Saran Children's Hospital, 21st July 2018			
4	Dr. Sunita Sharma Dr. Shailaja Shukla Dr. P. L. Jyotsna Dr. Shivali Sehgal	Delegate	ISHBT & CMC Vellore	Haematocon, 59th Annual Conference of ISHBT, Kochi, 25th-28th October 2018			
5	Dr. Kiran Agarwal Dr. Smita Singh Dr. P. L Jyotsna	Delegate Delegate Delegate	AIIMS	The Cytometry Society, workshop and CME on Flow Cytometry, AlIMS, 29th October – 1st November 2018			
6	Dr. Sunita Sharma	Faculty	LHMC	National thalassemia conference, SJ Auditorium, LHMC, 24th-25th November 2018			
7	Dr. Sunita Sharma	Chairperson	LHMC	AMBICON, November 2018			
8	Dr. Shilpi Agarwal Dr. Shailaja Shukla Dr. Vandana Puri	Faculty Delegate Faculty	IAC	CYTOCON,48th Annual conference, Goa, November 2018			
9	Dr. Anita Nangia	Delegate	IAPM & Bhawan Mahavir hospital	APCON 2018, Indo global summit on Oncopathology, Bareily, November 2018			

S. No.	Name & Designation of the Participant	Role	Organiser(s)	Name, Venue & Date
10	Dr. Sangeeta Pahuja	Faculty	ISTM	7th Annual conference of transfusion medicine, Transmedicon, Kochi, November 2018
11	Dr. Sangeeta Pahuja	Faculty	AABB	2nd Joint congress of AABB-AATM, Gurugram, 7th-8th December 2018
12	Dr. Vandana Puri	Faculty	APP	Pathcon, December 2018
13	Dr. Vandana Puri Dr. Priti	Delegate Delegate	AIIMS	Workshop on NGS Nuerocon, AIIMS

### **Representation on Expert Bodies/Committees**

#### **Dr. Sangeeta Pahuja**

- Member of National technical resource group (TRG) for framing "NACO standards for Blood Banks and Blood Transfusion Services".
- National Technical Expert for framing "Guidelines for Setting Up Blood Storage Centres At First Referral Units", under Ministry of Health and Family Welfare Govt. of India.
- National Technical Expert for finalizing the training manual for "e-Raktkosh software training and strengthening of Blood Services", under Ministry of Health and Family Welfare, Govt. of India.
- Regular faculty in providing "Training of Trainers for strengthening of blood services and e-raktkosh" by National Health Mission, MoHFW.
- Transfusion Medicine expert in "State Transfusion Services Core Coordination Committee" (STSCCC), under the chairmanship of Director, Directorate of Health Services, GNCTD.
- Nominated as Technical Expert for Inspection of Blood Banks for licensing by Drug Controller General of India.

#### **Dr. Vandana Puri**

Nominated as Technical Expert for Inspection of Blood Banks for licensing by Drug Controller General of India.



**▼**Symposium on Emotional intelligence, Anatomy



AMBICON, Biochemistry



1st Basic temporal bone workshop, ENT & Forensic Medicine



Medicolegal issues in health care, Forensic Medicine



CME on World Diabetes day, Obstetrics & Gynecology



FOGSI FORCE RAJDHANI, PG Academic programme, Obstetrics & Gynecology



 ${\it CME on Contraception, World population day, Obstetrics \& Gynecology}$ 



PG Training programme on infertility, Obstetrics & Gynecology



KSCH CME in paediatrics



Delhi RESPICON, Paediatrics KSCH



CME on Advances in Oncology, KSCH



CME Biochemistry, KSCH



Workshop "On road to excellence in nursing practice", CNE cell



PEDNUTRICON, Paediatrics KSCH



PEDNUTRICON, Paediatrics KSCH



Training of trainers on "Hospital infection control", Microbiology





Swachhata Abhiyan Kaya-Kalp Project Training Programme for HCWs, Microbiology Workshop on "Infection control & prevention inside OT A challenge", Microbiology



3rd Inter-collegiate Physiology Quiz for UG studentsbiology



Acute critical care course, Surgery



4th Inter-collegiate Physiology Quiz for UG students



18th Postgraduate Development Programme, Psychiatry



BLS Training of nurses under CME cell, LHMC



Quality improvement workshop for UG medical & Nursing students, QI cell



CME on "World TB day", Community Medicine



Launch of Student Manual for acute critical care course, Surgery



Convocation 2018 & Launch of annual report



CME on HIV Update, Medicine & ART centre KSCH



CME on Thalassemia, Medicine



ISACON 2018, Anaesthesia



Laparoscoic Workshop, Pediatric Surgery



Pediatric Endocrinology CME, KSCH

### **Activities of Public Benefits**



Swachh Bharat-Swasth Bharat Marathon, Community Medicine



Voluntary Blood Donation camp, Pathology & Blood Bank



Diabetes in pregnancy, Obstetrics & Gynecology



SLM, Law & ethics, MEU



Celebration of Naturopathy Day, Physiology



Celebration of International Yoga day, Physiology



Celebration of World Autism awareness day, PMR



Celebration of International day of person with disabilities, PMR

## **Activities of Public Benefits**



SLM, Stop violence against doctors, MEU



Self defence programme, Physical education unit, LHMC



Swachh Bharat Abhiyaan, LHMC



Awareness programme on World Diabetes day, Paediatrics



Cleanliness drive under Swachh Bharat Abhiyaan, LHMC



Plantation drive, LHMC



Beti Bachao Beti Padhao, LHMC



SLM Smoking Kills Outreach programmes for patients' and their attendants

#### **Extracurricular Activities**



SUACHH BHARAT WALKATHON

29th September 2018

Letter to India Gate

Reaconi & Reaconi

Sadhbhavana "Capacity building tour", Anatomy

Swachh Bharat walkathon



AMBICON, Biochemistry



Rashtriya Ekta Diwas, 'Pledge of Unity', LHMC



Employees cultural club activity, LHMC



Hindi Pakhwada, LHMC



LHMC Alumni reunion function



Nursing Day celebration, LHMC

## **Extracurricular Activities**



Induction Programme of new PG batch, LHMC



Pledge for Swachh Bharat Abhiyan, LHMC



Pledge for Vigilance awareness week, LHMC



Sports event in SPLASH, LHMC



Cultural programme in SPLASH, LHMC



Cultural programme in SPLASH, LHMC



Sports event in SPLASH, LHMC



Annual get together, KSCH



# **PHARMACOLOGY**

FACULTY	
Director-Professor & Head	Dr. Harmeet Singh Rehan
Director-Professor	Dr. Lalit Kumar Gupta
Associate Professor	Dr. Indranil Banerjee Dr. R.D. Chandane Dr. Neeta Wardhan (Posted at Emergency, LHMC since 2016) Dr. Krishna Dr. Ravinder Kumar Sah
Assistant Professor	Dr. Tarun Arora Dr. Umesh Suranagi Dr. Rudra Prabhakar Kadali

# **Research Schemes/Projects**

Name of Investigators	Project Incharge	Title of the Project Scheme	Name of the Funding Agency	Budget in Rs.
	Projects	other than research	projects	
Dr. H.S. Rehan	Dr. H.S. Rehan	Screening blood pressure of attendants of patients and visitors to the hospital on daily basis with a target to screen at least ten thousand subjects)	NA	Nil

Name of Investigators	Project Incharge	Title of the Project Scheme	Name of the Funding Agency	Budget in Rs.
Dr. H.S. Rehan	Dr. H.S. Rehan	Adverse Drug Reaction Monitoring Centre, Pharmacovigilance Program of India	NA	Nil
Dr. H.S. Rehan	Dr. H.S. Rehan	Daily collection of prescription from OPD to analyse for trends of prescribing	NA	Nil

## **Teaching: Postgraduate Thesis submitted and accepted by University** of Delhi

S. No.	PG Student	Торіс	Supervisor	Co-Supervisor
1	Praveen Kumar	A prospective study to explore the effect of Statins on Urinary Excretion of Aquaporin-2 in Indian Adults	Dr. H.S. Rehan	Dr. Lalit Kumar Gupta (Physiology) Dr. Madhur Yadav (Medicine)
2	Bhupinder Solanki	Changes in serum periostin levels in patients of bronchial asthma treated with inhaled corticosteroids - a prospective observational study	Dr. Lalit Kumar Gupta	Dr. Harmeet Singh Rehan Dr. Anupam Prakash (Medicine)

# **Participation in Organizing of Training Course/Conferences/Symposia/ Seminars/Workshops/CMEs**

S. No.	Faculty Member	Organiser(s)	Name, Venue & Date
1	Dr. H S Rehan, Dr. Sarita Beri & Dr. Piyush Kumar R. Ramavat (Ophthalmology)	Department of Pharmacology, LHMC	Integrated (vertical) Teaching: Glaucoma management, Pharma LT, October, 2018
2	Dr. H S Rehan, Dr. Anupam Prakash (Internal Medicine)	Department of Pharmacology, LHMC	Integrated (vertical) Teaching: Hypertension management, Pharma LT, December 2018

#### **Publications**

- 1. Kumar M, Rehan HS, Puri R, Yadav M, Gupta LK. Randomized controlled trial comparing the efficacy of daily and every other day atorvastatin therapy and its correlation with serum hydroxymethylglutaryl-CoA reductase enzyme levels in naïve dyslipidemic patients. Indian Heart J. 2018 Dec; 70 Suppl 3: S64-S67.
- 2. Goyal N, Rehan HS. Journey of Marketed Unapproved Drugs in the United States. J Rational Pharmacother Res 2018; Volume 4 (1): 7-11.
- 3. Rehan HS, Banerjee I, Arora T. Does uniformity exist in present MD Pharmacology Curriculum In India? J Rational Pharmacother Res 2018; 4 (2): 35-41.
- 4. Patil V, Gupta LK. Sildenafil Attenuates Vincristine-induced Early Onset Tactile Allodynia in Rats. Indian J Physiol Pharmacol 2018; 62(2): 231–237.
- Arora T, Kadali RP, Chandane RD, Gautam G. Prescribing pattern of antimicrobials and adverse drug reactions in children suffering from lower respiratory tract infection in tertiary care hospital. Int J Basic Clin Pharmacol 2018; 7: 2240-6.
- 6. Sah RK, Chandane RD, Suranagi U, Manocha S, Kapur A, Hotha P. Awareness and behavioural outlook towards online pharmacy services among consumers in Delhi India: A pilot survey. EJPMR, 2018; 5(3): 552-57.

## National & International Conferences/Symposia/Seminars/Workshops/ CMEs attended

S. N	o. Name & Designation	Role	Organiser	Name of Conference, Venue & Date
1	Dr. Lalit Kumar Gupta	Speaker & Delegate	NMIMS, Mumbai	Annual Conference of Indian Pharmacological Society, 15th-17th February 2018
2	Dr. H.S. Rehan	Resource faculty	IDA, West Delhi branch	IDA, West Delhi branch, 4th April 2018
3	Dr. Lalit Kumar Gupta	Judge	LHMC, New Delhi	Medicus conventus 2018, LHMC, New Delhi, 16th June 2018
4	Dr. H.S. Rehan	Moderator and Resource faculty	Students of LHMC, New Delhi	Medicus conventus 2018, LHMC, New Delhi, 17th June 2018
5	Dr. H.S. Rehan	Resource faculty	Metabolic Society, Jaipur	Metabolic Society, Jaipur, 20th August 2018
6	Dr. H.S. Rehan	Resource faculty	Pharmacy College, Kurnoor, Telengana	Pharmacy College, Kurnoor, Telengana, 26th August 2018
7	Dr. H.S. Rehan	Resource faculty	GMC, Greater NOIDA	GMC, Greater NOIDA, 20th September 2018

S. No.	Name & Designation	Role	Organiser	Name of Conference, Venue & Date
8	Dr. H.S. Rehan	Resource faculty	JIPMER, Puducherry	ISARCON, JIPMER, 13th November 2018
9	Dr. H.S. Rehan	Resource faculty	IGIMS, Patna, Bihar	ISRPTCON 2018, 23rd November 2018
10.	Dr. Lalit Kumar Gupta	Chairperson	Delhi Pharamacological Society, New Delhi	Symposium on Recent Trends in Pharmacology, 18th December 2018
11	Dr. H.S. Rehan	Resource faculty	CNE, (KSCH & SSKH) LHMC	CNE, (KSCH & SSKH), LHMC, October, November, December 2018

## **Special Achievements**

- Dr. H.S. Rehan is appointed as Member of various committees to review the projects/new drug proposals at CDSCO, Ministry of Health & F.W. and ICMR, supervisor in Pharmacovigilance Programme of India, National Tuberculosis Control Programme, AEFI.
- Dr. Lalit Kumar Gupta, Dr. Harmeet Singh Rehan and Dr. Anupam Prakash awarded first prize for their paper on "Effect of inhaled corticosteroids on serum periostin levels in adult patients with mild-moderate asthma" at the ISRPTCON-2018 at IGIMS, Patna.

## **Representation on Expert Bodies/Committees**

#### Dr. H.S. Rehan

- Acted as Expert in the Selection of Assistant/Associate Professors at Dr. RML PGIMER New Delhi, BSAMC & Hospital New Delhi.
- Elected as Treasurer of Indian Society for Rational Pharmaco-therapeutics.

## **Dr. Lalit Kumar Gupta**

- Expert in the Selection of Assistant/Associate Professors/Professors at ESIC, Faridabad and PGIMER Chandigarh.
- Member of Board of studies (pharmacology) at JNMC, Aligarh Muslim University, Subject expert committees of CDSCO New Delhi, DSMB.
- Member for a study at UCMS, New Delhi and at AIIMS, New Delhi.
- Member of Sub-committee for monitoring of adverse events in clinical trials at AIIMS, New Delhi.
- Member of Subject Review Committee of National Formulary of India (NFI) published by Indian Pharmacopoeia Commission.
- Validated MCQ Question Bank of National Board of Examinations, New Delhi.



# **PHYSIOLOGY**

FACULTY	
Director Professor & Head	Dr. Sunita Mondal
Professor	Dr. Rajiv Bandhu
	Dr. Sujata Gautam
	Dr. Anita Pawar
	Dr. Madhulika Monga
	Dr. Sandeep Singh Chouhan
	Dr. Gaurav Swami
	Dr. Neeraj Verma
	Dr. Mary Vibha Lakra
	Dr. T Krishna Kishore
Assistant Professor	Dr. Dharmendra Kumar Basu
	Dr. Shweta
	Dr. Pankaj Kumar Keshri

# **Research Schemes/Projects**

Name of Investigators	Project Incharge	Title of the Project/Scheme	Name of the Funding Agency	Budget in Rs.
	Non	-funded research proj	ects	
Dr. S. Mondal Dr. Namita Dr. Suvasini	Dr. Madhulika Monga, Professor	Electrophysiological Study of Cognitive Function in Children with Idiopathic Childhood Epilepsy		

# **STS Projects**

S. No.	UG Student	Торіс	Supervisor			
	Accepted in 2018					
1	Ms. Shubhi	Cognitive Function in School Going Adolescents using Smartphones: A Preliminary Study.	Dr. Mary Vibha Lakra			
		Ongoing in 2018				
1	Ms. Harsha	Assessment of Heart Rate Variability in Controlled and Uncontrolled cases of Diabetes Mellitus type-2 and its correlation with Hb A <sub>1</sub> c.	Dr. Sujata Gautam			
2	Ms. Shrishti Gupta	To study the effect of smartphone use on sleep quality and autonomic function in college going females.	Dr. Madhulika Monga			
3	Ms. Swapna	Screening of Menstrual Hygiene Knowledge and Practices among Urban and Semi-Urban School-going Adolescent Girls in Delhi.	Dr. Mary Vibha Lakra			
4	Ms. Priya Kumari	Assessment of Quality of sleep and screening for Obstructive Sleep Apnoea in patients of Chronic Obstructive Pulmonary Disease.	Dr. Shweta			

# **Organizing of Training Course/Conferences/Symposia/Seminars/Workshops/CMEs**

S. No.	Faculty Member	Organiser(s)	Name, Venue and Date
1	Organizing Secretary: Dr. Sujata Gautam Dr. T K Kishore Dr. Pankaj K Keshri	Department of Physiology	International Yoga Day celebration, LHMC, New Delhi, 21st January 2018
2	Organizing Chairperson: Dr. Sunita Mondal Organizing Secretary: Dr. Sujata Gautam Dr. Mary Vibha Lakra	Department of Physiology	"Third Intercollegiate Undergraduate Physiology Quiz competition", S.J. Auditorium, LHMC, 21st February 2018
3	Organizing Secretary: Dr. Madhulika Monga	Department of Physiology	Launch of "Student Mentorship Programme" for MBBS Batch 2018-19, 5th September 2018

S. No.	Faculty Member	Organiser(s)	Name, Venue and Date
4	Organizing Chairperson: Dr. Sunita Mondal Organizing Secretary: Dr. Anita Pawar Dr. Madhulika Monga Co-Organizing Secretary: Dr. Shweta, Dr. Pankaj	Department of Physiology	"Fourth Intercollegiate Undergraduate Physiology Quiz competition", S.J. Auditorium, LHMC, 13th November 2018
5	All Faculty Members and Residents	Department of Physiology in collaboration with Yoga Therapy Department	First Naturopathy day, 16th November 2018

#### **Publications**

- 1. Praveena SM, Gandhi A, Mondal S, Jain A, Biswas R. Yoga offers cardiovascular protection in early postmenopausal women. Int. Journal of yoga 2018; 11: 37-43.
- 2. Dogra P, Mondal S, Bandhu R, Kataria D, Ramesh V OS, Adlakha M. HRV in Attention–deficit/ hyperactivity disorder (ADHD) before and after Methylphenidate. International Journal of Scientific Research, 2018 (3): 14-15.
- 3. Bhardwaj S, Mondal S, Bandhu R, Chaudhury D, Malik Debnath E, Swami G, Monga M, Adlakha M. Cognitive Functions in Patients of Type 2 Diabetes Mellitus with Peripheral Neuropathy, An Observational Cross Sectional Study Done in India. IJCRR, 2018; 10 (07): 12-17.
- 4. Bhardwaj S, Mondal S, Bandhu R, Malik Debnath E, Chaudhury D. Nerve Conduction velocity and glycated haemoglobin in patients of type 2 diabetes mellitus. International journal of scientific research, 2018; 7(7): 71-73.
- 5. Dogra P, Bandhu R, Mondal S, Kataria D, Ramesh V OS. Autonomic functions in Attention-deficit/hyperactivity disorder (ADHD) before and after Methylphenidate. IOSR-journal of dental and Medical sciences (ISOR-JDMS), 2018; 17 (6): 01-04.
- 6. Adlakha M, Gautam S, Mondal S, Singh R, Chaudhury D, Gandhi A. Pulmonary functions in patients of bronchial asthma and its association with inflammatory marker (hs-crp). International journal of scientific research, 2018; 7(8): 89-91.
- 7. Dogra P, Mondal S, Bandhu R, Kataria D, Ramesh V OS. Correlation between conner's parent rating score and HRV in ADHD children treated with methylphenidate. International journal of dental and medical sciences research, 2018; 2(6): 44-49.
- 8. Dogra P, Mondal S, Bandhu R, Kataria D, Ramesh V OS. Correlation between the HRV Vanderbilt parent rating score in children treated with methylphenidate. International journal of scientific research, 2018; 7(7): 177-178.
- 9. Dogra P, Mondal S, Bandhu R, Kataria D, Ramesh V OS. Cardiovascular effects of methyphenidate in children with Attention deficit hyperactivity disorder (ADHD). JMSCR, 2018; 6(6): 227-230.

- 10. Dogra P, Mondal S, Bandhu R, Kataria D, Ramesh V OS. Correlation between Vanderbilt parent rating scale and autonomic functions in ADHD before and after methylphenidate. Scholars journal of applied medical sciences (sjams), 2018; 6(7): 2669-2673.
- 11. Dogra P, Bandhu R, Mondal S, Kataria D, Ramesh V OS. Efficacy and tolerability of methyphenidate in attention deficit hyperactivity disorder (ADHD): A12 week prospective study. IOSR Journal of Dental and Medical Sciences (iosr-jdms), 2018; 17 (7): 17-19.
- 12. Dogra P, Mondal S, Bandhu R, Kataria D, Ramesh V OS. Correlation between Conner's parent rating scale and autonomic functions in ADHD before and after methylphenidate. Journal of Medical Science and Clinical Research, 2018; 06(06): 959-963.
- 13. Namita, Bandhu R, Gautam S, Chaudhary D, Mondal S, Monga M. Cognitive function assessment in mild to moderate COPD patients through p300, ERP study. Global journal for research analysis, 2018; 7(8): 35-38.
- 14. Laxmi S, Gautam S, Gandhi A, Chaudury D, Goswami B, Mondal S, Monga M. Association between nerve conduction velocity with insulin resistance in prediabetics and healthy controls. Int. journal of scientific research, 2018; 7(8): 25-27.
- 15. Kahlon M, Gandhi A, Mondal S, Narayan S, Simple Tests for Assessing the Autonomic Status in Iron Deficient Anemic Adolescent Girls. International Journal of Physiology, 2018; 6(4): 43-47.
- 16. Bhardwaj S, Mondal S, Bandhu R, Chaudhury D, Malik Debnath E. Correlating Nerve Conduction Velocity and Duration of type 2 diabetes mellitus: a study done in north Indian population, in a tertiary care hospital. International Journal of Medical Science and innovative research, 2018; 3(4): 35-40.
- 17. Manawat R, Shweta. Effect of six-minute walk test in obesity. Int J Med Sci Public Health 2018; Vol 7 Issue 4: 260-263.
- 18. Kukreja A, Bornapalli K, Chauhan S S, Kanojia S. A comparison between traditional and modified case based method for learning physiology in 1st MBBS students". International Journal of Physiology, Volume 6, no-2, page 1-4, April-June 2018.

## National and International Training/Conferences/Symposium/Seminars/ Workshops/CMEs attended by the Faculty Members

S. No.	Name of the Participant	Role	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue and Date			
	International Conference						
1	Dr. Sunita Mondal	Chaired a session	Greater Noida	"International CME-cum- Workshop on "Recent Updates			
	Dr. Sujata Gautam	Delegate					
	Dr. Madhulika Monga	Advisory committee member		in Mind, Body and Medicine." (GIMS), Greater Noida, UP, 20th November 2018			

S. No.	Name of the Participant	Role	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue and Date
2	Dr. Mary Vibha Lakra	Member SBAP National Award Committee	Department of Physiology B J Medical College Ahmedabad	4th International Conference on "Basic and Applied Physiology-2018" Haridwar, Uttrakhand, 21st-22nd December 2018
		Nationa	al Conference	
1	Dr. Sunita Mondal	Delegate	Institute of Secretariat Training and Management, New Delhi	Workshop for Liaison Officers (SC/ST), ISTM, New Delhi, 8th-9th January 2018
2	Dr. Madhulika Monga	Observership	Dept. of Neurophysiology Sir Ganga Ram Hospital, New Delhi	Clinical Neurophysiology, Sir Ganga Ram Hospital, New Delhi, 1st February - 1st March 2018
3	Dr. Shweta Dr. Pankaj K Keshri	Delegate	Department of Physiology, VMMC	"Ultimate Physiology Teaching Solution using computerized system", VMMC, New Delhi, 5th February 2018
4	Dr. Sunita Mondal Dr. Rajiv Bandhu Dr. Sujata Gautam	Faculty Delegate	Lady Hardinge Medical College, New Delhi	Research Ethics and Good Clinical Practices, LHMC, New Delhi, 9th March 2018
5	Dr. Pankaj K Keshri	Delegate	Department of Biochemistry, Sir Ganga Ram Hospital, New Delhi & Association of clinical Biochemists of India Delhi Chapter	7th Annual CME of Clinical Biochemistry on Innovative biochemical indices in Anemia & Prostate cancer, Sir Ganga Ram Hospital, New Delhi, 23rd March 2018
6	Dr. Madhulika Monga Dr. Anita Pawar	Delegate	Department of Community Medicine and Department of TB and Chest, LHMC, New Delhi	CME on "Tuberculosis Control in India: An update", at LHMC, New Delhi, 4th April 2018
7	Dr. Sunita Mondal	Delegate	Indian Public Administration, Bangalore	Workshop for PWD reservation, Hotel Vivanta, New Delhi, April 2018
8	Dr. Sunita Mondal Dr. Anita Pawar	Delegate	Department of Medicine, LHMC, New Delhi	CME on "Thalassemia & Launch of Thalassemia
9	Dr. Madhulika Monga	Faculty		Transition Care initiative",
10	Dr. Pankaj K Keshri Dr. Shweta	Delegate		LHMC, New Delhi, 4th May 2018
11	Dr. Sujata Gautam	Delegate	Institute of Liver and Biliary Sciences, Vasant Kunj, New Delhi.	Workshop on "Advance Methods on Biostatistics", Institute of Liver and Biliary Sciences, Vasant Kunj, New Delhi, 24th-26th May 2018

S. No.	Name of the Participant	Role	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue and Date	
12	Dr. Madhulika Dr. Pankaj K Keshri	Delegate	Department of Biochemistry, Lady Hardinge Medical College.	Workshop on "Genetic Methodologies", LHMC, New Delhi, 2nd August 2018	
13	Dr. Pankaj Dr. Shweta	Delegate	LHMC & Associated Hospitals, New Delhi	Workshop on "Research Methodology Protocol Development", LHMC, New Delhi, 8th August 2018	
14	Dr. Sunita Mondal Dr. Rajiv Bandhu Dr. Madhulika Dr. Mary Vibha Dr. Shweta	Delegate	Department of Physiology VMMC, New Delhi	1st Annual Conference APPI, APPICON-DC, Recent Advances in the Physiology of Cognition; 2018, VMMC, New Delhi, 7th-8th September 2018	
15	Dr. Pankaj Dr. Shweta Dr. Dharmendra Basu	Delegate	LHMC & Associated Hospitals, New Delhi	Workshop on "Data Management & Thesis Writing", LHMC, New Delhi, 18th September 2018	
16	Dr. Shweta	Delegate	Department of Physiology, Subharti Medical College, Meerut	CME cum Workshop on "Interpreting Spirometry", Subharti Medical College, Meerut, 2nd November 2018	
17	Dr. Pankaj	Delegate	AllMS, Jodhpur	ICMR Workshop series on "Physiology Education Techniques 2018: IUPS Initiative", AIIMS, Jodhpur, 3rd-5th November 2018	
18	Dr. Sunita Mondal Dr. Madhulika Dr. Gaurav Swami Dr. Neeraj Verma Dr. Shweta Dr. Pankaj K Keshri	Faculty Delegate	Department of Physiology, MAMC, New Delhi.	Physiology update 2018 Delving into the stress response: HTPA axis, Nutrition and Exercise", MAMC, New Delhi, 15th November 2018	
19	Dr. Sunita Mondal	Chaired a session	Department of Biochemistry, LHMC, New Delhi	26th AMBICON 2018, LHMC, New Delhi, 16th-18th November 2018	
20	Dr. Sujata Gautam Dr. Sandeep Singh Chouhan Dr. Gaurav Swami Dr. Mary Vibha Lakra	Delegate	Department of Physiology Manipal Karnataka.	64th Annual National Conference of Association of Physiologists And Pharmacologists of India APPICON 2018, Manipal Karnataka, 28th November 2018	

S. No.	Name of the Participant	Role	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue and Date
21	Dr. Sujata Gautam  Dr. Gaurav Swami  Dr. Sandeep Singh Chouhan  Dr. Mary Vibha Lakra	Poster Presentation Paper Presentation Paper Presentation Delegate	Manipal Medical College and Kasturba Medical College - Manipal, MAHE, Karnataka.	64th Annual National Conference of Association of Physiologists and Pharmacologists of India APPICON 2018, Manipal, Karnataka, 29th November - 1st December 2018
22	Dr. Pankaj Dr. Shweta Dr. Dharmendra Basu	Delegate	Department of Microbiology, LHMC & Associated Hospitals, New Delhi	Infection Control & Prevention: Training of Trainers programme, LHMC, 10th-11th December 2018

## **Representation on Expert Bodies/Institutional Committees**

#### **Dr. Sunita Mondal**

- Subject Expert for recruitment of faculty posts (on contract) at ESI Medical College, Rohini, New Delhi.
- Subject Expert for recruitment of faculty posts (on contract) at BSA Medical College, Rohini, New Delhi.
- Subject Expert for recruitment of faculty posts (on contract) at PGIMER, RML Hospital, New Delhi.

#### Dr. Rajiv Bandhu

Subject Expert for recruitment of faculty posts (on contract) at ESI Medical College, Rohini, New Delhi.



# PHYSICAL MEDICINE AND **REHABILITATION (PMR)**

FACULTY				
Professor & Head	Dr. Ritu Majumdar			
Consultant	Dr. V.K. Gupta			
Associate Professor	Dr. Sonal Chauhan			
	Dr. Shikha B. Bharadwaj			
Assistant Professor	Dr. Ravi Kumar Preenja			
Chief Medical Officer (NFSG)	Dr. Minati Acharjya			

# **Research Schemes/Projects**

Name of investigators	Project Incharge	Title of the Project/Scheme	Name of the Funding Agency	Budget in Rs.
		Non-funded projects		
Dr. Ritu Majumdar Dr. Ankit Sodani	Dr. Ritu Majumdar	Awareness of rights in parents of disabled Children – A hospital base survey	Not Applicable	Not Applicable
Ms. Sunandini Devi, final year masters of nursing student, Holy Family Hospital	Prof. Raminder Kalra	Knowledge and attitude of parents regarding the management of intellectual disability	Not Applicable	Not Applicable

# **Organizing Training Course/Conferences/Symposia/Seminars/Workshops/CMEs**

S. No.	Faculty Member	Organiser	Name of the conference Venue & Date
1	Dr. Ritu Majumdar Dr. V.K. Gupta Dr. Minati Acharjya Dr. Sonal Chauhan Dr. Shikha B. Bhardwaj Dr. Ravi Preenja	Dept of PMR, LHMC, New Delhi	Workshop on Management of Cerebral Palsy in 46th Annual conference of IAPMR, LHMC, New Delhi, 18th January 2018
2	Dr. Ritu Majumdar	Dept. of PMR LHMC & Associated Hospitals	Training given for LHV course of Lady Reading Health School, Bara Hindu Rao, Delhi, LHMC, New Delhi, 21st February 2018
3	Dr. Ritu Majumdar Dr. V.K. Gupta Dr. Minati Acharjya Dr. Sonal Chauhan Dr. Shikha B. Bhardwaj Dr. Ravi Preenja	Dept of PMR, LHMC & Associated Hospitals, New Delhi	World Autism awareness day with participation of children with Autism & their parents in different activities showcasing their hidden talent, LHMC, New Delhi, 2nd April 2018
4	Dr. Ritu Majumdar Dr. V.K. Gupta Dr. Minati Acharjya Dr. Sonal Chauhan Dr. Ravi Preenja	Dept of PMR, LHMC, New Delhi	Senior citizens day with lecture for geriatric age group patients regarding care of neck/back/knees, Importance of nutrition, Fall prevention techniques, prevention of osteoporosis, stroke etc, LHMC, New Delhi, 21st August 2018
5	Dr. Ritu Majumdar Dr. V.K. Gupta Dr. Minati Acharjya Dr. Sonal Chauhan Dr. Ravi Preenja	Dept. of PMR LHMC & Associated Hospitals	Scientific Presentation by the department in Auditorium, LHMC, New Delhi, 29th November 2018
6	Dr. Ritu Majumdar Dr. V.K. Gupta Dr. Minati Acharjya Dr. Sonal Chauhan Dr. Ravi Preenja	Dept of PMR, LHMC, New Delhi	Cerebration of International Day For Person With Disabilities "Encouraging Talent In Differently Abled", LHMC, New Delhi, 3rd December 2018

# **National and International Conferences/Symposia/Seminars/Workshops/ CMEs attended by the Faculty Members**

S. No.	Name of the Participant	Role	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date
1	Dr. V. K. Gupta, Dr. Minati Acharjya, Dr. Sonal Chauhan, Dr. Ravi Preenja,	Delegates & chaired sessions	Indraprastha Association of Rehabilitation Medicine	46th Annual conference of IAPMR, New Delhi, 19th-21st January 2018
	Dr. Ritu Majumdar Dr. Shikha B. Bhardwaj	Faculty Faculty		
4	Dr. Ritu Majumdar Dr. Ravi Preenja	Delegate	Department of Anaesthesia LHMC & Associated Hospitals	Basic life support - orientation course & Hands on Training, 3rd & 24th February 2018
5	Dr. V. K. Gupta	Delegate	Indian Federation of Neuro-Rehabilitation	World Congress on Neuro Rehabilitation", Mumbai, 7th-10th February 2018
6	Dr. V. K. Gupta Dr. Ritu Majumdar	Delegate	Ethics committee for Health & Research of LHMC	Workshop on Research Ethics & Good clinical practices, LHMC, 7th March 2018
7	Dr. Minati Acharjya	Delegate	Sree Chitra Hospital Thiruvanthapuram	International EMG/ SFEMG/QEMG workshop, 23rd-25th March 2018
8	Dr. V. K. Gupta Dr. Ritu Majumdar	Delegates	Central Bureau of Health Intelligence DGHS & Min. of Health & Family Welfare, Mohali, Punjab	WHO sponsored Advanced training on ICF for master trainers, 31st May – 1st June 2018
9	Dr. Ritu Majumdar Dr. V. K. Gupta Dr. Minati Acharjya Dr. Sonal Chauhan Dr. Ravi Preenja	Faculty	Lady Hardinge Medical College, New Delhi	Medicus Conventus 2018, 17th-18th June 2018
10.	Dr. Minati Acharjya Dr. Ravi Preenja	Delegates	Department of Anaesthesia, LHMC & Associated Hospitals	Acupuncture training & workshop, 16th-30th July 2018
11	Dr. V. K.Gupta Dr. Ritu Majumdar Dr. Sonal Chauhan Dr. Ravi Preenja	Delegates	Department of Forensic medicine in collaboration with Department of Accident & Emergency	Training Program on Medicolegal issues in Health Care, 20th August 2018
12	Dr. Ravi Preenja	Delegate	PGIMER & Dr. RML Hospital, New Delhi	Sensitization workshop on international classification of disease, 11th October 2018

S. No.	Name of the Participant	Role	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date
14	Dr. V. K.Gupta Dr. Ritu Majumdar Dr. Sonal Chauhan Dr. Ritu Majumdar Dr. Sonal Chauhan Dr. Ravi Preenja	Delegates	Department of Microbiology, LHMC & Associated Hospitals	Symposium on antibiotic resistance, 17th November 2018
15	Dr. Sonal Chauhan	Delegate	Indian paediatrics	3rd workshop on Research Methodology, 23rd-25th November 2018
16	Dr. Sonal Chauhan	Delegate	Department of Microbiology, LHMC & Associated Hospitals	Infection control & prevention: Training of trainers, 10th-11th December 2018
17	Dr. Sonal Chauhan	Delegate	Department of Obstt & Gynae, LHMC & Associated Hospitals	Prevention & nonsurgical management of pelvic floor dysfunction, 21st December 2018

#### **Publications**

- Majumdar R, Singh G, Chauhan S. Screening of hip subluxation in children with cerebral palsy' published in International Journal of Scientific Research, volume-7 Issue-8 August-2018.
- 2. Majumdar R, Bhardwaj SB, Gupta V K, Chauhan S. A Comparative Study of Musculoskeletal Disorders in Primary Caregivers of Children with Cerebral Palsy & Autism Spectrum Disorder: International Journal of Scientific Research, volume-8 issue-2 February 2019.

#### **Representation on Expert Bodies/Committees**

#### Dr. Ritu Majumdar

- Member of subcommittee on finalization of national guidelines for Prevention and management of stroke.
- Member of subcommittee for establishment of National Institute of Physical Medicine and Rehabilitation, Safdarjung Hospital.
- UDID (unique disability ID) project coordinator of KSCH.



# **PSYCHIATRY**

Dr. Dinesh Kataria
Dr. Om Sai Ramesh V.
Dr. Shiv Prasad
Dr. Sumit Rana
Dr. Prerna Kukreti
Dr. Bhavuk Garg
Dr. Sajjadur Rehman
Dr. Nitin B. Raut

## **Members who have left during the Period**

Dr. KES Unni, Director Professor superannuated on 30th June 2018.

## **Member who joined during the Period**

Dr. Bhavuk Garg has joined as Assistant Professor on 17th December/2018.

# **Research Schemes/Projects**

Name of Investigator	Project Incharge	Title of the Project Scheme	Name of the Funding Agency	Budget in Rs.
	Res	search Project with funding		
Dr. Prerna Kukreti Dr. Dinesh Kataria Dr. Om Sai Ramesh Dr. Sumit Rana	Dr. Prerna Kukreti	A Multi-centric Randomized Controlled Trial to Assess Effectiveness of Brief Nursing Intervention for Depression in Pregnancy	ICMR	35 Lakhs

# **Teaching: Postgraduate Thesis submitted and accepted by University of Delhi**

S. No.	PG Student	Торіс	Supervisor
1	Dr. Sucheta Tiwari	A study of Alexithymia & emotional insecurity in patients with alcohol & opioid dependence syndromes & their association with sensation seeking behavior.	Dr. Dinesh Kataria
2	Dr. Wasim Raza	Sexual knowledge and attitude, perceived parenting and treatment seeking behaviour with psychiatric comorbidity in Dhat syndrome.	Dr. Dinesh Kataria

# **Organizing Training Course/Conference/Symposia/Seminars/Workshop/CME's**

S. No.	Faculty Member	Organiser(s)	Name, Venue & Date
1	Dr. Dinesh Kataria Dr. Om Sai Ramesh Dr. Shiv Prasad Dr. Sajjadur Rehman Dr. Sumit Rana Dr. Prerna Kukreti Dr. Nitin B Raut	Department of Psychiatry, LHMC	Woman Mental Health, Department of Psychiatry, 8th March 2018
2	Dr. Dinesh Kataria Dr. Om Sai Ramesh Dr. Shiv Prasad Dr. Sajjadur Rehman Dr. Sumit Rana Dr. Prerna Kukreti Dr. Nitin B Raut	Department of Psychiatry, LHMC	18th Postgraduate Development Programme of Indian Psychiatric Society-North Zone, Faridabad, 30th June 2018
3	Dr. Dinesh Kataria Dr. Om Sai Ramesh Dr. Shiv Prasad Dr. Sajjadur Rehman Dr. Sumit Rana Dr. Prerna Kukreti Dr. Nitin B Raut	Department of Psychiatry, LHMC	Mental Health Awareness related activities as part of World Mental Health Day 2018, 10th October 2018

#### **Publications**

- Dogra P, Bandhu R, Mondal S, Kataria D, Om Sai Ramesh V. Efficacy and tolerability of Methylphenidate in Attention Deficit Hyperactivity Disorder (ADHD): A 12 week prospective study. IOSR Journal of Dental and Medical Sciences 2018; 17: 17-19.
- 2. Dogra P, Mondal S, Bandhu R, Kataria D, Om Sai Ramesh V. Correlation between the HRV and Vanderbilt parent rating score in children treated with methylphenidate. International Journal of Scientific Research. 2018; 7: 177-178.
- 3. Dogra P, Mondal S, Bandhu R, Kataria D, Om Sai Ramesh V. Correlation between Vanderbilt Parent Rating Scale and Autonomic Functions in ADHD Before and After Methylphenidate. Scholars Journal of Applied Medical Sciences 2018; 6: 2669-2673.
- 4. Dogra P, Mondal S, Bandhu R, Kataria D, Om Sai Ramesh V. Correlation between Conners' Parent Rating Score and HRV in ADHD children treated with methylphenidate. International Journal Dental and Medical Sciences Research 2018; 2: 44-49.
- 5. Dogra P, Mondal S, Bandhu R, Kataria D, Om Sai Ramesh V. Autonomic functions in Attention-Deficit/Hyperactivity Disorder (ADHD) before and after Methylphenidate. IOSR Journal of Dental and Medical Sciences. 2018; 17: 1-4.
- 6. Dogra P, Mondal S, Bandhu R, Kataria D, Om Sai Ramesh V. Correlation between Conners' Parent Rating Scale and autonomic functions in ADHD before and after methylphenidate. Journal of Medical Science and Clinical Research. 2018; 6: 959-963.
- 7. Rehman S, Om Sai Ramesh V, Raut NB. Acute recreational drug toxicity: An update. Indian Journal of Medical Specialities. 2018; 9: 123–128.
- 8. Dogra P, Mondal S, Bandhu R, Kataria D, Om Sai Ramesh V. Cardiovascular effects of methylphenidate in children with Attention Deficit Hyperactivity Disorder (ADHD). Journal of Medical Science and Clinical Research 2018; 6: 227-23.
- Dogra P, Mondal S, Bandhu R, Kataria D, Om Sai Ramesh V, Adlakha M. HRV in Attention Deficit/ Hyperactivity Disorder (ADHD) before and after Methylphenidate. International Journal of Scientific Research. 2018; 7: 14-15.
- 10. Aggarwal A, Unni KE, Prasad S. A Comparative Study of Stress, Anxiety & Work Impairment in Parents of Children with Conduct Disorder. Journal of Indian Association for Child & Adolescent Mental Health. 2018;14(4):15-37.
- 11. Aggarwal S, Kataria D, Prasad S. Assessment of effect of demographic and illness factors on coping and social functioning in patients with depression and their spouses. In Indian Journal of Psychiatry. 2018; 60: 112.
- 12. Prakash R, Aggarwal N, Kataria D, Prasad S. Meditation induced psychosis: Case report. Asian journal of psychiatry. 2018; 31: 109-10.
- 13. Subramanyam AA, Singh S, Raut NB. Mobile phone use in the elderly: Boon or bane? Journal of Geriatric Mental Health. 2018; 5:81.
- 14. Sharma S, Kukreti P, Kataria D. Sedative hypnotics overdose: Epidemiology, diagnosis and management. Indian Journal of Medical Specialties 2018; 21: 134-139.

- 15. Jiloha RC, Kukreti P. Psychiatry in Delhi: History and Current Status. Indian Journal of Psychiatry 2018; 60: 218-23.
- 16. Kataria D, Jiloha RC, Bhatia MS, Sharma S. A study of treatment-seeking behavior in psychiatric patients at a tertiary care hospital in Delhi. J Mental Health Hum Behav. 2018; 23: 33-7.
- 17. Goel A, Kataria D. Validation of hindi translation of DSM-5 level 1 cross-cutting symptom measure. Asian J Psychiatr. 2018; 34: 6-10.

#### **Books and Chapters Contributed**

- Om Sai Ramesh V, Goyal A, Kukreti P. In Autism Spectrum Disorder. Spectrum Disorder in psychiatry. Ed: Om Prakash, Vinay Kumar. Indian Psychiatry Society official publication 2018.
- 2. Jiloha RC, **Kukreti P, Kataria D.** Forensic Psychiatry: An Indian perspective. Jaypee Publication, 2018.
- 3. Desai NG, Jha S, Choudhury A, **Garg B.** Internet Infidelity: Interface with Mental Health. In: Sahni S., Jain G. (eds) Internet Infidelity. Springer, Singapore, 2018.
- **4. Rehman S, Raut NB.** Neurobiology of Opioid Addiction and Emerging Treatment Options. In: Kalita K, Kalita A. Psychiatry Update: Psychopharmacology: Bhabani Publishers; 2018.

# National and International Conferences/Symposia/Seminars/Workshops/CME's attended by the Faculty Members

S. No.	Name & Designation of the Participant	Role/Topic	Organiser	Name of Conference, Venue & Date			
	National Faculty						
1	Dr. Dinesh Kataria Dr. Om Sai Ramesh Dr. Shiv Prasad Dr. Sumit Rana	Delegate Presenter Presenter Delegate	Indian Psychiatric Society	70th Annual National Conference of Indian Psychiatric Society, Ranchi, 5th-8th February 2018			
2	Dr. Dinesh Kataria Dr. Om Sai Ramesh Dr. Shiv Prasad Dr. Sajjadur Rehman Dr. Sumit Rana	Delegate	IGNOU, New Delhi	IGNOU Orientation Programme, April 2018			
3	Dr. Shiv Prasad Dr. Sumit Rana	Chairperson Speaker	Department of Psychiatry, RML Hospital, New Delhi	World Schizophrenia Day, RML Hospital, New Delhi, 24th May 2018			

S. No.	Name & Designation of the Participant	Role/Topic	Organiser	Name of Conference, Venue & Date
4	Dr. Dinesh Kataria  Dr. Om Sai Ramesh Dr. Shiv Prasad Dr. Sajjadur Rehman Dr. Sumit Rana Dr. Prerna Kukreti Dr. Nitin B Raut	Chairperson & Speaker Delegate Delegate Delegate Delegate Delegate Delegate Delegate	Jamia Hamdard Medical College & LHMC	18th Postgraduate Development Programme of Indian Psychiatric Society-North Zone, Faridabad, 30th June 2018
5	Dr. Nitin B Raut	Delegate	Indian Association of Biological Psychiatry	3rd Global Conference of Biological Psychiatry, Mumbai, 23rd-26th August 2018
6	Dr. Sajjadur Rehman	Delegate	Indian Psychiatric Society: Assam State Branch	Annual Conference of Assam State Branch of Indian Psychiatric Society, Tezpur, Assam, 22nd-23rd September 2018
7	Dr. Dinesh Kataria Dr. Sumit Rana	Chairperson Faculty	Indian Association of Social Psychiatry	National Conference of Indian Association of Indian Association of Social Psychiatry, Rohtak, 16th-18th November 2018
8	Dr. Sumit Rana	Delegate	Indian Association of Private Psychiatry	Annual National Conference of Indian Association of Private Psychiatry, Hyderabad, December 2018
9	Dr. Sumit Rana	Speaker	LHMC	Medicus Convectus, Lady Hardinge Medical College, New Delhi, 2018

# **Special Achievement of the Staff**

1. Postgraduate Diploma in Mental Health (PGDMH) course under IGNOU has been initiated since November 2018.

## **Representation in Expert Bodies/Committees**

#### **Dr. Dinesh Kataria**

Executive member to Delhi Psychiatric Society.



# **RADIOLOGY**

FACULTY	
Director-Professor and Head	Dr. Rama Anand
Director-Professor	Dr. Rajpal Dr. R.S. Solanki Dr. Puran Singh
Professor	Dr. Pooja Abbey Dr. Shaili Tomer
Associate Professor	Dr. Bhawna Satija Dr. Vikas Choudhary
Assistant Professor	Dr. Nishat Amina

# **Teaching: Postgraduate Thesis submitted and accepted by University of Delhi**

S. No.	PG Student	Торіс	Supervisor	Co-Supervisor
1	Dr. Ankita Rana	Spectrum of radiographic appearances in children with chest tuberculosis	Dr. Pooja Abbey	Dr. Varinder Singh (Paediatrics) Dr. Ravinder Kaur (Microbiology)
2	Dr. Deepika Mishra	Spectrum of imaging findings in children with febrile neutropenia	Dr. Rama Anand	Dr. Varinder Singh (Paediatrics) Dr. Ravinder Kaur (Microbiology)

S. No.	PG Student	Торіс	Supervisor	Co-Supervisor
3	Dr. Neha Yadav	Role of multi-detector computed tomography in assessing anatomical variants of nasal cavity and paranasal sinuses in patients of chronic rhinosinusitis	Dr. Rajpal	Dr. A. Chakravarti (ENT)
4	Dr. Riya Samanta	Role of ultrasonography in evaluation of various causes of pelvic pain in first trimester of pregnancy	Dr. Rama Anand	Dr. Reena Yadav (Obstt & Gynae)
5	Dr. Sandeep Kumar	Role of multi-detector computed tomography in assessment of jaw lesions	Dr. R.S Solanki	Dr. Pravesh Mehra (Oral & Maxillofacial Surgery) Dr. Manjula Jain (Pathology)
6	Dr. Vishnu OK	Role of multi-detector computed tomography in the evaluation of paediatric retroperitoneal masses	Dr. R.S Solanki	Dr. Kiran Agarwal (Pathology) Dr. S. Roy Choudhury (Pediatric Surgery)

# **Organizing Training Course/Conferences/Symposia/Seminars/** Workshops/CMEs

S. No.	Faculty Member	Organiser(s)	Name, Venue & Date
1	Dr. Rama Anand	Delhi state Chapter IRIA in	Delhi Imaging Update 2018,
	Dr. R.S. Solanki	· ·	LHMC, New Delhi, 23rd-25th February 2018
	Dr. Vikas Chaudhary	nauloulagilosis, Enivio	2310-23111 February 2016
2	Dr. Rama Anand	Medicus Conventus Organised	Imaging Workshop, Medicus
	Dr. R.S. Solanki	by the UG students of LHMC, New Delhi	Conventus 2018, Lady Hardinge Medical College,
	Dr. Vikas Chaudhary	New Deini	17th-18th June 2018
	Dr. Pooja Abbey		
	Dr. Bhawna Satija		
3	Dr. Rama Anand	Delhi State Branch of IRIA in	Imaging meet of Delhi branch of
	Dr. R.S. Solanki	collaboration with department of Radiology LHMC	IRIA, LHMC, New Delhi, 27th October 2018
	Dr. Pooja Abbey	naulology LHMO	27 til Octobel 2016
	Dr. Shaili Tomer		
	Dr. Bhawna Satija		
	Dr. Vikas Chaudhary		
	Dr. Nishat Amina		

# National and International Conferences/Symposia/Seminars/Workshops/ CMEs attended by the Faculty Members

S. No.	Name & Designation of the Participant	Role/ Topic	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date
		lr	nternational Conferences	<u> </u>
1	Dr. Rama Anand	Delegate	Indian Radiological and Imaging Association	71st Annual Conference of the Indian Radiological and Imaging Association & the 17th Asian Oceanian Congress of Radiology, Mumbai, 25th-28th January 2018
2	Dr. Rama Anand, Dr. Pooja Abbey, Dr. Nishat Amina	Faculty	Department of Radiology PGIMER, Chandigarh	18th Annual Meeting of AOSPR & 16th Annual Meeting of ISPR, PGIMER, Chandigarh, 14th-16th September 2018
			National Conferences	
1	Dr. Rama Anand, Dr. Pooja Abbey, Dr. Shaili Tomer	Delegate	AllMS, New Delhi	Update on Abdominal MR Imaging, AIIMS, New Delhi, 3rd-4th February 2018
2	Dr. Rama Anand, Dr. R.S. Solanki, Dr. Pooja Abbey, Dr. Shaili Tomer, Dr. Bhawna Satija, Dr. Vikas Chaudhary	Faculty  Delegate Faculty	IRIA Delhi	Delhi Imaging Update 2018, 23rd-25th February 2018
3	Dr. Rama Anand, Dr. R.S. Solanki, Dr. Pooja Abbey, Dr. Bhawna Satija, Dr. Vikas Chaudhary	Faculty Faculty Faculty Delegate Faculty	Lady Hardinge Medical College	Workshop on Imaging, Medicus Conventus 2018, Lady Hardinge Medical College, 17th-18th June 2018
4	Dr. Rama Anand Dr. Shaili Tomer	Faculty	Army Hospital (R&R), Delhi Cantt., New Delhi	CME: Body Imaging Update, Army Hospital (R&R), Delhi Cantt., New Delhi, 28th-29th July 2018
5	Dr. Rama Anand Dr. Pooja Abbey Dr. Shaili Tomer, Dr. Nishat Amina	Faculty Delegate	AllMS, New Delhi	Imaging in Chest Infections, AIIMS, New Delhi, 4th-5th August 2018

S. No.	Name & Designation of the Participant	Role/ Topic	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date
6	Dr. Pooja Abbey	Faculty	Medanta-the Medicity, Gurgaon	Medanta Ultrasound Update, Medanta-the Medicity, Gurgaon, 8th-9th September 2018
7	Dr. Rama Anand	Faculty	Department of Neuroradiology AIIMS	20th Annual Conference of Indian Society of Neuroradiology, New Delhi, 27th-30th September 2018
8	Dr. Rama Anand, Dr. Shaili Tomer	Faculty Faculty	Delhi State Chapter of IRIA	Ultra Vision 2018, 6th-7th October 2018
9	Dr. Pooja Abbey, Dr. Bhawna Satija	Faculty Faculty	Delhi State Branch of IRIA in collaboration with department of Radiology LHMC	Imaging meet of Delhi branch of IRIA, LHMC, New Delhi, 27th October 2018
10	Dr. Bhawna Satija	Faculty	Breast Imaging Society of India	6th Annual Conference of Breast Imaging Society of India, Patna, 16th-18th November 2018
11	Dr. Rama Anand	Faculty	Punjab state chapter of IRIA	2nd IREP, Amritsar, 17th-18th November 2018
12	Dr. Pooja Abbey	Faculty	Department of Paediatrics, LHMC, Delhi	CME on Recent Advances in Oncology, LHMC, 15th December 2018

#### **Special Achievements of the Staff**

- 1. Dr. R.S. Solanki, Dr. Sandeep Kumar - Pictorial assay 1st prize HFN Radiology AOCR 2018.
- 2. Dr. Rama Anand, Dr. Sudeshna Malakar - 2nd Prize Gl radiology, AOCR 2018.
- Dr. Rama Anand, Dr. Riya Samanta Bronze medal KCR 2018. 3.
- Dr. Rama Anand, Dr. Deepika Mishra second prize poster presentation IRIA monthly meet.

### **Representation on Expert Bodies/Committees**

#### Dr. Rajpal

- Expert for Faculty interview at PT. B D Sharma University of Medical Science Rohtak.
- Expert for Faculty interview at Government Institute of Medical Science, Kasna, Greater Noida.



# RADIATION ONCOLOGY

# **FACULTY**

**Assistant Professor** 

Dr. Vikrant Kaushal

# **Organizing Conferences/Training Courses/Symposia/Seminars/Workshops/CMEs**

S. No.	Faculty Member	Organiser(s)	Name, Venue & Date
1	Dr. Vikrant Kaushal (as member of organizing committee)	Lady Hardinge Medical College in association with Rajiv Gandhi Cancer Institute and Research Centre, New Delhi	CME on Recent Advances in Oncology, Swarn Jayanti Auditorium, LHMC, 15th December 2018

### National and International Conferences/Symposia/Seminars/Workshops/ CMEs attended

S. No.	Name & Designation of the Participant	Role/Topic of the Participant	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date
1	Dr. Vikrant Kaushal	Chairperson	,	CME on Recent Advances in Oncology, Swarn Jayanti Auditorium, LHMC, 15th December 2018



# **SURGERY**

#### **FACULTY Director Professor & Head** Dr. Shaji Thomas **Director Professor** Dr. Ajay Kumar Dr. O.P. Pathania Dr. Romesh Lal Dr. Anup Mohta Dr. Sanjeev Kumar Tudu Dr. Manoj Andley Dr. Ashok Kumar **Professor** Dr. Deborshi Sharma Dr. Nain Singh Dr. Priya Hazrah Dr. Gyan Saurabh Dr. Sudipta Saha Dr. Arun Kapoor Dr. Ashish Kumar Arsia Dr. Pawan Kumar Dr. Rahul Pusuluri Dr. Poras Ikram Chowdhary Dr. Shadan Ali Dr. Kusum Meena Dr. Lalit Aggarwal Dr. Azaz Siddique **Associate Professor** Dr. Sanjay Kumar Dr. Nikhil Talwar Dr. Saurabh Borgharia Dr. Rajeev Kumar **Assistant Professor (Plastic Surgery)** Dr. Shruti Patel

### **Member who joined during the Period**

- 1. Dr. Anup Mohta has joined as Director-Professor on 15th October 2018.
- 2. Dr. Sanjeev Kumar Tudu has joined as Director-Professor on 28th September 2018.

## **Research Schemes/Projects**

Name of Investigators	Project Incharge	Title of the Project Scheme	Name of the Funding Agency	Budget in Rs.
	Non	-funded Research Project		
Dr. Shadan Ali – Principal Investigator Dr. Shaji Thomas Dr. O.P. Pathania Dr. Manoj Andley Dr. Priya Hazrah Dr. Ashish Arsia Dr. Pawan Kumar Rattu Dr. Lalit Aggarwal Dr. Azaz Akhtar Siddiqui Dr. Rahul Pusuluri	Dr. Shadan Ali	Laparoscopic hydro-dissection technique in Trans Abdominal pre-peritoneal (TAPP) Inguinal hernia repair after the preperitoneal Injection of physiological saline solution Vs Conventional laparoscopic Trans Abdominal Preperitoneal (TAPP) Inguinal hernia repair – A single blind randomized controlled trial	None	Not Aplicable

# **Teaching: Postgraduate Thesis submitted and accepted by University of Delhi**

S. No.	Name of PG	Thesis Title	Supervisor	Co-Supervisor
1	Dr. Ankit Tyagi	Urodynamic profile in patients with benign prostatic hyperplasia with or without inguinal hernia	Dr. Ajay Kumar	Dr. Manoj Andley
2	Dr. Saurabh Kumar Negi	Effect of neoadjuvant Chemotherapy on coagulation profile of patients with breast cancer	Dr. O.P. Pathania	Dr. Shaji Thomas Dr. Anita Nangia (Pathology)
3	Dr. Venkatesh Babu G.	Vitamin D, Vitamin B12, Folic Acid and Ferritin profile in patients with benign and malignant breast masses.	Dr. Shaji Thomas	Dr. O.P. Pathania Dr. Binita Goswami (Biochemistry) Dr. Shailaja Shukla (Pathology)

S. No.	Name of PG	Thesis Title	Supervisor	Co-Supervisor
4	Dr. Aakash Singh Rana	Assessment of abdominal wall muscle function following repair of large midline ventral hernia with endoscopic component separation technique and laparoscopic mesh hernioplasty	Dr. Romesh Lal	Dr. Deborshi Sharma Dr. U C Garga (Radiology)
5	Dr. Siddhartha Saxena	The role of non acid reflux in gastro-oesophageal reflux disease.	Dr. Manoj Andley	Dr. Aparna Agarwal (Medicine) Dr. Sudipta Saha
6	Dr. Mandeep Singh	Red cell distribution width to platelet count ratio as a marker of severity in acute biliary pancreatitis: A prospective observational study	Dr. Ashok Kumar	Dr. Manoj Andley Dr. Sudipta Saha
7	Dr. Piyush Pippal	Determination of gastric wall thickness in patients undergoing laparoscopic Sleeve Gastrectomy and its relation with body mass index.	Dr. Deborshi Sharma	Dr. U C Garga (Radiology) Dr. Romesh Lal
8	Dr. Saurabh Kumar Shekhar	Three stage hybrid repair of large ventral hernia using endoscopic component separation, open reduction and closure of defect with laparoscopic intraperitoneal onlay mesh repair, an outcome analysis	Dr. Deborshi Sharma	Dr. Romesh Lal
9	Dr. Raj Kumar	CRP and Procalcitonin levels in acute gall stone induced pancreatitis	Dr. Nain Singh	Dr. O.P. Pathania Dr. Jayshree Bhattacharjee (Biochemistry) Dr. Manoj Jais (Microbiology)
10	Dr. Shahiq Ahmed	Effect of Endoscopic Component Separation technique on Pulmonary function in large midline ventral hernias	Dr. Romesh Lal	Dr. U.C. Garga Dr. Deborshi Sharma

# **Organizing Training Courses/Conference/Symposia/Seminars/Workshop/CME**

S. No.	Faculty Member	Organisers Name	Venue & Date
1	Dr. Shaji Thomas (Course Co-Convenor) Dr. O.P. Pathania (Course Convenor) Dr. Manoj Andley	Department of Surgery LHMC in collaboration with University of Manchester. United Kingdom	Acute Critical Care Provider Course (ACCC), LHMC, 16th-17th August 2018
	(Course Co-ordinator) Dr. Gyan Saurabh (Course Co-Director) Dr. Nikhil Talwar (Member, Organizing Committee)		
2	Dr. Shaji Thomas (Organizing Chairman)	Department of Surgery, LHMC	Monthly meet, Delhi State Chapter, ASI, LHMC, September 2018
3	Dr. O.P. Pathania (Organizing Chairman) Dr. Shaji Thomas Dr. Romesh Lal Dr. Manoj Andley (Organizing Co-Chairpersons) Dr. Deborshi Sharma (Convenor) Dr. Ashok Kumar Dr. Priya Hazrah Dr. Sudipta Saha Dr. Pawan Kumar Dr. Poras Choudhary Dr. Shadan Ali Dr. Kusum Meena Dr. Lalit Aggarwal Dr. Saurabh Borgharia (Co-Convenors)	Department of Surgery, LHMC	58th AMASI Skill Course, LHMC, 19th-21st October 2018

#### **Publications**

- 1. Khan A.Q., Hazirah P, Dar W.R., Thomas S., Ahmad I. Torsed intraabdominal testis mimicking acute appendicitis in a 60 year old male. Int Surg J. 2018 Jan; 5(1): 336-338.
- 2. Dhamnetiya D, Goel MK, Dhiman B, Pathania OP. Gall stone disease and qualitative analysis of biochemical parameters, study in a tertiary care hospital of India. J lab physicians 2018,10: 448-52.

- 3. Dhamnetiya D, Goel MK, Dhiman B, Pathania OP. Risk factors associated with gall stone disease. Indian J Comm Health 2018; 30(2): 133-138.
- 4. Sharma M, Pathania OP *et al.* A randomised controlled trial of excision versus invagination in the management of indirect inguinal sac. Ann R Coll Surgeons Engl 2018; 00: 1-4
- 5. Bansal LK, Sharma D, Shekhar S. Small Bowel Obstruction Caused by Internal Herniation Through a Mesenteric Defect—a Case Report. Indian Journal of Surgery. 2018: 1-3
- Sharma S, Agarwal S, Jain M, Singh GB, Andley M. Cytomorphological differences between liquid based cytology and conventional smears in fine needle aspirates of thyroid lesion. J Cytol 2018; Oct-Dec; 35(4): 208-211.
- 7. Gupta R. Sporadic desmid type fibromatosis occurring at laparoscopic trocar site: an unusual entity. Indian J Surg. 2018; Jan, 80(3): 275-277.
- 8. Gupta R, Andley M, Pusuluri R, Kumar A. Late Presentation of Chronic-Organised Biloma Masquerading as Gallbladder Fossa Mass Years After Cholecystectomy: a Diagnostic Enigma. Indian Journal of Surgical Oncology 2018: 1-3.
- 9. Kashyap A, Jain M, Shukla S, Andley M/Role of nuclear morphometery in breast cancer and its correlation with cytomorphological grading of breast cancer: A study of 64 cases, Jcytol. 2018; Jan-Mar, 35(1): 41-45
- 10. Chaudhary P, Khan AQ, Lal R, Bhadana U. Gastric tuberculosis. Indian Journal of Tuberculosis. 2018 Nov. 10.
- 11. Chaudhary P, Munjewar C. Advanced hepatocellular carcinoma in a patient with type 1 neurofibromatosis. Hellenic Journal of surgery. 2018; 90: 151-53.
- 12. Chaudhary P, Kumar R. Radiological evaluation of pancreatic pathologies and their help in surgical intervention: a prospective study. Surgical Chronicles. 2018; 23(2): 112-115.
- 13. Talwar N. Surgical Nutrition. In: Singh R (ed) Proceedings of Surgery Update 2018: XXXVI National Continuing Medical Education Programme in Surgery 2018; 252-56.
- 14. Bansal LK, Sharma D, Shekhar S. Small Bowel Obstruction Caused by Internal Herniation Through a Mesenteric Defect—a Case Report. Indian Journal of Surgery. 2018; 1-3.

# National and International Conferences/Symposia/Seminars/Workshops/CME's attended by the Faculty Members

S. No.	Faculty Member	Role/Topic	Organiser	Name of Conference/Venue/Date		
	International conferences					
1	Dr. Manoj Andley Dr. Gyan Saurabh	Speaker	European Association for Endoscopic Surgery	26th Congress of European Association for Endoscopic Surgery held in London, 30th May-1st June 2018		
2	Dr. Kusum Meena	Delegate and Speaker	African society of Endoscopic surgeons	SASES congress 2018 Cape Town, South Africa, 13th-16th September 2018		

S. No.	Faculty Member	Role/Topic	Organiser	Name of Conference/Venue/Date
		Nat	ional conferences	
1	Dr. Gyan Saurabh	Faculty	MAMC and UCMS	Acute Critical Care Course, MAMC and UCMS, 3rd-4th January 2018
2	Dr. Priya Hazrah	Chairperson	AIIMS, New Delhi	Contemporary practices in surgery, AIIMS, 19th-21st January 2018
3	Dr. Shaji Thomas	Speaker	AIIMS	AIIMS Symposium on Thoracic Surgery, AIIMS, New Delhi, 21st January 2018
4	Dr. Shaji Thomas Dr. Romesh Lal Dr. Gyan Saurabh Dr. Rahul Pusuluri Dr. Nikhil Talwar	Chairpersons Faculty	PGIMER & RMLH	4th SCOPE Course 2018, PGIMER & RMLH, 8th February 2018
	Dr. Pawan Kumar			
5	Dr. Nikhil Talwar	Faculty	Rajiv Gandhi Cancer Institute, New Delhi	17th Annual International Conference RGCON 2018 on Liver tumors: Primary & Secondary – "Dilemmas to Decision", Rajiv Gandhi Cancer Institute & Research Centre, February 2018
6	Dr. Deborshi Sharma	Faculty	Dept of Surgery, ESIC Medical College, Basaidarapur, New Delhi	Colorectal Cancer Update, New Delhi, 6th March 2018
7	Dr. Priya Hazrah	Chairperson	Delhi State Chapter	SCOPE, Railway Hospital, March 2018
8	Dr. Deborshi Sharma	Faculty	VAPI surgical society & Meril Academy	55th AMASI Skill course, VAPI, Gujarat, 13th-14th April 2018
9	Dr. Deborshi Sharma	Speaker	Department of Surgery, Aligarh Muslim University, Aligarh	Surgery Update 2018, Aligarh, 15th April 2018
10	Dr. Shaji Thomas	Panelist	AIIMS, New Delhi	ENDOSURG 2018 - 12th AIIMS
	Dr. Romesh Lal	Chairpersons		Surgical week, International
	Dr. Gyan Saurabh			conference, CME cum live workshop, 19th-22nd April 2018
11	Dr. Priya Hazrah	Delegate	International Hernia Collaboration, New Delhi	Trouble shooting in Hernia Surgery, Hotel Pullman, Aerocity, New Delhi, 3rd-5th May 2018
12	Dr. Rahul Pusuluri	Faculty	Rammiah advanced Learning centre, Bangalore	4th National Organ Retrieval work shop (the Oxford course), Rammiah advanced learning centre, Bangalore, 4th-5th May 2018

S. No.	Faculty Member	Role/Topic	Organiser	Name of Conference/Venue/Date
13	Dr. Priya Hazrah	Delegate and awarded FICRS fellowship	International College of Robotic Surgeons	Trouble shooting in Hernia Surgery- wet lab, World Laparoscopy Hospital, Gurgaon, May 2018
14	Dr. Deborshi Sharma Dr. Nikhil Talwar	Speakers	Indian journal of Surgery Editorial Board, PGIMER, Dr. RMLH	IJS Scientific writing Workshop, New Delhi, 17th June 2018
15	Dr. Rahul Pusuluri Dr. Nikhil Talwar	Faculty	LHMC	Medicus Conventus, LHMC, June 2018
16	Dr. Deborshi Sharma	Moderator	Assam Chapter of ASI	ASI-RRC, Guwahati 30th June–1st July 2018
17	Dr. Gyan Saurabh Dr. Sudipta Saha Dr. Priya Hazrah Dr. Ashish Arsia Dr. Nikhil Talwar	Awarded Instructor of ACCC	Maulana Azad Medical College	Acute Critical Care Course (ACCC), Instructor Course, Maulana Azad Medical College, Delhi, 10th August 2018
18	Dr. Deborshi Sharma	Speaker and FMAS Exam coordinator	Dept of Surgery, SN Medical College, Jodhpur	56th AMASI Skill course, Jodhpur 10th-12th August 2018
19	Dr. Shaji Thomas Dr. O.P. Pathania Dr. Romesh Lal Dr. Manoj Andley Dr. Priya Hazrah Dr. Gyan Saurabh Dr. Sudipta Saha Dr. Ashish Arsia Dr. Nikhil Talwar	Faculty and Instructor	LHMC, New Delhi, in collaboration with University of Manchester, United Kingdom	Acute Critical Care Provider Course LHMC, 16th-17th August 2018
20	Dr. Shaji Thomas	Chairperson	AIIMS, New Delhi	2nd National Conference of Indian Society of Clinical Nutrition, AIIMS, New Delhi, 1st September 2018
21	Dr. Romesh Lal	Chairperson	SGRH, New Delhi	CME on malignant obstructive jaundice, SGRH, New Delhi, 9th September 2018
22	Dr. Deborshi Sharma	Moderator	ASI, UP State Chapter with Jolly Grant Medical College, Dehradun	ASI-RRC, Dehradun, 21st-23rd September 2018

S. No.	Faculty Member	Role/Topic	Organiser	Name of Conference/Venue/Date
23	Dr. Shaji Thomas Dr. Manoj Andley Dr. Deborshi Sharma Dr. Gyan Saurabh	Speakers	Department of Surgery, MAMC, New Delhi	National CME Programme & Surgery Update 2018, New Delhi, 24th-29th September 2018
	Dr. Lalit Agarwal Dr. Nikhil Talwar Dr. Romesh Lal	Chairperson		
24	Dr. Sudipta Saha	Delegate	Army R&R Hospital	CME on HPB Surgery – current Trends, R&RI, Delhi, 29th-30th September 2018
25	All faculty members Dr. Sudipta Saha Dr. Azaz Akhtar	Delegate Faculty	Delhi Chapter of Association of Surgeons of India	Monthly meeting of Delhi chapter of ASI, LHMC, September 2018
26	Dr. Gyan Saurabh	Speaker	ÄSIMANICON 2018, JNIMS, Imphal, Manipur	23rd Annual Conference of the Manipur State Chapter of ASI, JNIMS, Imphal, Manipur, 11th-12th October 2018
27	Dr. Azaz Akhtar Dr. Sudipta Saha	Faculty	Delhi State Chapter of Association of Surgeons of India	SCOPE - Surgery Clinically Oriented Postgraduate Exam Course, Railway Hospital, New Delhi, 12th-14th October 2018
28	Dr. Gyan Saurabh	Speaker	Acute Critical Care Course (ACCC), JNIMS, Imphal, Manipur	Acute Critical Care Instructor Course, JNIMS, Imphal, Manipur, 13th-15th October 2018
29	Dr. Romesh Lal Dr. Priya Hazrah Dr. Sudipta Saha Dr. Deborshi Sharma All the faculty	Speaker and FMAS Exam coordinator	Department of Surgery, LHMC, New Delhi	58th AMASI Skill course, New Delhi (Kerala Flood relief Course), 19th-21st October 2018
30	Dr. Gyan Saurabh	Chairperson Faculty	PGIMER and Dr. RML Hospital, New Delhi	ATLS 10th edition Instructor Update Course, PGIMER and Dr. RML Hospitals, New Delhi, 20th October 2018
31	Dr. Anup Mohta	Chairperson	Department of Paediatric Surgery, PGIMER, Chandigarh	National Conference of Indian Association of Pediatric Surgeons, Chandigarh, 25th-28th October 2018

S. No.	Faculty Member	Role/Topic	Organiser	Name of Conference/Venue/Date
32	Dr. Anup Mohta	Delegate	Mahatma Gandhi Medical College and Research Institute, Puducherry	National Conference of National Academy of Medical Sciences (India), Puducherry, 26th-28th October 2018
33	Dr. Deborshi Sharma	Speaker	Tinsukia City Chapter of Assam State Chapter of ASI	29th ASACON 2018 (Annual Conference of Assam State Chapter of ASI), Tinsukia, Assam 26th-28th October 2018
34	Dr. Nikhil Talwar	Faculty	Rajiv Gandhi Cancer Institute, New Delhi	CME on Pancreatic Cancer: New Horizons, Rajiv Gandhi Cancer Institute & Research Centre, October 2018
35	Dr. Deborshi Sharma	Speaker	Department of G I Surgery, SGPGI, Lucknow	13th International congress of minimal access surgeons of India (AMASICON 2018), SGPGI, Lucknow, 15th-17th November 2018
36	Dr. O.P. Pathania Dr. Shaji Thomas Dr. Romesh Lal Dr. Manoj Andley Dr. Ashok Kumar Dr. Pawan Kumar Dr Ashish Arsia Dr Kusum Meena Dr. Rahul Pusuluri Dr. Azaz Akhtar siddiqui Dr. Lalit Aggarwal Dr. Nikhil Talwar Dr. Deborshi Sharma Dr. Priya Hazrah Dr. Gyan Saurabh Dr. Sudipta Saha	Chairperson	Northern Railway Central Hospital, New Delhi	SURGICON 2018, Northern Railway Central Hospital, New Delhi, 23rd-25th November 2018
37	Dr. Romesh Lal	Faculty	Sikar	Live Operative workshop, Sikar, 25th November 2018
38	Dr. Shaji Thomas	Speaker	Govt Medical College and Hospital, Chandigarh	CME on Breast Cancer, Govt Medical College and Hospital, Chandigarh, 1st December 2018

S. No.	Faculty Member	Role/Topic	Organiser	Name of Conference/Venue/Date
39	Dr Shaji Thomas	Speakers	LHMC	CME on 'Recent Advances in
	Dr. Gyan Saurabh			Oncology', LHMC, New Delhi,
	Dr. Lalit Aggarwal			15th December 2018
	Dr. Romesh Lal	Chairpersons		
	Dr. O.P. Pathania			
	Dr. Anup Mohta			
	Dr. Manoj Andley			
	Dr. Ashok Kumar			
40	Dr. Deborshi Sharma	Speaker, Moderator and PG Master class Examiner	Tamil Nadu Chapter of ASI	78th ASICON 2018 Chennai, Tamil Nadu, 26th-30th December 2018
	Dr Sudipta Saha	Speaker		
41	Dr. Shaji Thomas	Chairperson	VMMC, New Delhi	VMMC Oncology Update 2018, VMMC, New Delhi
42	Dr. Romesh Lal	Chairperson	RMLH, New Delhi	10th Live operative workshop, RMLH, New Delhi
43	Dr. Romesh Lal	Faculty	National board of Examinations, New Delhi	Multiple choice question development workshop, NBE, New Delhi
44	Dr. Gyan Saurabh	Chairperson	AIIMS, New Delhi	BARIME 2018, AIIMS, New Delhi
45	Dr. Gyan Saurabh	Speaker	American College of Surgeons	ATLS Provider & Instructor Courses held at AIIMS, New Delhi and Dr. RML Hospital, New Delhi
46	Dr. Pawan Kumar	Delegate	PGI Chandigarh	IAGSCON 2018

# **Special Achievements of the Staff**

- 1. Dr. Shaji Thomas: HOD Surgery w.e.f. from 12th September 2018.
- 2. Bariatric Surgery started in the department of Surgery, SSKH, LHMC in March 2018.
- 3. Dr. Romesh Lal: Invited for live demonstration of surgery for Ventral Hernia at ESI Faridabad and surgery for inguinal hernia (TAPP) at Rajasthan Chapter of ASI.
- 4. Dr. Anup Mohta: Awarded Fellowship of National Academy of Medical Sciences (India) on 27th October 2018.
- 5. Dr. Anup Mohta: Appointed Section Editor for "Pediatric Surgery" and associate editor of "Indian Paediatrics".
- 6. Dr. Deborshi Sharma, elected Vice President (CZ), Association of Minimal Access Surgeons of India during 13th AMASICON 2018 held in SGPGI, Lucknow.

- 7. Dr. Deborshi Sharma, Elected Editorial Board Member of Indian Journal of Surgery, Official Organ of Association of Surgeons of India.
- 8. Dr. Deborshi Sharma, organised 58th AMASI Skill course in Lady Hardinge Medical College as Organising Secretary for relief of Kerala Flood Victims and Rs. 10,00,000 were donated from the course through AMASI to Kerala Chief ministers fund.
- Dr. Manoj Andley and Dr. Gyan Saurabh: Attended Masterclass on Bariatric Surgery organized at 26th International Congress of European Association of Surgery held in London on 30th May 2018.
- 10. Dr. Priya Hazrah: Fellow of The International College of Robotic Surgeons, awarded in May 2018.
- 11. Dr. Gyan Saurabh: Invited by Royal College of Surgeons of Glasgow to deliver a guest lecture on "The need for trauma and critical care training in India" held at British Council on 4th Jan'2018.
- 12. Dr. Ashish Arsia: FMAS degree awarded by AMASI.
- 13. Pre hospital Trauma Training courses are organized at Department of Surgery, LHMC. Majority of the trained students are employed in CAT Ambulances and are playing an important role in prehospital care of trauma victims.
- 14. Endourological Procedures like TURP (for BHP), TURBT (bladder tumours), URS done routinely in the Dept. of Surgery.
- 15. Vascular Surgery procedures A-V fistula for CRF patients (awaiting transplant/undergoing dialysis) routinely performed.
- 16. Comprehensive Surgical & medical management of Gastrointestinal, Urological, and Breast cancers.
- 17. Impedance ph monitoring and esophageal manometery for diagnostic and research purpose.
- 18. Advanced laparoscopic surgeries being done using high definition camera.

## **Representation on Expert Bodies/Committees**

#### **Dr. Shaji Thomas**

- Made member of BoG (MCI) appointed UG Expert Committee.
- Member, Technical Resource Group (TRG) for finalising Minimum standards for Trauma Care Facilities, Ministry of Health and Family Welfare.
- Expert for interview for Faculty positions, Dr. Baba Saheb Ambedkar Medical College and Hospital, NCT Delhi.
- Member, Board of Studies for Undergraduate medical courses, AIIMS, Bhubaneswar.

#### **Dr. Romesh Lal**

- External expert for the interview of various faculty positions at ESIS Medical College, Faridabad.
- External expert for the interview of various faculty positions at Rohtak University.

#### Dr. Deborshi Sharma

- Dr. Deborshi Sharma, Appointed Inspector for Course studies Guru Govind Singh Indraprastha University (Delhi).
- Dr. Deborshi Sharma Appointed Expert in Union Public Service Commission, National Board of Examination and Employee State Insurance Medical College faculty selection Board.

#### **Dr. Gyan Saurabh**

External expert, Interview for the post of Assistant Professor of Surgery (on contractual basis), Dr. RML Hospital.

#### **Dr. Rahul Pusuluri**

Expert in the selection board for recruitment of post of faculty in the department of surgery, ESIC medical college, Faridabad on 16/8/18.

#### **Dr. Azaz Akhtar**

As Expert in Public Service Commission Interview, Jammu & Kashmir Public Service Commission in December 2018.



# **TB AND CHEST DISEASES**

FACULTY	
Professor and Head	Dr. Tanmaya Talukdar
Professor	Dr. Ashok Kumar Singh
<b>Assistant Professor</b>	Dr. Pushpendra Kumar Verma

# **Organizing Training Course/Conferences/Symposia/Seminars/ Workshops/CMEs**

S. No.	Faculty Member	Organiser(s)	Name, Venue & Date
1	All faculty members	Department of TB & Chest Diseases, LHMC	CME on "TB Control in India" co-organized with Department of Community Medicine, Auditorium, LHMC, 04th April 2018
2	All faculty members	Assisted CNE Cell, KSCH in organizing sensitization program for hospital workers on anti-tobacco drive	Lecture Hall, KSCH on 16th August, 25th September and 28th September 2018
3	All faculty members	Department of TB & Chest Diseases, LHMC	CME on "Changes in the management of drug resistant tuberculosis", MEU Hall, LHMC, 24th August 2018
4	All faculty members	Department of TB & Chest Diseases, LHMC	Public Awareness Program on "Cough Hygiene and Hand Hygiene" SSKH OPD Block, 20th September 18
5	All faculty members	Department of TB & Chest Diseases, LHMC	Workshop for 'Smoking cessation volunteers", MEU Hall, LHMC, 23rd-25th September 2018

#### **Publications**

1. Talukdar T. Co-author of the "Operational Guideline 2018: Establishment of Tobacco Cessation Centers in Dental Institutes" Ministry of Health and Family Welfare, Government of India.

### **Books/Chapters Contributed**

- **1. Singh A.K.** Basics of co morbidities in COPD. In AK Verma, COPD Basics and Management. 1st Edition. New Delhi: CBS Publications; 2018 P67-75.
- 2. Singh A.K. Management of co morbidities in COPD. In AK Verma, COPD Basics and Management. 1st Edition, New Delhi: CBS Publications; 2018 P67-75.

### National and International Conferences/Symposia/Seminars/Workshops/ CMEs attended by the Faculty Members

S. No.	Name & Designation of the Participant	Role/Topic	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date			
	National Conferences						
1	Dr. Tanmaya Talukdar	Chaired a session	Associations of Physicians of India, Noida Chapter	Pulmocon 2018, Noida, 14th January 2018			
2	Dr. Tanmaya Talukdar	Faculty	Department of Dentistry, LHMC	CME on "Potentialy Malignant Oral Lesions", MEU Hall, LHMC, 4th February 2018			
3	Dr. Tanmaya Talukdar	Faculty	Doordarshan	Doordarshan Kendra, Delhi, 10th March 2018			
4	Dr. Tanmaya Talukdar Dr. Pushpendra Kumar Verma	Faculty Delegate	Department of Pulmonary Medicine, AIIMS	Pulmocrit 2018, AIIMS, Delhi, 1st April 2018			
5	Dr. Pushpendra Kumar Verma Dr. Tanmaya Talukdar	Trainees	Dept of Forensic Medicine, LHMC	Training on Medico-legal Issues, LHMC, Delhi, 29th October 2018			
6	Dr. Tanmaya Talukdar	Faculty	All India Radio	All India Radio Studio, Delhi, 1st November 2018			
7	Dr. Tanmaya Talukdar	Faculty	Department of Posts	Festivpex Philately Exhibition, 2nd November 2018			
8	Dr. Ashok Kumar Singh	Faculty Presented a paper Chaired session	National College of Chest Physicians	NAPCON 2018, Ahmedabad, 29th November – 2nd December 2018			

S. No.	Name & Designation of the Participant	Role/Topic	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date
9	Dr. Tanmaya Talukdar	Chaired a session	Dept of Medicine, LHMC	HIV Update and CME, MEU Hall, 2nd December 2018
10	Dr. Tanmaya Talukdar	Participant in Workshop	RNTCP, Delhi	State RNTCP Taskforce Workshop, 7th December 2018
11	Dr. Ashok Kumar Singh Dr. Tanmaya Talukdar	Trainees	Dept of Microbiology, LHMC	Training of Trainers LHMC, Delhi, 10th-11th December 2018

### **Representation on Expert Bodies/Committees**

#### Dr. Tanmaya Talukdar

- Chairperson of the New Delhi District Drug Resistant TB Committee under the RNTCP.
- Member of District Level Co-ordination Committee of National Tobacco Control Program.
- Member of UG Expert Group, appointed by Board of Governors, In Supersession of Medical Council of India and was also a member of Hearing Committee for Medical Colleges u/s 10A of IMC Act 1956.
- Member Committee of Experts in Pulmonary Medicine for ICMR to review proposals for "Center of Advance Research and Excellence".
- Subject Expert in Pulmonary Medicine for Selection of Faculty at the Government Institute of Medical Sciences, Greater Noida.

#### **Dr. Pushpendra Kumar Verma**

Member of PG Ethics and Research Committee for the Clinical Specialties, AIIMS, New Delhi.



# **ACCIDENT & EMERGENCY**

FACULTY	
Chief Medical officer (SAG) & Head of Department	Dr. H.R. Singh
Associate Professor (Pharmacology) posted in A/E Department	Dr. Neeta Wardhan
Associate Professor (Anatomy) posted in A/E Department	Dr. P.K. Dass
Assistant Professor (Anatomy) posted in A/E Department	Dr. Dharmendra Kumar Basu
Medical officers	Dr. Sameeksha Jain
	Dr. Priyanka Kundra
Members who left during the period	Dr. Vedika A. Bhat, Medical Officer
Additions to the faculty during the period	Dr. Dharmendra Kumar Basu, Assistant Professor (Physiology)

# **Research Schemes/Projects**

Name of the Investigator	Project Incharge	Title of the Project Scheme
Dr. H.R. Singh	Ministry of Health & Family Welfare	Integrated Diseases Surveillance Program (IDSP)
Dr. H.R. Singh	State Health Investigation Bureau	Monthly report of morbidity, communicable and non-communicable diseases on Institutional basis
Dr. P.K. Dass	Ministry of Health & Family Welfare	National Injury Surveillance program (NISC)
Dr. P.K. Dass	Ministry of Health & Family Welfare	Good Samaritan

# **Trainees from other Agencies**

Pretrauma Technician Training (PTT).

# **Organizing Training Course/Conferences/Symposia/Seminars/Workshops/CMEs**

S. No.	Faculty Member	Organiser (s)	Name, Venue & Date
1	Dr. H.R. Singh	Department of Accident &	"Medicolegal issues in Health
	Dr. Yashoda Rani	Emergency and Department of Forensic Medicine, LHMC	Care", LHMC every 2nd and 4th Monday of every month
2	Dr. Neeta Wardhan	Dr. H.R. Singh and District	Mock drill
	Dr. P.K. Dass	Disaster Management Authority, New Delhi	
	Dr. Dharmendra Kumar Basu	New Dellii	
	Dr. Sameeksha Jain		
	Dr. Priyanka Kundra		

#### **Publications**

Sharma AK, Gupta S, Patel RK, Wardhan N. Haloperidol-induced parkinsonism is attenuated by varenicline in mice. J Basic Clin Physiol Pharmacol. 2018, Jul 26; 29(4): 395-401.

### National and International Conferences/Symposia/Seminars/Workshops/ CMEs attended by the Faculty Members

S. No.	Name & Designation of the Role/Topic Participant	Role/ Topic	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date
1	Dr. Priyanka Kundra	Delegate	Shakti Vahini, New Delhi	"Medical Care for Victims of sexual violence abuse", India Habitat Centre, New Delhi, 23rd-24th April 2018
2	Dr. Priyanka Kundra	Speaker	WONCA, AFPI	15th World Rural Health Conference, India Habitat Centre, New Delhi, 26th-29th April 2018
3	Dr. P.K. Dass	Delegate	National Institute of Health & Family Welfare	Hospital Preparedness in case of emergencies, National Institute of Health & Family Welfare, 27th-31st August 2018
4	Dr. Neeta Wardhan	Delegate	Centre for Enquiry Into Health and Allied Themes (CEHAT), Mumbai	Three-day workshop on "Providing comprehensive healthcare response to survivors of violence", Mumbai, 30th August–1st September 2018
5	Dr. Dharmendra Kumar Basu	Delegate	Pediatric Department, Kalawati Saran Child Hospital	National Workshop on Basics of Health Economics, Pediatric Department, KSCH, 31st August 2018
6	Dr. Dharmendra Kumar Basu	Delegate	Physiology Deptt of Safdarjung Hospital	APICON-DC 2018, VMMC, 7th-8th September 2018

S. No.	Name & Designation of the Role/Topic Participant	Role/ Topic	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date
7	Dr. Sameeksha Jain	Delegate	Forensic Deptt., LHMC	Medicolegal issues in health care, Forensic Department, LHMC, 10th September 2018
8	Dr. Dharmendra Kumar Basu	Delegate	Forensic Deptt., LHMC	Medicolegal issues in health care, Forensic Deptt., LHMC, 17th September 2018
9	Dr. H.R. Singh, Dr. Neeta Wardhan	Delegate	National Institute of Health & Family Welfare	"Training of senior hospital administrators", National institute of health and family welfare of 3 weeks, 17th September – 5th October 2018
10	Dr. Dharmendra Kumar Basu	Delegate	Peadiatric Department, Kalawati Saran Child Hospital	Workshop on thesis writing and data interpretation, Paediatric Department, KSCH, 19th September 2018
11	Dr. Dharmendra Kumar Basu	Delegate	Community Medicine, LHMC	PG Orientation Program, at Community Medicine, LHMC, September 2018
12	Dr. Dharmendra Kumar Basu	Organiser	Physiology Deptt., LHMC	Intercollege Physiology quiz, Physiology Department., LHMC, 13th November 2018
13	Dr. Dharmendra Kumar Basu	Delegate	MAMC, New Delhi	Physiology conference, MAMC, 15th November 2018
14	Dr. Dharmendra Kumar Basu Dr. Priyanka Kundra	Delegate Delegate	Microbiology Deptt., LHMC	Infection Control & Prevention: Training of Trainers, Microbiology Deptt., LHMC, 10th-11th December 2018
15	Dr. P.K. Dass	Delegate	Ministry of Health & Family Welfare in collaboration with WHO	Road Safety Legislation & Multisectoral Action, 19th-20th December 2018

# **Special Achievement of the Staff**

Department of Accident & Emergency organized "Jan Chetna Avom Swasthya Shivir" at India International Trade Fair w.e.f 14.11.18 to 27.11.18 at Pragati maidan, New Delhi. Ministry of Health and Family Welfare.

# **Representation on Expert Bodies/Committees**

#### Dr. H.R. Singh

Chairperson for medical exigency during Independence Day, Republic Day, Diwali, Bharat Parv, Krishi Unnati Mela, International Solar Summit, Partner Forum, IITF 14th to 28th November 2018, Partners forum 10th to 14th December, 2018

Chairperson, Medical Board for Amarnath Yatra 2018.

#### **Facilities Added**

- Online registration of patients in A/E department and online registration of MLCs.
- Digitalization of MRD.
- Good Samaritan Scheme started.
- One Stop Centre became fully functional as per the guidelines of Ministry of Women and Child Welfare (GoI).
- Installation of CCTV at various places in A/E Department.

#### **Statistical Information**

Total number of patients registered in A/E department: 1,50,000 approx Total number of MLCs made: 6000 approx

Total number of patients attended in One Stop Centre, LHMC: 1215

Court cases attended in Medico legal evidences: 184

Total number of cases attended in Minor OT: 14,732

Total number of ECG done in ECG department, A/E: 48,434





## **FACULTY**

Incharge

Dr. H.R. Singh

0. 11-	D	Indoor	OPD Patients	Operation		Bed	Average
S. No.	Department	Patients		Major	Minor	Occupancy	Duration of Stay
1	Gynaecology	2695	67190	797	557	78.0%	7.6
2	Family Welfare	358	4000	962	-	-	-
3	Obstetrics	19802	59850 (ANC) 2564 (PNC)	4388	7318	111.0%	5.6
4	Medicine	7417	143873	-	-	72.3%	3.2
5	Surgery	4991	53523	1500	94	101.2%	5.0
6	Orthopaedics	1563	71177	445	27	60.4%	8.1
7	Ophthalmology	966	45631	826	10	31.0%	3.5
8	Dental	265	24708	72	117	Bed not specified	-
9	ENT	1063	44442	807	207	30.4%	3.7
10	Psychiatry	680	33032	-	-	78.9%	12.2
11	Skin & STD	431	66199	-	-	78.9%	10.7
12	Khichari Pur (H.C.)	-	27223	-	-	-	-
13	Gynae Casualty	-	18721	-	-	-	-
14	A/E Casualty	-	129163	-	-	-	-
	Total	40231	791296	9797	8330	86.7%	5.3

Total Deliveries	1,34,98
Total Newborns	13,857
Twins	353
Triplets	03



# **MEDICAL RECORD DEPARTMENT (KSCH)**

## **Inpatient Admissions**

Department	Total Admissions	
Paediatrics	24445	
Pediatric surgery	1740	
Neonatology	1519	
Thalassemia	5205	

#### **OPD Attendance**

Department	Number of Patients
Pediatric medicine	144672
Ophthalmology	6459
Dermatology	16144
Orthopedics	6620
Physical medicine & Rehabilitation	15534
Pediatric surgery ward	16552
Neonatology	1406

## **OPD Attendance in Sub-Speciality Clinics**

Sub-Speciality Clinic	Number of Patients
Pediatric Gastroenterology	1426
Pediatric Cardiology	134
Pediatric Nephrology	4364
Pediatric Epilepsy	6016
Pediatric Neurology	2026

Sub-Speciality Clinic	Number of Patients
Pediatric Endocrinology	1224
Pediatric Diabetes	851
Pediatric Chest and TB	2370
Pediatric Asthma	817
Pediatric Hemato-oncology	1283
Neuro-Rehabilitation	47
Pain Intervention	96
Autism Intervention	26
Immunization	888
Adolescent	523
Genetics & Metabolism	124
Pediatric Rheumatology & Immunology	477
CKD & Bladder clinic	1705
ART Centre	7474



# **MEDICAL EDUCATION UNIT**

FACULTY	
Coordinator	Dr. Anil Gurtoo, Director-Professor, Medicine
Co-Coordinator	Dr. Sunita Sharma, Director-Professor and HOD, Pathology
Core Faculty	Dr. Shaji Thomas, Director-Professor, Surgery Dr. Aparna Aggarwal, Director-Professor, Medicine Dr. Anju Seth, Director-Professor, Paediatrics Dr. Varinder Singh, Director-Professor, Paediatrics Dr. Om Prakash, Director-Professor, Ophthalmology Dr. Ritu Singh, Director-Professor, Biochemistry Dr. Sonal Saxena, Director-Professor, Microbiology Dr. Sharmila B. Mukherjee, Professor, Paediatrics Dr. Tanmay Talukdar, Professor and HOD, TB and Chest Diseases Dr. Gyan Saurabh, Professor, Surgery Dr. Manish Goel, Professor, Preventive and Social Medicine Dr. Madhulika Monga, Professor, Physiology Dr. Ritika Sud, Associate Professor, Medicine

#### **Programmes Run by MEU**

1. Teacher Training Programme: As per the MCI Regulations on Graduate Medical Education, 1997, MCI made it mandatory for all medical colleges to establish Medical Education Units (MEUs) in order to improve the quality of medical training by training the teachers and enabling faculty members to avail modern education technology for teaching. The MEU, LHMC regularly holds Teacher Training Programmes for Medical Faculty of our institute with external observers from our Regional Centre, Maulana Azad Medical College, New Delhi.

- 2. Medical Humanities: We have three programmes running under this:
  - a. Faculty and Peer Mentorship Programmes: This programme has been running in our institute successfully for the last six years. This programme envisions to empower the 1st Year MBBS students to take charge and responsibility of their lives with confidence as they step into the realm of adulthood in college. Under this the first year MBBS students are grouped with peer mentors from amongst the 2nd year MBBS students under the guidance of Faculty Mentors from Preclinical Branches. We have an excellent ratio of Faculty mentor: peer mentor: mentee of 1: 3-4: 7-8.
  - b. Volunteer Faculty Mentors: Dr. Jayshree Bhatacharya, Dr. Anita Tuli, Dr. Shashi Raheja, Dr. Anju Jain, Dr. Sohinder Kaur, Dr. Sunita Mondal, Dr. Ritu Singh, Dr. Sneh Agarwal, Dr. Kulwinder Kaur, Dr. Sujata Gautam, Dr. Madhulika Monga, Dr. Smita Tripathi, Dr. Ekta, Dr. Preeti, Dr. Mary Vibha, Dr. Sheetal Joshi, Dr. Meenakshi, Dr. Anjoo Yadav, Dr. Shweta, Dr. Pooja Dr. Ranjeeta, Dr. Shilpa.
  - c. Student Leadership programmes: The Medical Education Unit started STUDENT LEADERSHIP MISSION in 2017 and it was continued in its second year in 2018; with the vision to develop a holistic, altruistic student leadership for dealing with problems of 21st century Life and living: with focus on issues of mental, physical and spiritual health. The purpose being to hone leadership and communication skills as well as team spirit in students from all semesters on a volunteer basis. The focus is on development of values of altruism, service over self, voluntarism and resilience. Medical Education Unit Faculty and other Volunteer faculty act as facilitators for this programme.
  - **d. Art and Literature programmes:** Under this we conduct various programmes like photography, dramatics, dance etc. for the students under guidance by the faculty.

# Organizing of Training Course/Conferences/Symposia/Seminars/Workshops/CMEs

S. No.	Faculty Member	Organiser(s)	Name, Venue and Date
1	Mentorship Coordinator: Dr. Madhulika Monga	MEU, LHMC	Student Mentorship Programme for MBBS Batch 2018-19, Swarn Jayanti Auditorium, LHMC, 5th September 2018
2	Facilitator: Dr. Anil Gurtoo	SLM Law and Ethics	Medico-legal approach to cases of acid burn women victims, March 2018
	Co-facilitators: Dr. Atul Goel Dr. Ritika Sud Dr. Anjoo Yadav		<ol> <li>Rising violence against medicare personnel in public health institutions: Prevention and Mitigation, April 2018</li> </ol>

S. No.	Faculty Member	Organiser(s)	Name, Venue and Date
3	Facilitator: Dr. Sunita Sharma Co-facilitators: Sangeeta Pahuja Sindhwani	SLM Voluntary Blood Donation	<ol> <li>Assisted in organizing a Voluntary blood donation camp, Kalawati Saran Children's Hospital, March 2018 and organized Inhouse Voluntary blood donation camp, LHMC Blood Bank, June 2018</li> <li>In collaboration with Blood Bank, LHMC celebrated Voluntary blood donation week to create awareness in people &amp; enhance Voluntary blood donation, October 2018</li> </ol>
4	Facilitator: Dr. Sheetal Joshi Co-facilitator: Dr. Minakshi Malhotra	SLM Organ Donation Awareness	<ol> <li>Intercollegiate Workshop for Medical students-Developing NOTTO Knowledge Leaders, April 2018</li> <li>Sensitization Session about organ donation for Nurses, LHMC, September 2018</li> <li>Organ Donation awareness session for First year medical students and participated in Organothon - Run for Saving Lives organised by NOTTO, November 2018</li> </ol>
5	Facilitator: Dr. Tanmaya Talukdar	SLM Smoking Kills	<ol> <li>A Tobacco Cessation Volunteer's Training Workshop was conducted for 3 days, April 2018</li> <li>Outreach program for patients' and their attendants for cessation of tobacco use was conducted for a week, August 2018</li> </ol>



## **UNDERGRADUATE HOSTEL**

STAFF		
Warden	Dr. Anju Jain	Dir. Professor & Head (Biochemistry)
Additional Wardens	Dr. Sunita Mondal Dr. Sujata Gautam Dr. Manisha Kumar Dr. Anita Pawar Dr. Prerna Kukreti	Dir. Professor & Head (Physiology) Professor (Physiology) Professor (Obst. & Gynae) Professor (Physiology) Assistant Professor (Psychiatry)
Housekeepers	Mrs. Sudha Gupta Mrs. H.K. Sethi	(With additional charge of Assistant Warden)
Assistant Warden (contract)	Ritu Rathi	Joined on 19th December 2018

#### **Facilities Replenished or Added**

- Regular rounds & Physical Verification of Hostel rooms have helped in more students being allotted hostel rooms.
- Hostel rules have been fully implemented.
- Renovation of Toilets.
- Renovation of Physically Handicapped Toilets.
- Replacement of Geysers in West Block.
- Replacement of Solar System.
- Plantation of new plants in U.G. Hostel.

- Semi Automatic Rotimaker for U.G. Hostel mess has been added to the mess (Courtesy of 1978) LHMC alumni batch).
- New 44 TV has been added in Common Room of U.G. Hostel (Courtesy of 1978 LHMC alumni batch).

#### **Recreation Facilities (U.G. Hostel Welfare Society)**

Regular purchase of newspaper and magazines, Television cable facility.

#### **Cultural Activity**

- Students organized annual cultural Festival Splash.
- Celebrated festivals like Lohri, Holi, Janmashtami and Diwali in the Hostel.
- Celebration of Hostel's Day including Rain Dance and DJ Party.
- Organized Good Luck Party for the First, Second, Pre final and Final Year MBBS students.

#### **Participation in Programs of Other Institutions**

- Dance Competitions: In Splash (LHMC), UCMS, MAMC and Dayal Singh College.
- **Drama:** Organized street plays during splash in LHMC and in IIM (Ahemdabad).
- Sports Competition: In Splash (LHMC), MAMC, UCMS, VMMC, AIIMS, RML.
- **Fashion Shows:** In Splash (LHMC), RML, BSA, Bharti College.
- Fine Arts: AllMS, MAMC, VMMC, IIT Delhi, Dayal Singh College.
- Debate Competition: DTU, MAMC, VMMC, Symbiosis Noida.
- **Graffiti:** Organized 6 events in Splash (LHMC).
- Photography: During Splash (LHMC) and various other events in MAMC, UCMS.



## PHYSICAL EDUCATION

<b>SPORTS COMMITT</b>	EE
Chairperson	Dr. Sunita Mondal
Member	Dr. Lalit Gupta Dr. Alok Sud Dr. Anita Nangia Dr. Sujata Gautam Dr. Ghanshym Pangtey Dr. Rahul Pusuluri Dr. Sharda Patra
Physical Instructor	Smt. Anita Sharma

# **Participation in Organizing Training Course/Conference/Symposia/Seminar/Workshop**

Workshop on Self Defence Techniques was organized from 3rd October to 17th October 2018 in collaboration with Delhi Police to motivate the students to become self-confident.

#### **Special Achievements of Students**

- Organized Annual Sports Splash from 8th March to 10th March 2018 in the college campus which included Table Tennis (Men Singles, Men Doubles, Women Singles, Women Doubles), Basket Ball, Volley Ball, Chess and Carom.
- 2. The department of Physical Education organized intra college table tennis and carom tournaments for Faculty, Senior Resident and staff of the college from 12th November to 19th November 2018 and Table Tennis (Men Singles, Men Doubles, Women Singles) and Carom (Women Singles, Men Singles, Women Doubles, Men Doubles) for students from 20th to 27th November 2018.

- 3. Walkathon-2018: Walkathon for Swatch Bharat was held on 29th September 2018. The walkathon, a walk of 5 kilometers started from Lady Hardinge Medical College and culminated at the India Gate. The main motive of walkathon was to make people aware regarding cleanliness, hygiene and healthy living. Dr. Rajiv Garg, Director LHMC, flagged off the walk from the main gate of the Lady Hardinge Medical College. Faculty members, Senior Residents and students in large number, actively participated in the event.
- 4. Cricket 2018: Cricket tournament was organized on 10th and 11th November 2018 at Tal Katora stadium for students, Senior Residents, faculty/staff of the college and hospital. Eleven Teams from different categories like Technical, Kalawati, OT Technicians, MTS (2 teams), Students (2 teams), Doctors (2 teams) Senior Residents and Nursing team participated in the tournament with a great enthusiasm.

#### **Participation in Other Colleges**

Our students also participated in other Colleges of Delhi University and won accolades for the Institute.

S. No.	Venue	Name of the Tournament	Student Name/College	Participation/ Position
1.	VMMC (Nirvana)	Table Tennis (Women Singles)	Khushboo Satpal	Winner
			Marisha Sharma	Runners Up
		Volley Ball	LHMC	Winner
			RML	Runners Up
		Basket Ball	LHMC	Winner
			VMMC	Runners Up
		Athletics (100 Mts)	Shashi	2nd
		Athletics (100 Mts)	Jyotsna & Anjali	3rd
2.	RML (Revels)	Table Tennis (Women Singles)	Marisha Sharma	Winner
		Table Tennis (Women Doubles)	Khushnam Marisha	Winner
		Table Tennis (Mixed Doubles	Dr. Mukul Marisha	Winner
		Table Tennis (Team Event)	Marisha Dr. Mukul Dr. Partho	Winner
		Cricket	LHMC Students Team	Winner
			RML Interns Team	Runners Up
			Sonam	Best Bowler
		Badminton (Women Singles)	Sonam Jaiswal	Winner
		Badminton (Women Doubles)	Urvarshi Sonam	Winner

S. No.	Venue	Name of the Tournament	Student Name/College	Participation/ Position
		Badminton (Mixed Doubles)	Dr. Karan Sonam	Winner
		Athletics (100 Mts)	Akansha	1st
			Isha Jain	2nd
		Athletics (200 Mts)	Akansha	1st
			Isha Jain	2nd
3.	MAMC (Synapse)	Volley ball	Students	2nd
		Chess	Ankita	Winner
		Carom	Pooja	Runners Up
		Badminton (Women Singles)	Sonam	Winner
		Badminton (Women Doubles)	Sonam Urvarsi	Runners Up



## **NURSING DEPARTMENT**

NURSING PERSONNEL	
Chief Nursing Officer	Acting CNO (Mrs. Niangneikim Simte)
<b>Deputy Nursing Superintendent</b>	02
Assistant Nursing Superintendent (ANS)	38
Senior Nursing Officer	179
Nursing Officer	534

#### **Members who have left during the Period**

- Retired: 1 Deputy Nursing Superintendents and 2 Assistant Nursing Superintendents.
- Study Leave: 1 Assistant Nursing Superintendents and 2 Nursing Officers.
- Resigned New Joining: 03.

#### **Organizing Training Course/Conferences/Symposia/Seminars/ Workshops/CMEs**

S. No	Participant	Organiser(s)	Topic	Venue & Date
1	ANS - 6 SNO - 44 NO - 106 Total = 156	CNE Department	Disaster Management	CNE Department, 2nd January – 7th March 2018

S. No	Participant	Organiser(s)	Topic	Venue & Date
2	ANS – 6 SNO – 47 NO – 161 Total = 214	CNE Department	DOTS	CNE Department, 8th-27th March 2018
3	DNS - 1 ANS - 8 SNO - 16 NO - 27 Total = 52	INTAS Company	ENEMA CLASS	CNE Department, 17th-19th April 2018
4	ANS - 5 SNO - 14 NO - 59 Total = 78	CNE Department	Nursing Ethics	CNE Department, 1st May – 21st June 2018
5	DNS - 2 SNO - 4 NO - 19 Total = 25	CNE Department	Safety Injection	CNE Department, 10th July 2018
6	DNS - 1 ANS - 1 SNO - 27 NO - 1 Total = 30	CNE Department	Exploring leadership in nursing administration and management	Seminar Hall, 23rd-30th July 2018
7	NO - 30 Total = 30	CNE Department	Developing competency in clinical nursing	Seminar Hall, 6th-13th August 2018
8	SNO - 7 NO - 23 Total = 30	CNE Department	Developing competency in clinical nursing	CNE Department, 5th-12th September 2018
9	ANS – 11 SNO – 19 Total = 30	CNE Department	Exploring leadership in nursing administration and management	Seminar Hall, 3rd-10th October 2018
10	ANS – 1 SNO – 12 NO – 17 Total = 30	CNE Department	Exploring nursing strategies to promote quality care and patient safety	Seminar Hall, 22nd-29th October 2018
11	ANS – 3 SNO – 12 NO – 15 Total = 30	CNE Department	Exploring nursing strategies to promote quality care and patient safety	CNE Department. 13th-20th November 2018

S. No	Participant	Organiser(s)	Торіс	Venue & Date
12	ANS – 1 SNO – 34	CNE Department	BMW Session	CNE Department, since 3rd December 2018
	NO - 119 Total = 154			
13	MTS/Sulabh Workers – 50	CNE Department	BMW Session	CNE Department, since 4th December 2018

### **National and International Conferences/Symposia/Seminars/Workshops/ CMEs attended by the Faculty Members**

S. No.	Name & Designation of the Participant	Role/Topic	Organiser	Name of the Conference, Venue & Date
		ı	International Conferences	
1	CNO – 1 ANS – 1 SNO – 10	Delegate	Dev. Samaj College for Women, Ferozepur, Punjab.	International Conference  Dev. Samaj College for  Women, Ferozepur, Punjab,  12th-13th November 2018
2	ANS – 1 SNO – 9 NO – 1	Delegate	Chief Khalsa Diwan International Nursing College, Amritsar, Punjab	International Conference Chief Khalsa Diwan International Nursing College, Chabbal Road, Amritsar, Punjab, 14th-16th November 2018
			National Conferences	
1	SNO – 4 NO – 8	Delegate	All India Institute of Ayurveda, Sarita Vihar, New Delhi	State Level Nursing Conference Hall, Ground Floor, Academic Block, AllA, New Delhi, 24th-25th April 2018
2	SNO - 2	Delegate	Dr. RML Hospital, New Delhi	Second National Quality Convention in Public Health, Auditorium, PGIMER, Dr. RML Hospital, New Delhi, 20th-21st April 2018
3	CNO – 1 SNO – 1	Delegate	MoH&FW, Nirman Bhawan, New Delhi	TAG – National Conference on Cambridge Hotel, New Delhi, 8th-9th May 2018

#### **Special Achievements of the Staff**

- Director's Award Mrs. Jolly Sebastian, ANS.
- Certificate of Merit Mrs. Margreta C. Sen, ANS.



# **COLLEGE OF NURSING**

FACULTY	
Vice Principal & Head	Mrs. Chandan Kashyap
Senior Tutor	Mrs. Vijay Laxmi Murthy
Tutor	Mrs. Rashmi Manchanda
	Mrs. Ranjeet Kaur
	Mrs. Anniamma Kumar
	Mrs. Mary Hongsha
	Mrs. Susy Saran John
	Mrs. Niranjana K. Bhaduri
	Mrs. Ranjit Dhillon
	Mrs. Arvinder Kaur Bhatia
	Miss. Rukmani Kumari
	Mrs. Hemlata Sharma
	Mrs. Kiran Bala Sharma
Public Health Nursing	Mrs. Yogesh Dogra

## **Research Schemes/Projects**

Name of the investigator	Project Incharge	Title of the Project Scheme	Name of the Funding Agency
Ms. Susy Sarah John	Quality improvement cell KSCH, NQOCN, NHM Bhopal (MP), UNICEF, NQOCN	Onsite mentoring to SNCU District Hospital, Katni on reducing hypothermia prior to transfer of normal vaginal delivery babies from Labor Room at Katni District Hospital	Director LHMC Quality Improvement cell KSCH, NHM, UNICEF, NQOCN

Name of the investigator	Project Incharge	Title of the Project Scheme	Name of the Funding Agency	
Ms. Arvinder Kaur Bhatia	<ul> <li>Quality improvement cell KSCH, NQOCN</li> <li>NHM Bhopal (MP) UNICEF, NQOCN</li> </ul>	Onsite mentoring to SNCU NSCB College Jabalpur on increasing hand hygiene compliance	Director LHMC, Quality Improvement cell KSCH, NHM, UNICEF, NQOCN	
Project other than research project				
Quality improvement for SNCUs across Jabalpur Division and Niti Aayog Aspirational Districts, MP				

## **STS Projects/Educational Projects**

S. No.	Students B.Sc. (Hons.) Nursing Students (Interns)	Topics	Supervisor	Co-Supervisor
1	Shreshtha Group-I	A study to access the knowledge and attitude of Tuberculosis patients undergoing direct observed treatment short course towards disease and treatment in relation to the selected variables and provide a planned teaching programme in NDMC polyclinic New Delhi	Mrs. Niranjana K. Bhaduri	Mrs. Arvinder Kaur Bhatia
2	Atulya Group-II	A comparative study to assess the knowledge, attitude and practices towards menstrual hygiene among women of reproductive age group (15-45 years) with a view to provide incidental health education in selected rural and urban communities of Delhi	Mrs. Vijay Laxmi Murthy	Mrs. Ranjit Dhillon
3	Nirvana Group-III	A Descriptive study to assess the knowledge and attitude of mothers of under five children regarding selected communicable disease, their prevention and home care management with a view to provide a planned teaching programme in selected areas of New Delhi	Mrs. Susy Saran John	Mrs. Yogesh Dogra
4	Samayik Group-IV	A study to assess the smartphone addiction and health impact among B.Sc. (Hons.) nursing students of selected nursing colleges in New Delhi	Mrs. Anniamma Kumar	Mrs. Hemlata Sharma

## National and International Conferences/Symposia/Seminars/Workshops/ CMEs attended by the Faculty Members

S. No.	Name & Designation of the Participant	Role/Topic	Organiser	Name of the Conference Venue & Date
1	Mrs. Chandan Kashyap Mrs. Vijay Laxmi Murthy Mrs. Hemlata Sharma	Participant	Govt. of India Ministry of Health & Family Welfare	National workshop on "First Responder", MH&FW Munirka, New Delhi, 16th-18th February 2018
2	Mrs. Vijay Laxmi Murthy Mrs. Hemlata Sharma	Participant	Ministry of Health & Family Welfare	National workshop respectful maternity care, Vasant kunj, New Delhi, 26th-28th February 2018
3	Mrs. Susy Saran John Mrs. Arvinder Kaur Bhatia	Participant	QI CELL KSCH NQOCN	Refreshers course for QI coaches & mentors, 17th March 2018
4	Mrs. Susy Saran John Mrs. Arvinder Kaur Bhatia	Participant	IHI (Institute for Health Care Improvement) Boston US	On line course on leading quality improvement: Essential for managers, 2nd April–5th September 2018
5	Mrs. Arvinder Kaur Bhatia	Organiser	QI CELL KSCH NQOCN	Conducted two days workshop on QI for undergraduate nursing students and medical students, 24th-25th August 2018
6	Mrs. Susy Saran John Mrs. Arvinder Kaur Bhatia	Participant	Ministry of Health & Family Welfare Gol	LaQshya National TOT on quality improvement cycles, 25th-26th October 2018
7	Mrs. Chandan Kashyap Mrs. Susy Saran John Mrs. Arvinder Kaur Bhatia Mrs. Yogesh Dogra	Participant	Govt. of India Ministry of Health & Family Welfare	Partner's forum meet 2018, Vigyan Bhawan, New Delhi, India, 12th-13th December 2018
8	Mrs. Chandan Kashyap Mrs. Vijay Laxmi Murthy	Participant	Indian Nursing Council	INC BRICS forum meet 2018, Hotel EROS Delhi, India
9	Mrs. Susy Saran John	Interviewee	WHO UK	On teleconferencing an international interview about the QI story was done on the topic building a team of coaches to improve quality of care from mothers and new born was conducted by WHO UK
10	Mrs. Vijay Laxmi Murthy Mrs. A. Kumar	Participant	MAPUSA Goa	TNAI National Biennial conference, MAPUSA Goa

#### **Special Achievements of the Staff**

- 1. Mrs. Chandan Kashyap appointed as a member of working group, constituted by Ministry of Health and Family welfare for transforming nursing education in India in a view to provide quality health care to New India.
- 2. Mrs. A. Kumar elected as vice-president, North zone of Trained Nurses Association of India.
- 3. Mrs. Susy Saran John & Mrs. Arvinder Kaur Bhatia were nominated members for the Quality Improvement Projects in joint partnership with UNICEF, NHM and National quality of care network NQOCN, KSCH, LHMC & Associated Hospitals New Delhi during the year 2018.

# LIST OF MEDALS & AWARDS/CERTIFICATES CONVOCATION 2019



S. No.	Name of Medal & Certificate	Medal & Certificate	Name of Student
1	Smt. Atul H. Keswani Merit Medal awarded Annually to student who obtains maximum aggregate marks in 1st, 2nd & 3rd M.B.B.S. Part-I & II	Medal & Certificate	Megha Priyadarshi
2	Gold Medal for standing 1st in Paediatrics	Medal & Certificate	Shivangi Mangal
3	Grace Lukose Memorial Medal to 1st in Surgery	Medal & Certificate	Anushka Gupta
4	Gold Medal for standing 1st in Medicine	Medal & Certificate	Megha Priyadarshi
5	Gold Medal for standing 1st in Obstt. & Gynae	Medal & Certificate	Megha Singh
			Shikha Aggarwal
6	Gold Medal for standing 1st in 3rd M.B.B.S. Part-I	Medal & Certificate	Sowmya Ramgopal
7	Gold Medal for standing 1st in 3rd M.B.B.S. Part-II	Medal & Certificate	Megha Priyadarshi
8	Gold Medal for standing 1st in E.N.T.	Medal & Certificate	Nimerjot Kaur
9	Gold Medal for standing 1st in Ophthalmology	Medal & Certificate	Charu Rajoria
10.	Gold Medal for standing 1st in Community Medicine	Medal & Certificate	Shelly Mittal
11	Lady Hardinge Medal to 1st in 2nd M.B.B.S.	Medal & Certificate	Sonali Garg
12	Gold Medal for standing 1st in Microbiology	Medal & Certificate	Sonali Garg
13	Gold Medal for standing 1st in Pathology	Medal & Certificate	Sakshi Sharma
14	Gold Medal for standing 1st in Pharmacology	Medal & Certificate	Sonali Garg
15	Gold Medal for standing 1st in Forensic Medicine	Medal & Certificate	Shruti Agarwala
16	Lady Chelmsford Medal for standing 1st in 1st M.B.B.S.	Medal & Certificate	Majida Muzaffar
17	Gold Medal for standing 1st in Biochemistry	Medal & Certificate	K. Akshya Namitha J. S
18	Gold Medal for standing 1st in Physiology	Medal & Certificate	Majida Muzaffar

S. No.	Name of Medal & Certificate	Medal & Certificate	Name of Student
19	Gold Medal for standing 1st in Anatomy	Medal & Certificate	Majida Muzaffar
20.	Gold Medal for standing 1st in Surgery (PG)	Medal & Certificate	Dr. Sneha Jha
21	Silver Medal for standing 2nd in Surgery (PG)	Medal & Certificate	Dr. Dangi Dharmendra Kumar Shyam Sunder Singh

## **List of Certificates Convocation 2019**

S. No.	Name of Award	Certificate	Name of Student
1	Kamla Ghosh award for 1st in Final MBBS	Certificate	Megha Priyadashi
2	Proficiency in Medicine	Certificate	Bhavya Jain
			Shikha Aggarwal
			Himakshi Dhingra
3	Proficiency in Clinical Medicine	Certificate	Megha Priyadarshi
			Ihina Tinna
			Saloni Khattar
4	Proficiency in Obstt & Gynae	Certificate	Drishti Malhotra
			Megha Priyadarshi
5	Proficiency in Surgery	Certificate	Ayushi Negi
6	Proficiency in Clinical Surgery	Certificate	Megha Priyadarshi
7	Proficiency in Paediatrics	Certificate	Rupal Jain
8	Award for First in 3rd MBBS Part-I	Certificate	Sowmya Ramgopal
9	Prize for Proficiency in Ophthalmology	Certificate	Charu Rajoria
10.	Captain S. Bhattacharya's Prize Awarded Annually to the best student in Ophthalmology & ENT	Certificate	Sowmya Ramgopal
11	Proficiency in Community Medicine	Certificate	Kanupriya
			Kavyanjali
12	Proficiency in ENT	Certificate	Nimerjot Kaur
13	Proficiency in Forensic Medicine	Certificate	Anoushka Gupta
14	Kamla Ghosh award for 1st in 2nd MBBS	Certificate	Sonali Garg
15	Proficiency in Pharmacology	Certificate	Vaishnavi Modi
16	Proficiency in Pathology	Certificate	Sonali Garg
17	Proficiency in Microbiology	Certificate	Sonali Garg
18	Proficiency in Physiology theory	Certificate	Twinkle Choudhary
19	Proficiency in Physiology Practical	Certificate	Garima Varshney
20.	Proficiency in Biochemistry	Certificate	Sadhika Talwar

S. No.	Name of Award	Certificate	Name of Student
21	Proficiency in Anatomy theory	Certificate	Garima Varshney
22	Proficiency in Anatomy Practical	Certificate	Namitha J. S.
23	Kamla Ghosh award for 1st in 1st MBBS	Certificate	Majida Muzaffar
24	Director's award to a Nursing Personnel for rendering best services to the Institution	Certificate	Ms. Jolly Sebastian
25	Certificate of Merit to a Nursing Personnel for rendring best services to the institution	Certificate	Ms. Margrate C. Sen
26	Mrs. S. Chadha's Prize awarded annually to a student of Primary School	Certificate	Vinay

## **List of Medals/Prizes/Certificates/Awards (DJF) Convocation 2019**

S. No.	Name of Medal/Prize (Cheque)/Certificate	Certificate/ Medal	Prize	Name of Student
1	Smt. Dropti Rohatgi Memorial Prize for securing 1st position in total aggregate marks in 3rd M.B.B.S. Part-I & II	Certificate	5,000/-	Megha Priyadarshi
2	Smt. Dropti Rohatgi Memorial Prize for securing 2nd position in total aggregate marks in 3rd M.B.B.S. Part–I & II	Certificate	5,000/-	Shikha Aggarwal
3	Smt. Dropti Rohatgi Memorial Prize for securing 3rd position in total aggregate marks in 3rd M.B.B.S. Part-I & II.	Certificate	5,000/-	Bhavya Jain Shivangi Mangal
4	Dr. Prem Narain Memorial Prize for the PG Student with the Highest Rank in NEET PG Entrance Examination admitted to any 1st Year PG Course at LHMC	Certificate	10,000/-	Dr. Rahul Ashatkar (Deptt. of Radiology)
5	Dr. Prem Narain Memorial Prize for the PG Student with the Highest Rank in NEET PG Entrance Examination admitted to the 1st Year PG Course in the Deptt of Medicine at LHMC	Certificate	10,000/-	Dr. Hamsa K.M.
6	Miss Monal Nangia Memorial Medal to best DM Resident in Neonatology	Certificate & Medal	10,000/-	Dr. Yogesha K. N.



# **LIST OF MCH/DM STUDENTS BEING AWARDED DEGREE DURING CONVOCATION 2019** (BATCH OF 2015)

S. No.	Name	Name of the Subject
1	Dr. Vaibhav Garg	Paediatric Surgery
2	Dr. Amit Kumar	Paediatric Surgery
3	Dr. Ravikesh Kumar	Paediatric Surgery
4	Dr. Lins Paul	Neonatology
5	Dr. Sarfaraz R. Momin	Neonatology
6	Dr. Sunita Namdev	Neonatology
7	Dr. Yogesha K.N	Neonatology

# LIST OF MD/MS STUDENTS BEING AWARDED DEGREE DURING CONVOCATION 2019 (BATCH OF 2015)



S. No.	Name	Name of the Subject
1	Garima Daga	Anaesthesia
2	Navpreet	Anaesthesia
3	Mohit Kumar Tyagi	Anaesthesia
4	Susmita Bairagi	Anaesthesia
5	Kavita Yadav	Anaesthesia
6	Shraya Banerjee	Anaesthesia
7	Parul Kaushik	Anaesthesia
8	Vandana Singh Delwal	Anaesthesia
9	Manisha	Anaesthesia
10	Monika Garg	Biochemistry
11	Aazmi M.	Community Medicine
12	Akhilesh Gupta	Community Medicine
13	Devendra Kumar	Community Medicine
14	Aarti Sharma	Community Medicine
15	Aakanksha Bharti	Community Medicine
16	Riaz Ahmed	Dermatology
17	Shanthini Manickavasagam	Dermatology
18	Rashi Pangti	Dermatology
19	Keemi Kumari Dalal	Dermatology
20	Mukesh Verma	General Medicine
21	Atil Chopra	General Medicine
22	Mohit Anand	General Medicine
23	Rashmi Rajput	General Medicine
24	Abhishek Aggarwal	General Medicine
25	Prashasti Pradeep Kumar Gupta	General Medicine

S. No.	Name	Name of the Subject
26	Eashan Srivastava	General Medicine
27	Manshi Kashyap	General Medicine
28	Batsalya Anand	General Medicine
29	Sandeep Kumar	General Medicine
30	MD Faizuddin	General Medicine
31	Mayank Bhushan Pateriya	General Medicine
32	Kailash Meghwal	General Medicine
33	Arjun M.B.	General Medicine
34	Bobby Mitrolia	General Medicine
35	Udit Aggarwal	General Medicine
36	Priyanka Bhadauria	Microbiology
37	Suresh Kumar	Microbiology
38	Snigdha Singha	Microbiology
39	Nisha Yadav	Microbiology
40	M. Divya	Pathology
41	Neha Suman	Pathology
42	Meenakshi	Pathology
43	Priyanka Banga	Pathology
44	Snigdha Gupta	Pathology
45	Anjisha Ajayan	Pathology
46	Swati Meena	Pathology
47	Vandna Kasana	Paediatric Medicine
48	Tulika	Paediatric Medicine
49	Medha Goyal	Paediatric Medicine
50	Anshula Tayal	Paediatric Medicine
51	Neelam	Paediatric Medicine
52	Monika Koli	Paediatric Medicine
53	Preeti Gaddad	Paediatric Medicine
54	Tausif Iqbal	Paediatric Medicine
55	Sundeep Kaushik	Paediatric Medicine
56	Monika Bhukar	Paediatric Medicine
57	Richa	Paediatric Medicine
58	Arghya Samanta	Paediatric Medicine
59	Sakshi Bhatnagar	Paediatric Medicine

S. No.	Name	Name of the Subject
60	Sangeeta	Paediatric Medicine
61	Vishrut Singh	Paediatric Medicine
62	Joshi Shridhar Popbhai	Paediatric Medicine
63	Sumitra Kumari Meena	Paediatric Medicine
64	Aakanksha Anand	Paediatric Medicine
65	Lydia James George	Paediatric Medicine
66	Jahnavi Maini	Pharmacology
67	Anushka Verma	Physiology
68	Pramesh Dogra	Physiology
69	Sanchari Mukhopadhyay	Psychiatry
70	Abhinav Agarwal	Psychiatry
71	Nitish Kumar Dhoot	Radio-diagnosis
72	Kush Rajendra	Radio-diagnosis
73	Richa Gauba	Radio-diagnosis
74	Abhishek Kotwal	Radio-diagnosis
75	Sudeshna Malakar	Radio-diagnosis
76	Anshika Gulati	Radio-diagnosis
77	Sweta Maurya	Anatomy
78	Anamika	E.N.T.
79	Anindya Nayak	E.N.T.
80	Medozhanuo Solo	E.N.T.
81	Meghashyam Khyathi	E.N.T.
82	Pavan Kumar S K	General Surgery
83	Jatin Kapoor	General Surgery
84	Rohit Kashyap	General Surgery
85	Dangi Dharmendra Kumar	General Surgery
	Shyamsundar Singh	
86	Chandra Kunwari Singh	General Surgery
87	Ravi Kumar	General Surgery
88	Udbhav Kathpalia	General Surgery
89	Sneha Jha	General Surgery
90	Shiv Shankar Gupta	General Surgery
91	Gayatri Dudhram Ramteke	Obstt. & Gynae.
92	Sushmita Saha	Obstt. & Gynae.

S. No.	Name	Name of the Subject
93	Shriya Attri	Obstt. & Gynae.
94	Ankita Maheshwari	Obstt. & Gynae.
95	Anuja Pritam	Obstt. & Gynae.
96	Akriti	Obstt. & Gynae.
97	Chandni Chandrakar	Obstt. & Gynae.
98	Mahendra Kumar Bairwa	Obstt. & Gynae.
99	Isha	Obstt. & Gynae.
100	Priyanka Shukla	Obstt. & Gynae.
101	Bhawna Gupta	Obstt. & Gynae.
102	Chandrakanta	Obstt. & Gynae.
103	Priyanka Arora	Obstt. & Gynae.
104	Megha Kansara	Obstt. & Gynae.
105	Sonali Jain	Obstt. & Gynae.
106	Faeza Fatima	Obstt. & Gynae.
107	Maansi	Ophthalmology
108	Sumaiya Hasan	Ophthalmology
109	Gunjan Rana	Ophthalmology
110	Nilesh Nigam	Ophthalmology
111	Ajeet Kumar	Orthopedics
112	Varun Garg	Orthopedics
113	Parimal Bhaskar	Orthopedics
114	Ankush Kuamr	Orthopedics
115	Amit Narang	Orthopedics

# LIST OF UNDERGRADUATE STUDENTS INVITED FOR CONVOCATION 2019 (BATCH OF 2013)



S. No.	Name of Students	S. No.	Name of Students
1	Aarti Parashar	28	Geeta Chauhan
2	Aashim Garg	29	Ira Arora
3	Aayesha	30	K. Lalruati
4	Aditi Vashishth	31	Kanika Dhiman
5	Aditi Yadav	32	Kanika Kakkar
6	Aishvarya Madaan	33	Kanika Roy
7	Akanksha Shukla	34	Kanishka Yadav
8	Alisha Raj	35	Karishma Singh
9	Alka Singh	36	Kavita
10	Anjali Bagrodia	37	Kiran Kanwat
11	Ankita Bala	38	Kirti Nausaran
12	Anmol Guleria	39	Kritika Agrawal
13	Apurva Sinha	40	Lekha Chandel
14	Archita Sharma	41	Mahak Golani
15	Areesha Usman	42	Mamta Sohal
16	Avneet Kaur	43	Manisha Aggarwal
17	Bharti Seth	44	Manisha Sharma
18	Bhawna Arora	45	Manisha V. Prabhu
19	Charu Rawat	46	Megha Mansukhani
20	Cheshta Sangwan	47	Meenu Sharma
21	Chitvan	48	Meghna Ganesh
22	Dheeresh Singh	49	Minal
23	Diksha D/o Raj Kumar Mahto	50	Mobashera
24	Divya Chauhan	51	Mohini Malik
25	Dixa Kumari	52	Monika Nagar
26	Gargee Rattan	53	Monika Yadav D/o Ajit Yadav
27	Garima Bharti	54	Monika Yadav D/o Ganga Ram Yadav

S. No.	Name of Students	S. No.	Name of Students
55	Monita Yadav	89	Priyanka D/o Balraj Singh
56	Nandita	90	Priyanka D/o Mewa Lal
57	Neelam Kumari	91	Priyanka Kalra
58	Neelam Meena	92	Priyanka Gupta
59	Neha Bhagat	93	Priyanka Pilania
60	Neha Dochana	94	Priyanka Wadhwa
61	Neha Sharma	95	Rachita Garg
62	Neha Singhal	96	Raaj Lakshmi
63	Neha Tyagi	97	Rashmi Gautam
64	Nengneivah Haokip	98	Ridhi Gupta
65	Ngangomn Kanchan	99	Ritu Yadav
66	Ngasepam Memtombi Devi	100	Ruchi Bansal
67	Nidhi Rawat	101	Ruchi Gupta
68	Niharika	102	Saakshi Aggarwal
69	Nikita Mary Mundakel	103	Sakshi Kiran
70	Nishita Goyal	104	Sakshi Sankhla
71	Pallavi Jha	105	Sangya Chaudhary
72	Pallavi Singh	106	Sanjana Shyam
73	Pooja Narwal	107	Sanya Datta
74	Pooja Sharma	108	Sarita Choudhary
75	Poonam Poonia	109	Shakshi Singh
76	Prachi Bagarhatta	110	Shaileja Yadav
77	Pragya	111	Shailja Kumari Jha
78	Pragya Preet Kaur	112	Shristy Priya
79	Prashasti Jain	113	Simran Doria
80	Pratibha Lakra	114	Simran Sharma D/o Raj Kumar Sharma
81	Pratibha Sesama	115	Srishti Chandra
82	Preeti Mehra	116	Suman Meena D/o Devnarain Meena
83	Preeti Thakur	117	Supriya Singh
84	Preeti Kumari	118	Swati
85	Priya Alhan	119	Tanu Priya Kaushal
86	Papiya Mistry	120	Tanya Bisht
87	Priya Setia	121	Tanya Singla
88	Priya Sharma	122	Tanya Verma

S. No.	Name of Students	S. No.	Name of Students
123	Tejasvini	129	Varsha Nandwana
124	Toko Nem	130	Varsha Negi
125	Urwashi	131	Yajika
126	V. Swaathi	132	Yangzin Lamo
127	Vaishali Sharma	133	Shreetee Shristi Toppo
128	Vaishnavi Verma	134	Sudeepti Saran



# **COMMITTEES FOR CONVOCATION 2019**

#### **Academic Function Committee**

Dr. Rama Anand	HOD Radiology	Chairperson
Dr. Anju Jain	<b>HOD Biochemistry</b>	Co-Chairperson
Dr. Sarita Beri	HOD Ophthalmology	Member
Dr. Shaji Thomas	HOD Surgery	Member
Dr. Jyoti Khandekar	Dir. Prof. Community Medicine	Member
Dr. Radhika B. Agarwala	Dir. Prof. Anaesthesia	Member
Dr. Manoj Andley	Dir. Prof. Surgery	Member
Dr. Ranju Singh	Dir. Prof. Anaesthesia	Member
Dr. Sujata Gautam	Prof. Physiology	Member
Dr. Taru Garg	Prof. Dermatology	Member
Dr. Anita Acharya	Prof. Community Medicine	Member
Dr. Gyan Saurabh	Prof. Surgery	Member
Dr. Sheetal Joshi	Assoc. Prof. Anatomy	Member
Dr. Nazish Rasheed	Assist. Prof. Community Medicine	Member
Ms. Pragya Juneja	Assistant Registrar	Member
Ms. Sheela	MSW, Community Medicine	Member

## **Printing & Invitation Committee**

Dr. Anita Tuli	Dir. Prof. Anatomy	Chairperson	
Dr. Shashi Raheja	Dir. Prof. Anatomy	Co-Chairperson	
Dr. Sneh Agarwal	HOD Anatomy	Member	
Dr. Jyoti Khandekar	Dir. Prof Community Medicine	Member	
Dr. Sohinder Kaur	Dir. Prof. Anatomy	Member	
Dr. Ritu Singh	Dir. Prof. Biochemistry	Member	
Dr. Kulwinder Kaur	Prof. Anatomy	Member	
Dr. Anita Pawar	Prof. Physiology	Member	
Dr. Minakshi Malhotra	Assoc. Prof. Anatomy	Member	

## **Annual Report Committee**

Dr. Anju Seth	Dir. Prof. Paediatric Medicine	Chairperson	
Dr. Kiran Agarwal	Dir. Prof. Pathology	Co-Chairperson	
Dr. Anita Acharya	Prof. Community Medicine	Member	
Dr. Manish Goel	Prof. Community Medicine	Member	
Dr. Taru Garg	Prof. Dermatology	Member	
Dr. Sharda Patra	Prof. Obstt. & Gynae.	Member	
Dr. Ritika Sud	Assoc. Prof. Medicine	Member	
Dr. Anita Pawar	Prof. Physiology	Member	
Dr. Anju Yadav	Assoc. Prof. Anatomy	Member	
Dr. Viswas Chhapola	Assoc. Prof. Paediatric Medicine	Member	
Dr. Kartihickeyan S.S.	Assoc. Prof. Dental	Member	

## **Speech Writing Committee**

Dr. Anil Gurtoo	HOD Medicine	Chairperson
Dr. Shaji Thomas	HOD Surgery	Co-Chairperson
Dr. Tanmay Talukdar	HOD TB & Chest diseases	Member
Dr. Deborshi Sharma	Prof. Surgery	Member
Dr. Gyan Saurabh	Prof. Surgery	Member

## **Publicity Committee**

Dr. H.S. Rehan	HOD. Pharmacology	Chairperson
Dr. Virendra Kumar	<b>HOD Paediatric Medicine</b>	Co-Chairperson
Dr. Anil Gurtoo	HOD Medicine	Member
Dr. Sunita Mondal	HOD Physiology	Member
Dr. Pravesh Mehra	HOD Dental	Member
Dr. Atul Goel	Dir. Prof. Medicine	Member
Dr. Harish K. Pemde	Dir. Prof. Paediatric Medicine	Member
Dr. Deborshi Sharma	Prof. Surgery	Member
Dr. Gyan Saurabh	Prof. Surgery	Member
Dr. Ekta Malik	Prof Biochemistry	Member
Dr. Rajiv Goyal	Asst. Prof. Biochemistry	Member
Dr. Prabhat	Senior Resident Biochemistry	Member

## **Reception Committee**

Dr. H. S. Rehan	HOD Pharmacology	Chairperson
Dr. Abha Singh	HOD Obstt. & Gynae.	Co-Chairperson
Dr. Ram Chander	HOD Dermatology	Member
Dr. Usha Saha	Dir. Prof. Anaesthesia	Member
Dr. Aparna Agarwal	Dir. Prof. Medicine	Member
Dr. Promod Kohli	Dir. Prof. Anaesthesia	Member
Dr. Madhur Yadav	Dir. Prof. Medicine	Member
Dr. Reena Yadav	Dir. Prof. Obstt. & Gynae.	Member
Dr. Ratna Biswas	Dir. Prof. Obstt. & Gynae.	Member
Dr. Ritu Singh	Dir. Prof. Biochemistry	Member
Dr. Alok Sud	Dir. Prof. Orthopaedics	Member
Dr. Ranju Singh	Dir. Prof. Anaesthesia	Member
Dr. Sharmila B Mukherjee	Prof. Paediatric Medicine	Member
Dr. Pikee Saxena	Prof. Obstt. & Gynae.	Member
Dr. Manisha	Prof. Obstt. & Gynae.	Member
Dr. Puja Abbey	Prof. Radiology	Member
Dr. P Rahul	Prof. Surgery	Member
Dr. Kusum Meena	Prof. Surgery	Member
Dr. Gyan Saurabh	Prof. Surgery	Member
Dr. Sadan Ali	Prof. Surgery	Member

## **Committee for arranging Awards, Medals etc. Committee**

Dr. Sunita Mondal	HOD Physiology	Chairperson
Dr. Rajiv Bandhu	Prof. Physiology	Co-Chairperson
Dr. Usha Saha	Dir. Prof. Anaesthesia	Member
Dr. Sujata Gautam	Prof. Physiology	Member
Dr. Mary Vibha Lakra	Prof. Physiology	Member
Dr. Shweta	Asstt. Prof. Physiology	Member
Dr. Pankaj Keshri	Asstt. Prof. Physiology	Member

#### **CPWD Committee**

Dr. Ram Chander	HOD Dermatology	Chairperson
Dr. S.K. Rasania	<b>HOD Community Medicine</b>	Co-Chairperson
Dr. R.K. Kanojia	HOD Orthopedics	Member
Dr. Mukesh Kalra	Dir. Prof. Orthopedics	Member
Dr. Lalit K. Gupta	Dir. Prof. Pharmacology	Member

## **Catering Committee**

Dr. S.K. Rasania	<b>HOD Community Medicine</b>	Chairperson
Dr. J.G. Prasuna	Dir. Prof. Community Medicine	Co-Chairperson
Dr. V.S. Randhawa	Dir. Prof. Microbiology	Member
Dr. Usha Saha	Dir. Prof. Anaesthesia	Member
Dr. Manju Puri	Dir. Prof. Obstt. & Gynae.	Member
Dr. Ranjan Das	Prof. Community Medicine	Member
Dr. Manish Goel	Prof. Community Medicine	Member
Dr. Ravindra Sah	Assoc. Prof. Pharmacology	Member
Dr. Saurabh Borgharia	Assoc. Prof. Surgery	Member
Dr. Priyanka	Asstt. Prof. Community Medicine	Member
Dr. Mamta	Asstt. Prof. Community Medicine	Member
Dr. Ananya Laskay Ray	Asstt. Prof. Community Medicine	Member

#### **Venue Decoration Committee**

Dr. Sunita Sharma	HOD Pathology	Chairperson
Dr. Shilpi Agarwal	Dir. Prof. Pathology	Co-Chairperson
Dr. Vibhu Meindiratta	Dir. Prof. Dermatology	Member
Dr. Manoj Jais	Dir. Prof. Microbiology	Member
Dr. S. Shukla	Dir. Prof. Pathology	Member
Dr. T.K. Ray	Prof. Community Medicine	Member
Dr. Preeti Rai	Assoc. Prof. Pathology	Member
Dr. Sangeeta Pahuja	Assoc. Prof. Pathology	Member
Dr. Smita Singh	Assoc. Prof. Pathology	Member
Dr. Garima Agarwal	Assoc. Prof. Anaesthesia	Member
Dr. P. Jyotsna	Asstt. Prof. Pathology	Member
Dr. Vandana Puri	Asstt. Prof. Pathology	Member

## **Committee for Awards' Invocation Organization Committee**

Dr. Anita Nangia	Prof. Pathology	Chairperson
Dr. Sharda Patra	Prof. Obstt. & Gynae.	Co-Chairperson
Dr. Mukta Rani	HOD Forensic Medicine	Member
Dr. Smita Tripathi	Prof. Biochemistry	Member

### **Venue Committee**

Dr. Ram Chander	<b>HOD Dermatology</b>	Chairperson
Dr. S. Roy Choudhary	<b>HOD Paediatric Surgery</b>	Co-Chairperson
Dr. S. Sinha	Dir. Prof. Anaesthesia	Member
Dr. S.K. Naik	Prof. Forensic Medicine	Member

## **Security and Parking Committee**

Dr. V.K. Sharma	Additional M.S. SSKH	Chairperson
Dr. Asha Hans	Additional M.S. SSKH	Co-Chairperson
Dr. Kiran Kapoor	Additional M.S. SSKH	Member
Dr. Harish K. Pemde	Dir. Prof. Paediatric Medicine	Member
Dr. Ajay Kr. Dudeja	Consultant, Paediatric Medicine	Member
Dr. R.K. Khanna	Additional M.S., KSCH	Member
Dr. Neeraj Verma	Prof. Physiology	Member
Dr. Neeraj Sachdeva	DDA	Member

#### **Master of Ceremonies**

Dr. Sonal Saxena, Dir. Prof., Department of Microbiology

